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IN THE MATTER OF: 

Application of Newmont Oil Company for 
approval of a u n i t agreement, Eddy Ccur.ty, 
New Mexico. Applicant, i n the above-
styled cause, seeks approval of the "..est 
Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit Agree­
ment, covering 5320 acres, more or less, 
i n Townships 17 and 18 South, Ranges 29 
and 30 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. 

Application of Newmont O i l Company f o r 
expansion of i t s Loco h i l l s Waterflood 
Project, Eddy County, New Mexico. 
Applicant, i n the above-styled cause, 
seeks permission to expand i t s Loco K i l l s 
Waterflood Project to include the orc-
posed West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. 4 Sand 
Unit Area, comprising 5320 acres, more or 
less, i n Townships 1? and 18 South, Ranges 
29 and 30 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. 

} Case 2473 
) 

) 

BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner. 
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MR. NUTTER: We w i l l c a l l Case 2472. 

MR. MORRIS: Application of Newmont Oil Company f o r 

approval of a u n i t agreement, Eddy County, New Mexico. 

MR. CAMPBELL: Mr. Examiner, I»m Jack M. Campbell, 

Campbell and Russell, Roswell, New Mexico, appearing on behalf 
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of the Applicant, I would like to suggest that perhaps this oase 

could be consolidated for the purpose of hearing only with Case 

No. 2473, which i s the next case on the docket, involving a pro­

posed waterflood operation in this unitized area. Some of the 

exhibits, one of the principal exhibits is to be used in both 

cases, and I thought perhaps i t might save time to combine them 

for the purooae of the hearing only. 

MR. NUTTER: Is there objection to the consolidation— 

We will have to call i t f i r s t . We will call next 2473. 

MR. MORRIS: Application of Newmont Oil Company for 

•expansion of its Loco Hills Waterflood Project, Eddy County, 

New Mexico. 

MR. NUTTER: Is there objection to the consolidation, 

for the purpose of taking the testimony of Cases 2472 and 2473? 

The cases will be consolidated for hearing purposes. 

MR. CAMPBELL: Mr. Examiner, I have one witness, Mr. 

Darden, in these cases. This will be Exhibit 1. 

(Whereupon, Applicant1s Exhibit No. 
1 was marked for identification.) 

MR. MORRIS: Mr. Darden, would you stand and be sworn? 

(Witness sworn.) 

FRANK DARDEN 

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as 

follows: 
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DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BI MR. CAMPBELL; 

Q Will you state your name, please? 

A Frank Darden. 

Q Where do you live, Mr. Darden? 

A Fort Worth, Texas. 

Q By whom are you employed and in what capacity? 

A I am manager of operations for Newmont Oil Company. 

Q What is your profession? 

A Petroleum engineer. 

Q Have you testified previously before the Commission 

or its Examiners in your professional capacity? 

A I have. 

MR. CAMPBELL: Are the witness 1s qualifications accept­

able? 

MR. NUTTER: Yes, s i r . In view of the fact that we 

advised people that this case would not be heard before 11:00 

o'clock, I want to point out it»s two minutes before 11:00. We 

advised them i t would be approximately 11:00 o'clock. I t i s 

approximately 11:00 o'clock, i f you wish to proceed. 

Q (By Mr. Campbell) Are you familiar with the applica­

tions which are involved in this case? 

A I am. 
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Q I refer you to what has been identified as Applicant's 

Exhibit 1, which is on the wall there, and ask you i f you'll 

please step up to that exhibit. Now, Mr. Darden, referring f i r s t 

to the application for approval of the unit, will you point out 

on Exhibit No. 1 the area that is involved in the proposed unit 

and identifying i t by the nature of the markings which appear on 

Exhibit No. 1? 

A Tes, the proposed West Loco Hills unit is outlined in 

heavy red line as shown here on Exhibit 1. 

Q Will you point out in general the location of the 

presently operating Newmont Oil Company Loco Hills waterflood 

in relation to this proposed unit area? 

A The Newmont Oil Company project is directly offsetting 

the unit on the North and on the East, and the active injection 

wells in the Newmont project are designated by red circles 

surrounding the injection wells. 

Q Referring f i r s t to the Unit Agreement and the unit 

area, have there been a series of operators' meetings held in 

connection with the formation of this proposed unit? 

A Yes, s i r , there have. 

Q Have copies of minutes of these meetings been furnished 

to the United States Geological Survey and to the office of the 

Commissioner of Public Lands? 
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A They have. 

Q Are the working interest owners in this area in sub­

stantial agreement as to the unit area and the Unit Agreement? 

A They are. 

Q Can you state what percentage of the operators and 

working interest owners have indicated their approval affirmatively? 

A Approximately 6*9.33$. 

Q Now, as to the balance, has there been any objection 

voiced to your knowledge? 

A There has been no objection. 

Q The 39.33$ are those who have attended the operators' 

meetings, is that correct? 

A That is correct. 

Q And have a l l owners of working interest in this area 

been advised of these operators' meetings? 

A They have. 

MR. CAMPBELL: Will you mark this Exhibit No. 2, please? 

(Whereuoon, Applicant's Exhibit 
No. 2 was marked for identifi­
cation. ) 

Q Mr. Darden, I refer you to what has been identified 

as Applicant's Exhibit No. 2 in this case and ask you to state 

what that i s . 

A This i s the Unit Agreement for the development operation 
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of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit area. 

Q There appears to be some portions of this exhibit, 

some changes in the identification of the exhibit numbers. Are 

you aware of that? 

A I am. 

Q There are two exhibits which will be introduced here to 

be attached to this Unit Agreement, Exhibits A and B, are there 

not? 

A That's correct. 

Q And the corrections have been made here only to change 

the identification of the exhibits to conform to the exhibits 

actually attached, i s that correct? 

A That's right. 

Q I believe there i s an interlineation in ink appearing 

in the agreement. Is i t your understanding that this i s for the 

purpose of clarifying the language and including some omitted 

language in the mimeographed form? 

A That is my understanding. 

Q That they do not change the substance of the agreement 

A No. 

Q Those have been shown in the draft that has been pro­

vided here as Exhibit No. 2, i s that correct? 

A That's correct. 
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MR, CAMPBELL: Will you mark this 2-A, please? 

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit 2-A 
was marked for identification,) 

Q Now, Mr, Darden, I hand you what has been identified as 

Applicant's Exhibit 2-A and ask you to state what that i s , please* 

A This is a map outlining the unit limits and designating 

the participating and non-participating acreage which would be 

encompassed by the unit. 

Q Does this exhibit number the various tracts that are 

Involved in this proposed unit? 

A I t does. 

Q And this is the Exhibit A which is referred to and will 

be attached to the Unit Agreement, is that correct? 

A That's correct. 

MR. CAMPBELL: Will you mark this 2-B? 

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit 2-1 
was marked for identification.) 

Q I now refer you to what has been identified as Appli­

cant's Exhibit 2-B and ask you to state what that i s , please. 

A This is a table which presents the description by tract 

number with the amount of acreage and the cumulative production t<l> 

December 1st, I960. I t also presents the tract participation per­

centage in the unit. I t also shows the total unit participation 

by each working interest owner. 
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Q Mr. Darden, has the formation of the unit and the methoc 

of allocating the production from the unit been discussed with 

both the United States Geological Survey and the office of the 

Commissioner of Public Lands informally? 

A I t has. 

Q Are you aware of any present objection to the formation 

of the unit? 

A No. 

Q Has an application been filed with the United States 

Geological Survey for the designation of the unit area? 

A I t has. 

Q What is the proposed basis for the allocation of 

production from this particular unit? 

A The participation formula is based 100$ upon cumulative 

primary production from Zone 4 of the Loco Hills or the Grayburg, 

commonly called the Loco Hills Sand cumulative production to 

12-1, I960. 

Q Have those consenting operators to which you have re­

ferred also agreed to this method of allocating the production? 

A They have. 

Q Will you state in general terms, Mr. Darden, how and 

why you arrived at this cumulative primary as the sole factor in 

the allocation of production from this proposed unit? 
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A This i s an old field, and when the wells were originally 

drilled, very l i t t l e reservoir data such as core analyses or 

radioactive or electric logs were taken. Therefore, there's not 

any tangible reservoir data which could be used, and it is the 

concensus of the operators that cumulative primary production 

from the Loco Hills Sand is th© most representative basis for 

unitization. 

Q In your opinion, Mr. Darden, will the approval of 

this Unit Agreement for secondary recovery purposes be in the 

best interest of conservation? 

A Decidedly so. 

Q I f the unit i s established, who will be the unit 

operator? 

A Newmont Oil Company. 

Q Newmont Oil Company, as I understood you, is now operat 

ing the waterflood project immediately to the East and North of 

the proposed unit area, is that correct? 

A That's right. 

Q I f the unit is approved, do you intend to initiate 

additional waterflooding efforts in the unitized area? 

A As soon as possible, yes. 

Q Would you return to Exhibit No. 1 there, please? Will 

you point out to the Examiner, as you see f i t , the present 
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operation and what is proposed to be done with regard to adding 

injection wells, and proceeding with the development of secondary 

recovery in the proposed unit area? 

A As I said before, the active injection wells in the 

Newmont project are circled in red. Also on Exhibit 1 we have 

underlined in orange the producing wells in the Newmont project 

which have responded to injection. As you will note, there are 

wells that directly offset the unit that have responded to New­

mont* s injection. So i t is our plan to put injection wells on 

offsetting the Newmont project which will adequately protect 

correlative rights both to Newmont and to the participants in 

the unit in the manner which i s portrayed on this Exhibit 1. 

I would like to point out that this i s only a tentative 

development plan and that there will necessarily be changes in 

some of the injection wells as the project is developed. However, 

we will at a l l times keep the pattern consistent with the best 

interest of conservation. 

Q Do you believe, Mr. Darden, that the formation of this 

unit and the development of the unit acreage is in the best 

interest of conservation? 

A I certainly do. 

Q Do you believe that this i s the best method of adequate]* 

ly protecting the correlative rights of the owners of property 
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in this area insofar as secondary recovery is concerned? 

A I certainly do, 

Q Do you consider this unitized area and the operations 

therein to be a reasonable extension of the presently existing 

waterflood project which Newmont Oil Company now operates? 

A I do. 

Q Mr. Darden, have you made any projection of the addi­

tional production that may be expected from the Newmont area and 

any projection as to the anticipated production from the unitized 

area insofar as peak production i s concerned? 

A I have. We have prepared this exhibit, which will be 

Exhibit No. 3. I t gives an estimate of the production rate 

which Newmont expects of it s present project, and which i t ex­

pects by development of the West Loco Hills Unit on the basis 

which we have proposed. 

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit ! 
3 was marked for identification 

Q Now, referring to Exhibit 3, will you state the basis 

upon which these calculations are made and explain to the Examinê * 

what, in general, i t indicates? 

A Well, we relied very heavily upon the performance of 

Neswmont's present project in estimating what the individual wells 

in the unit will do as far as response and performance. We also 

have* projected Newmont*s production rate to the best of our 

) 
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engineering a b i l i t y , and both of these things are portrayed there 

The Newmont project future production i s in the dark dotted 

line and the West Loco H i l l s unit production i s i n the lighter 

dotted l i n e . 

Q Does this indicate that the production from the unitized 

area here to the West w i l l be Increasing at the time that the 

presently producing wells are declining? 

A Yes. We estimate that the present Newmont project w i l l 

peak h i t i t s highest production rate i n 1962, and thereafter 

w i l l commence to decline as shown on Exhibit No. 3» We estimate 

that the West Loco H i l l s project w i l l h i t i t s peak production i n 

the l a t t e r part of 1964, and w i l l hold that peak for approximately 

two years and then w i l l commence declining i n a manner similar 

to the present Newmont project. 

Q And that the peak of this unit area would be around 

13,000 barrels in the l a t t e r part of 1964 based on your present 

projections, i s that correct? 

A I don»t know this 13,000 figure. 

Q Here. 

A That's 130,000 barrels per month. 

Q 130,000 barrels per month, yes. 

A Yes. 

Q Have you made any comparative calculations between the 
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allowable production which would be in existence under the 

development of this project as an extension of the existing flood 

and the development of the project with a unit allowable where 

permission was granted to make transfers of the allowable? 

A Yes, I have. There are presently 92 active wells in 

the proposed unit, and when fully developed we expect to have a 

total of 126 wells, including injection wells. There will be 

110 40-acre proration units within the unit, and based upon 42 

barrels per 40-acre tract plus one-third of 42 barrels for each 

additional well within a 40, the total unit allowable would be 

4672 barrels per day. 

Q Have you made any calculations as to what the productio 

would actually be, assuming that you proceeded under the same 

operation as you are conducting in the Newmont Loco Hills flood 

to the East? 

A Yes, we estimate that the project will neak at approxi­

mately 4300 barrels per day. 

Q So that the amount of the allowable under a unit allow­

able with transfers would be greater than the production you 

estimate under the extension of the presently existing flood, is 

that correct? 

A That is correct. 

Q Why i s that? 
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A Well, that i s due primarily to the system of control on 

rate of expansion. The Commission requires evidence of response 

of producing wells before the next row of injection wells can be 

put on. We have found in the Newmont project that that has 

very effectively limited the peak at which our project could hit. 

We had originally estimated in our engineering before the flojod 

was started that i f i t were a successful flood i t would peak, I'm 

speaking now of the Newmont project, i t would peak at around 

5200 barrels ner day. Well, I t now appears that we will not peak 

at over approximately 3500 barrels, but, of course, in our 

original engineering we had expected to go to f u l l development as 

soon as we had a successful pilot. And for that reason we 

believe that expanding on the same basis in the West Loco Hills 

Unit will achieve approximately the same sort of results. 

Q Where do you anticipate obtaining the water for the 

development of this area? 

A From the Yucca Water Company. 

Q I s that the same source of water that's being used in 

the present Newmont flood? 

A I t i s . 

Q A few questions about the present flood and what you 

contemplate in connection with the unit area. Would you state 

for the record what you are doing in connection with the 
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injection of water relative to injecting i t through the casing 

or injecting i t through the tubing in the injection wells? 

A We have a standard procedure of testing each injection 

well to the plant injection pressure testing the casing in the 

well. I f we find that the casing i s in good condition and wi l l 

hold that pressure with no evidence of any type of leakage, then 

we inject down the casing. In the event that there is any evi­

dence either on that test or In subsequent injection that the 

water is not going into the desired sand, we then run tubing and 

set i t on a packer and inject through tubing. 

Q Do you believe, Mr. Darden, that i f this project i s 

approved as an extension of the existing Newmont flood, that i t 

will be in the interest of conservation insofar as ultimate 

recovery of o i l Is concerned? 

A I definitely do. 

Q Do you believe that the Unit Agreemend, coupled with th^ 

development of the unit area on the same basis as you have pres­

ently developed the Newmont flood, will protect correlative 

rights? 

A I do. 

Q Do you believe that the development of this area on 

this basis will better protect correlative rights than the 

development of the area on an individual lease basis would do? 



PAGE 16 

A I certainly do. 

MR. CAMPBELL: I would like to offer Applicant's 

Exhibits 1, 2 and 3 in evidence, Mr. Examiner. 

MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits 1, 2 and 3 will be 

entered in evidence. 

MR. CAMPBELL: That's a l l the questions I have at this 

time. 

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Darden? 

MR. MORRIS: Yes, s i r . 

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Morris. 

CROSS EXAMINATION 

BY MR. MORRIS: 

Q Mr. Darden, your original pilot waterflood project in 

the Loco Hills area was authorized, I believe, by Order No. 

R-1267, Case No, 1511. The order was dated on October 25, 195$, i|s 

that correct? 

A I'm not certain of the number, but I assume that i s 

correct. I t was approximately that time. 

Q Right. Could you t e l l me what the original pilot area 

was in this project? 

A Yes. We had six injection wells located in Section 

No. 1, Township 29 East, lo* South, and Section No. 6, Township 

30 East, Range IB South. The wells were the Ballard No. 5-B, 
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the Yates A No. 2, the Yates A No. 11, the Yates No. 2, the 

Yates No. 3, and the Yates No. 5« 

Q Yes. So five of those injection wells were in Section 

6 and one was over in Section 1? 

A That is correct. 

Q How many producing wells did you have in the original 

pilot area? 

A Well, there were two wells that were completely closed, 

Yates No. S-A and Yates No. 9-A. There was one producing well 

which had what we call a three-way push. It was open on one side 

and that was the Yates No. 6. 

Q So the six injection wells and the three producing 

wells constituted the entire pilot area? 

A That's correct. 

Q Then after the approval of that pilot area you expanded 

that particular project, did you not? 

A Yes. 

Q And in which direction did you first expand the projectf 

A I believe that our first expansion was with the drilling 

of our No. 13-A. Now, I would have to check the records to be 

certain, but we did expand i t towards the East, and about the 

B&me time we re-entered Well No. 7 and put that well on injection! 

We put No. 12-A on to give some backup for No. 4, a producing wel.. 
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We then put the Carper No. 2 Well on, we moved in this direction 

and put the Ballard — 

MR. CAMPBELL: Which direction? 

A To the West. On to the Ballard lease, and put the 

Ballard 4-B on, we drilled the Ballard 6-B to give a more ef­

ficient pattern. We have recently put the Brigham No. 1-A on, which 

is located ln Section 31, Township 17 South, Range 30 East. We 

have drilled Brigham No. 4 on that same lease, an injection well, 

we have drilled Carper Talmadge No. 4 as an injection well in 

Section 32, so we have moved in both East and West directions 

as response dictated. 

Q I see. How many injection wells do you have in the 

project at the present time? 

A Well, I had better count them — fifteen. 

Q Fifteen injection wells at the present time, and the 

exhibit will reflect how many producing wells you have at the 

present time? 

A Yes. 

Q Would you say, Mr. Darden, that the project then has 

gone definitely beyond the stage of a pilot waterflood? 

A Yes, s i r . 

Q And your most recent expansion of the pilot waterflood 

has been in the easterly direction? 
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A That's true. 

Q Mr. Darden, I believe we're a l l familiar with the present 

Rule 701 under which the Commission now operates. Was the pilot 

waterflood project authorized before present Rule 701 was promul­

gated by this Commission? 

A Yes, I t was. 

Q I believe the records of the Commission will show that 

the nresent Rule 701, concerning waterflood projects, was 

promulgated by Order 1525, dated November 9th, 1959 following an 

extended hearing held In Roswell. I f I might interrupt the 

cross examination for just one moment, I would like to read into 

the record a particular provision of the order promulgating our 

present Rule 701, for the purposes of discussion. 

I'm reading now from Order R-1525, after the findings, the 

order reads as follows: n I t is therefore ordered Paragraph 1 thai; 

Rule 701 of the Commission rules and regulations be, and the same 

is hereby revised to read in i t s entirety as hereinafter set forth, 

provided, however, that the allowable provisions contained in 

revised Rule 701 shall not apply to waterflood projects hereto­

fore authorized by the Commission or to legitimate expansions 

thereof." 

Are you familiar with that particular working of the rule? 

A Yes, s i r . 
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Q Now, Mr. Darden, what was the allowable of this parti­

cular pilot project area when i t was f i r s t authorized. Was i t 

operating under any restrictions? 

A There were no restrictions on the producing rates. 

Q What is your proposal concerning the allowables to be 

assigned to your proposed extension of the project area? 

A We propose that the unit will be operated under the same 

rule and basis as our present project as a logical expansion of 

that project. 

Q Now, referring to the language that I just read in 

Order No. R-1525, the allowable provisions of our present Rule 

701 would not apply to this project i f i t were considered a 

legitimate expansion of the old project, is that correct? 

A I didn't understand i t that way. Maybe you had better 

renhrase the question. 

Q All right, I ' l l rephrase i t . 

A Or just repeat i t , possibly, would be a l l right. 

Q The only reason that your present extension, your 

proposed extension here of your waterflood project would not be 

governed by the allowable provisions of our present Rule 701 i s 

because of the language that I just read which, in effect, states 

that the allowable provisions of Rule 701 will not apply to 

legitimate expansions of a waterflood project authorized before 
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the promulgation of this rule? 

A That's true. 

Q So far as the allowable issue in this hearing i s con­

cerned, i t depends upon what we mean by a legitimate expansion 

of a flood, does i t not? 

A Well, that's the Commission — yes, I suppose i t i s . 

Q That's the issue as far as the allowables are concerned? 

A I would say probably so. However, I would emphasize thajt 

we do consider this to be an expansion of an existing flood. It's 

in the same reservoir, there i s no evidence of any separation, so 

consequently for us i t is an expansion of an existing project. 

Q Now, I believe that the order refers to the word 

"legitimate1* expansion, and I'm not sure any of us know what 

legitimate means. What factors do you think the Commission should 

take into consideration in determining whether or not an expansion 

of a flood is a legitimate expansion? Do you have any thoughts 

on that subject? 

A No. 

MR. CAMPBELL: May I answer that? 

MR. MORRIS: I ' l l be happy to have you do that. 

MR. CAMPBELL: I think i t ' s almost a legal question i f 

you are defining the term legitimate. I think we would take the 

position that the Commission should consider whether i t is in the 
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same reservoir, whether the projects are geographically adjacent 

to each other, whether there is a risk of the abuse of correlative 

rights in the event there i s a change in method of operation of 

the adjacent waterflood properties. 

I believe the findings in the order establishing Rule 701 

make some reference to the fact, or to the Commission's conclusior. 

that there is a question at least, a possibility as I recall the 

word, that to change rates of injection in a waterflood project 

might result In waste, and I think this i s a factor that the 

Commission should consider. There are probably others, but 

certainly I think those are important factors in determining 

whether i t is a logical expansion, and i t i s difficult for me to 

see how within the same reservoir, from the point of view of 

efficient operation of the flood and the protection of correlative 

rights of producers or owners in that field, you can alter the 

method of allocation of allowables once a project is approved. 

MR. MORRIS: Mr. Campbell, since the word legitimate 

expansion was used in the order promulgating Rule 701, i t might 

be a reasonable inference to make that expansions were contem­

plated that might be illegitimate. 

MR. CAMPBELL; I'm- unable and was unable at the time to 

construe what the Commission had in mind when i t made that dif­

ferentiation between legitimate and illegitimate expansions. I 
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think that the Commission, as in other cases, simply must reach a 

conclusion as to whether or not i t i s in the interest of the pre­

vention of waste by way of efficiency of the operation of the 

project, and whether i t ' s in the interest of protection of cor­

relative rights that the same procedures be followed in immediately 

adjacent properties in the same common reservoir. 

I think that's the basic question. I f that means that's the 

definition of legitimate or illegitimate, well, that would be the 

way I would construe i t . I don't think i t alters the basic 

responsibility of the Commission. 

MR. MORRIS: Do you think that a difference in owner­

ship between the two areas would be the factor to consider in 

determining whether particular expansion of a project were 

legitimate? 

MR. CAMPBELL: I do not think so from the point of view 

of the Commission, and the Commission has in the past apparently 

considered who the operator i s as a factor. Though I have never 

fully agreed with that, but in this instance, of course, the 

operator is the same. There might be some justification where th^ 

operator isn't the same, on the assumption that the project would 

not be operated in exactly the same fashion. 

Therefore, there might be some doubt as to whether correlative 

rights would be protected the same by different operators, but 
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I don't think that who owns the property is the basic question in 

this determination as far as, certainly as far as efficient opera­

tion and prevention of waste is concerned. I t perhaps would have 

a bearing to some extent on the protection of correlative rights. 

MR. MORRIS: Do you feel that one factor that might be 

considered would be the direction in which the flood was moving 

at the time the extension to the flood was projected? 

A Well — 

MR. CAMPBELL: Well, I certainly think i t has to, be­

cause obviously as you approach an area over which you have no 

control or no line agreement or no unitized area, your correlative 

rn ghts begin to be affected, and I think that i s a consideration. 

I think i f somebody just blindly moved off in a direction which 

made i t necessary to expand the flood without consideration of 

efficiency factors in the method of development, that might be a 

question that they were simply trying to get more allowable,that 

could be a consideration I suppose, thought I don't think that 

exists here. As long as I'm testifying, I might as well throw 

that in. 

A I might mention, Mr. Morris, that in my description of 

how this project was expanded, I did not mean to infer that that 

was the most sound engineering basis for expansion, but we had 

other considerations; since we did not have lease line cooperation 
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we; did not have offsetting injection wells on other properties 

which would have protected correlative rights, we were forced to 

keep our expansion within our own property. 

Q Mr. Darden, do you have an active flood front at the 

present time in the Northeast Quarter and the North Half of the 

Southeast Quarter of Section 1? 

A Well, by a flood front, i f you mean do we have o i l mov­

ing as a result of our water injection, we do have. Of course, ir 

a pattern waterflood you have a flood front in each five st>ot, or 

each pattern, and, of course, since our patterns are not closed up 

here or over here, we have, you might c a l l i t , a flood front, 

although we wouldn't think of i t exactly that way. 

We are moving o i l as indicated by the response of this well 

here, Ballard 3-B, and by the response of Ballard 2-B. 

Q Mr. Darden, i f you d r i l l your injection wells as pro­

posed here, I'm referring specifically to your Well No. l-B in 

Section 1, your Well No. 1, Well No. 4-A and Well No. 2 just 

coming ri g h t down your line i n Section 1, i f you d r i l l those i n ­

jection wells or convert them to injection wells and begin 

injecting water into those wells, do you feel that you would have 

to produce your next row of producing wells immediately to the 

West of those injection wells at a rate greater than the allowably 

which you would receive under our present Rule 701? 
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A I f we could produce them at no more than 34 barrels per 

day, for example, i f there was one injection and one producing 

well? 

Q Right. 

A I would say that very definitely we're going to have to 

oroduce them at higher rates than that in order to recover the 

o i l , because your production rate is a definite function of your 

injection rate. I f you are putting the water in at a certain rate^ 

and you don't withdraw the f l u i d s that come into the producing 

well at approximately the same rate, then you are going to have 

o i l driven by that producer and trapped in the formation, and i t 

probably w i l l never be recovered. 

Q You are assuming there that you are going to have to 

inject water i n the injection wells mentioned at a rate so high 

that you would have to produce the wells at a higher rate than 

34 barrels a day? 

A I'm assuming that because experience in Newmont»s pro­

ject has given us definite proof that injection at rates and 

pressures below the maximum which we can achieve below the f o r ­

mation's breakdown pressure do not force water into a l l of the 

productive sands, so consequently at lower injection rates and 

lower pressures we are bypassing a considerable volume of o i l 

which w i l l never be recovered. 
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Q Moving westward, i f you come to the next general tier 

of injection wells, would you have to inject water into those 

wells at the same rate you would have to into the tier of in­

jection wells closer to the present project? 

A Tes, we would have to, and there are several reasons 

for i t . First i s the reason which I have mentioned, that in 

order to get maximum recovery by waterflooding in this field we 

know that we have to put the maximum volume at the maximum 

pressure that we can in each injection well, and that doesn't 

apply just to one.side because i f you just put i t in say this side 

so you get efficient flooding on this side well, what are you 

doing over here? Are you going to be happy with only flooding 

half the sand on this side simply by reducing your Injection 

rates? 

Secondly, without some sort of balance in a pattern flood, 

you have premature water breakthrough. Tou have additional waste 

and loss of the oil in that respect. 

Q It ' s your feeling, I take i t , Mr. Darden, that the 

reservoir characteristics of this particular formation lendsitsel: 

only to a capacity type flood? 

A That's correct. 

Q Then, i f I may presuppose answers from you, you would 

not feel that any buffer zone that might be established in this 
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area between the present project and the proposed extension would 

be feasible? 

A You are correct. We have looked into that idea and have 

tried to see where i t might be workable, and from a recovery 

standpoint we don't believe that a buffer zone in this field i s 

workable. In other words, we believe that the use of a buffer 

zone would cause loss of ultimate recovery. 

Q Mr. Darden, generally do you remember when your Wells 

4-B and 6-B in Section 1 were put on injection? 

A I t will have to be very generally. 

Q That's a l l right. 

A I don't have the data with me on that. I would say 

they've been on injection approximately a year. 

Q Approximately a year? 

A Now one other thing I might point out while we are 

discussing this Newmont performance, we have had the injection 

rate cut back on these wells for this 4-B and 6-B Ballard for 

more than six months. By cutback, I mean we have restricted the 

injection rates to roughly half of what those wells would take, 

simnly because we had evidence that the producing wells offsetting 

them were responding, and we have hoped that we would be able to 

accomplish some type of lease line cooperation before we drove 

any oil off our property. We know this i s not the most efficient 
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way to flood this, but we have an obligation to protect the 

correlative rights of our royalty owners, and our own company's 

o i l , so we have had to restrict our injection rates in 5-B, 4-B 

and 6-B from the Ballard to prevent migration of oil off our 

property. 

That is one additional reason why we are so positive that the 

formation of this unit and the immediate waterflood development of 

the unit is necessary to protect correlative rights and from a 

conservation standpoint. 

Q Mr. Darden, is the formation of the unit in any way 

contingent upon the allowable provisions that are included in the 

order as a result of the hearing on your waterflood project? 

A I would say no. I feel that Newmont, as well as the 

other operators in the field, recognize that the unit formation i s 

necessary for the most efficient development of the property for 

the protection of correlative rights, as I've mentioned. I would 

say that we feel there will definitely be a loss of ultimate 

recovery i f the Commission rules in such a way that we have to 

art i f i c i a l l y restrict injection rates and producing rates. 

Q But the formation of the unit itself is not contingent 

upon the outcome of the waterflood case? 

A Well, of course, I don't know. 

Q There's nothing in the Unit Agreement to that effect? 



PAGE 30 

MR. CAMPBELL: No. 

No. 

MR. CAMPBELL: No one has signed i t yet either. 

A No, the Unit Agreement is not signed. 

MR. MORRIS: I have no further questions. 

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone else have any questions of 

Mi*. Darden? 

MR. CAMPBELL: No, I have no more questions. 

CROSS EXAMINATION 

BY MR. NUTTER: 

Q What did this 39.33$ of working interest actually 

represent again? 

A That represents the working interest owners within the 

unit area that have given their tentative approval to the pro­

posal of the unit and of the participation factor. 

Q These are the operators that attended the operators1 

meetings and gave their consent at those meetings? 

A Well, that isn't exactly true. There was one operator 

who was not there who has since given his firm approval. There w*s 

one operator who was represented there but who has not had 

authority from his top management, and we have not heard anything 

from them one way or the other. So the 39.33$ is of the operator)* 

that have given positive Indication of their approval. 
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Q How about royalty ownership in this area, is i t a l l 

either Federal or state land? 

A Yes. 

Q Or is there any fee land? 

A It's a l l state or Federal. As a matter of fact, the 

state owns 40.7$ of the acreage in the unit. 

Q As to the participation formula, I presume these 6*9«33$ 

of working interest owners have approved this participation 

formula based on cumulative primary production up to 12-1-60? 

A Yes. 

Q Has the regional supervisor of the United States 

Geological Survey given his consent to the participation formula? 

A Yes. 

Q Has the Commissioner of Public Lands given his tenta­

tive consent to the participation formula? 

A He has. 

Q The participation formula is the tract percentage 

formula in direct proportion to the cumulative production in the 

next column to the left? 

A Yes. 

Q How was the estimated recovery for the two undrilled 

tracts determined, Mr. Darden? 

A I t was determined by the preparation of an isocumulative 
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map based on the cumulative production from the Loco Hills Sand, 

and those two 40-acre tracts which are to be developed in the im­

mediate development pattern, were given a psuedo cumulative credit 

based upon the menterium of the contours of the isocumulative 

map. 

Q So, in effect, the offsetting wells were the ones that 

contributed the figures for the isocumulative map and, in effect, 

determined how much credit these 40's would get, I presume? 

A That's correct. 

Q You have actually, in this particular case, requested 

authority to convert three wells to injection, have you not? 

A I believe that's correct. 

Q And are each of those three wells direct or diagonal 

offsets to wells which do offset current injection wells, or 

wells which have responded to the water injection program? 

A Yes, s i r , they do. 

Q So the three wells for which you have requested authority 

to convert to water injection are the Ballard B No. 1 in the 

Southeast Northwest Quarter of 1, IS, 29? 

A That's right. 

Q The Dixon-Yates Federal No. 2, Southeast Southeast 1, 

Id, 29 and the Newmont Canfield 1-A in the Northwest Northwest of 

7, 13, 30? 
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A That's right. 

Q And presumably any additional wells which would be con­

verted to water injection, you would request administrative ap­

proval for those after the response features of Rule 701 have 

been met? 

A Yes. 

Q Now, Mr. Darden, you stated that under Rule 701, with 

the 110 40-acre proration units and the proration units for which 

additional credit would be given for second or third well on the 

40, you would have how much allowable when the thing was fully 

converted? 

A 4^72 barrels per day. 

Q And your estimated peak, according to Exhibit No. 3, i s 

4300 barrels per day? 

A That's right. 

Q You are going to purchase water from Yucca Water Company 

will Yucca Water Company have sufficient water available In this 

area to complete the waterflood project? 

A Yes. 

Q That's the source of water for your adjoining flood alsci 

is i t not? 

A That's correct. 

Q Now, the Commission recently authorized three additional. 
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waterfloods just North of this area. Do you know whether the 

source of water for those projects will be Yucca Water Company 

or not? 

A No, I don»t. We have talked with those operators, and 

it ' s my understanding that one of the operators has made a contrac 

with another company for water. We have not heard what the other 

operators are going to do. 

Q Has any of those three floods been commenced as yet? 

A No, s i r . 

Q But Yucca does assure there will be sufficient water to 

carry your flood to its conclusion? 

A Yes, s i r . 

Q Mr. Darden, referring to the three factors which Mr. 

Campbell mentioned as being important considerations in determin­

ing whether a project was a legitimate or logical expansion, he 

mentioned that the f i r s t would be the same reservoir. This i s 

in the same reservoir, I presume? 

A Yes, I t i s . 

Q His second consideration was the geographic adjacence 

of the projects. Are they geographically adjacent? 

A Yes, and Exhibit 1 shows that. 

Q The third factor he mentioned was the risk of 

correlative rights being damaged. Do you consider that a factor? 
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A I consider that probably the most single important 

factor in this hearing* 

Q Since we're referring to No. R-1525 in this hearing, I»d 

ask you i f you are acquainted with finding No. 9 of that order 

which reads as follows: "That the establishment of buffer zones 

between waterflood projects may be necessary when offsetting water-

flood projects have varying allowable provision.**' Rule 701 should 

therefore, include a provision for the assignment of special a l ­

lowables in such buffer zones where i t i s established at a 

hearing that correlative rights can not adequately be protected 

otherwise. ^ 

I take i t from your previous testimony with regard to the 

buffer zones that you feel that a buffer zone could not be estab­

lished which would adequately protect correlative rights? 

A That i s correct, 

Q Or is i t that you feel that a buffer zone couldn't be 

established that wouldn't result in waste? 

A Well, I think they're the same problem. I f your propertjy 

within the buffer zone is flooded effectively and there's no waste 

cx'eated, however, i f the next stepover where injection rates are 

reduced, as I understand the buffer zone idea, then you aren't 

flooding efficiently based on our experience in this field, then 

consequently you are hot only damaging correlative rights for the 
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jection rates, but you are also creating waste at the same time 

by not effectively flooding their property. 

Q Would you agree that i t would be possible to establish 

a barrier between two projects In which sufficient water was 

placed into the ground to prevent a pressure differential from one 

side of the barrier to the other? 

A That has been done in some fields, not for that purpose, 

but, as I understand i t , to prevent water from migrating or oil 

migrating into a gas cap, or something like that. I t ' s possible, 

I don't see that i t would serve any useful purpose here. 

Q You do know of water barriers being established 

between particular areas in pools, though, do you not? 

A I have read of some, yes. 

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr. 

Darden? 

MR. MORRISl I have one further question. 

CROSS EXAMINATION 

BY MR. MORRIS: 

Q Mr. Darden, you have testified that the daily expected 

peak In the waterflood project, when a l l wells are converted to th^ 

project, will be some 572 barrels per day less than the peak 

that you would be entitled to receive i f the project were operated! 
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under the allowable provisions of Rule 701. With that in mind, 

would you explain why Rule 701 would not be, and i t s allowable pro 

visions would not be satisfactory to you in this case? 

A Well, frankly, I'm not well enough versed in the rami­

fications of Rule 701, since we have no projects that operate under 

i t , to know how that would affect us. I would say i f we were 

given a unit allowable with sufficient latitude and transfer of 

allowables so that we could be assured of not artifically re­

stricting injection rates or producing rates in the portion of the 

unit which was under development at that time, i t probably would 

not hurt the flood. 

MR. MORRIS: No further questions. 

MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions? 

REDIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. CAMPBELL: 

Q The response to the last question will have to be 

predicated upon the operation of this unit with a unit allowable, 

would i t not? 

A Yes. 

MR. CAMPBELL: No further questions at this time. 

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions? Mr. Darden 

may be excused. 

(Witness excused.) 
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MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further, Mr. Campbell? 

MR. CAMPBELL: No, not unless I want to respond to some 

statements. 

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish to offe|r 

in Case 2472 or Case 2473? 

MR. MORRIS: I have a telegram. 

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Morris. 

MR. MORRIS; I have a telegram from Graridge Corporation 

which I will make part of the record in this case, generally con­

curring with the application of Newmont in this case. 

"Graridge Corporation, as a working interest owner in the 

proposed West Loco Hills Grayburg 4 sand unit, supports Newmont 

Oil Company's application for approval of this unit for the purposje 

of conducting secondary recovery operations. Newmont*s current 

secondary recovery project in the Loco Hills Field in the Grayburg 

4 sand has demonstrated water flooding to be a sound conservation 

measure in recovering o i l which otherwise would remain in the 

Grayburg reservoir. Graridge further supports Newmont*s applica­

tion to develop the subject unit as a logical expansion to i t s 

Loco P i l l s waterflood project and that operation of the unit should 

be conducted In accordance with the same sound engineering 

practices and program that have resulted in success in this field, 

We respectfully request that the Oil Conservation Commission grant. 
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approval of the applications made by Newmont through Cases 2472 anji 

247") on Docket No. 1-62." 

MR, MURPHY: Mr. Chairman, I would l i k e to enter an 

appearance for Caprock Water Company, Inc. as their interest ap­

pears in this case, and state that they operate under Franchise 

173 from the Public Service Commission, and they wanted me to 

state for them that they are ready, w i l l i n g and able to furniBh 

water to this project at the posted price. 

MR. NUTTER: Would you identify yourself? 

MR. MURPHY: Yes, I am Bert Murphy, I am a consulting 

engineer from Fort Worth, Texas representing Canrock Water 

Company. 

MR. BRATTON: Howard Bratton on behalf of Humble Oil 

and Refining Company. Capacity allowables were reviewed in 

detail in Case 1787 i n October of 1959. I t i s requested that the 

testimony i n that case be considered and made a part of this 

Case 2473, i f Newmont Oil Company*s application for expansion 

of i t s Loco H i l l s waterflood project to include the proposed West 

Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. 4 sand unit i s approved by the Commis­

sion, i t is recommended that the expansion area be made subject 

to statewide Rule 701, and I f considered appropriate, a buffer 

zone of reasonable size be established between the existing 

Loco H i l l s waterflood project and the proposed area. 
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MR. NUTTER! Mr. Bratton, did I understand you to say 

that you wanted certain testimony in the other case incorporated 

in the record in this case? 

MR. CAMPBELL: We object to that i f they want the whole 

record. 

MR. BRATTON: We would ask that i f Mr. Campbell objects 

that the evidence of Humble in that case as to the basic question 

of the necessity of capacity allowables to prevent waste, that 

that evidence be considered and be made a part of this record. 

MR. MORRIS: I f the Examiner please, i f Mr. Campbell han 

no objection, I certainly have no objection to the inclusion of 

the record of that case being Incorporated into this case. 

However, this case was not advertised for a whole new considera­

tion of the problem of capacity versus restricted allowables. 

MR. CAMPBELL: I might say further, i f that is done, 

then i t would be encumbent on the Applicant here to present 

considerable additional evidence with regard to the operation in 

this particular f i e l d . We have not in this case made any attempt 

to attack the original order, we are seeking authority under the 

order, testimony is in the record as to the witness*s opinion on 

this particular f i e l d , and we certainly would not like to see one 

side of the testimony in a case Involving a particular applica­

tion, incidentally, and not a general hearing, as I recall i t , 
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included in this particular case. I think i t will make the 

record unnecessarily large, and in the event that there was an 

appeal, we certainly would want to have an opportunity to present 

additional evidence. 

MR. NUTTER: Would there be any objection to the 

Examiner or the Commission taking administrative notice of Case 

No. 1787? 

MR. CAMPBELL: I have no objection. I am reasonably 

confident they will anyway. 

MR. NUTTER: Is that satisfactory with you, Mr. Bratton? 

MR. BRATTON: I f the Commission please, yes, that's 

perfectly satisfactory. 

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Kellahin. 

MR. KELLAHIN: Kellahin, appearing on behalf of Amerada 

Petroleum Corporation. Amerada Petroleum Corporation certainly 

has no objection to the formation of this unit, nor the water-

flood project as such, but i t does object to the allowable 

features which would be incorporated as a result of this expansiorj, 

and urges that the project be placed under the provision of 

Rule 701. 

This, in i t s essence, amounts to the expansion of a project 

which consists of something in the vicinity of three sections to 

something between 11 and 12 sections of land. I t appears to be a 
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situation of the t a i l wagging the dog in order to extend the 

allowable provisions of a going project. 

On that basis we don't feel i t complies with the provisions 

of Order No. R-1525, as a legitimate expansion of an existing 

flood. We second the statement which was made in behalf of 

Humble Oil and Refining that the project be placed under Rule 

701 with a buffer zone provision, i f that appears appropriate and 

necessary. In essence, the testimony of the witness presented 

on behalf of Newmont is solely to the effect that in his opinion 

the formation lends itself only to a capacity type flood, a 

matter which we feel was settled by the Commission when i t 

adopted i t s Order R-1525. 

MR. NUTTER: Anything further? 

MR. CAMPBELL: I would like to make a statement in that 

regard. 

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Campbell. 

MR. CAMPBELL: This question was,in my judgment, not 

settled as to each reservoir in that case definitely, and the 

Commission recognized this in making provision in several re­

spects for exceptions under the rule, or for different treatment 

under certain conditions, and I think the examination of the 

evidence offered in this case, the percentage of ownership of 

Newmont, the ooerator of the present flood, will definitely 
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reveal that they do not own a majority interest in this unit area, 

I t has been my impression that the Commission has consistent­

ly encouraged the formation of units, particularly for secondary 

recovery| rather than facing a situation where constant lease 

line agreements had to be initiated and entered into to expand 

these waterfloods, and I would like to state again that i t i s the 

position of the applicant here that this i s , in effect, a legi­

timate and not an illegitimate expansion of the existing water-

flood. 

MR. NUTTER: Thank you. Anyone else? We'll take these 

cases under advisement and recess the hearing until 1:30. 

(Whereupon, a recess was taken until 1:30 P.M.) 
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO ) 
} SS 

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO ) 

I , ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the 

foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the New 

Mexico Oil Conservation Commission at Santa Fe, New Mexico, is a 

true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, s k i l l and 

abi l i t y . 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarial seal 

this 5th day of January, 1962. 

Notary Public-Court Reporter 

My commission expires: 

June 19, 1963. 
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G O V E R N O R 

E D W I N L . M E C H E M 

C H A I R M A N 

£hdt of J f e pTexica 

©il Conseruatton Commission 

E. S. J O H N N Y W A L K E R 

L A N D C O M M I S S I O N E R 

M E M B E R S E C R E T A R Y -

S T A T E G E O L O G I S T 

A . L . P O R T E R , J R . 

D I R E C T O R 

P . O . B O X 6 7 1 

S A N T A F E 

March 22, 1962 

Mr. A. J. Losee 
Losee & Stewart 
Carper Building 
P. 0. Drawer 239 
Artesia, New Mexico 

Dear Jerry: 

Since I am sure the reporter would have d i f f i c u l t y 
i n supplying you with a copy of the t r a n s c r i p t i n 
Case 2473 by A p r i l 1st, I am enclosing one of the 
Commission's copies f o r your use. The return of t h i s 
t r a n s c r i p t to the Commission f i l e s a f t e r your hearing 
on A p r i l 10th w i l l be appreciated. 

Very t r u l y yours, 

RICHARD S. MORRIS 
Attorney 

RSM/ir 



UNIT AGREEMENT 

FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION 

OF THE 

WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. 4 SAND UNIT AREA 

COUNTY OF EDDY 

STATE OF NEW MEXICO 

NO- £?V7Z-> 

THIS AGREEMENT, entered into as of the day of 

, 19^1, by and between the parties subscribing, r a t i ­

fying or consenting hereto, and herein referred to as the "par­

ties hereto," 

W I T N E S S E T H : 

WHEREAS, the parties hereto are the owners of working, 

royalty, or other o i l and gas interests i n the Unit Area sub­

ject to this agreement; and 

WHEREAS, the Mineral Leasing Act of February 25, 1920, 

41 Stat. 437, as amended, 30 U.S.C. Sees. 181 ec seq., author­

izes Federal leassees and their representatives to unite with 

each other, or j o i n t l y or separately with others, in collectively 

adopting and operating under a cooperative or unit plan of de­

velopment or operation of any o i l or gas pool, f i e l d or li k e 

area, or any part thereof, for the purpose of more properly con­

serving the natural resources thereof whenever determined and 

ce r t i f i e d by the Secretary of the Interior to be necessary or 

advisable i n the public interest; and 

WHEREAS, the Commissioner of Public Lands of the State 

of New Mexico i s authorized by an Act of the Legislature, Sec. 

1, Chap. 88, Laws 19^3, (Sec. 7-11-39 N.M. Statutes Annotated 

1953 Compilation), to consent to and approve the development or 

operation of State lands under agreements made by lessees of 

State land i o i n t l v or severally with other lessees of State 



lands, with lessees of the United States, or with others, where 

such agreements provide for unit operation or development of 

part or a l l of any o i l or gas pool, f i e l d or area; and 

WHEREAS, the Commissioner of Public Lands of the 

State of New Mexico i s authorized by Sec. 3, Chap. 88, Laws 19^3, 

as amended by an Act of the Legislature, Sec. 1, Chap. l62, 

Laws 1951, (Sec. 7-11-41 N.M. Statutes Annotated 1953 Compila­

tion) to amend with the approval of lessee, evidenced by the 

lessee's execution of such agreement or otherwise, any o i l and 

gas lease embracing State lands so that the provisions and the 

length of the secondary term of said lease as to lands within 

such unit area w i l l conform and coincide with the provisions 

and the term of such agreement for the unit operation and de­

velopment or part of a l l of any o i l or gas pool, f i e l d , or 

area; and 

WHEREAS, the Oil Conservation Commission of the State 

of New Mexico i s authorized by an Act of the Legislature, Chap. 

72, Laws 1935 as amended by Chap. 193, Laws 1937, by Chap. 166; 

Laws 1941 and by Chap. 168, Laws 19^9 (Sec. 65-3-1 et seq., N. 

M. Statutes Annotated 1953 Compilation) to approve this agree­

ment and the conservation provisions hereof; and 

WHEREAS, the parties hereto hold sufficient interests 

i n the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit covering the 

land hereinafter described to give reasonably effective control 

of operations herein; and 

WHEREAS, i t i s the purpose of the parties hereto to 

enable i n s t i t u t i o n and consummation of secondary recovery op­

erations, to conserve natural resources, prevent waste, and 

secure other benefits obtainable through development and opera­

tion of the Grayburg No. 4 Sand under the terms, conditions and 

limitations herein set fo r t h . 

NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the premises and 



the promises herein contained, the parties hereto commit to 

this Agreement their respective interests i n the below defined 

Unit Area, and agree severally among themselves as follows: 

1. ENABLING ACT AND REGULATIONS: The Mineral Leas­

ing Act of February 25, 1920, as amended, supra, and a l l valid 

pertinent regulations, including operating and unit plan regu­

lations, heretofore issued thereunder or valid, pertinent and 

reasonable regulations hereafter issued thereunder are accepted 

and made a part of this Agreement as to Federal lands, provided 

such regulations are not inconsistent with the terms of this 

Agreement; and as to non-Federal lands, the o i l and gas operat­

ing regulations i n effect as of the effective date hereof gov­

erning d r i l l i n g and producing operations, not inconsistent with 

the terms hereof or the laws of the State of New Mexico, are 

hereby accepted and made a part of this Agreement. 

2. UNIT AREA: The area specified on the map at­

tached hereto, marked Exhibit "A", is hereby designated and 

recognized as constituting the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. 4 

Sand Unit Area, hereinafter referred to as "Unit Area," con­

taining 5320 acres, more or less. 

Exhibit "A" shows, in addition to the boundary of the 

Unit Area, the boundaries and identity of tracts and leases in 

said area to the extent known to the Unit Operator. Exhibit 

"B" attached hereto i s a schedule showing to the extent known 

to the Unit Operator the acreage, percentage and kind of owner­

ship of o i l and gas interests i n a l l land i n the Unit Area. 

However, nothing herein or in said schedule or map shall be 

construed as a representation by any party hereto as to the 

ownership of any interest other than such interest or interests 

as are shown in said map or schedule as owned by such party. 

Exhibits "A" and "B" shall be revised by the Unit Operator 

whenever changes i n the Unit Area render such revision necessary, 



or when requested by the Oil and Gas Supervisor, hereinafter 

referred to as "Supervisor," or when requested by the Conr.iiE-

s.ioner of Public Lands of the State of New Mexico, hereinafter 

referred to as "Commissioner," and not less than seven copies 

of the revised exhibits shall be f i l e d with the Supervisor and 

copies thereof shall be f i l e d with the Commissioner and with 

the Oil Conservation Commission of the State of New Mexico, 

hereinafter referred to as "Commission." 

The above described Unit Area shall, when practicable, 

be expanded to include therein any additional tract or tracts 

regarded as reasonably necessary or advisable for the purposes 

of this agreement, or shall be contracted to exclude lands not 

within any participating area, whenever such expansion or con­

traction is necessary or advisable to conform with the purp­

oses of this agreement. Such expansion or contraction shall be 

effected i n the following manner: 

(a) Unit Operator, with concurrence of at least 

65$ of the voting interest or on demand of the Director of the 

Geological Survey, hereinafter referred to as "Director," after 

preliminary concurrence by the Director, or on demand of the 

Commissioner and Commission, shall prepare a notice of proposed 

expansion or contraction describing the contemplated changes in 

the boundaries of the Unit Area, the reasons therefor, and the 

proposed effective date thereof, preferably the f i r s t day of a 

month subsequent to the date of notice. 

(b) Said notice shall be delivered to the Sup­

ervisor and Commissioner and Commission, and copies thereof 

mailed to the last known address of each working interest owner, 

lessee and lessor whose interests are affected, advising that 

30 days w i l l be allowed for submission to the Unit Operator -of 

any objections. 

(c) Upon expiration of the 30-day period provided 
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i n the preceding item (b) hereof, Unit Operator shall f i l e 

with the Supervisor, Commissioner and the Commission evidence 

of mailing of the notice of expansion or contraction and a copy 

of any objections thereto which have been f i l e d with the Unit 

Operator, together with an application i n s u f f i c i e n t number, 

f o r approval of such expansion or contraction and with appro­

pri a t e joinders. 

(d) After due consideration of a l l pertinent 

information, the expansion or contraction s h a l l , upon approval 

by the Director, Commissioner and the Commission, become ef­

f e c t i v e as of the date prescribed i n the notice thereof. 

(e) A l l legal subdivisions of u n i t i z e d lands 

( i . e . 40 acres by Government survey or i t s nearest l o t or 

t r a c t equivalent i n instances of i r r e g u l a r surveys, however, 

unusually large l o t s or t r a c t s s h a l l be considered i n multiples 

of 40 acres, or the nearest aliquot equivalent thereof, f o r the 

purpose of elimination under t h i s subsection), no parts of 

which are e n t i t l e d to be i n a p a r t i c i p a t i n g area within 7 

years a f t e r the f i r s t day of the month following the e f f e c t i v e 

date of t h i s agreement, sh a l l be eliminated automatically fron. 

t h i s agreement, e f f e c t i v e as of the f i r s t day thereafter, and 

such lands s h a l l no longer be a part of the Unit Area and shall 

no longer be subject to t h i s agreement, unless at the expira­

t i o n of said 7-year period d i l i g e n t d r i l l i n g or reworking op­

erations are i n progress on u n i t i z e d lands not e n t i t l e d to 

p a r t i c i p a t i o n , i n which event a l l such lands s h a l l remain sub­

j e c t hereto f o r so long as d r i l l i n g or reworking operations 

are continued d i l i g e n t l y , with not more than 90 days' tiuie 

elapsing between the completion of one such well and the com­

mencement of d r i l l i n g or reworking the next such w e l l , except 

that the time allowed between such wells s h a l l not expire 

axr-i i IO-P than "30 tiflvs a f t e r the e x n i r a t i o n of anv neriod of 



time during which d r i l l i n g or reworking operations are pre­

vented by a matter beyond the reasonable control of Unit 

Operator as set forth i n the section hereof entitled "Un­

avoidable Delay"; provided that a l l legal subdivisions of 

lands not in a participating area and not entitled to become 

participating under the applicable provisions of this agree­

ment within 10 years after said f i r s t day of the month follow­

ing the effective date of this agreement shall be eliminated 

as above specified. 

Determination of creditable "Unavoidable Delay" 

time shall be made by Unit Operator and subject to the ap­

proval of the Director and Commissioner. The Unit Operator 

shall, within 90 days after the effective date of any elimina­

tion hereunder, describe the area so eliminated to the satis­

faction of the Director, Commissioner and the Commission and 

promptly notify a l l parties in interest. 

I f conditions warrant extension of the 10-year 

period specified in this subsection 2(e), a single extension 

of not to exceed 2 years may be accomplished by consent of 

the owners of 90$ of the current unitized working interest and 

60$ of the current unitized basic royalty interests (exclu­

sive of the basic royalty interests of the United States or of 

the State of New Mexico), on a t o t a l nonparticipating-acreage 

basis, respectively, with approval of the Director and Commis­

sioner, provided such extension i s submitted to the Director 

and Commissioner not later than 60 days prior to the expira­

tion of the said 10-year period. 

Any expansion of the Unit Area pursuant to this sec­

tion which embraces lands theretofore eliminated pursuant to 

this subsection 2(3) shall not be considered automatic commit­

ment or recommitment of such lands. 

3. UNITIZED LAND AND UNITIZED SUBSTANCES. A l l o i l 



and gas i n the hereinabove described land and subsequently 

admitted land effectively committed to this agreement only 

as to the Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. 4 Sand, together with the 

surface rights of ingress and egress, are unitized under the 

terms of this agreement and are herein referred to as "Uni t i ­

zed Substances," and said land, as to the Unitized Substances, 

shall constitute the land herein referred to as "Unitized 

Land" or "Land Subject to this Agreement." The parties hereto 

recognize the existence of that certain Agreement dated April 

1, 1958, between the Loco H i l l s Pressure Maintenance Associa­

tion, Inc., as "Association" The Individual Stockholders of 

the Loco H i l l s Pressure Maintenance Association, Inc., as 

"Operators," and Valley Gas Corporation, as 'Valley." The 

unitization of gas i n the Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. 4 S nd under 

this Unit Agreement is subject to a l l of the rights and p r i v i ­

leges held by Valley Gas Corporation under said Agreement of 

April 1, 1958. 

The Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. 4 Sand shall be construec 

to mean the sand and reservoir encountered i n the d r i l l i n g of 

the Newmont-Ballard Well No. B-6 between the depths of 2767 

feet and 2792 feet, as shown on the Gamma Ray Neutron Log of 

said well, which well is located in the SE/4 SW/4 NE/4 of Sec­

tion 1, Township 18 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New 

Mexico, and w i l l herein be referred to as "Unitized Formation." 

4. UNIT OPERATOR. Newmont Oil Company is hereby de­

signated as Unit Operator and by signature hereto as Unit Op­

erator for the development and production of Unitized Sub­

stances as herein provided. Whenever reference is made herein 

to the Unit Operator, such reference means the Unit Operator 

acting i n that capacity and not as an owner of interest in 

Unitized Substances, and the term "Working Interest Owner" when 

used herein shall include or refer to Unit Operator as the 



owner of a working interest when such interest is owned by i t . 

The term "Working Interest Owner," as used herein 

shall mean the owner of such an interest committed hereto as 

may be obligated to pay or bear, either in cash or out of pro­

duction, or otherwise, a portion of a l l costs and expenses of 

d r i l l i n g , developing, producing and operating the Unitized 

Land under this agreement and the Unit Operating Agreement. 

The term "Royalty Interest Owner," as used herein 

shall mean a party who owns a right to or interest in any 

portion of the Unitized Substances- or proceeds thereof, other 

than a Working Interest Owner. 

5. RESIGNATION OR REMOVAL OF UNIT OPERATOR. Unit 

Operator shall have the right to resign at any time, but such 

resignation shall not become effective so as to release Unit 

Operator from the duties and obligations of Unit Operator and 

terminate Unit Operator's rights as such for a period of six 

(6) months after notice of intention to resign has been served 

by Unit Operator on a l l working interest owners and the Direc­

tor, Commissioner and the Commission, unless a new Unit Oper­

ator shall have been selected and approved and shall have takm 

over and assumed the duties and obligations of Unit Operator 

prior to the expiration of said period. 

The resignation of Unit Operator shall not release 

Unit Operator from any l i a b i l i t y or default by i t hereunder 

occurring prior to the effective date of i t s resignation. 

The Unit Operator shall be subject to removal by at 

least two committed working Interest owners owning at least 

seventy-five per cent (75$) of the voting interests, based on 

the percentage participations assigned to tracts in the p a r t i ­

cipating area, exclusive of the working interest owner who is 

the Unit Operator. Such removal shall be effective upon 

notice thereof to the Director and Commissioner. 
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In a l l such instances of resignation or removal, 

u n t i l a successor Unit Operator is selected and approved, as 

hereinafter provided, the working interest owners shall be 

j o i n t l y responsible for the performance of the duties of Unit 

Operator and shall, not later than 30 days before such resig­

nation or removal becomes effective, appoint a common agent 

to represent them In any action to be taken hereunder. 

The resignation or removal of Unit Operator under 

this agreement shall not terminate i t s right, t i t l e or inter­

est as the owner of a working interest or other interests in 

unitized substances, but upon the resignation or removal of 

Unit Oporator becoming effective, such Unit Operator shall 

deliver possession of a l l equipment, materials and appurte­

nances used i n conducting the unit operations as owner by 

the working Interest owners to the new duly qualified successor 

Unit Operator or to the owners thereof i f no such new Unit 

Operator is elected, to be used for the purpose of conduct­

ing unit operation hereunder. Nothing herein shall be con­

strued as authorizing removel of any material, equipment and 

appurtenances needed for the preservation of any wells. 

6. SUCCESSOR UNIT OPERATOR. Whenever the Unit 

Operator shall tender his or i t s resignation as Unit Operator, 

or shall be removed as hereinabove provided, the working i n ­

terest owners shall, by majority vote based on the percentage 

participations assigned to tracts i n the participating area, 

select a successor Unit Operator; provided that i f a majority 

but less than seventy-five per cent (75$) of the working i n ­

terest owners qualified to vote are owned by one party to this 

agreement, a concurring vote of one cr more additional working 

interest owners shall be required to select a new Operator and 

provided, further, no working interest owner who has just been 

removed as the Unit Operator may vote for self-succession. 



Such selection shall not become effective u n t i l (a) Unit 

Operator so selected shall accept in writing the duties and 

responsibilities of Unit Operator, and (b) the selection 

shall have been approved by the Director and Commissioner. 

7. ACCOUNTING PROVISIONS AND UNIT OPERATING AGREE­

MENT . A l l costs and expenses incurred by Unit Operator in 

conducting unit operations hereunder shall be paid and appor­

tioned among and borne by the working interest owners i n ac­

cordance with the agreement or agreements entered into by and 

between the Unit Operator and the working interest owners, 

whether one or more, separately or collectively. Any agree­

ment or agreements entered into between the working interest 

owners and the Unit Operator, as provided i n this section, 

whether one or more, are herein referred to as the "Unit 

Operating Agreement." Such Unit Operating Agreement shall 

also provide the manner in which the working interest owners 

shall be entitled to receive their respective proportionate 

and allocated share of the benefits accruing hereto in con­

formity with their underlying operating agreements, leases, 

or other independent contracts and such other rights and o b l i ­

gations as between Unit Operator and the working interest 

owners as may be agreed upon by the Unit Operator and the 

working interest owners; however, no such Unit Operating 

Agreement shall be deemed either to modify the terms and con­

ditions of this Unit Agreement or to relieve the Unit Operator 

of any right or obligation established under this Unit Agree­

ment, and i n case of any inconsistency or conflict between the 

Unit Agreement and the Unit Operating Agreement, this Unit 

Agreement shall prevail. Three (3) true copies of any Unit 

Operating Agreement executed pursuant to this section shall be 

f i l e d with the Supervisor and two (2) true copies f i l e d with 

the Commissioner, prior to approval of this Agreement. 



8- RIGHTS AND OBLIGATIONS OF UNIT OPERATOR. Except 

as otherwise s p e c i f i c a l l y provided herein, the exclusive r i g h t , 

p r i v i l e g e and duty of exercising any and a l l r i g h t s of the par­

t i e s hereto including surface r i g h t s , which are necessary or 

convenient f o r the prospecting f o r , producing, storing, a l l o ­

cating and d i s t r i b u t i n g the u n i t i z e d substances are hereby 

granted and delegated to and sha l l be exercised by the Unit 

Operator as herein provided. Acceptable evidence of t i t l e to 

said r i g h t s s h a l l be deposited with said Unit Operator and, 

together with t h i s Agreement, s h a l l constitute and define the 

r i g h t s , p r i v i l e g e s and obligations of Unit Operator. Nothing 

herein, however, s h a l l be construed to transfer t i t l e to any 

land or to any lease, or to any operating agreement or to any 

royalty or working i n t e r e s t , i t beins understood that under 

t h i s Agreement the Unit Operator, i n i t s capacity as Unit Op­

erator, s h a l l exercise the r i g h t s of possession and use vested 

i n the parties hereto only f o r the purposes herein specified. 

9. DISCOVERY. Inasmuch as wells capable of produc­

ing u n i t i z e d substances i n paying quantities ( t o - w i t : quanti­

t i e s s u f f i c i e n t to repay the cost of d r i l l i n g and producing 

operations with a reasonable p r o f i t ) from the Loco H i l l s Gray­

burg No. 4 Sand have already been d r i l l e d , tested and completed 

w i t h i n the Unit Area and production i n paying quantities i s 

currently being taken therefrom, no i n i t i a l t est well i s re­

quired under the terms of t h i s Unit Agreement. The respec­

t i v e working i n t e r e s t owners as to the NW/4SS/4 of Section 7 

and the NE/4 SW/4 of Section 12, both i n Township 18 South, 

Range 29 East, agree to d r i l l wells upon said t r a c t s p r i o r to 

the time said t r a c t s can reasonably be expected to respond 

from any water I n j e c t i o n and such working i n t e r e s t owners agree 

that said t r a c t s s h a l l not be e n t i t l e d to pa r t i c i p a t e u n t i l 

such time as said wells have been completed and are capable 
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of production. 

10. PLAN OF OPERATION. I t i s recognized and 

agreed by the parties hereto that the object and purpose of 

t h i s Agreement i s to formulate and to put into e f f e c t a sec­

ondary recovery project i n order to ef f e c t the greatest re­

covery of un i t i z e d substances, prevent waste and conserve 

natural resources. The Unit Operator i s authorized to i n j e c t 

gas, o i l , l i q u e f i e d petroleum gas, brine, water or a combina­

t i o n of said substances and any one or more of said substances, 

irrespective of where said substances are produced, into the 

Grayburg No. 4 Sand through any well or wells now or hereafter 

completed therein; provided, however, that the above operations 

may be conducted by Unit Operator only i n accordance with a 

plan of operation approved by the working i n t e r e s t owners, 

Supervisor, Commissioner and the Commission. Insofar as the 

parties hereto have the power and au t h o r i t y , they grant to 

the Unit Operator the use of brine or water or both from any 

formation w i t h i n the Unit Area f o r i n j e c t i n g i n t o the Gray­

burg No . 4 Sand. 

On or before the e f f e c t i v e date of t h i s agreement, 

Unit Operator s h a l l submit f o r the approval of the Supervisor, 

Commissioner and Commission an acceptable plan of development 

and operation f o r the u n i t i z e d land which, when approved by 

the Supervisor, Commissioner and the Commission, s h a l l consti­

tute the f u r t h e r d r i l l i n g and operating obligations of the 

Unit Operator under t h i s agreement f o r the period specified 

therein. Thereafter, from time to time before the expiration 

of any exi s t i n g plan, the Unit Operator sh a l l submit f o r the 

approval of the Supervisor, Commissioner and Commission a 

plan or plans f o r an additional specified period f o r the de­

velopment and operation of the un i t i z e d land. Said i n i t i a l 

plan and a l l revisions thereof s h a l l be as complete and 
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adequate as the Supervisor and Commissioner may determine to 

be necessary for timely operations and development consistent 

herewith. Said plan or plans shall be modified or supplemen­

ted when necessary to meet changed conditions or to protect 

the interests of a l l parties to this agreement. Reasonable 

diligence shall be exercised in complying with the obligations 

of the approved plan of development and operation. After the 

effective date hereof, no further wells, except such as may 

be necessary to afford protection against operations not under 

this agreement or such as may be specifically approved by the 

Supervisor, Commissioner and Commission, shall be d r i l l e d ex­

cept in accordance with a plan of development approved as 

herein provided. 

1 1• PARTICIPATION. The lands platted on Exhibit 

"A" and described in Exhibit "JT1 hereto are recognized as 

reasonably proved to be productive of unitized substances in 

paying quantities and are hereby designated and fixed as the 

" i n i t i a l participating area." 

In said Exhibit attached hereto and made a pare 

hereof, there is l i s t e d and numbered the various tracts within 

the i n i t i a l participating area, and set opposite each tract Is 

a figure which represents the percentage participation to 

which such tract shall be entitled i f a l l of said tracts are 

committed hereto as of the effective date of this agreement. 

In the event less than a l l tracts within the i n i t i a l p a r t i c i ­

pating area are committed hereto as of the effective date of 

this Agreement, Unit Operator, as soon as practicable after 

the effective date of this agreement shall f i l e with the Sup­

ervisor, Commissioner and Commission a schedule of those traces 

within the i n i t i a l participating area committed hereto as cf 

said effective date, which said schedule shall be designated 

"Revised Exhibit ft" and considered for a l l purposes as a part 
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of t h i s agreement. Such Revised Exhibit "Jjf shall set f o r t h 

opposite each such committed t r a c t w i t h i n the i n i t i a l p a r t i ­

cipating area a revised percentage p a r t i c i p a t i o n therefor, 

which s h a l l be calculated by applying the proportion that the 

t o t a l of the committed t r a c t percentage p a r t i c i p a t i o n factors 

bear to each of the committed t r a c t percentage p a r t i c i p a t i o n 

factors as they are now set out i n Exhibit "A", so that the 

revised percentage pa r t i c i p a t i o n s of the respective t r a c t s 

w i l l remain i n the same r a t i o one to the other. Such Revised 

Exhibit "j^" unless disapproved by the Director, Commissioner 

or Commission w i t h i n 30 days a f t e r f i l i n g , s h a l l supersede, 

e f f e c t i v e as of the e f f e c t i v e date hereof, the percentage 

pa r t i c i p a t i o n s set f o r t h i n Exhibit 'J^1' attached hereto u n t i l 

a f u r t h e r revision or revisions thereof are f i l e d with and 

approved by the Director, Commissioner and Commission as 

hereinafter provided. The percentage p a r t i c i p a t i o n f o r each 

t r a c t as shown on Exhibit attached hereto was determined 

e n t i r e l y by the t o t a l cumulative o i l production of each t r a c t 

and such percentage p a r t i c i p a t i o n f a c t o r s , or as may be showr. 

on the Revised Exhibit "P", as above provided, shall govern 

the a l l o c a t i o n of production on and a f t e r the e f f e c t i v e date 

cf t h i s Unit Agreement u n t i l the p a r t i c i p a t i n g area i s re­

vised and the revised percentage par t i c i p a t i o n s are f i l e d 

with and approved by the Director, Commissioner and Commission 

as hereinafter provided. 

Whenever i t appears proper to revise the i n i t i a l 

p a r t i c i p a t i n g area to include land then regarded as reason­

ably proven to be productive of u n i t i z e d substances i n paying 

quantities or determined to be essential to u n i t operations, 

the Unit Operator and the working i n t e r e s t ov/ner or owners 

of such t r a c t s s h a l l meet and seek to determine, on the basis 

of estimated recoverable reserves of un i t i z e d substances, the 
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t r a c t percentage p a r t i c i p a t i o n factor that should be assigned 

to such t r a c t . I f and when such parties agree upon the t r a c t 

p a r t i c i p a t i o n percentage factor that should be assigned to 

such t r a c t the Operator s h a l l submit the matter of revision 

of the p a r t i c i p a t i n g area and the percentage p a r t i c i p a t i o n 

factors to be assigned to each new t r a c t proposed to be i n ­

cluded i n the revised p a r t i c i p a t i n g area, to the working 

int e r e s t owners i n the p a r t i c i p a t i n g area p r i o r to such en­

largement. I f 75$ of the voting interests of such working 

in t e r e s t owners approve the revision and t r a c t p a r t i c i p a t i n g 

factors then, subject to the approval of the Director, 

Commissioner and Commission, the p a r t i c i p a t i n g area shall be 

revised and the p a r t i c i p a t i n g percentage f o r each t r a c t i n 

the enlarged p a r t i c i p a t i n g area s h a l l be revised, provided, 

however, that i n any such revision the revised percentage 

p a r t i c i p a t i o n of the respective t r a c t s which were p a r t i c i p a t ­

ing p r i o r to such revision s h a l l remain i n the same r a t i o 

one to another. Unit Operator s h a l l , within eight (8) 

months from and a f t e r the o f f i c i a l date of completion of a 

u n i t well occasioning a revision of the p a r t i c i p a t i n g area, 

f i l e with the Director, Commissioner and the Commission 

appropriate instruments o u t l i n i n g and establishing the 

revised p a r t i c i p a t i n g area occasioned by such w e l l . The 

e f f e c t i v e date of any enlargement or contraction of the 

p a r t i c i p a t i n g area s h a l l be determined by the Unit Operator, 

subject to the approval of the Director, Commissioner and 

Commission, i n advance of the vote by the working in t e r e s t 

owners to consider a revision of the p a r t i c i p a t i n g area. 

No land s h a l l be excluded from a p a r t i c i p a t i n g area on 

account of depletion of the u n i t i z e d substances. I t i s the 

i n t e n t of t h i s section that the p a r t i c i p a t i n g area shall be 

comprised of adjoining parcels of land consisting of one or 
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more Government survey quarter-quarter sections, or l o t equiva­

lents i n instances of i r r e g u l a t surveys, on each of which par­

cels there i s a well capable of producing u n i t i z e d substances 

i n paying quantities or which, i n the absence of such well 

thereon, are nevertheless determined to be essential f o r u n i t 

operations; but regardless of any revision of the p a r t i c i p a t i n g 

area, nothing herein contained s h a l l be construed as requiring 

any retroactive adjustment f o r production obtained p r i o r to the 

ef f e c t i v e date of the revision of the p a r t i c i p a t i n g area. 

In the absence of agreement at any time between the 

Unit Operator and the Director, Commissioner and Commission as 

to the proper d e f i n i t i o n or r e d e f i n i t i o n of a p a r t i c i p a t i n g 

area, the portion of a l l payment affected thereby may be im­

pounded i n a manner mutually acceptable to the owners of work­

ing i n t e r e s t s , except r o y a l t i e s due (a) the United States and, 

(b) the State of New Mexico, which s h a l l be determined by the 

Supervisor and the Commissioner, respectively, to be held as 

unearned money u n t i l a p a r t i c i p a t i n g area as, revised i s f i n a l l y 

approved and then applied as earned or returned i n accordance 

v i t h determination of the sum due as Federal and State royalty 

on the basis of such revised and approved p a r t i c i p a t i n g area. 

Whenever i t i s determined, subject to the approval 

of the Supervisor as to wells on Federal land and the Com­

missioner as to wells on State land, that a well d r i l l e d under 

t h i s agreement i s not capable of producing i n paying quantities 

or determined not to be essential f o r u n i t operations and i n ­

clusion of the land on which i t i s situated i n a p a r t i c i p a t i n g 

area i s unwarranted, production from such well s h a l l , f o r the 

purposes of settlement among a l l parties other than working 

i n t e r e s t owners, be allocated to the lands on which the well 

i s located so long as the well i s not wi t h i n a p a r t i c i p a t i n g 

area. Settlement f o r working i n t e r e s t benefits from such a 
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w e l l s h a l l be made as provided i n the Unit Operating Agree­

ment . 

I f , subsequent to the e f f e c t i v e date of t h i s agree­

ment, any additional t r a c t w i t h i n the i n i t i a l p a r t i c i p a t i n g 

area becomes committed hereto under the provisions of Section 

28 hereof, or any committed t r a c t w i t h i n the i n i t i a l p a r t i c i ­

pating area i s excluded herefrom under the provisions of 

Section 27, Unit Operator sh a l l revise Exhibit "J!" to show 

the new percentage pa r t i c i p a t i o n s of the committed t r a c t s i n 

the i n i t i a l p a r t i c i p a t i n g area, which revised Exhibit s h a l l , 

upon i t s f i l i n g and approval by the Director, Commissioner and 

Commission, supersede as of i t s e f f e c t i v e date, the l a s t pre­

viously e f f e c t i v e Exhibit . In any such revision of Exhibit 

'I© the revised percentage p a r t i c i p a t i o n s of the respective 

t r a c t s which were committed hereto p r i o r to such revision shall 

remain i n the same r a t i o one to another. 

12. ALLOCATION OF PRODUCTION. For the purpose of de­

termining any and a l l benefits accruing under t h i s Agreement each 

t r a c t committed hereto w i t h i n the p a r t i c i p a t i n g area s h a l l have 

allocated to i t a proportion, equal to i t s percentage p a r t i c i p a ­

t i o n of a l l u n i t i z e d substances produced from the unitiz e d land 

except any part thereof used i n conformity with good operating 

practices w i t h i n the p a r t i c i p a t i n g area f o r d r i l l i n g , operating, 

camp and other production or development purposes f o r pressure 

maintenance or secondary recovery operations i n accordance with 

a plan of operation approved by the Supervisor, Commissioner and 

Commission, or unavoidably l o s t . The amount of unitize d substan­

ces allocated to each t r a c t i n the p a r t i c i p a t i n g area sh a l l be 

deemed to be produced from such t r a c t . I t i s hereby agreed that 

oroduction of un i t i z e d substances from any part of the p a r t i c i p a t ­

ing area s h a l l be allocated as provided herein regardless of 

whether o i l or gas i s being produced from any p a r t i c u l a r t r a c t 



committed hereto. I f the working interests or the royalty 

interests i n any committed t r a c t are divided with respect to 

separate parcels or portions of such t r a c t and owned severally 

by d i f f e r e n t persons, the percentage p a r t i c i p a t i o n assigned to 

Esuch t r a c t s h a l l , i n the absence of a recordable instrument 

among a l l owners f i x i n g the d i v i s i o n of ownership, be divided 

among such parcels or portions i n proportion to the number of 

surface acres i n each. 

13. DEVELOPMENT OR OPERATION OF NON-PARTICIPATING 

LAND. Any party or parties hereto owning or c o n t r o l l i n g the 

working i n t e r e s t or a majority of the working i n t e r e s t i n any 

uni t i z e d land having thereon a regular well location may, with 

the approval of the Supervisor as to Federal land and the Com­

missioner as to State land, and subject to the provisions of 

the Unit Operating Agreement, at such party's sole r i s k , cost 

and expense, d r i l l or work over a well to test the Grayburg No 

4 Sand formation i f such location i s not w i t h i n a p a r t i c i p a t i n 

area. 

I f any well d r i l l e d or worked over, as aforesaid, by 

a working i n t e r e s t owner results i n production of uni t i z e d sub 

stances such that the land upon which i t i s situated may prop­

er l y be included i n a p a r t i c i p a t i n g area, such p a r t i c i p a t i n g 

area s h a l l be enlarged as provided i n t h i s Agreement, and the 

well s h a l l thereafter be operated by Unit Operator i n accord­

ance with the terms of t h i s Agreement and the Unit Operating 

Agreement. 

I f any well d r i l l e d or worked over, as aforesaid, 

by a working i n t e r e s t owner obtains production of unitize d 

substances i n quantities i n s u f f i c i e n t to j u s t i f y the inclusion 

i n a p a r t i c i p a t i n g area of the land upon which such well i s 

situated, such well may be operated and produced by the party 

d r i l l i n g or working over the same subject to the conservation 



requirements of t h i s Agreement. The ro y a l t i e s i n amount or 

value of production from any such well s h a l l be paid as speci­

f i e d i n the underlying lease and agreements affected. 

14. ROYALTY SETTLEMENT. The United States and the 

State of New Mexico and a l l royalty owners who, under ex i s t i n g 

substances produced from any t r a c t , s h a l l hereafter be e n t i t l e d 

to take i n kind t h e i r share of the u n i t i z e d substances alloca­

ted to such t r a c t , and Unit Operator shall make deliveries of 

such royalty share taken i n kind i n conformity with the a p p l i ­

cable contracts, laws and regulations. Settlement f o r royalty 

interests not taken i n kind s h a l l be made by working i n t e r e s t 

owners responsible therefor under exi s t i n g contracts, laws and 

regulations on or before the l a s t day of each month f o r u n i t ­

ized substances produced during the preceding calendar month; 

provided, however, that nothing herein contained shall operate 

to relieve the lessees of any land from t h e i r respective lease 

obligations f o r the payment of any ro y a l t i e s due under t h e i r 

leases except that said r o y a l t i e s s h a l l be computed i n accord­

ance with the terms of t h i s agreement. 

I f gas obtained from lands not subject to t h i s agree­

ment i s introduced i n t o the u n i t i z e d land f o r use i n pressure 

maintenance, stimulation of production or increasing ultimate 

recovery, which sh a l l be i n conformity with a plan f i r s t ap­

proved by the Supervisor, Commissioner and Commission, a l i k e 

amount of gas, less appropriate deductions f o r loss or deple­

t i o n from any cause, may be withdrawn from the formation int o 

which the gas was introduced, royalty free as to dry gas, but 

not as to the products extracted therefrom; provided that such 

withdrawal s h a l l be pursuant to such conditions and formulas 

as may be prescribed or approved by the Supervisor and the Com­

missioner; and, provided f u r t h e r , that such r i g h t of withdrawal 

s h a l l terminate on the termination of t h i s agreement. I f 



l i q u i f i e d petroleum gases obtained from lands or formations 

not subject to t h i s agreement be injected i n t o the u n i t i z e d 

land f o r the purpose of increasing ultimate recovery, which 

sh a l l be i n conformance with a plan f i r s t approved by the 

Supervisor and Commissioner, part of a l l of such l i q u e f i e d 

petroleum gases may be withdrawn royalty free pursuant to such 

conditions and formulas as may be prescribed or approved by 

the Supervisor and Commissioner. 

Royalty due the United States s h a l l be computed as 

provided i n the operating regulations and paid i n value or de­

liv e r e d i n kind as to a l l u n i t i z e d substances on the basis of 

the amounts thereof allocated to un i t i z e d Federal land as pro­

vided herein at the rate specified i n the respective Federal 

leases, or at such lower rate or rates as may be authorized by 

law or regulation] provided, that f o r leases on which the roy­

a l t y rate depends on the d a i l y average production per w e l l , 

said average production s h a l l be determined i n accordance with 

the operating regulations as though the p a r t i c i p a t i n g area 

were a single consolidated lease. 

Royalty due on account of State lands s h a l l be com­

puted and paid on the basis of a l l u n i t i z e d substances a l l o ­

cated to such lands, i n l i e u of actual production from such 

lands. 

15. RENTAL SETTLEMENT. Rental or minimum ro y a l t i e s 

due on leases committed hereto s h a l l be paid by working i n t e r e s t 

owners responsible therefor under ex i s t i n g contracts, laws and 

regulations, provided that nothing herein contained shall op­

erate to reli e v e the lessees of any land from t h e i r respective 

lease obligations f o r the payment of any re n t a l or minimum roy­

a l t y i n l i e u thereof due under t h e i r leases. Rental or mini­

mum royalty f o r lands of the United States subject to t h i s 

agreement s h a l l be paid at the rate specified i n the respective 
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leases from the United States unless such ren t a l or minimum 

royalty i s waived, suspended or reduced by law or by approval 

of the Secretary of the I n t e r i o r or his duly authorized repre­

sentative . 

Rentals on State of New Mexico lands subject to t h i s 

agreement s h a l l be paid at the rate specified i n the respective 

leases, or may be reduced or suspended under the order of the 

Commissioner pursuant to applicable laws and regulations. 

16. CONSERVATION. Operations hereunder and produc­

t i o n of un i t i z e d substances s h a l l be conducted to provide f o r 

the most economical and e f f i c i e n t recovery of said substances 

without waste, as defined by or pursuant to State or Federal 

lav; or regulations. 

17. DRAINAGE. The Unit Operator s h a l l take appro­

pr i a t e and adequate measures to prevent drainage of unitize d 

substances from u n i t i z e d land by wells on land not subject to 

t h i s agreement or, pursuant to applicable regulations, pay a 

f a i r and reasonable compensatory royalty as determined by the 

Supervisor f o r Federal land and by the Commissioner f o r State 

land. 

18. LEASES AND CONTRACTS CONFORMED AND EXTENDED. 

The terms, conditions and provisions of a l l leases, subleases 

and other contracts r e l a t i n g to exploration, d r i l l i n g , develop­

ment or operation f o r o i l or gas of lands committed to t h i s 

agreement are hereby expressly modified and amended to the ex­

tent necessary to make the same conform to the provisions 

hereof, hut otherwise to remain i n f u l l force and eff e c t ; and 

the parties hereto hereby consent that the Secretary as to 

Federal leases and the Commissioner as to State leases s h a l l 

and each by his approval hereof, or by the approval hereof 

by his duly authorized representative, does hereby establish, 

a l t e r , change or revoke the d r i l l i n g , producing, r e n t a l , 



minimum royalty and royalty requirements of Federal and State 

leases committed hereto and the regulations i n respect thereto 

to conform said requirements to the provisions of t h i s agreement, 

and without l i m i t i n g the generality of the foregoing, a l l leases, 

subleases and contracts are p a r t i c u l a r l y modified i n accordance 

with the following: 

(a) The development and operations of lands 

subject to t h i s agreement under the terms hereof 

s h a l l be deemed f u l l performance of a l l obligations 

f o r development and operation with respect to each 

and every part or separately owned t r a c t subject to 

t h i s agreement, regardless of whether there i s any 

development of any p a r t i c u l a r part or t r a c t of the 

Unit Area, notwithstanding anything tc the contrary 

i n any lease, operating agreement or other contract 

by and between the parties hereto, or t h e i r respect­

ive predecessors i n i n t e r e s t , or any of them. 

(b) D r i l l i n g and producing operations per­

formed hereunder upon any t r a c t of u n i t i z e d lands 

w i l l be accepted and deemed to be performed upon 

and f o r the benefit of each and every t r a c t of u n i t ­

ized land, and no lease s h a l l be deemed to expire by 

reason of f a i l u r e to d r i l l or produce wells situated 

on the land therein embraced. 

(c) Suspension of d r i l l i n g or producing opera­

tions on a l l u n i t i z e d lands pursuant to d i r e c t i o n or 

consent of the Secretary or his duly authorized rep­

resentative and the Commissioner, sh a l l be deemed to 

constitute such suspension pursuant to such d i r e c t i o n 

or consent as to each and every t r a c t of unitiz e d 

land. 

(d) Each lease, sublease or contract r e l a t i n g 
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to the exploration, d r i l l i n g , development or opera­

tion for o i l or gas of lands other than those of the 

United States committed to this agreement, which by 

i t s term might expire prior to the termination of 

this agreement, is hereby extended beyond any such 

term so provided therein so that i t shall be contin­

ued i n f u l l force and effect for and during the term 

of this agreement. 

(e) Any Federal lease for a fixed term of 

twenty (20) years or any renewal thereof or any part 

of such lease which is made subject to this agree­

ment shall continue i n force beyond the term pro­

vided therein u n t i l the termination hereof. Any 

other Federal lease committed hereto shall continue 

i n force beyond the term so provided therein or by 

law as to the land committed so long as such lease 

remains subject hereto. 

( f ) Each sublease or contract relating to the 

operation and development of unitized substances 

from lands of the United States committed to this 

agreement, which by i t s terms would expire prior to 

the time at which the underlying lease, as extended 

by the immediately preceding paragraph, w i l l expire, 

is hereby extended beyond any such term so provided 

therein so that i t shall be continued in f u l l force 

and effect for and during the term of the underlying 

lease as such term is herein extended. 

(g) The segregation of any Federal lease com­

mitted to this agreement is governed by the follow­

ing provision i n the fourth paragraph of Section 17 

(b) of the Act, as amended by the Act of July 29, 

1952*, (68 Stat. 583, 585): "Any Federal lease 
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hereafter committed to any such u n i t plan embracing 

lands that are i n part w i t h i n and i n part outside of 

the area covered by any such plan shall be segregated 

i n t o separate leases as to the lands committed and 

the lands not committed as of the ef f e c t i v e date of 

u n i t i z a t i o n : Provided, however, that any such lease 

as to the nonunitized portion s h a l l continue i n force 

and e f f e c t f o r the term thereof but f o r not less than 

two years from the date of such segregation and so 

long thereafter as o i l or gas i s produced i n paying 

quantities." 

(h) Any lease embracing lands of the State of 

New Mexico which i s made subject to t h i s Agreement 

sha l l continue i n force beyond the term provided 

therein as to the lands committed hereto u n t i l the 

termination hereof. 

( i ) Any lease embracing lands of the State of 

New Mexico having only a portion of i t s land commit­

ted hereto, shall be segregated as to the portion 

committed and as to the portion not committed, and 

the terms of such lease shall apply separately as to 

such segregated portions commencing as of the effec­

t i v e date hereof. Notwithstanding any of the pro v i ­

sions of t h i s agreement to the contrary, any lease 

embracing lands of the State of New Mexico having 

only a portion of i t s land committed hereto s h a l l 

continue i n f u l l force and ef f e c t beyond the term 

provided therein as to a l l lands embraced i n such 

lease (whether w i t h i n or without the Unit Area), 

( i ) i f , and f o r so long as Unitized Substances are 

capable of being produced i n paying quantities from 

some part of the lands embraced i n such lease com-



mitted to t h i s agreement, or ( i i ) i f , and f o r so 

long as some part of the lands embraced i n such 

State lease are included i n the Part i c i p a t i n g Area; ' 

or ( i i i ) i f , at the expiration of the secondary term, 

the lessee or the Unit Operator i s then engaged i n 

bona f i d e d r i l l i n g or reworking operations on some 

part of the lands embraced therein and f o r so long 

as such operations are being d i l i g e n t l y prosecuted, 

and i f they r e s u l t i n the production of United Sub­

stances, said lease s h a l l continue i n f u l l force and 

ef f e c t as to a l l of the lands embraced therein, as 

provided i n ( i ) or ( i i ) above. 

19. COVENANTS RUN WITH LAND. The covenants herein 

s h a l l be construed to be covenants running with the land with 

respect to the interests of the parties hereto and t h e i r suc­

cessors i n i n t e r e s t u n t i l t h i s agreement terminates, and any 

grant, transfer or conveyance of in t e r e s t i n land or leases 

subject hereto s h a l l be and hereby i s conditioned upon the 

assumption of a l l privileges and obligations hereunder by the 

grantee, transferee, or other successor i n i n t e r e s t . No assign­

ment or transfer of any working i n t e r e s t subject hereto shall 

be binding upon the Unit Operator u n t i l the f i r s t day of the 

calendar month a f t e r Unit Operator i s furnished with the o r i ­

g i n a l , photostatic or c e r t i f i e d copy of the instrument of 

transfer; and no assignment or transfer of any royalty i n t e r e s t 

s h a l l be binding upon the working i n t e r e s t owner responsible 

therefor u n t i l the f i r s t day of the calendar month a f t e r said 

working i n t e r e s t owner i s furnished with the o r i g i n a l , photo­

s t a t i c or c e r t i f i e d copy of the instrument of transfer. 

20. EFFECTIVE DATE AND TERM. This agreement s h a l l 

become e f f e c t i v e upon approval by the Director and Commissioner 

or t h e i r duly authorized representatives, as of the f i r s t day 



of the month following the date of approval by the Director 

and the Commissioner and sh a l l remain i n ef f e c t so long as 

uni t i z e d substances can be produced from the unitiz e d land 

i n paying quantit i e s , i . e . i n t h i s p a r t i c u l a r instance, l n 

quantities s u f f i c i e n t to pay f o r the cost of producing same, 

and, should production cease, so long thereafter as d i l i g e n t 

operations are i n progress f o r the restoration of production 

and so long thereafter as such u n i t i z e d substances can be pro­

duced as aforesaid. This agreement sh a l l remain i n effect 

during any period of suspension approved by the Director and 

the Commissioner as provided f o r i n Section 18 (c) hereof. 

This Agreement may be terminated at any time by the 

working i n t e r e s t owners whose voting interests aggregate not 

less than ninety percent (90$), subject to the approval of the 

Director and the Commissioner; notice of any such approval 

s h a l l be given by Unit Operator to a l l parties hereto. 

Upon termination of t h i s Agreement, the fur t h e r de­

velopment and operation of the Unit Area as a un i t shall be 

abandoned, u n i t operations s h a l l cease and thereafter the par­

t i e s hereto s h a l l be governed by the terms and provisions of 

the leases and contracts a f f e c t i n g the separate t r a c t s . 

I f not otherwise covered by the leases uniti z e d 

under t h i s Agreement, royalty owners hereby grant working 

i n t e r e s t owners a period of six (6) months a f t e r termination 

of t h i s Agreement i n which to salvage, s e l l , d i s t r i b u t e or 

otherwise dispose of the personal property and f a c i l i t i e s used 

i n connection with u n i t operations. 

21. RATE OF PROSPECTING, DEVELOPMENT AND PRODUCTION. 

The Director i s hereby vested with authority to a l t e r or modify 

from time to time i n his d i s c r e t i o n the quantity and rate of 

production under t h i s Agreement when such quantity and rate i s 

not f i x e d pursuant to Federal or State law or does not conform 



to any state-wide voluntary conservation or al l o c a t i o n pro­

gram, which i s established, recognized, and generally adhered 

to by the majority of operators i n such State, such authority 

being hereby l i m i t e d to a l t e r a t i o n or modification i n the pub­

l i c i n t e r e s t , the purpose thereof and the public i n t e r e s t to be 

served thereby to be stated i n the order of a l t e r a t i o n or mod­

i f i c a t i o n . Without regard to the foregoing, the Director i s 

also hereby vested with authority to a l t e r or modify from time 

to time i n his di s c r e t i o n the rate of prospecting and develop­

ment and the quantity and rate of production under t h i s agree­

ment when such a l t e r a t i o n or modification i s i n the interest 

of a t t a i n i n g the conservation objectives stated i n t h i s agree­

ment and i s not i n v i o l a t i o n of any applicable Federal or State 

Law. I t i s agreed, f u r t h e r , that no such a l t e r a t i o n or modi­

f i c a t i o n s h a l l be e f f e c t i v e as to any land of the State of New 

Mexico as to the rate of prospecting and development i n the 

absence of the specific w r i t t e n approval thereof by the Com­

missioner and as to the quantity and rate of production i n 

the absence of specific w r i t t e n approval thereof by the Com­

mission . 

Powers i n t h i s section vested i n the Director shall 

only be exercised a f t e r notice to Unit Operator and opportunity 

f o r hearing to be held not less than f i f t e e n (15) days from 

notice. 

22. APPEARANCES. Unit Operator s h a l l , a f t e r notice 

to other parties affected, have the r i g h t to appear f o r or on 

behalf of any and a l l i n terests affected hereby before the De­

partment of the I n t e r i o r and the Commission and to appeal from 

orders issued under the regulations of said department and/or 

Commission or to apply f o r r e l i e f from any of said regulations 

or i n any proceedings r e l a t i v e to operations before the Depart­

ment of the I n t e r i o r , the Commission or other l e g a l l y constituted 



authority; provided, however, that any other interested 

party s h a l l also have the r i g h t , at his own expense, to be 

heard i n any such proceeding. 

23. NOTICES. A l l notices, demands or statements 

required hereunder to be given or rendered to the parties 

hereto s h a l l be deemed f u l l y given i f given i n w r i t i n g and 

personally delivered to the party or sent by postpaid regis­

tered or c e r t i f i e d mail, addressed to such party or parties 

at t h e i r respective addresses set f o r t h i n connection with 

the signatures hereto or to the r a t i f i c a t i o n or consent hereof 

or to such other address as any such party may have furnished 

i n w r i t i n g to party sending the notice, demand or statement. 

24. NO WAIVER OF CERTAIN RIGHTS. Nothing i n t h i s 

Agreement contained shall be construed as a waiver by any 

party hereto of the r i g h t to assert any legal or c o n s t i t u t i o n a l 

r i g h t or defense as to the v a l i d i t y or I n v a l i d i t y of any law 

of the State of New Mexico or of the United States or regula­

tions issued thereunder i n any way a f f e c t i n g such party, or 

as a waiver by any such party of any r i g h t beyond his or i t s 

authority to waive. 

25. UNAVOIDABLE DELAY. A l l obligations under t h i s 

Agreement requiring the Unit Operator to commence or continue 

d r i l l i n g or to operate on or to produce un i t i z e d substances 

from any of the lands covered by t h i s Agreement shall be sus­

pended while, but only so long as, the Unit Operator despite 

the exercise of due care and diligence i s prevented from com­

plying with such obligations, i n whole or i n part, by s t r i k e s , 

acts of God, Federal, State or municipal law or agencies, un­

avoidable accidents, uncontrollable delays i n transportation, 

i n a b i l i t y to obtain necessary materials i n open market, or 

other matters beyond the reasonable control of the Unit Opera­

to r whether si m i l a r to matters herein enumerated or not. 
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26. FAIR EMPLOYMENT. In connection with the per­

formance of work on Federal lands under this Agreement, the 

Operator agrees not to discriminate against any employee or 

applicant for employment because of race, religion, color or 

national o r i g i n . The aforesaid provision shall include, but 

not be limited to, the following: Employment, upgrading, de­

motion or transfer; recruitment or recruitment advertising, 

layoff or termination; rates of pay or other forms of compen­

sation; and selection for training, including apprenticeship. 

The Operator agrees to post hereafter i n conspicuous places, 

available for employees and applicants for employment, notices 

to be provided by the contracting officer setting forth the 

provisions of the non-discrimination clause. 

The Operator agrees to insert the foregoing provi­

sion in a l l subcontracts hereunder, except subcontracts for 

standard commercial supplies or raw materials. 

27. LOSS OF TITLE. In the event t i t l e to any tract 

of unitized land shall f a i l and the true owner cannot be i n ­

duced to joi n i n this Unit Agreement, such tract shall be auto­

matically regarded as not committed hereto and there shall be 

such readjustment of future costs and benefits as may be re­

quired on account of the loss of such t i t l e . In the event of 

a dispute as to the t i t l e to any royalty, working interest or 

any other interest subject thereto, payment or delivery on 

account thereof may be withheld without l i a b i l i t y for interest 

u n t i l the dispute i s f i n a l l y settled; provided that as to Fed­

eral land or leases and State land or leases, no payments of 

funds due the United States or the State of New Mexico should 

be withheld, but such funds to the United States shall be de­

posited as directed by the Supervisor, and such funds of the 

State of New Mexico shall be deposited as directed by the Com­

missioner, to be held as unearned money pending f i n a l settlement 
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Unit Operator as such i s relieved from any responsi­

b i l i t y f o r any defect or f a i l u r e of any t i t l e hereunder. 

28. NON-JOINDER AND SUBSEQUENT JOINDER. I f the 

owner of any substantial i n t e r e s t i s a t r a c t w i t h i n the Unit 

Area f a i l s or refuses to subscribe or consent to t h i s Agree­

ment, the owner of the working i n t e r e s t i n that t r a c t may 

withdraw said t r a c t from t h i s Agreement by w r i t t e n notice to 

the Director, the Commissioner and the Unit Operator p r i o r to 

the approval of t h i s Agreement by the Director. Any such t r a c t 

e f f e c t i v e l y committed as to the working i n t e r e s t and not so 

withdrawn s h a l l be considered u n i t i z e d , and any necessary ad­

justments of royalty occasioned by f a i l u r e of the royalty and 

record owner to j o i n w i l l be f o r the account of the correspond­

ing working i n t e r e s t owner. Any o i l or gas int e r e s t i n lands 

w i t h i n the Unit Area not committed hereto p r i o r to submission 

hereto by the owner or owners thereof subscribing or consent­

ing to t h i s Agreement and, i f the i n t e r e s t i s a working i n ­

t e r e s t , by the owner of such i n t e r e s t also subscribing to the 

Unit Operating Agreement. After operations are commenced 

hereunder, the r i g h t of subsequent joinder, as provided i n 

t h i s section, by a working i n t e r e s t owner i s subject to such 

requirements or approvals, i f any, pertaining to such joinder, 

as may be provided f o r i n the Unit Operating Agreement. After 

f i n a l approval hereof, joinder by a non-working i n t e r e s t 

owner must be consented to i n w r i t i n g by the working i n t e r e s t 

owner committed hereto and responsible f o r the payment of any 

benefits that may accrue hereunder i n behalf of such non-

working i n t e r e s t . Joinder by any owner of a non-working 

i n t e r e s t , at any time, must be accompanied by appropriate 

joinder by the owner of the corresponding working i n t e r e s t i n 

order f o r the i n t e r e s t to be regarded as e f f e c t i v e l y committed 

hereto. Joinder to the Unit Agreement by a working interest 



owner, at any time, must be accompanied by appropriate 

joinder to the Unit Operating Agreement i f more than one 

committed working i n t e r e s t owner i s involved, i n order f o r 

the i n t e r e s t to be regarded as e f f e c t i v e l y committed to t h i s 

Unit Agreement. Except as may otherwise herein be provided, 

subsequent joinders to t h i s Agreement shall be ef f e c t i v e as 

of the f i r s t day of the month following the f i l i n g with the 

Supervisor and the Commissioner of duly executed counterparts 

of a l l or any papers necessary to establish e f f e c t i v e commit­

ment of any t r a c t to t h i s Agreement unless objection to such 

joinder i s duly made wit h i n s i x t y (60) days by the Director 

or the Commissioner. 

29. COUNTERPARTS. This Agreement may be executed 

i n any number of counterparts, no one of which needs to be 

executed by a l l parties, or may be r a t i f i e d on consented to 

by separate instrument i n w r i t i n g s p e c i f i c a l l y r e f e r r i n g 

hereto and sha l l be binding upon a l l those parties who have 

executed such a counterpart, r a t i f i c a t i o n , or consent hereto 

with the same force and ef f e c t as i f a l l such parties had signed 

the same document and regardless of whether or not i t i s exe­

cuted by a l l other parties owning or claiming an inte r e s t i n 

the lands w i t h i n the Unit Area. 

30. TAXES. The working i n t e r e s t owners shall ren­

der and pay f o r t h e i r account and the account of the royalty 

owners a l l v a l i d taxes on or measured by the uniti z e d sub­

stances i n and under or that may be produced, gathered and 

sold from the land subject to t h i s contract a f t e r the effec­

t i v e date of t h i s Agreement, or upon the proceeds or net pro­

ceeds derived therefrom. The working i n t e r e s t owners of each 

t r a c t s h a l l and may charge the proper proportion of said taxes 

to the royalty owners having i n t e r e s t i n said t r a c t , and may 

currently r e t a i n and deduct s u f f i c i e n t of the unitized 



substances or derivative products, or net proceeds thereof 

from the allocated share of each royalty owner to secure 

reimbursement for the taxes so paid. No such taxes shall 

be charged to the United States or the State of New Mexico 

or to any lessor who has a contract with his lessee which 

requires the lessee to pay such taxes. 

31. CONFLICT QF SUPERVISION. Neither the Unit 

Operator nor the working interest owners or any of them 

shall be subject to any for f e i t u r e , termination or expira­

tion of any rights hereunder' or under any leases or contracts 

subject hereto, or to any penalty or l i a b i l i t y on account of 

delay or fa i l u r e i n whole or in part to comply with any ap­

plicable provisions thereof to the extent that the said Unit 

Operator, working interest owners or any of them are hindered, 

delayed or prevented from complying therewith by reason of 

the fai l u r e of the Unit Operator to obtain, i n the exercise 

of due diligence, the concurrence of proper representatives 

of the United States and proper representatives of the State 

of New Mexico in and about any matters or things concerning 

which i t i s required herein that such concurrence be obtained. 

The parties hereto, including the Commission, agree that a l l 

powers and authority vested l n the Commission i n and by any 

provisions of this contract are vested i n the Commission and 

shall be exercised by i t pursuant to the provisions of the 

laws of the State of New Mexico and subject i n any case to 

appeal or j u d i c i a l review as may now or hereafter be provided 

by the laws of the State of New Mexico. 

32. NO PARTNERSHIP. I t i s expressly agreed that 

the relation of the parties hereto is that of independent 

contractors and nothing in this agreement contained, express 

or implied, or any operations conducted hereunder, shall 

create or be deemed to have created a partnership or association 
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between the parties hereto or any of them. 

33. BORDER AGREEMENTS. Subject to the approval of 

the Director and the Commissioner, the Unit Operator, with 

concurrence of s i x t y - f i v e per cent (65$) of the working i n ­

terest owners may enter i n t o a border-protection agreement 

or agreements with the working i n t e r e s t owners of adjacent 

lands along the exte r i o r boundary of the Unit Area with re­

spect to the operations i n the border area f o r the maximum 

ultimate recovery, conservation purposes and proper protec­

t i o n of the parties and i n t e r e s t s . 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have caused 

t h i s Agreement to be executed as of the date f i r s t above 

w r i t t e n and have set opposite t h e i r respective names the 

date of execution and the address of each of the respective 

executing p a r t i e s . 

UNIT OPERATOR AND WORKING INTEREST OV/NER 

NEWMONT OIL COMPANY 

By 
President 

ATTEST: 

Secretary 

Date of Signature: 
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N E W M O N T O I L C O M P A N Y 

C H A H I . E S C . L A N G D O N 

V I C E P R E S I D E N T 

L A N D A N D L E G A L 

1135 T E X A S N A T I O N A L B A N K B U I L D I N G 

1 3 0 0 M A I N • A T P O L K 

H O U S T O N , T E X A S 7 7 0 0 2 

December 6, 1963 
a, I 

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. 
Oil Conservation Commission 
State of New Mexico 
Santa Fe, New Mexico 

In Re: Case No (̂ 247.2 
Order No. R-2166 dated 
1-17-62, West Loco H i l l s 
Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit, 

^ Eddy County, New Mexico 

Dear Mr. Porter: 

In connection and i n compliance with the captioned Order, 
we hand to you herewith a R a t i f i c a t i o n of the Unit Agreement executed 
by the following parties, to-wit: 

J. Eustace Guest 
Estate of Fayette B. Dow, Deceased 
Mrs. Cecile Mann 
Bert H. Murphy 
Josephine D. Hawley 
Eudora Hawley Heilman, Widow 
Cordellia Williamson 
John Lucas 
R. F. Travis, Sr. 

Very t r u l y yours, 

Enclosures 



CONSENT TO'AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms arid 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are furthe 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) *»C 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF 
TEXAS 

) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF DalUs» ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged b|efore me this 

of October , ufgj, by I J EUSTACE GLTEST 

Commission Expires: 

STATE OF _ 

COUNTY OF 
") ss. 
.) 

of 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 

, 1962, by , 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 

7 

2 ^ . NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF 

COUNTY OF 
") ss. 
.) 

of 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged bsfore me this 

, 1962, by . 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 

STATE OF _ 

COUNTY OF 
") ss. 
.) 

of 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 

, 1962, by : 

My Commission Expires: 

STATE OF . 

COUNTY OF 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

") ss. 
.) 

of 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged bofore me this 

, 1962, by . 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

day 

day 

day 

day 

day 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17» '962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said'Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed byJ the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in thei r^e/Sjpecjt ive>â rlTn/vwed«rtents 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) 
CO-BM«Ur «f tha b U t i of 
Fayette B. Dow, Dacoaaed 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) *» * » 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) l» *-* * tt 

inaiviauaiiy, aw* mm C*-Sx«cut^T, 
ot to* In Rata of Fayette B» po»; We aa<>4 

cecutor 
of tlW tafcate of Fayatta t, So*, B i a s e d 

INTEREST COMMITTED 

of F*j*ett* ft, 9m, ftecoaaed 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse s ide. 



) ss. 

J 
The fo rego ing instrument was acknowledged be fo re me t h i s day 

° f , W / £ r ^ r > . 1963, by £ g f r H t f r j ^ 

My Commission E x p i r e s : 
NOTARY7 PUBLIC 

STATE OF . 

COUNTY OF 
") ss. 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this X I A J L day 

of i ^ / ^ L . 1963, by 

My Commission Expires: 

STATE OF 

COUNTY OF 
) ss, 
.) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 

of jb/^ZnU-4As, 196?, by 

My Commission Expires: 

STATE OF _ 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this ) j ' day 

My Commission Expires: 

A. 

NOTARY PUBLljC ] 

day 

IH NOTARY PUBilCU 

4 

T7T 

STATE OF _ 

COUNTY OF 
) ss. 
.) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged b|efore me this 

of , 1962, by • 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

day 

NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) i-A t... x-a \^PUA. ftsJs'A \^{ci<n^_ 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF T E X A S ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF H I D A L G O ) 

The foregoing instrument was Acknowledged before me this *^ day 
9 

, 196af, by _ of Jun» 
-r 

My Commission Expires: 

Jua« I , i f t i 

STATE OF . 

COUNTY OF 

1 R. W. PIERSOII 
NCfrARY PUBLIC IN Al ID FOR 

HIDALGO COUNTY, TEXAS 

) ss. 
.) 

urns. C E C I L S II Aim 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged t> 

of , 1962, by I 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 

STATE OF 

COUNTY OF 
) ss, 
.) 

of 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged b|efore me this 

, 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 

STATE OF _ 

COUNTY OF 

efore me this 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

') ss. 
.) 

of 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged b 

, 1962, by 

sfore me this 

My Commission Expires: 

STATE OF _ 

COUNTY OF 
) ss, 
.) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged b 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

ufore me this 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

day 

day 

day 

day 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are f a m i l i a r with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of th e i r said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the orig i n a l of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
i d e n t i f i e d by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set f o r t h in t h e i r respective acknowledgments. 

( INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) XM2A»2BM2C. 

21A,21B,2a.30,35 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

c/o Fort Worth ff&tio&l Sjpfak 
Port Horth, Toxac 

The Fort Worth National Bank 
FORT WORTH. TRT A fi 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 

National Bank , • e x e°uted by the sv,,.* • 



STATE OF M#» M » T 1 C 0 ) 

COUNTY OF Eddy 
) ss. 
.) 

of 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledg|ed before me. this 12thday 

June , £3§S bv Btr* H. Murphy 

and his wife. Mfcrth* R. Murphy 

My Commission Expires: 

Auguat 28, 1965 

STATE OF 

COUNTY OF 
) ss. 
) 

of 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledgjed before me this_ 

, 1962, by 

and his wife,_ 

My Commission Expires: 

STATE OF 

COUNTY OF 
) ss. 
) 

of 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this_ 

, 1962 by 

and his wife,_ 

My Commission Expires: 

STATE OF 
) ss, 

COUNTY OF - - f a w i r i r l Z / ) 

regoing i n s t r 

_, 196i, b^~Pj>^J of 

T̂he foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s day 

My Commission Expires: 

My ComiaissioD Expires June 1, 196-> 

STATE OF 

PAT 
Tarr: 

COUNTY OF 
ss . 

of 

The fo rego ing instrument was acknowledged before me th is_ 

• , 1962, by 

and h i s w i f e . 

My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

_day 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

day 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

n 7 

/V ./U,j,./J/,, ,t~. 

r a n r Co-nty, Texas 

_day 

NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. h SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. h Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said 1unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit all of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 9 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 



STATE OF TEXAS 

County of 

3SXAS ) 
ss 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 

1 / day of^Staf, 19^3, by John Lucas, and his wife 

My Commission Expires Notary Public 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. h Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", cLo hereby 
commit all of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) 9 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 



STATE OF TEXAS ) 

County of ffl^faj ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 

day ofS^f 1963, by R. F. Travis, Sr., and 

his wife ^y?tjf j f 7 ^^L^ 

v K ^ y 
My Commission Expires: Notary public " 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are fa m i l i a r with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the orig i n a l of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
i d e n t i f i e d by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set f o r t h in the i r respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S)_9 \ k ^ L ^ J j ^ L , 

JDH. 
Josephine D. Hawley, a widow 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) ; 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF 

COUNTY OF titer* 
) ss. 

The foregoing instrument was acknowle< 

of V Ot A/ * 196?, by CJd^/j/ 

afld--hi-s-wf+e, 

My Commission Expires 

My Commission Expires June 11,1966 

STATE OF 

idged before me th i s / 7 day 

COUNTY OF 
) ss. 
.) 

of 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this_ 

, 1962, by 

and his wife,_ 

My Commission Expires: 

STATE OF 

_day 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

COUNTY CF 
) ss. 
) 

of 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 

, 1962 by 

and h i s VJ i f e, 

My Commission Expires: 

STATE OF 

COUNTY OF 
ss. 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this_ 

of , 1962, by 

My Commission Expires: 

STATE OF 

COUNTY OF 
~) ss. 
J 

of 

The foregoing Instrument was acknowledged before me this_ 

, 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 

_day 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

day 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

_day 

NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TC AND RAT!F!CAT I ON OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION CF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXiCO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and rati f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

iN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S)_? . SurfL^d/ f/aU'tdc't/ f^Lu/^PfA^, 
7 EHH 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 



STATE OF Cal i fornia ) 
) s s 

COUNTY OFr^g ) 

The foregoing Instrument was acknowledged before me. this / p~~ day 

v ^ t 1963,by Eudora H. Heilman 

t>nd her husband 

My Commission Expires: 
M/ Commission Expires March 18, 1967A ^ V T ^ ^ ^ ^ ' R ^ j ^ j y ^ 

NOTARY PUBT ~ t «e Coanty 
of Los AnueitMi. »r California. 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ra t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 2-A, 2-B & 2-C ^ J ^ 4 ^ i ^ ^ f £ l ^ ^ - \ 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF U j f e W / ^ ) 
) ss . 

COUNTY OF /*7/Lusi*^ ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged 

JUAJ? , 1963, by ^ of 

and his wife,
 <^o/2_^<?^<_/^ £^J/<-ce 

My Commission Expires: 

STATE OF _ 

COUNTY OF 
) ss. 
.) 

efore me this ^^~ day 

NOTARY >UBL IC 

of 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged tefore me this 

, 1962, by ; 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires 

STATE OF 

COUNTY OF 
) ss, 
.) 

of 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged b|efore me this 

, 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 

STATE OF _ 

COUNTY OF 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

) ss. 
) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged b|efore me this 

of , 1962, by 

My Commission Expires: 

STATE OF _ 

COUNTY OF 
") ss. 
) 

of 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged b 

, 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

sfore me this 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

day 

day 

day 

day 
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N E W M O N T O I L C O M P A N Y 
F O R T W O R T H N A T I O N A L B A N K B U I L D I N G 

FOBT WOETH 2, TEXAS 

July 26, 1963 

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. 
Oil Conservation Commission 
State of New Mexico 
Santa Fe, New Mexico 

In Re: Case No. 2472 
Order No. R-2166 
West Loco Hills Grayburg No. 4 
Sand Unit, Eddy County, 
New Mexico 

Dear Mr. Porter: 

In compliance with the above captioned Order, which was 
dated January 17, 1962, enclosed please find an executed counterpart of 
the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit Agreement which became 
effective according to its terms with the effective date being July 1, 
1963. Attached to said Unit Agreement are Certificates reflecting that 
same was approved by the Commissioner of Public Lands of the State of 
New Mexico on June 5, 1963 and on behalf of the Director of the United 
States Geological Survey on June 27, 1963. 

I f i t is necessary for us to furnish any additional in­
formation or to take any further action at this time in connection with 
this matter, kindly advise. 

Very truly yours, 

NEWMONT OIL COMPANY 

Ted Long r 

TL :rm 

Encl. 



CERTIFICATION - DETERMINATION 

14-08-0001 85 28 
Pursuant to the authority vested in the Secretary of I n t e r i o r , under 

the act approved February 25, 1920, k] Stat. 437, as amended, 30 U. S. C. 

sees. 181, et seq., and delegated to the Director of the Geological Survey 

pursuant to Departmental Order No. 2365 of October 8, 19^7, I do hereby: 

A. Approve the attached agreement for the development and operation 

of the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. k Sand Unit Area, State of New Mexico. 

B. Certify and determine that the unit plan of development and 

operation contemplated in the attached agreement is necessary and advisable 

in the public interest for the purpose of more properly conserving the natural 

resources. 

C. Certify and determine that the d r i l l i n g , producing, rental, 

minimum royalty, and royalty requirements of a l l Federal leases committed 

to said agreement are hereby established, altered, changed, or revoked to 
conform with the terms and conditions of t h i s agreement. 

JUN 2 7 1963 
Dated . 

Acting Director, United States Geological Survey 



UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. 4 SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

JUN - 5 1953 

TH iS AGREEMENT, entered into as of the 17th day of September, 1962, 
by and between the parties subscribing, ratifying or consenting hereto, and 
herein referred to as "parties hereto", 

WITNESSETH: That, 

WHEREAS, the parties hereto are the owners of working, royalty or other 
o i l or gas interests in the Unit subject to this Agreement; and 

WHEREAS, the Commissioner of Public Lands of the State of New Mexico 
is authorized by an Act of the Legislature (Sec. 3, Chap. 88, Laws 1943 as 
amended by Sec. 1 of Chap. 162, Laws of 1951, Chap. 7, Art. 11, Sec. 39, 
N.M.S, 1953 anno) to consent to or approve this Agreement on behalf of the 
State of New Mexico, insofar as i t covers and includes lands and mineral in­
terests of the State of New Mexico; and 

WHEREAS, the Commissioner of Public Lands of the State of New Mexico 
is authorized by an Act of the Legislature (Sec. 3, Chap. 88, Laws of 1943, 
as amended by Sec. 1, Chap. 162, Laws of 1951, Chap. 7, Art. I I , Sec. 41, ^ 
N.M.S. 1953 anno) to amend with the approval of the lessee, any o i l and gas 
lease embracing State lands so that the length of the term of said lease may 
coincide with the term of such unitized development and operation of State 
lands; and 

WHEREAS, the Oil Conservation Commission of the State of New Mexico 
Is authorized by law (Chap. 72, Laws of i935, as amended by Chap. 193, Laws 
of 1937, Chap. 166, Laws of 1941, and Chap. 168, Laws of 1949) to approve 
this Agreement, and the conservation provisions hereof; and 

WHEREAS, the Mineral Leasing Act of February 25, 1920, (41 Stat. 437, 
as amended̂  30 U.S.C. Sections 181 et seq.) authorizes Federal lessees and 
the'r representatives to unite with each other or j o i n t l y or separately with 
others in collectively adopting and operating a cooperative or unit plan of 
development or operation of any o i l or gas pool, f i e l d or like area or any 
part thereof for the purpose of more properly conserving the natural resources 
thereof whenever determined and certified by the Secretary of the Interior to 
be necessary or advisable in the public interest; and 

WHEREAS, the parties hereto hold sufficient interests in the West Loco 
Hills grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit covering the land hereinafter described to 
give reasonably effective control of operation therein; and 

WHEREAS i t is the purpose of the parties hereto, to enable institution 
and consummation of secondary recovery operations, conserve natural resources, 
prevent waste and secure the other benefits obtainable through development 
and operation of the area subject to this Agreement under the terms, condi­
tions and limitations herein set forth. 

N0Ws THEREFORE, in consideration of the premises and the promises 
herein contained, the parties hereto commit to this Agreement their entire 
respective interests in the below defined Unit Area, and agree severally 
among themselves as follows: 

SECTiON 1. ENABLING ACT AND REGULATIONS: The Mineral Leasing Act of 
February 25, 1920, as amended, supra, and a l l valid, pertinent regulations, 
including ooeratinq and unit plan requlations. heretofore issued thereunder 



and valid, pertinent and reasonable regulations hereafter issued thereunder 
are accepted and made a part of this Agreement as to Federal lands, provided 
such regulations are not inconsistent with the terms of this Agreement; and 
as to non-Federal lands, the o i l and gas operating regulations in effect as 
of the effective date hereof governing d r i l l i n g and producing operations, 
not inconsistent with the terms hereof or the laws of the State in which the 
non-Federal land is located, are hereby accepted and made a part of this 
Agreement. 

SECT3CN 2. UN 3T AREA AND DEFINITIONS: For the purpose of this Agree 
ment5 the following terms and expressions as used herein shall mean: 

(a) "Unit Area" Is defined as those lands specified on Exhibit 
"A" hereof, and such land is hereby designated and recognized as constitu­
ting the Unit Area; the lands described In said Exhibit "A" are described 
as foi1ows, to-wi t : 

Township 17 South, Range 29 East, NMPM 

Section 36: Ŝ SW£ 

Township 18 South, Range 29 East, NMPM 

Sect ion 1 : w-i, S|SE£ . 
Sect ion 2: A! 1 
Sect ion 3: Al 1 
Sect ion k: 
Sect ion 9: E* 
Sect ion 10: Al 1 
Sect ion 1 ] : Al 1 
Sect ion 12: Al 1 
Sect ion 13: NEi 
Sect ion 15: NM, StNW£, SŴ NEi 

Township 18 South, Range 30 East, NMPH 

Section 7: Lots 1, 2, 3, 
El-Wi, V4SE£5 SEiSEif 

Section 18: Lots I , 2, Ê NWi, 
Ŵ NEZJ, N^SE£, NÊ SWT; 

Containing 5 e 307•73 acres, more or less. 

(b) "Commissioner" is defined as the Commissioner of Public 
Lands of the State of New Mexico. 

(c) "Commission" is defined as the Oil Conservation Commission 
of the State of New Mexico. 

(d) "Director" is defined as the Director of the United States 
ueo1 eg 3 ca1 S u rvey. 

(e) "Secretary" is defined as the Secretary of the Interior of 
the United States of America. 

(f) "Department" is defined as the Department of the Interior 
of the United States of America. 

(g) "Supervisor" is defined as the Oil and Gas Supervisor of 
the United States Geological Survey. 

(h) "The Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand" is defined and shall 



mean that heretofore established underground reservoir, the top of which is 
found at 2767 feet, and the base of which is found at 2792 feet, on the 
Gamma Ray Neutron Log of the Newmont-Ballard Well No. B-6 located in the 
SE£SW£NE£ of Section ] P Township 18 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New 
Mexico, together with Grayburg Sand Stringers encountered at varying inter­
vals between the depths from 100 feet above the top and 50 feet below the 
bottom of the principal sand body shown by said log, insofar as the same 
lies within the Unit Area. 

(i ) "Unitized Formation" is defined as the portion of the Loco 
Hills Crayburg No. h Sand effectively committed to this agreement. 

(j ) "Unitized Substances" is defined as and shall mean a l l o i l , 
gas, gaseous substances, sulphur contained in gas, condensate, d i s t i l l a t e 
and a l l associated and constituent liquids or liquefiable hydrocarbons with­
in or produced from the Unitized Formation. 

(k) "Working Interest" is defined as the right to search for, 
produce and acquire Unitized Substances whether held as an incident of 
ownership of mineral fee simple t i t l e , under an o i l and gas lease, or other­
wise held. 

( l ) "Working Interest Owner" is defined and shall mean any 
party hereto owning a Working Interest, including a carried working interest 
owners holding an interest in Unitized Substances by virtue of a lease, 
operating agreement, fee t i t l e or otherwise, which interest is chargeable 
with and obligated to pay or bear, either in cash or out of production, or 
otherwises a l l or a portion of the cost of d r i l l i n g , developing and producing-
the Unitized Substances from the Unitized Formation and operating thereof 
hereunder. 

(m) "Royalty Interest" or "Royalty" is defined as an interest 
other than a Working fnterest in or right to receive a portion of the 
Unitized Substances or the proceeds thereof and includes the royalty 
interest reserved by the lessor by an o i l and gas lease and any overriding 
royalty interest, o i l payment interest, net profit contracts, or any other 
payment or burden which does not carry with i t the right to search for and 
produce Unitized Substances. 

(n; "Royalty Owner" Is defined as and shall mean the owner of 
a Royalty interest. 

{o) "Jnit Operating Agreement" is defined as and shall mean 
any agreement or agreements (whether one or more) entered into (separately 
or collectively) by and between the Unit Operator and the Working Interest 
Owners as provided In Section 10, infra, and shall be styled "Unit Operat­
ing Agreement, West Loco Hills trayburg No. k Sand Unit, Eddy County, New 
Mex S co". 

(p) "Paying Quantities" Is defined as production of Unitized 
Substances in quantities sufficient to pay for the cost of producing same 
from wells on the unitized lands. 

Cq) "Unit Manager" is defined as the person or corporation 
appointed by the Working interest Owners to perform the duties of the Unit 
Operator until the selection and qualification of a successor Unit Operator 
as provided for in Section 9 hereof. 

(r) "Curat: 1 at Sve Oil Production" is defined as that cumulative 
volume of o i l produced and saved from each tract upon which a producing well 
has been completed prior to December 1, I960, insofar as such production was 
reported to the Commission. For each tract upon which a well has not been 
completed or was completed subsequent to December 1, I960, which are included 
within the Unit Area,, "Cumulative Oil Production" is defined as that value 
assigned to each of said tracts by the Working Interest Owners. 



(s) "Surface Acres" is defined as the number of acres committed 
to this Agreement based upon computations on the surface of the earth from 
courses and distances shown on the last approved public-land survey as of 
the effective date hereof. 

(t) "Tract" means each parcel of land described as such and 
given a Tract number in Exhibit "B". 

(u) " I n i t i a l Participating Area" or "Participating Area" shall 
refer to the total of a l l tracts within the Unit Area that are entitled to 
share in the production of Unitized Substances removed, saved or sold from 
the Unit Area, as shown on Exhibit "A" and described in Exhibit "B". 
attached hereto. 

(v) "Non-participating" shall refer to and mean those tracts 
not entitled to share in production of unitized substances saved, sold and 
removed from the Unit Area. 

SECTION 3. EXHIBITS: Exhibit "A" attached hereto is a map showing, 
to the extent known to the Unit Operator, the Unit Area and the boundaries 
and identity of tracts and leases in said Unit Area. Exhibit "B" attached 
hereto is a schedule showing, to the extent known to the Unit Operator, the 
acreage comprising each tract, percentage:ownership of each Working Interest 
Owner in each tract, and the percentage of participation each tract has in 
the Unit Area. However, nothing herein or in said schedule or map shall be 
construed as a representation by any party hereto as to the ownership of 
any interest other than such interest or interests as are shown in said 
map or schedule as owned by such party. Exhibits "A" and "B" shall be 
revised by the Unit Operator whenever changes render such revision necessary 
(voluntarily or when requested by the Supervisor), and at least two copies 
of such revision shall be f i l e d with the Commissioner, and not less than six 
copies thereof shall be f i l e d with the Supervisor. 

SECTION k. EXPANSION: The above described Unit Area may when prac­
ticable be expanded to include therein any additional tract or tracts 
regarded as reasonably necessary or advisable for the purposes of this Agree­
ment to conform with the purposes of this Agreement. Such expansion shall be 
effected in the following manner: 

(a) The Working Interest Owners or owners of a tract or tracts 
desiring to bring such tract or tracts into this Unit, shall f i l e an appli­
cation therefor with the Unit Operator requesting such admission. 

(b) Unit Operator shall circulate a notice to each Working 
Interest Owner of the proposed expansion, setting out the basis for ad­
mission, the unit participation to be assigned to such tract or tracts, and 
other pertinent data. After negotiation (at Working Interest Owners' meet­
ing or otherwise) i f 65 percent of the Working Interest Owners (on the basis 
of unit participation) have agreed to such tract or tracts being brought 
into the Unit, then Unit Operator shall: 

(1) Prepare a notice of proposed expansion describing 
the contemplated changes in the boundaries of the Unit Area, the reason 
therefor, the basis for admission of the additional tract or tracts, the 
unit participation to be assigned thereto and the proposed effective date 
thereof, preferably the f i r s t day of a month subsequent to the date of 
notice; and 

(2) Deliver copies of said notice to the Commissioner 
and the Supervisor and mail a copy of such notice to the last known address 
of each Working Interest Owner, lessee, and lessor whose interests are 
affected, advising that t h i r t y (30) days w i l l be allowed for submission to 
the Unit Operator of any objection to such proposed expansion; and 

-k-



(3) Upon the expiration of said t h i r t y (30) day period 
as set out in (2) immediately above and provided that objections of not more 
than 10 percent of the previously committed Working Interest Owners have 
been f i l e d thereto, f i l e with the Commissioner, the Commission and the 
Supervisor the following: (a) Comprehensive statement as to mailing such 
notice of expansion; (b) An application for such expansion; and (c) An 
instrument containing the appropriate joinders in compliance with the par­
ticipation requirements of Section 14, infra. 

The expansion shal1, after due consideration of a l l pertinent infor­
mation and upon approval by the Commissioner, the Director and the Commission, 
become effective as of the date prescribed in the notice thereof or on such 
other more appropriate date as may be set by the Commissioner, the Director, 
and the Commission In the order or instrument approving such expansion. 

SECTION 5. ELIMINATION: All legal subdivisions of unitized lands 
(i.e., 40 acres by Government survey or its nearest lot or tract equivalent 
in instances of irregular surveys, however, unusually large lots or tracts 
shall be considered in multiples of 40 acres, or the nearest aliquot 
equivalent thereof, for the purpose of elimination under this subsection), 
no parts of which are entitled to be in a participating area within 5 years 
following the effective date of this agreement, shall be eliminated auto­
matically from this agreement, and such lands shall no longer be a part of 
the Unit Area and shall not longer be subject to this agreement. 

Any expansion of the Unit Area which embraces lands theretofore 
eliminated pursuant to this section shall not be considered automatic 
commitment or recommitment of such lands. 

SECTION 6. UNITIZED LAND AND UNITIZED SUBSTANCES: All Unitized 
Substances in a l l of the hereinabove described and subsequently admitted 
land effectively committed to this Agreement, insofar only as the same may 
be found in the Unitized Formation, together with pertinent surface rights, 
are unitized under the terms of this Agreement and said land shall con­
stitute land referred to herein as "Unitized Land" or "Land Subject to this 
Agreement". 

Nothing herein shall be construed to unitize, pool, or in any way 
affect the o i l , gas and other minerals contained in or that may be produced 
from any formation other than the Unitized Formation. 

SECTION 7. UNIT OPERATOR: Newmont Oil Company is hereby designated 
as Unit Operator, and by signing this instrument as Unit Operator i t agrees 
and consents to accept the duties and obligations of Unit Operator for the 
operation, development and production of Unitized Substances as herein pro­
vided. Whenever reference is made herein to the Unit Operator, such refer­
ence means the Unit Operator acting in that capacity and not as an owner of 
interests in Unitized Substances, and the term "Workjng Interest Owner" 
when used herein shall include or refer to Unit Operator as the owner of a 
Working Interest when such an interest is owned by i t . 

SECTION 8. RESIGNATION OR REMOVAL OF UN IT OPERATOR: Unit Operator 
shall have the right to resign at any time, but such resignation shall not 
become effective so as to release Unit Operator from the duties and obliga­
tions of Unit Operator and terminate Unit Operator's rights as such for a 
period of six (6) months after written notice of intention to resign has 
been given by Unit Operator to a l l Working Interest Owners, the Commissioner 
and the Director, unless a new Unit Operator shall have taken over and 
assumed the duties and obligations of Unit Operator prior to the expiration 
of said period. 

The resignation of Unit Operator shall not release Unit Operator 
from any l i a b i l i t y for any default by i t hereunder occurring prior to the 



effective date of its resignation. 

The Unit Operator may, upon default or failure in the performance of 
its duties or obligations hereunder, be subject to removal by 75 percent of 
the committed Working Interest Owners (on the basis of Unit participation) 
exclusive of the Working Interest Owner who is the Unit Operator. Such 
removal shall be effective upon notice thereof to the Commissioner and the 
Superv i sor. 

In a l l such instances of effective resignation or removal, until a 
successor to Unit Operator is selected and approved as hereinafter provided, 
the Working Interest Owners shall be j o i n t l y responsible for the performance 
of the duties of the Unit Operator and shall, not later than t h i r t y (30) days 
before such resignation or removal become effective, appoint a Unit Manager 
to represent them in any action to be taken hereunder. 

The resignation or removal of Unit Operator under this Agreement shal1 
not terminate its right, t i t l e or interest as the owner of a Working Interest 
or other interest in Unitized Substances, but upon the resignation or re­
moval of Unit Operator becoming effective, such Unit Operator shall deliver 
possession of a l l equipment, books, and records, materials, appurtenances 
and any other assets, used in conducting the Unit operations and owned by 
the Working Interest Owners (including any and a l l data and information 
which i t might have gained or assembled by reason of its operation of the 
Unit Area) to the new duly qualified successor Unit Operator or to the Unit 
Manager i f no such new Unit Operator is elected, to be used for the purpose 
of conducting Unit Operations hereunder. Nothing herein shall be construed 
as authorizing removal of any material, equipment and appurtenances needed 
for the preservation of any wells. Nothing herein contained shall be con­
strued to relieve or discharge any Unit Operator who resigns or is removed 
hereunder for any l i a b i l i t y or duties accruing or performable by i t prior to 
the effective date of such resignation or removal. 

SECTION 9. SUCCESSOR UNIT OPERATOR: Whenever the Unit Operator 
shall tender its resignation as Unit Operator or shall be removed as here­
inabove provided, the Working Interest Owners shall by affirmative vote of 
at least 65 percent of their voting interests, based upon the percentages 
of participation assigned to tracts in the Unit Area, select a successor Unit 
Operator, provided, however, that should any Working Interest Owner own a 
voting interest of more than 35 percent, the vote of said party shall not 
serve to disapprove the selection of a new Unit Operator approved by 8p per­
cent or more of the voting interests of the remaining Working Interest 
Owners, and provided further that the Unit Operator shall not vote to succeed 
i t s e l f . Such selection shall not become effective until (a) a Unit Operator 
so selected shall accept in writing the duties and responsibilities of Unit 
Operator, and (b) the selection shall have been furnished the Commissioner 
and the Supervisor. If no successor Unit Operator or Unit Manager is selected 
and qualified as herein provided, the Commissioner and the Director, at their 
election, may declare this Agreement terminated. 

SECTION 10. ACCOUNTING PROVISIONS AND UNIT OPERATING AGREEMENT: Costs 
and expenses incurred by Unit Operator }n conducting Unit operations hereunder 
shall be paid, apportioned among and borne by the Working Interest Owners in 
accordance with the Unit Operating Agreement. Such Unit Operating Agreement 
shall also provide the manner in which the Working Interest Owners shall be 
entitled to receive their respective proportionate and allocated share of 
the benefits accruing hereto in conformity with their underlying operating 
agreements, leases or other independent contracts and such other rights and 
obi igations as between Unit Operator and the Working Interest Owners as may 
be agreed upon by the Unit Operator and the Working Interest Owners; however, 
no such Unit Operating Agreement shall be deemed either to modify any of the 
terms and conditions of this Unit Agreement or to relieve the Unit Operator 
of any right or obligation established under this Agreement, and in case of 



any inconsistency or conflict between this Agreement and the Unit Operating 
Agreement, this Agreement shall prevail. Two true copies of any Unit Oper­
ating Agreement executed pursuant to this Section shall be f i l e d with the 
Commissioner and three true copies thereof shall be f i l e d with the Super­
visor, prior to approval of this Agreement. 

SECTION 11. RIGHTS AND OBLIGATIONS OF UNIT OPERATOR: Except as 
otherwise specifically provided herein, the exclusive right, privilege and 
duty of exercising any and a l l rights of the parties hereto which are 
necessary or convenient for prospecting for, producing, storing, allocating 
and distributing the Unitized Substances are hereby delegated to and shall 
be exercised by the Unit Operator as herein provided. Acceptable evidence 
of t i t l e to said rights shall be deposited with said Unit Operator, and to­
gether with this Agreement, shall constitute and define the rights, privileges 
and obligations of Unit Operator. Nothing herein, however, shall be construed 
to transfer t i t l e to any land or to any lease or operating agreement, i t being 
understood that under this Agreement the Unit Operator, in its capacity as 
Unit Operator, shall exercise the rights of possession and use vested in the 
parties hereto only for the purposes herein specified. 

SECTION 12. PLAN OF OPERATIONS: It is recognized and agreed by the 
parties hereto that a l l of the land within the participating area subject 
to this agreement is reasonably proved to be productive of Unitized Substances 
in paying quantities and that the object and purpose of this Agreement is to 
formulate and to put into effect a secondary recovery project in order to 
effect additional recovery of Unitized Substances, prevent waste and conserve 
natural resources. The parties hereto agree that the Unit Operator may, 
subject to the consent and approval of a plan of operation by the Working 
Interest Owners, the Supervisor, the Commission, and the Commissioner, in­
ject into the Unitized Formation, through any well or wells completed therein, 
brine, water, a i r , gas, o i l , liquefied petroleum gas, or any other substance 
or a combination of any of said substances, whether produced from the Unit 
Area or not, and that the location of input wells and the rates of injection 
therein and the rate of production shall, be governed by standards of good 
geologic and petroleum engineering practices and conservation methods. After 
commencement of secondary operations, Unit Operator shall furnish the Com­
mission, the Commissioner, and the Supervisor-monthly, injection and produc­
tion reports for each well in the Unit. The Working Interest Owners, the 
Supervisor, the Commission, and the Commissioner, shall be furnished period­
ical reports on the progress of the plan of operation and any revision or 
changes thereto; provided, however, that any major revisions of the plan of 
operation involving a basic deviation from the i n i t i a l plan of operation 
shall be subject to the consent and approval of the Working Interest Owners, 
the Supervisor, the Commission, and the Commissioner. 

The i n i t i a l plan of operation shall be f i l e d with the Supervisor, the 
Commission, and the Commissioner concurrently with the f i l i n g of this Unit 
Agreement for final approval. Said i n i t i a l plan of operation and a l l re­
visions thereof shall be as complete and adequate as the Supervisor, the 
Commission, and the Commissioner may determine to be necessary for timely 
operation consistent herewith. Reasonable diligence shall be exercised in 
complying with the obligations of the approved plan of operation. 

Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein contained, the Unit 
Operator shall commence secondary recovery operations on the Unit Area with­
in six (6) months after the effective date of this Agreement, or any exten­
sion thereof approved by the Commission, the Commissioner and the Director, 
or this Agreement shall terminate automatically, In which latter event Unit 
Operator shall notify a l l interested parties. After secondary recovery 
operations are commenced, Unit Operator shall carry on such operations as 
would a reasonably prudent operator under the same or similar circumstances. 



SECTION 13. TRACT PARTICIPATION: In Exhibit "B" attached hereto there 
are l i s t e d and numbered the various tracts within the Unit Area and set f o r t h 
opposite each tr a c t is a statement that the t r a c t is "non-participating" or 
there is a figure which represents the percentage of pa r t i c i p a t i o n allocated 
to such t r a c t calculated on 100 percent t r a c t commitment. The par t i c i p a t i o n 
of each t r a c t was determined as follows: 

Percentage Tract Cumulative Production 
Participation 
of each Tract Participating Area Cumulative Oil Production 

Those tracts as shown on Exhibit "A" and as described in Exhibit "B" 
as being e n t i t l e d to a percentage of unit p a r t i c i p a t i o n are hereby designated 
and fixed as constituting the i n i t i a l p a r t i c i p a t i n g area. 

However, i f the Unit Agreement is approved with less than 100 per­
cent t r a c t commitment, said p a r t i c i p a t i o n percentage shall be revised to f i t 
the commitment status as of the e f f e c t i v e date hereof, and thereafter, as 
needed pursuant to Section 17 (Allocation of Unitized Substances). 

SECTION 14. TRACTS QUALIFIED FOR UNIT PARTICIPATION: On and after 
the e f f e c t i v e date hereof the tracts w i t h i n the Unit Area which shall be 
en t i t l e d to p a r t i c i p a t i o n in the production of Unitized Substances therefrom 
shall be those tracts w i t h i n the p a r t i c i p a t i n g area and more p a r t i c u l a r l y 
described in said Exhibit "B" that are q u a l i f i e d as follows: 

(a) Each and a l l of those tracts as to which Working Interest 
Owners owning 100% of the Working Interests in said t r a c t and Royalty owners 
owning 75%, or more, of the Royalty Interests in said t r a c t have subscribed, 
r a t i f i e d or consented to t h i s agreement; and 

(b) Each and a l l of those tracts as to which Working Interest 
Owners owning less than 100% of the Working Interests have become parties 
to t h i s agreement, regardless of the percentage of Royalty Interests therein 
that is committed hereto, and as to which the Working Interest Owner who 
operated the Tract and a l l of the other Working Interest Owners in such Tract 
who have become parties to t h i s agreement have joined in a request for i n ­
clusion of such Tract and have executed and delivered an indemnity agreement 
indemnifying and agreeing to hold harmless the other Working Interest Owners 
in the Unit Area against a l l claims and demands that may be made by the 
owners of Interests in such Tract who are not parties to t h i s agreement, and 
which arise out of the inclusion of the Tract in the Unit Area. 

I f , on the e f f e c t i v e date of thi s Agreement, there is any tra c t or 
tracts which have not been e f f e c t i v e l y committed to or made subject to this 
Agreement by qualifying as above provided, then such t r a c t or tracts shall 
not be e n t i t l e d to participate hereunder. Unit Operator s h a l l , when sub­
mitting t h i s Agreement for f i n a l approval by the Commissioner and the 
Director, or as soon thereafter as practicable, f i l e therewith a schedule 
of those tracts which have been committed and made subject to thi s Agreement 
and are e n t i t l e d to participate in the production from the p a r t i c i p a t i n g 
area hereunder. Said schedule shall set f o r t h opposite each such committed 
tr a c t the lease number and assignment number, the owner of record of the 
lease, and the percentage p a r t i c i p a t i o n of such tract which shall be com­
puted according to the p a r t i c i p a t i o n formula set out in Section 13 (Tract 
Participation) above. This schedule of pa r t i c i p a t i o n shall be a part of 
Exhibit "B" and upon approval thereof by the Commissioner and the Supervisor 
shall become a part of t h i s Agreement and shall govern the allocation of 
production of Unitized Substances u n t i l the e f f e c t i v e date of a new schedule 
approved by the Commissioner and the Director or the Supervisor. 
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SECTION 15. DEVELOPMENT OR OPERATION OF NON-PARTICIPATING LAND: 
Any party or parties hereto owning or controlling the working interest or 
a majority of the working interest in any unitized land having thereon a 
regular well location may, with the approval of the Supervisor as to 
Federal land and the Commissioner as to State land, and subject to the 
provisions of the Unit Operating Agreement, at such party's sole risk, cost 
and expense, d r i l l or work over a well to test the Grayburg No. k Sand 
formation i f such location Is not within a participating area. 

If any well d r i l l e d or worked over, as aforesaid, by a working in­
terest owner results in production of unitized substances such that the 
land upon which I t is situated may properly be included in a participating 
area,, or is determined to be essential to unit operations, such participat­
ing area shall be enlarged as provided In this Agreement, and the well 
shall thereafter be operated by Unit Operator in accordance with the terms 
of this Agreement and the Unit Operating Agreement. 

If any well d r i l l e d or worked over, as aforesaid, by a working In­
terest owner obtains production of unitized substances in quantities in­
sufficient to j u s t i f y the Inclusion in a participating area of the land 
upon which such well is situated, or is determined not to be essentia) to 
unit operations, such well may be operated and produced by the party d r i l l ­
ing or working over the same subject to the conservation requirements of 
this Agreement. The royalties in amount of value of production from any 
such well shall be paid as specified in the underlying lease and agreements 
affected. 

SECTION 16. ENLARGEMENT OF PARTICIPATING AREA: Whenever i t appears 
proper to revise the i n i t i a l participating area to include land then re­
garded as reasonably proven to be productive of unitized substances in 
paying quantities or determined to be essential to unit operations, the 
Unit Operator and the working Interest owner or owners of such tracts shall 
meet and seek to determine, on the basis of estimated recoverable reserves 
of unitized substances, and the essential Ity*:tO'unf t ope rat Ions, ':the';tratt 
percentage participation factor that should be assigned to such tract. If 
and when such parties agree upon the tract participation percentage factor 
that should be assigned to such tract, the Operator shall submit the matter 
or revision of the participating area and the percentage participation 
factors to be assigned to each new tract proposed to be included in the 
revised participating area, to the working Interest owners in the existing 
participating area. If 75% of the voting Interests of such working interest 
owners approve the revision and tract participating factors, then, subject 
to the approval of the Director, Commissioner and Commission, the particip­
ating area shall be revised and the participating percentage for each 
tract: in the enlarged participating area shall be revised, provided, how­
ever, that, in any such revision, the revised percentage participation of 
the respective tracts or portions thereof which were participating prior 
to such revision shall remain in the same ratio one to another. Unit 
Operator shall, within six (6) months from and after the o f f i c i a l date of 
completion of a unit well occasioning a revision of the participating 
area, f i l e with the Supervisor, Commissioner and the Commission appropri­
ate instruments outlining and establishing the revised participating area 
occasioned by such well. The effective date of any enlargement of the 
participating area shall be determined by the Unit Operator, subject to the 
approval of the Director, Commissioner and Commission, in advance of the 
vote by the working interest owners to consider a revision of the p a r t i c i ­
pating area. It is the intent of this section that the participating area 
shall be comprised of adjoining parcels of land consisting of one or more 
Government survey quarter-quarter sections, or lot equivalents in instances 
of irregular surveys, on each of which parcels there is a well capable of 
producing unitized substances in paying quantities or which, in the absence 
of such well thereon, are nevertheless determined to be essential for unit 
operations; but regardless of any revision of the participating area, nothing 



herein contained shall be construed as requiring any retroactive adjustment 
for production obtained prior to the e f f e c t i v e date of the revision of the 
part i c i p a t i n g area. 

In the absence of agreement at any time between the Unit Operator 
and the Director, Commissioner and Commission as to the proper d e f i n i t i o n 
or r e d e f i n i t i o n of a part i c i p a t i n g area, the portion of a l l payment affected 
may be impounded in a manner mutually acceptable to the owners of working 
interest, except royalties due (a) the United States and, (b) the State of 
New Mexico, which shall be determined by the Supervisor and the Commissioner, 
respectively, and the amount thereof deposited, as directed by the Supervisor 
and the Commissioner, to be held as unearned money u n t i l a pa r t i c i p a t i n g 
area as revised is f i n a l l y approved and then applied as earned or returned 
in accordance with determination of the sum due as Federal and State royalty 
on the basis of such revised and approved pa r t i c i p a t i n g area. 

SECTION 17. ALLOCATION OF UNITIZED SUBSTANCES: A l l Unitized Sub­
stances produced and saved (less, save and except any part of such Unitized 
Substances used in conformity with good operating practices on unitized 
land for d r i l l i n g , operating, camp, and other production or development 
purposes and for pressure maintenance or unavoidable loss) shall be appor­
tioned among and allocated to the committed tracts within the p a r t i c i p a t i n g 
area in accordance with the respective t r a c t p a r t i c i p a t i o n e f f e c t i v e here­
under during the respective periods such Unitized Substances were produced, 
as set f o r t h in the schedule of pa r t i c i p a t i o n in Exhibit "B". The amount 
of Unitized Substances so allocated to each t r a c t , and only that amount 
(regardless of whether i t be more or less than the amount of the actual 
production of Unitized Substances from the well or wells, i f any, on such 
t r a c t ) , s h a l l , for a l l intents, uses and purposes, be deemed to have been 
produced from such t r a c t . 

The Unitized Substances allocated to each tract shall be distributed 
among, or accounted for to the parties executing, consenting to or r a t i f y i n g 
t h i s Agreement e n t i t l e d to share in the production from such tr a c t in the 
same manner, in the same proportions, and upon the same conditions, as they 
would have participated and shared in the production from such t r a c t s , or 
in the proceeds thereof, had thi s Agreement not been entered into; and with 
the same legal force and ef f e c t . 

No t r a c t committed to th i s Agreement and qu a l i f i e d for p a r t i c i p a t i o n 
as above provided shall be subsequently excluded from p a r t i c i p a t i o n here­
under on account of depletion of Unitized Substances, and nothing herein 
contained shall be construed as requiring any retroactive adjustment for 
production obtained prior to the e f f e c t i v e date of the joinder of any t r a c t . 

If the Working Interest and the Royalty Interest in any tra c t are 
divided with respect to separate parcels or portions of such tr a c t and 
owned severally by d i f f e r e n t persons, the percentage pa r t i c i p a t i o n assigned 
to such t r a c t s h a l l , in the absence of a recordable instrument executed by 
a l l owners and furnished to Unit Operator f i x i n g the divisions of ownership, 
be divided among such parcels or portion in proportion to the number of 
surface acres in each. 

The Unitized Substances allocated to each t r a c t shall be delivered 
in kind to the respective Working Interest Owners and parties e n t i t l e d 
thereto by v i r t u e of the ownership of o i l and gas rights therein or by 
purchase from such owners. Each Working Interest Owner and the parties 
e n t i t l e d thereto shall have the continuing right to receive such production 
in kind at a common point wit h i n the Unit Area and to sell or dispose of 
the same as i t sees f i t . Each such party shall have the right to construct, 
maintain and operate a l l necessary f a c i l i t i e s for that purpose on unitized 
land, provided the same are so constructed, maintained and operated as not 



to interfere with operations carried on pursuant hereto. Subject to Section 
18 hereof, any extra expenditure incurred by Unit Operator by reason of the 
delivery in kind of any portion of the Unitized Substances shall be borne 
by the party receiving the same in kind. In the event any party hereto 
shall f a i l to take or otherwise adequately dispose of its proportionate 
share of the production from the Unit Area currently as and when produced, 
then so long as such conditions continue, Unit Operator, for the account 
and at the expense of such party and in order to avoid curtailing the 
operation of the Unit Area, may sell or otherwise dispose of such production 
to i t s e l f or others on a day-to-day basis at not less than the prevailing 
market price in the area for like production, and the account of such party 
shall be charged therewith as having received such production. The net 
proceeds, i f any, of the Unitized Substances so disposed of by Unit Operator 
shall be paid to the party entitled thereto. 

Any party receiving in kind or separately disposing of al l or any 
part of the Unitized Substances allocated to any tract, or receiving the 
proceeds therefrom i f the same is sold or purchased by Unit Operator, shall 
be responsible for the payment of al l Royalty on the lease or leases and 
tracts contributed by i t and received into the Unit, and each such party 
shall hold each other party hereto harmless against a l l claims, demands and 
causes of action for such Royalty on the lease or leases and tracts con­
tributed by i t and received into the unitized land. 

I f , after the effective date of this Agreement, there is any tract 
or tracts that are subsequently committed hereto, as provided in Section k 
(Expansion), or Section 16 (Enlargement of Participating Area) hereof, or 
any tract or tracts within the Unit Area not committed hereto as of the 
effective date hereof but which are subsequently committed hereto under the 
provisions of Section 33 (Nonjoinder and Subsequent Joinder), or i f any 
tract is excluded from the Unit Area as provided for in Section 32 (Loss 
of T i t l e ) , the schedule of participation as shown in Exhibit "B", subject 
to Section 13 (Tract Participation) or Section 33 (Nonjoinder and Subse­
quent Joinder), whichever is appropriate, shall be revised by the Unit 
Operator and distributed to the Working Interest Owners, the Commissioner 
and the Supervisor to show the new percentage participation of al l the 
then effectively committed tracts; and the revised schedule, upon approval 
by the Commissioner and the Director or the Supervisor, shall govern a l l 
the allocation of production from and after the effective date thereof 
until the effective date of a new schedule so approved. 

SECTION 18. ROYALTY SETTLEMENT: The State of New Mexico and the 
United States of America and a l l Royalty Owners who, under an existing 
contract, are entitled to take in kind a share of the substances produced 
from any tract unitized hereunder, shall continue to be entitled to such 
right to take in kind their share of the Unitized Substances allocated to 
such tract, and the Unit Operator shall make deliveries of such Royalty 
share taken In kind in conformity with the applicable contracts, laws and 
regulations. Settlement for Royalty Interest not taken in kind shall be 
made by Working Interest Owners responsible therefor under existing con­
tracts, laws and regulations, on or before the last day of each month for 
Unitized Substances produced during the preceding calendar month; provided, 
however, that nothing herein contained shall operate to relieve the lessees 
of any land from their respective lease obligations for the payment of any 
Royalty due under their leases, except that such Royalty shall be computed 
in accordance with the terms of this Unit Agreement. 

If gas obtained from lands not subject to this Agreement is in­
troduced into the Unitized Formation, for use in repressuting, stimulation 
of production or increasing ultimate recovery in conformity with a plan 
approved pursuant to Section 12 (Plan of Operation), a like amount of gas, 
less appropriate deductions for loss from any cause, may be withdrawn from 



the Unitized Formation, Royalty free as to dry gas but not as to the 
products extracted therefrom; provided such withdrawal shall be pursuant 
to such conditions and formulas as may be prescribed or approved by the 
Supervisor and the Commissioner; and provided further that sueh right of 
withdrawal shall terminate as of the effective date of termination of the 
Unit Agreement. If liquefied petroleum gases obtained from lands or for­
mations not subject to this Agreement be injected into the unitized land 
for the purpose of increasing ultimate recovery, which shall be in confor­
mance with a plan first approved by the Supervisor and the Commissioner, 
part or all of such liquefied petroleum gases may be withdrawn royalty 
free pursuant to such conditions and formulas as may be prescribed or 
approved by the Supervisor and the Commissioner. Insofar as the parties 
hereto have the power and authority, they grant to the Unit Operator the 
use of brine or water or both from any formation within the Unit Area for 
injecting into the Grayburg No. k Sand. 

All Royalty due the State of New Mexico and the United States of 
America and the other Royalty Owners hereunder shall be computed and paid 
on the basis of all Unitized Substances allocated to the respective tract 
or tracts committed hereto, in lieu of actual production from such tract 
or tracts. 

Each Royalty Owner (other than the State of New Mexico and the United 
States of America) that executes this Agreement represents and warrants that 
it is the owner of a Royalty Interest in a tract or tracts within the Unit 
Area as its interest appears In Exhibit "B" attached hereto. If any Royalty 
Interest in a tract or tracts should be lost by title failure or otherwise 
in whole or in part, during the terms of this Agreement, then the Royalty 
interest of the party representing himself to be the owner thereof shall be 
reduced proportionately and the interest of all parties shall be adjusted 
accordingly. 

SECTION 19. RENTAL SETTLEMENT: Rentals or minimum royalties due 
on leases committed hereto shall be paid by Working Interest Owners respon­
sible therefor under existing contracts, laws and regulations, provided 
that nothing herein contained shall operate to relieve the lessees of any 
land from their respective lease obligations for the payment of any rental 
or minimum royalty in lieu thereof, due under their leases. Rental for 
lands of the State of New Mexico subject to this Agreement shall be paid at 
the rate specified in the respective leases from the State of New Mexico. 
Rental or minimum royalty for lands of the United States of America;, subject 
to this Agreement shall be paid at the rate specified in the respective 
leases from the United States of America, unless rental or minimum royalty 
is waived, suspended, or reduced by law or by approval of the Secretary or 
his duly authorized representative. 

SECTION 20. CONSERVATION: Operations hereunder and production of 
Unitized Substances shall be conducted to provide for the most economical 
and efficient recovery of said substances without waste, as defined by or 
pursuant to Federal and State laws and regulations. 

SECTION 21. DRAINAGE: The Unit Operator shall take appropriate and 
adequate measures to prevent drainage of Unitized Substances from unitized 
land by wells on land not subject to this Agreement. 

SECTION 22. LEASES AND CONTRACTS CONFORMED AND EXTENDED: The terms, 
conditions and provisions of all leases, subleases and other contracts 
relating to exploration, drilling, development or operation for oil or gas 
on land committed to this Agreement are hereby expressly modified and 
amended to the extent necessary to make the same conform to the provisions 
hereof, but otherwise to remain in full force and effect, and the parties 
hereto hereby consent that the Secretary and the Commissioner, respectively, 



shall and by their approval hereof, or by the approval hereof by their duly 
authorized representatives, do hereby establish, alter, change or revoke 
the d r i l l i n g , producing, rental, minimum royalty and royalty requirements 
of Federal and State leases committed hereto and the regulations in respect 
thereto to conform said requirements to the provisions of this Agreement. 

Without limiting the generality of the foregoing, a l l leases, sub­
leases and contracts are particularly modified in accordance with the follow­
ing: 

(a) The development and operation of lands subject to this 
Agreement under the terms hereof shall be deemed f u l l performance of a l l 
obligations for development and operation with respect to each and every 
part or separately owned tract subject to this Agreement, regardless of 
whether there is any development of any particular part tor4 tract of the Unit 
Area, notwithstanding anything to the contrary in any lease, operating agree­
ment or other contract by and between the parties hereto, or their respective 
predecessors in interest, or any of them. 

(b) D r i l l i n g , producing or secondary recovery operations per­
formed hereunder upon any tract of unitized lands shall be accepted and 
deemed to be performed upon and for the benefit of each and every tract of 
unitized land, and no lease shall be deemed to expire by reason of failure 
to d r i l l or produce wells situated on land therein embraced. 

(c) Suspension of d r i l l i n g or producing operations on a l l 
unitized lands pursuant to direction or consent of the Commissioner and the 
Supervisor or their duly authorized representatives, shall be deemed to con­
stitute such suspension pursuant to such direction or consent as to each and 
every tract of unitized lands. 

(d) Each lease, sublease, or contract relating to the explora­
tion, d r i l l i n g , development or operation for o i l and gas which by its terms 
might expire prior to the termination of this Agreement, is hereby extended 
beyond any such term so provided therein, so that i t shall be continued in 
f u l l force and effect for and during the term of this Agreement. 

(e) Any Federal lease for a fixed term of twenty (20) years or 
any renewal thereof or any part of such lease which is made subject to this 
Agreement shall continue in force beyond the term provided therein until 
the termination hereof. Any other Federal lease committed hereto shall con­
tinue in force beyond the term so provided therein or by law as to the 
committed land so long as such land remains committed hereto, or in the 
event actual d r i l l i n g operations are commenced on unitized land, in accord­
ance with the provisions of this Agreement, prior to the end of the primary 
term of such lease and are being diligently prosecuted at that time, such 
lease shall be extended for two years and so long thereafter as o i l or gas 
is produced in paying quantities in accordance with the provisions of the 
Mineral Leasing Act Revision of I960. 

(h) The segregation of any Federal lease committed to this 
Agreement is governed by the following provisions of the fourth paragraph 
of Sec. 17(j) of said Act of February 25, 1920, as amended by the Act of 
September 2, I960, (74 Stat. 781-784): "Any (Federal) lease hereafter 
committed to any such plan (unit) embracing lands that are in part within 
and in part outside of the area covered by any such plan shall be segre­
gated into separate leases as to the lands committed and the lands not 
committed as of the effective date of unitization; provided, however, that 
any such lease as to the nonunitized portion shall continue in force and 
effect for the term thereof but for not less than two years from the date 
of such segregation and so long thereafter as o i l or gas is produced in 
paying quantities." 
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( i ) Any lease embracing lands of the State of New Mexico having 
only a portion of its lands committed hereto shall be segregated as to the 
portion committed and as to the portion not committed and the terms of such 
lease shall apply separately as to such segregated portions commencing as 
of the effective date hereof. Notwithstanding any of the provisions of this 
agreement to the contrary, any lease embracing lands of the State of New 
Mexico having only a portion of its lands committed hereto shall continue 
in f u l l force and effect beyond the term provided therein as to a l l lands 
embraced in such lease, i f Unitized Substances are discovered and are capable 
of being produced in paying quantities from some part of the lands embraced 
in such lease committed to this agreement or some part of the lands embraced 
in such State lease is included in the Participating Area at the expiration 
of the secondary term of such lease; or i f , at the expiration of the secondary 
term, the lessee or the Unit Operator is then engaged in bona fide d r i l l i n g 
or reworking operations on some part of the lands embraced therein, any such 
lease shall remain in f u l l force and effect so long as such operations are 
being diligently prosecuted, and i f they result in the production of Unitized 
Substances, said lease shall continue in f u l l force and effect as to a l l of 
the lands embraced therein, so long thereafter as Unitized Substances are 
produced in paying quantities from any portion of said lands. 

SECTION 23. MATHEMATICAL ERRORS: It is hereby agreed by al l parties 
to this Agreement that Unit Operator is empowered to correct any mathemat­
ical errors which might exist in the pertinent exhibits to this Agreement, 
with approval of the Commissioner, and the Supervisor. 

SECTION 24. COVENANTS RUN WITH LAND: The covenants herein shall be 
construed to be covenants running with the land with respect to the interest 
of the parties hereto and their successors in interest until this Agreement 
terminates, and any grant, transfer or conveyance of interest in land or 
leases subject hereto shall be and hereby is conditioned upon the assumption 
of a l l privileges and obligations hereunder by the grantee, transferee or 
other successor in interest. No assignment or transfer of any Working In­
terest subject hereto shall be binding upon Unit Operator until the f i r s t 
day of the calendar month after Unit Operator is furnished with the original, 
or acceptable photostatic or certified copy, of the recorded instrument of 
transfer; and no assignment or transfer of any Royalty Interest subject 
hereto shall be binding upon the Working Interest Owner responsible there­
for until the f i r s t day of the calendar month after said Working Interest 
Owner is furnished with the original, or acceptable photostatic or ce r t i ­
fied copy, of the recorded instrument of transfer. 

SECTION 25. EFFECTIVE DATE AND TERM: This Agreement shall become 
binding upon each party who executes or ra t i f i e s i t as of the date of 
execution or rat i f i c a t i o n by such party and shall become effective as of 
7:00 o'clock a.m. of the f i r s t day of the month next following: 

(a) The execution or rat i f i c a t i o n of this Agreement and the 
Unit Operating Agreement by Working Interest Owners owning a combined unit 
participation of at least 95 percent, and the execution or ratification of 
this Agreement by Royalty Owners owning a combined interest of at least 75 
percent of the Royalty interests in said unit area; and 

(b) The approval of this Agreement by the Commissioner, the 
Secretary or his duly authorized representative, and the Commission. 

If (a) and (b) above are not accomplished on or before January 
1, 1964, this Agreement shall be ipso facto expire on said date (herein­
after called "expiration date") and thereafter be of no further force or 
effect, unless prior thereto this Agreement has been executed or ratif i e d 
by Working Interest Owners owning a combined unit participation of at 
least ninety (90%) percent, and the Working Interest Owners owning a com­
bined unit participation of at least ninety (90%) percent committed to this 
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Agreement have decided to extend said expiration date for a period not to 
exceed six (6) months (hereinafter called "extended expiration date"). If 
said expiration date is so extended and (a) and (b) are not accomplished on 
or before said extended expiration date, this Agreement shall ipso facto 
expire on said extended expiration date and thereafter be of no further 
force or effect. For the purpose of this Section, ownership shall be com­
puted on the basis of unit participation as determined from Exhibit "B" 
attached to the Unit Operating Agreement. 

Unit Operator shall, within t h i r t y (30) days after the effective 
date of this Agreement, f i l e for record a certificate to the effect that 
this Agreement has become effective according to its terms and stating 
further the effective date and the location of the governmental agency 
offices where copies of this Agreement are f i l e d . 

The term of this Agreement shall be for and during the time that 
Unitized Substances are produced in paying quantities from the Unit Area 
and as long thereafter as d r i l l i n g , reworking or other operations (includ­
ing secondary recovery operations) are prosecuted thereon without cessation 
of more than ninety (90) consecutive days, unless sooner terminated by 
Working interest Owners in the manner hereinafter provided. 

This Agreement may be terminated with the approval of the Commission­
er and the Director by Working Interest Owners owning ninety (90%) percent 
unit participation whenever such Working Interest Owners determine that 
Unit Operations are no longer profitable, feasible or in the interest of 
conservation. Notice of any such termination shall be given by Unit Opera­
tor to a l l parties hereto. 

Upon termination of this Agreement, the further development and 
operation of the Unit Area as a Unit shall be abandoned, Unit operations 
shall cease, and thereafter the parties hereto shall be governed by the 
terms and provisions of the leases and contracts affecting the separate 
tracts. 

If not otherwise covered by the leases unitized under this Agreement, 
Royalty Owners hereby grant Working Interest Owners a period of six (6) 
months after termination of this Agreement in which to salvage, s e l l , dis­
tribute or otherwise dispose of the personal property and f a c i l i t i e s used 
in connect ion*with Unit operations. 

SECTION 26. RATE OF PROSPECTING. DEVELOPMENT AND PRODUCTION: All 
production and the disposal thereof shall be in conformity with allocations 
and quotas made or fixed by any duly authorized person or regulatory body 
under any Federal or State statute. The Director is hereby vested with 
authority to alter or modify from time to time, in his discretion, the 
rate of prospecting and development and, within the limits made or fixed 
by the Commission, to alter or modify the quantity and rate of production 
under this Agreement, such authority being hereby limited to alteration 
or modification in the public interest, the purpose thereof and the public 
interest to be served thereby to be stated in the order of alteration or 
modification; provided, further, that no such alteration or modification 
shall be effective as to any land of the State of New Mexico as to the rate 
of prospecting and development in the absence of the specific written 
approval thereof by the Commission and as to any lands of the State of New 
Mexico or privately-owned lands subject to this Agreement as to the quantity 
and rate of production in the absence of specific written approval thereof 
by the Commission. 

Powers in this Section vested in the Director shall only be ex­
ercised after notice to Unit Operator and opportunity for hearing to be 
held not less than fifteen days from notice. 
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SECTION 27. NONDISCRIMINATION: In the performance of work under 
this Agreement the Operator agrees to comply with a l l of the provisions of 
Sec. 301 (1) to (7) inclusive of Executive Order 10925 (26 F.R. 1977), 
which are hereby incorporated by reference in this Agreement. 

SECTION 28. APPEARANCES: Unit Operator shall have the right to 
appear for or on behalf of any and a l l interests affected hereby before the 
Commissioner, the Department, and the Commission, and to appeal from any 
order issued under the rules and regulations of the Commissioner, the Depart­
ment, or the Commission, or to apply for relief from any of said rules and 
regulations or in any proceedings relative to operations before the Commiss­
ioner, the Department, or the Commission, or any other legally constituted 
authority; provided, however, that any other interested party shall also 
have the right at his or its own expense to be heard in any such proceeding. 

SECTION 29. NOTICES: All notices, demands, objections or state­
ments required hereunder to be given or rendered to the parties hereto 
shall be deemed f u l l y given i f made in writing and personally delivered to 
the party or parties or sent by postpaid certified mail, addressed to such 
party or parties at their respective addresses set forth in connection with 
the signatures hereto or to the ra t i f i c a t i o n or consent hereof or to such 
other address as any such party or parties may have furnished in writing to 
the party sending the notice, demand or statement. 

SECTION 30. NO WAIVER OF CERTAIN RIGHTS: Nothing in this Agreement 
contained shall be construed as a waiver by any party hereto of the right 
to assert any legal or constitutional right or defense as to the validity 
or invalidity of any law of the State wherein said unitized lands are 
located, or rules or regulations issued thereunder in any way affecting 
such party, or as a waiver by any such party of any right beyond his or 
its authority to waive. 

SECTION 31. UNAVOIDABLE DELAY: All obligations under this Agreement 
requiring the Unit Operator to commence or continue secondary recovery oper­
ations or to operate on or produce Unitized Substances from any of the lands 
covered by this Agreement shall be suspended while, but only so long as the 
Unit Operator despite the exercise of due care and diligence, is prevented 
from complying with such obligations, in whole or in part, by strikes, acts 
of God, Federal, State or municipal law or agency, unavoidable accident, 
uncontrollable delays in transportation, inability to obtain necessary 
materials in open market, or other matters beyond the reasonable control 
of the Unit Operator whether similar to matters herein enumerated or not. 

SECTION 32. LOSS OF TITLE: In the event t i t l e to any tract of 
unitized land shall f a i l so as to render the tract inoperable under this 
Agreement and the true owner cannot be induced to j o i n this Unit Agreement, 
such tract shall be automatically regarded as not committed hereto and there 
shall be such readjustment of future costs and benefits as may be required 
on account of the loss of such t i t l e . In the event of a dispute as to t i t l e 
as to any Royalty, Working Interest or other interest subject thereto, pay­
ment or delivery on account thereof may be withheld without l i a b i l i t y or 
interest until the dispute is f i n a l l y settled, provided, that as to State 
or Federal land or leases, no payments of funds due the State of New Mexico 
or the United States of America shall be withheld, but such funds shall be 
deposited as directed by the Commissioner or the Supervisor (as the case 
may be), to be held as unearned money pending final settlement of the t i t l e 
dispute, and then applied as earned or returned in accordance with such 
final settlement. 

Unit Operator as such is relieved from any responsibi1ty for any 
defect or f a i l u r e of anv t i t l e hereunder. 



SECTION 33. NONJOINDER AND SUBSEQUENT JOINDER: If the owner of any 
substantial interest in a tr a c t within the Unit Area f a i l s or refuses to 
subscribe, r a t i f y , or consent in w r i t i n g to this Agreement, the Working 
Interest Owner in that t r a c t who has executed or r a t i f i e d t h i s Agreement 
may withdraw said t r a c t from t h i s Agreement by written notice to the Direc­
to r , the Commissioner, and Unit Operator prior to the eff e c t i v e date of 
thi s Agreement. Joinder by any Royalty Owner, at any time, must be 
accompanied by appropriate joinder of the corresponding Working Interest 
Owner in order for the interest of such Royalty Owner to be regarded as 
e f f e c t i v e l y committed. Joinder to the Unit Agreement by a Working Interest 
Owner, at any time, must be accompanied by appropriate joinder to the Unit 
Operating Agreement in order for such interest to be regarded as e f f e c t i v e l y 
committed to t h i s Unit Agreement. 

Any o i l or gas interest in the lands in the Unit Area not committed 
hereto prior to submission of t h i s Agreement to the Commissioner and the 
Director for f i n a l approval may thereafter be committed hereto upon com­
pliance with the applicable provisions of th i s Section and of Section 14 
(Tracts Qualified for Unit Participation) hereof, at any time up to the 
effe c t i v e date hereof and for a period to and including six (6) months 
thereafter, on the same basis of pa r t i c i p a t i o n as provided in said Section 
14, by the owner or owners thereof subscribing, r a t i f y i n g , or consenting in 
wr i t i n g . t o t h i s Agreement and, i f the interest is a Working Interest, by the 
owner of such interest subscribing also to the Unit Operating Agreement. 

It is understood and agreed, however, that from and af t e r six (6) 
months from the ef f e c t i v e date hereof the right of subsequent joinder as 
provided in th i s Section shall be subject to such requirements or approvals 
and on such basis as may be agreed upon by ninety (90%) percent of the 
Working Interest Owners (based upon percentage p a r t i c i p a t i o n in the Unit 
Area). Such joinder by a proposed Working Interest Owner must be evidenced 
by his execution or r a t i f i c a t i o n of t h i s Agreement and the Unit Operating 
Agreement. Such joinder by a proposed Royalty Owner must be evidenced by 
his execution, r a t i f i c a t i o n or consent of th i s Agreement and must be con­
sented to in w r i t i n g by the Working Interest Owner responsible for the pay­
ment of any benefits that may accrue hereunder in behalf of such proposed 
Royalty Owner. Except as may be otherwise herein provided, subsequent 
joinder to th i s Agreement shall be ef f e c t i v e at 7:00 a.m. as of the f i r s t 
day of the month following the f i l i n g with the Commissioner and the Super­
visor of duly executed counterparts of any and a l l documents necessary to 
establish e f f e c t i v e commitment of any tr a c t or interest to th i s Agreement, 
unless objection to such joinder by the Commissioner or the Director is duly 
made within s i x t y (60) days aft e r such f i l i n g . 

SECTION 34. COUNTERPARTS: This Agreement may be executed in any 
number of counterparts, no one of which needs to be executed by a l l parties 
and may be r a t i f i e d or consented to by separate instrument in wr i t i n g 
s p e c i f i c a l l y r e f e r r i n g hereto, and shall be binding upon a l l those parties 
who have executed such a counterpart, r a t i f i c a t i o n or consent hereto with 
the same force and effect as i f a l l parties had signed the same document, 
and regardless of whether or not i t is executed by a l l other parties owning 
or claiming an interest in the lands with i n the above described Unit Area. 

SECTION 35- TAXES: Each party s h a l l , for i t s own account, render 
and pay i t s share of any taxes levied against or measured by the amount or 
value of the Unitized Substances produced from the unitized land; provided, 
however, that i f i t is required or i f i t be determined that the Unit Opera­
tor or the several Working Interest Owners must pay or advance said taxes 
for the account of the parties hereto, i t is hereby expressly agreed that 
the parties so paying or advancing said taxes shall be reimbursed therefor 
by the parties hereto, including Royalty Owners who may be responsible for 
the taxes on th e i r respective allocated share of said Unitized Substances. 



No such taxes shall be charged to the United States or to the State of New 
Mexico, nor to any lessor who has a contract with a lessee which requires 
his lessee to pay such taxes. 

SECTION 36. CONFLICT OF SUPERVIS ION: Neither the Unit Operator nor 
the Working Interest Owners, nor any of them, shall be subject to any fo r ­
f e i t u r e , termination or expiration of any rights hereunder or under any 
leases or contracts subject hereto, or to any penalty or l i a b i l i t y on 
account of delay or f a i l u r e in whole or in part to comply with any applicable 
provisions thereof to the extent that the said Unit Operator or the Working 
Interest Owners, or any of them, are hindered, delayed or prevented from 
complying therewith by reason of f a i l u r e of the Unit Operator to obtain, in 
the exercise of due diligence, the concurrence of proper representatives of 
the United States and proper representatives of the State of New Mexico in 
and about any matters or things concerning which i t is required herein 
that such concurrence be obtained. The parties hereto and the Commission 
agree that a l l powers and authority vested in the Commission in and by any 
provisions of t h i s Agreement are vested in the Commission and shall be 
exercised by i t pursuant to the provisions of the laws of the State of New 
Mexico and subject in any case to appeal or j u d i c i a l review as may now or 
hereafter be provided by the laws of the State of New Mexico. 

SECTION 37. LIMITATION OF APPROVALS: Notwithstanding anything here­
in contained to the contrary, i f no Federal lands are committed to this 
Agreement, then no consents or approvals provided herein shall be required 
of the Department, the Secretary, the Director, or the Supervisor, and i t 
shall not be necessary to f i l e any instrument hereunder with said o f f i c e r s 
or agencies unless and u n t i l Federal lands are so committed to this Agree­
ment; likewise, i f no State lands are committed to thi s Agreement, then no 
consents or approvals provided herein shall be required of the Commissioner, 
and i t shall not be necessary to f i l e any instrument hereunder with said 
o f f i c e r unless and u n t i l State lands are so committed to thi s Agreement. 

SECTION 38. NO PARTNERSHIP: I t is expressly agreed that the rela­
t i o n of the parties hereto is that of independent contractors and nothing 
in this Agreement contained, expressed or implied, or any operations con­
ducted hereunder, shall create or be deemed to create a partnership or 
association between the parties hereto or any of them. 

SECTION 39. OIL IN LEASE TANKAGE ON EFFECTIVE DATE: Unit Operator 
shall make a proper and timely gauge of a l l lease and other tanks within 
the Unit Area in order to ascertain the amount of merchantable o i l in such 
tanks, above the pipe line connections, as of 7:00 a.m. on the ef f e c t i v e 
date hereof. A l l such o i l as is a part of the prior allowable of the well 
or wells from which the same was produced shall be and remain the property 
of the Working Interest Owners e n t i t l e d thereto the same as i f the Unit 
had not been formed, and such Working Interest Owners shall promptly remove 
said o i l from the Unit Area. Any such o i l not so removed may be sold by the 
Unit Operator for the account of such Working Interest Owners, subject to 
the payment of a l l Royalty to Royalty Owners under the terms and provisions 
of the applicable lease or leases and other contracts. A l l such o i l and 
gas as is in excess of the prior allowable of the well or wells from which 
the same was produced shall be regarded and treated the same as Unitized 
Substances produced af t e r the ef f e c t i v e date hereof. I f , as of the e f f e c t ­
ive date hereof, any tr a c t is overproduced with respect to the allowable 
of the well or wells on that tract and the amount of such overproduction 
has been sold or otherwise disposed of, such overproduction shall be re­
garded and included as a part of the Unitized Substances produced after the 
effec t i v e date hereof and the amount thereof charged to such t r a c t as having 
been delivered to the persons e n t i t l e d to Unitized Substances allocated to 
such t r a c t . 



SECTION kO. BORDER AGREEMENTS: Subject to the approval of the Sup­
ervisor and the Commissioner, the Unit Operator, with concurrence of 65% 
of the Working Interest Owners, may enter into a border-protection agree­
ment or agreements with the Working Interest Owners of adjacent lands along 
the exterior boundary of the Unit Area with respect to the operations in 
the border area for the maximum ultimate recovery, conservation purposes 
and proper protection of the parties and interests. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have caused this Agreement 
to be executed and have set opposite their respective names the date of 
execut ion. 

Attest, if a corporation, Date 
witness, if an individual Signed Name 

At,rest: NEWMOJJ.OIL C 

By , r - * j J U (d&yra^ 29-63 . 
Assistant U$ SU» 11B, Viea, President 

j j t J J # Jf UNTT0PERATOR AND WdRK ING 
INTEREST OWNER 

WORKING INTEREST OWNERS 

Attest: Company 

By 
Secretary President 

Attest: Company 

By 
Secretary President 

Attest: Company 

By 
Secretary President 

Attest: Company 

• By 
Secretary President 

Attest: Company 

By 
Secretary President 

Attest: 

Secretary 

Company 

By 
President 



STATE OF ***** ) 

COUNTY OF ******* ) 

29 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day of 

,19** , by CWIUS C. &AMMM 
President of 

corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 

~x 

My Commission Expires: 

JttM 1, 1963 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day of 

, 19 , by , 

President of 

corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

My Commission Expires: 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day of 

, 19 , by : 

President of 

corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 

NOTARY PUBLIC 
My Commission Expires: 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agr.ee-
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ra t i f y a l l of the terms and ; -
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) NO, 1 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) Mo» X 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



My Commission Expires: 

T'-e foregoing instrument w< s acknowl edged before me this day 

, 196^ by f\Ju< d z ^ ^ / f . //Ay 
S . Vf.- 6 

and his wife. 

<HuTARY PUBLIC 

STATE CF 

COUNTY 
) ss. 

h o foregoing instrument ŵ s acknowledged before me t h i s ^ 

, 5 96& by. 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
My Commission Expires Jan. 13,1964 

STATE OF 

COUNTY CF 

J 
) ss. 

day 

ft 

s 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

of 

fne foregoing instrument ŵ s acknowledged before me this 

1 
day 

1962 by_ 
t 

and his wife. 

My Commission Expires: 

STATE OF 

NOTARY PUSLIC 

I .0.: 

COUNTY OF 

or 

:e foregoing instrument ŵ s acknowledged before ms th:s_ 

, s962; by. I 

day 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF 

COUNTY CF 

_) 

) ss. 

J 

of 

and his wife^ 

Tha foregoing instrument ŵ s acknowledged before me thi s_ 

1962, by j 

_day 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. h SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are fam i l i a r with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of the i r said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the orig i n a l of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
i d e n t i f i e d by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, thi s instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set f o r t h in the i r respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S)Nos. 1, 2-A, 2-B. 

2-C, 21-A, 21-8 and 22, 

ATTEST: 

Secretary 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 
Company 

ATTEST: By: 
Pres i dent 

Secretary 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) 
Ccmpa ny 

ATTEST: B_j 
Pres ident 

Secretary 

THE LIBERTY NATIONAL BANK AND TRUST COMPANY 
OF OKLAHOMA CITY, RXT.CLTQB OV THE 
Estate of Wirt A XwqcaMoy 

Franklin, deeJased 

By: Q ̂ T^-¥ 1OvSA^r^^ 
Vice President 

For acknowledgments, see reverse cide. 



STATE OF OMUSKMA ) 

COUNTY OF nrr.Aim-A ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th i s ls> day 

of fl r^v- t ]9Q> bY tnherr P lllnn —> 

Vice "President of Tha T.lhffrfy MiMnnal lank and Tffiaf Cfpaoy e£ OklAoat City 

a h-nHfi£ corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 

My Commission Expires: /Ld?^P^%L<-. u?. ^A£^t^y^y 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

Teh, 19, Uno 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by , 

President of , 

a corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

\ 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY CF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of _, 1962, by ; 

a corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) r j J -,Jl/J - •_?<_, •V.A* , /?U.^.y.... C-Jj.. { ,y . . 

jyul fa ^ (^^tv^JU^j 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) 

INTEREST' COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF T E X A S ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF DALLAS ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s 3 r d day 

o f June 1963 . ___x by w_»i n. r_»-i-»_-

and his wife, Vivian Chandler 

My Commission Expires: y?f^£* i^-~- ^y^S--g-^" 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

6-1*65 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th i s day 

of , 1962, by _ 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ____) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th i s day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF _) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th i s day 

of , 1962, by . 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEX I CO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17. 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
anci are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ra t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) *»»» *»C 
T. F. Itwired, A^Ualatrator ef the 
I f te of C. 1* Kln4re4, Decease*. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF 
n ) ss. 

COUNTY OF (f JjUr1sU^ ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of 

My Commission Expires: J j 9 ^ j j j j £ 7lf S / 7 f * * J ^ J 
NOTARV PUffClC 

My Commission b t f i j ^ j 7.7 a_ 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

and his wife, . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 
My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. h Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said'unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ra t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

CRT 
TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

TIE-

RE 

_ 

MEM 

Mariv i n Emmons, 

By 

For acknowledgments, see reverse s i de . 
At torney-in-f ac t. 



STATE OF NEW MEXICO ) 
) SS 

COUNTY OF EDDY ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me 

this day of , 1963, by Charles R. Emmons, 

individually and as attorney-in-fact for Marvin Emmons, and 

Vernice Emmons, his wife; Earl Emmons and Dixie Emmons, his wife; 

Robert Emmons and Martha Emmons, his wife; and Frances E. 

Netherlin and Raymond B. Netherlin, her hushand. 

My Commission Expires; 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF NEW MEXICO ) 
) SS 

COUNTY OF CURRY ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me 

this day of , 1963, by Mary E. Miller and 

Kenneth L. Miller, her husband. 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF INDIANA ) 
) SS 

COUNTY OF OIUMU**^ ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me 

this 3 ĉ jjL̂  day of M̂ x̂-̂ - , 1963 by Laura E. Najar and 

R. D. Najar, her husband. 

My Commission Expires: ^7}- — y 

„ NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF PENNSYLVANIA ) 
) SS 

COUNTY OF C—star ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before mee this 

1 Q t h day of J l M» 1963, by Shannon Emmons and 

Marjorie Emmons, his wife. _ ^ X) 

My Commiss ion Expires ; u_> G ^ ^ J j a—« 

• ^ S T l Q i ; Of* THS. FVACm 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. h Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with theterms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and rati f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 
"CT_~ 
VE 

EE 

INTEREST COMMITTED: ' T_j_~ 

TRACT(S) 
RE 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

ME 

SE 

ME 

<3 MEM. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: <"'"^WLs 
KLM 

TRACT(S) 
LEN 

RDN 

INTEREST COMMITTED: — 
FEN 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side 

RBN 
Marvin Emmons, 

By 
At torney-in-fac t. 



STATE OF NEW MEXICO ) 
) s s . 

COUNTY OF EDDY ) 

The foregoing Instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

Of Jun- t '963, by MARY Miy.T.RR anri KENNETH T,. MIT.LER. 

3S«kfc*a<j»«x, her husband. 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

12/15/63 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing Instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of _, 1962, by. 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962 by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing Instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by ; . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of ; , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION CF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

E3DY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt cf a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion cf the West Loco Hi l l s Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
cr minerals embraced in said.unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

iN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

ROBERT EMMONS, a mar r i ed man d e a l i n g 
- n h i e oo lo and ocparato p r o p e r t y . 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

STATE OF NEW MEXICO ) 
COUNTY OF EDDY ) S S . 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me t h i s 11th 
day o f June, 1963, by FRANCES E. NETHERLIN and RAYMOND B. NETHERLIN, 
her husband; and ROBERT EMMONS, a married man d e a l i n g i n h i s sole 
and separate p r o p e r t y . 

My Commission expires: 

12/15/63 

.fc^4 
/&ot_ ry P u b l i c i n and f o r Eddy 
County, New Mexico. 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION CF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and rat i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) J^ks^^/ / y , /7yt^^/^l 

INTEREST COMMITTED: FAIR N & II TRUST 

TRACT (S) ^ ^ , s * / . * Y f 7 ^ ^ J ^ 
TRUSTEE 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) " T I A ^ -
Verat . Barren, widow of 
H. H. Herren. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED; 

TRACT(S) 

S-'or acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE CF_____ ) 
) ss. 

CCL'NTY OF SMITH ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 30th day 

of November , 1962, by (KJS VJ. ARNOLD 

and his wife, L̂LA H«£ ARNOLD 

NOTARY RJ43UC 
My Commission Expires: 

6-1-63 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wive, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE CF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY CF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962 by 

and hi s wife. 

My Commission Expires: 

STATE OF TEXAS -) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF SMITH ) 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 30th day 

of November 1962, by GUS VJ. ARNOLD. TRUSTEE OF FAIR K £, rl TRUP.T. 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBl^C 

6-1,-61 . 

STATE OF TEXAS, ) 
) s s . 

COUNTY OF HIDALGO. ) 

The fo rego ing instrument was acknowledged before me th i s_______day 

of June 196-t,3by Vera H. Herren, widow o f H. H. Herren. 

V_ M. JENKINES, JR./ 
My Commission Exp i res : 

NOTARY £ufeLIC 
June 1 . 1965. Hida lgo ^County, Texas. 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. h SAND UN IT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. h Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are fa m i l i a r with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit ^B", do hereby 
commit a l l of the i r said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
previsions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the orig i n a l of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
i d e n t i f i e d by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B!l 

attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set f o r t h in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) Wot. 1, *»§, 
2-C, 21-A. 21-i , 22, 36, 
and 35 

fRANKUH, ASTON <• FAIR, INC. 

R. R. Aston, vie* President 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (s) ATTEST: 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

iy: ̂ f<Bw_ t . *>~-̂ -> 
Louis C. Todd, Assistant Secretary 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

for acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF HtW HIXICO ) 
) ss. 

CO'JNTY OF CHftVIS ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s__/j____day 

of g < ^ _ ^ c ^ g , 1962, by ft. fc. A1T0M. Vic* President of franklin. 

Aston » Fair, Inc., » Hex Ice corporation, cn behalf of 
sue corporation. * ~~ ~7 ~T" 

My Commission Expires: -rfLrf^J c&t&t/ ^^&sjslc<2~<il+i^-
^ / NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

cf , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962 by 

and his wife, ; . \ ; ; ; . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY 0F__ ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by_ . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFlCATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UN IT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and rat i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit l!B!l 

attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

^kc?^ 
Mt* 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) , 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

!NTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) Hot* I , Mfk t t*t» 
t-C, 21-A, 11*1, U 
35 

l-or acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF *tv mum ) 
) s s. 

CO-NTY OF CHAWS ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s / 7 ^ ~ day 

of C $ U * X * » > £ J L « ^ , 1962, by MKT ASTOH 

and his wife, tSTtKI W« ASTOM . 

My Commission Expires: J^VdsLtJ (C^T^K^ ^^L^My^i j 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

cf , 1962, by 

and his wife,_ 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962 by 

and his wife. 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the.owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ratify a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
th© original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) Nos. 1 , 2-A and 

22 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) Nos. 1 , 2-A, 21-A, 

21-B and 22 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

Beatr/ice^l ./Anderson 

Robert 0. Anderson 

Beatrice I . Anderson, Executrix of 
the Estate of P. C. Fletter. deceased, 

For acknowledgments, cee reverse side. 



STATE OF Iowa ) 
) ss. 

COL'NTY OF po3* ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s ,->-IQ-.fr day S 

Qf December f \a.b2, by ROBERT 0. ANDERSON / - .. :

:':P.\ 
~]/J-'i . , ' ,'• < '. 

and his wife, BEATRICE I . ANDERSON U . " : 'v / 

My Commission Expires: X̂ JYc 5 i ̂  /-A/ £ • • ( ' - . '- \ /' 
NOTARY PUSLl CM J * ^ 

Jixly U, 1963 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962 by 

and his wife, . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF - I o w a ) 
) SS. 

COUNTY OF P o l k ) 
_____________________ ^ ̂  

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th i s 10th" day" 

of December f 1952, by BEATRICE I . ANDERSON, Executrix of'the ,. 
Estate of P. C. Fletter, deceased. 

My Comm i ss i on Exp i res: i , s A • "c-~- C'i c . 
NOTARY PUBLIC. 

July ii, 1963 - - . • 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. 4 SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof, The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) Nos. 1 , 2-A and 22 f^J j p '^£l^V^JU>K 
F. C. Condon 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF Texas ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF Gregg ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 13 day 

of December , 1962, by F. C. CONDON 

and his wife, 

My-Commission Expires: AA^A ^y^^^A/^pjP. 
A / u / * ~~ NOTARY PU3VIC 
r 

;.. // STATE . 'OF ) 
1 \ - - ' ) ss. / 
r 

iiŵ Y OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

Of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires; 
NOTARY PUBL IC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962 by . • 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife,, , 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION CF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or rr.ore) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit nB", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and rati f y a l l of the terms and 
previsions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) Nos. 1 , 2-A and 22 

, INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, cee reverse side. 



STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

CO'JNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commi§sion Expires; 
"NOTARY PUBL IC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY CF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962 by 

and hi s wife. 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUSLIC 

STATE OF TEXAS ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY QF FREESTONE \ 

The fo rego ing instrument was acknowledged before me t h i s JQ — day 

H f / / D e c e m b e r } 3962, by GERTRUDE W. ffOYD, A Winnw;? . 
r"' ; /A ' \ // A/p. y 

My Commission Expires: / Uft'l-0-(j,-i / / t J 7 / ^ 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

June: I , I963 Freestone County, Texas 

) ss. 
'STATE OF ) 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



r 
\ -

CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION CF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXiCO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 19&2, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the. owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) Nos. 1 . 2-A. 2-B, 

2-C. 21-A, 21-B and 22 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) . 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

Maude L. Mackey 

For acknowledgments, r.ee reverse side. 



STATE CF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962 by 

and hi s wife. 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

•STATE' OF Michigan ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY CFKent ) 

^ I '\-''- 'Tn6 foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this n day 

' of Deo ember , 1962, by MAUDE L. MACKEY , 

My Commission Expires: 6 J / :<•<:. C --• -<•.,.• 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

Feb. 7, 1965 

) ss. 
STATE OF ) 

• \ 
• C'OVNYY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

• of , 1962, by 

and his wife. 

-A. 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera-
t o n of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ra t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

T R Ar T(s) i-aA-?§-»w»-7»-«* 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) , 

INTEREST COMMITTED.:. 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF NEW MEXICO ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF CHAVES ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th i s 2 day 

of May , by Olen F . Feat her stone 

and his wife, I f a ^ h a F-a»h^-tnit- . , 

My Commission Expires: f/(<~ ,-- . > '>^_^-. -o.^y^uK/ 
— NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY CF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962 by 

and his wife, . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE CF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said'unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ra t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

Tract Nos: I'MS 

;^'^UWJ?g^ifll!K:t^ , Y W w l l Y 

YAT1S MOTHERS. A Portnofthlo 

Tract Not.: 4A-*§-*-7A*7l-9-llA-tif~!3A~l3&-tVl5*-l6~3B~'<0 

PVIYJ. WiU Wl*jft)_V. 

Tract Not.: 1 -2A«2tk2C»*A-U^7A-7§~9-1 OB- J OC-11 A-11B-13A-138-21 A-218-22-26 

m m YATK 111. l^lYtftiltY. 
Tract Not*: I-2A-2B-2C-'*A-<»*-6-7A-7B-9-I0B-10C-11A-! 1B-I3A-I3B-14-I5-21A-
Tract Nolff 1 -2^2B^2C^«^B-6-7A-7B-9-1 OA-1 OB-I OC-10D- U A-11B-13A-13B-

21A-2I&-22-26 

7A-7B-9*»0B-10C-UA-nB-l3A-l3B-2!A-2lB-22-26 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) By ^fP/^y7 

Este l l e H. Yat£6, his wife 

/-fohn ^ / Yates, Individually and as a 
^partner in Yates Brothers 

_ 
Peg 

Dixon 6e Yates Oil Company, a partnership, is composed of Martin Yates, I I I 
Yates Brothers, a partnership, Gladys Dixon, Mary D. Duggan. 
Yates Brothers, a partnership, is composed of Martin Yates, HI, Harvey E. 
Yates, John A. Yatea, and S. P. Yatea. 



STATE OF NEW MEXICO ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF EDDY ) 

this 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me 

'*::('' day of """>?7 ̂w-- , 1963, by Gladys Dixon, 

a single woman. 

My Commission Expires: 

Stfc UDTBSnsSIOS, EXPIRES j2|i5/{>2 
*6 A 

/ NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF TEXAS ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF N U E C E S ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me 

this 8 day of M ay , 1963, by Mary 
Dorothea Duggan and J. 0. Duggan, her husband. 

My Commission Expires: 

June, 1963 
I Notary Public. 

(LaRue Haley) 

STATE OF NEW MEXICO ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF EDDY ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me 

this £ /. day of 1963, by Harvey E, 

Yates and Louise D. Yates, his wife; Martin Yates, III and 

Lillie M. Yates, his wife; S. P. Yates and Estelle H. Yates, 

his wife; and John A. Yates and Peggy jk. Yates, his wife. 

My Commission Expires y,-t .-./v. A /(/' 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION CF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion cf the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are f a m i l i a r with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B"; do hereby 
commit a l l of the i r said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the orig i n a l of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
i d e n t i f i e d by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B11 

attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set f o r t h in t h e i r respective acknowledgments. 

! NTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) /. J#-26-j£i:&rf 

-iS- 3d, 37-43 ??h^J?.T^. 'Pail. ('J'/I*MM 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) _________ 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) _________ 

Qmrf 4w Uytwura 
_ I-

> A ^ ^ ^ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

'NTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT ( S ) _ _ ^ _ _ _ _ _ 

/f-A 
INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) _________ 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE CF^^A^-^-*^.) 

CC-NTY CF & ; ̂  \ 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged befoceme thi s ~-A day 

--!"* /V / , 

My Commission Expires: —^g^^-^-^L^-^^^^ 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

- — <-•• ̂ ^f^-^ME 
STATE CF N... -ICO ) ~""'i"'S * 

) ss. 
COUNTY CF P̂PY ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s l e t day 
1963 

o f _ _ _ _ _ . J&JGfe, by Buren T,1 Iliads ' • 

and his wife, t-.rs. lartha Ann Williams • - • 

My Commission Expires: >ty>&tt*A 
S ' NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF NEW MEXICO ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY CF P̂DY ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 
1963 • 

of May by i i * Watson f -

and his wife, "T3. tju j. (AVIB; Watson 

My Commission Expires: ^7/ «gs_»v>»—». 
7 NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ••' y^t:o ) 
' ~ ) ss. 

COUNTY OF LfiA J 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this,, . day 

of ***y ,trio_52. by 

My Commission Expires: (SV\CX jy J^&^ULA 
1 N O T A R Y 

Ayril 23, 1966 y 

STATE OF Texaa ; ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY CF Salth ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this IS day 

of May 196^ by K. W. Fair 

and his wife_ , 

My Commission Expires: ^ ^ / f ^ L ^ ^ ) - y^=X^^2-^fi-^ / 
y X O T A R Y PUBLIC 

6-1-63 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO .HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UN IT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said ULnit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and : 

provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

ATTEST 

uiTcpccTiriiifijyjt_f m JJ 
TRACT(S) 24-3$-M r St 

Secretary 
By: 

THE R. W. FAIR FOUNDATION 

Pres ident 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

17* !• 17B TRACT (S). FAIR H & H TBUST 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

*3 TRACT (S). 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF Texas ) 
) ss . 

COUNTY OF Smith ) 

The fo rego ing instrument was acknowledged before me t h i s 24th _ a y 

of May , i i i i , by W i l t o n H. F a i r 

SUUtXhJtXXMtRŜ  President of The R. W. Fair Foundation, a Texas Corporation, 

My Commission Expires: i^~?~y7>A - "^r>^^^^-^\ ^ 
/ NOTARY PUBLIC 

6-1-63 

STATE OF Texas ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF Smith ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 28th day 
1963 

of May x$ggg; by Gus W. Arnold 

3_StfE__HBBe$ Trustee of Fair N & N Trust 

My Commission Expires: '^7^&^^^^~~'^~p-J.-&4-^i—* / 
y 'NOTARY PUBL IC 

6-1-63 

STATE OF Texas ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF Smith ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 28th d ay 
1963 

of May , KgftX, by Gus W. Arnold 

and his wife, Ella Mae Arnold 

My Commission Expires: *?r?)<2-4tS^S^£*t-jgL*~s< 
Y / NOTARY PUBLIC 

6-1-63 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss, 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION CF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UN IT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and rati f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B!1 

attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

!NTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) Not. 1 . 1-A. l-B. 

2-C. 21-A. 21-i ond 21 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) Nt*. l t 2-A, l-B. 

2-C, \k, 21-A. 21-t and 22 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) Hot. 1, 1-A. l-B, 

2-C, 21-A, 11-j and U 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) Not. . , 2-A, l-B, 

2-C, 21-A, 21-t and 21 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) Mot. 1. 2-A. l-B. 

2-C. 21-A, 21-B nd 11 

For acknowledqmentSj see reverse side. 



STATE OF mw HEXICO ) 
) ss. 

CC'JNTY OF CHAVES ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s____|_day 

ofc^fe_v>ctfj^ , 1962, by n. %, ASTON 

and h is wi fe , HAftV ELLEN ASTOM 

My Commission Expires: <^2l4L4jJ^tC*o> ^3L*&4A^tL&*^y 
s~ i f NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF HEW MEXICO ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF CHAVES ) 

Ths foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this______9ay 

o f ^ ^ ^ ^ t . . 1962, by LWMS C. TOBO 
and his wife, SUZAHME TOPO 

My Commission Expires: ^ ^ ^ ^ l ^ Z ^ U ^ 
^ / N O T A R Y PUBLIC 

STATE OF OKtAHOHA ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY CF WTTAilATOWtl ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this_j__day 

of & U i ~ J i J . 1962 by OHO *. VAytHM 
and his wife, ALICE VAMOJlMl 

NOTARY PUBLIC 
Mŷ  Commi ss i on Expires: 

^ STATE OF WtW HEX ICO , ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF CHAVES ) 

The fo rego ing instrument was acknowledged before me th i s______day 

of o$jk&rKJ&s^ 1962, by UBORA LUCAS 

My Cornm i ss i on Exp i res : ^ s & Z 4 ^ . L s 6 t < s t ^ < ^ A ^ / l / l < 
- ' NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE QF «€W Mtt lCO ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY QF CHAWS ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th i s_____clay 

of g <^r^»>o^O 1962, by TO* STEPHENS 

and his wife, SOLUS H« STtyMStS 

My Commission Expires: ^Hst*-* ^^^L4AA&&K-J 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UN IT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION CF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UN ST 

ESDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or rrore) hereby acknowledge 
receipt cf a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion cf the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are fa m i l i a r with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
cr minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of the i r said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
previsions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the orig i n a l of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
i d e n t i f i e d by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit i?B!1 

attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, thi s instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set f o r t h in t h e i r respective acknowledgments. 

!NTEREST.COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

5 NTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

• NTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

•'or acknowledamentSo see reverse side. 



STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, , 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY CF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

cf , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962 by 

and his wife, , 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY CF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

COUNTY 0 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s______day 

of ^7?&^ by jdLuU /y#^^J_^UL£ 

and his ^ U / 2 " / f i y s py A t U U , ^ 

My Commission Expires: 6^JA-<*-M~*—^i. 
. • /' NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ra t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF ? ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF T \ M T ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s sis? day 

3 
of * v , 1962, by starts acfm-a* 
and his wife, -3*** ^ g y ^ 

My Commission Expires: 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th i s day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. 4 SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY,. NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit embracing lands 
Situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
cr minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit HBI!, do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and rat i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit nB" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) , 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

iNTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

'or acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

cf , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE Q?-lUti^/}U.J/f:,A 
n J / ) ss. 

COUNTY OF r~<cl<jt t j ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this _____ _day 

°f yw^- 196^ by _ iJrfA^rtJy^ d iTjyjy 

^ his wife, -V / A Z l T iZt 1/ 

My Commission Expires: ( A ^ ' ^ / ^ J i y fOls y ^ ^ t / t A ^ y 
j . _ _ NOTARY PUBLIC 

, / / oi> ^ 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife^ 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAY3URG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEX ICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hi 11s Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "3", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ra t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) I . 2-A 

21-A, 21-B, 22, 

ATTEST: 

0UA^ J/1 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 
Company 

ATTEST: 3y 
Pres ident 

Secretary 

INTEREST COMMiTTED: 

TRACT(S) 
Company 

ATTEST: By 
Pres ident 

Secreta ry 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 

. 2-B. 2-C. 

30, 35 

Texas Royalty Company 
Company 

Pres ident 



STATE OF TEXAS ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF TARRANT ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 3» 3 T ^a>' 

of _J__£_ , 196$, by E. A. NIPPOLD 
President of TEXAS ROYALTY CQWAMY .• 

a TEXAS corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

.Uttf I, 1963 

STATE OF. ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this _______ day 

of , 1962, by , 

President of __. 

a corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 

My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

President of 

a corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 
My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION Or THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO, k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the.terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "6", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ra t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

catlaeatal I l l ino is .iatioaal bank and 
'.rust CcBpaay of Chicago, as Trustee under 
the i ast ,-;ill ua_ Testaffie.it of 

<illiaEi £_ ^'lyaa t L_gceaas-« 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

FRACT (S) _ * t 4 » t 2C 

mi-

ATTEST 

__1 

7 

3 f e i S t - t f l t Secre tary 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

The Coxmrz3TJ& ILLINOIS N_nOSAL, I 
CHI OA SO exocrtc? this instrument nor ixi i 
in its capacity aa trustee without c~v~;r; 
|>7ts—t Oi" implied, regardless o£ siiy p re-vii: 

TRACT (S) 
Company 

ATTE ST: 3 y 
Pres ident 

Secretary 

INTEREST COMMSTTED: 

TRACT (S) 
Company 

ATTEST: By 
Pres ident 

Secretary 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF ILLINOIS ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF COOK ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 31 >t day 

of May, 1963 , 496-, by J. J. BORLAND , 

Vice President of CONTINENTAL ILLINOIS NATIONAL BANK AND TRUST COMPANY OF CHICAGO, 

association 
a national banking / mr^nraj-in^ on behalf of said r^rpr^ratinn a 8 Trustee 

aforesaid. 
My Commission Expires: . "C-8- '-Ix- S /v, ̂ -AJ a_y^Z ^ 

NOTARY PUBLIC 
May 9, 1967 

STATE GF_ _) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

President of ____. 

a corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 
My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of . 1962, by 

President of . 

a corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 

My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17> 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ra t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

2-A, 2-B, 2-C 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE 

COUNTY O F j _ 2 
) ss . 

The fo rego ing instrument was acknowledged before me t h i s c ^ S T ^ day 

^ Z t a Z t j 1963, by of 

and h i s w i f e , 

My Commission Exp i res : 
VIRGINIA JOHNSON 

My Commission Expire* June 13, 1966 

STATE OF _ 

COUNTY OF 
) ss, 
.) 

of 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 

, 1962, by 

day 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of ' 1962, by 

and his wife, , 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 
My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEX ICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

2-A, 2-B, 2-C 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

•*<&-r*J J£ 1 J • f •-* /< 

For a c k n o w l e d g m e n t s , see r e v e r s e s i d e . 



STATE OF Iowa ) 

COUNTY QF Monroe ) 
) ss. 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s day 

pg€_, by Eva I .Gernich, s i n g l e 

My]Commission Expires 

STATE OF _ 

COUNTY OF 
") ss. 
.) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th i s 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

day 

My Commission Expires 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th i s day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 
My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO, 4 SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEX ICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ra t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) S^aav&NvrH^X^^^-^o^-^X/^ '̂ .̂̂  

2-A, 2-B, 2-C X \ 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF / I v u ^ , ) 

COUNTY OF (r^vAjJl^ou_ ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s <̂  ' day 

of '^(au^ 1963, by C*njdk-^ ^UcldlMt^ 

uw_ IM u wi Te, 

My Commission Expires: ^XXdu.*^ ^ ^o-e^X^"' 
Notary Public, State ol Florida at Large ( j NOTARY PUBLIC 
Mv Commission Expires Marrh 16 1965 v 7 

Bonded By American Fir« & Ci iu» l ty Co. 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th i s day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th i s day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th i s day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments, 

INTEREST COMMITTED: y 

TRACT(S) <fi^r?*?Z€*^ 

2-A, 2-B, 2-C 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE 0F_ 

COUNTY OF 
) ss. 
.) 

The foregoing instrument was^acknowledged before me this / day 

., 196?, by 

hrs—w+f-e-5- Vj 

My .Gommi ss ion Expires: 
June i3;;* 

/ 

STATE OF _ 

COUNTY OF 

.) 

) ss. 
) 

of 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 

, 1962, by 

and his wife, 

day 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 
My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17> 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

; /. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF New Mexico ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF Lea ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 3-«t day 

of Hay , 1962, by Roy 0. Battoa 

and his wife, Opal Barton 
My Commission Expires: 

12-8-66 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, . 
My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXI CO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

2A - 2B - 2C 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

2A - 2B - 2C 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF California ) 

COUNTY OF San Diego ) 
~) ss. 

of 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s 28th day 

May 196^, by David B. Crawford 

and his wife, 

My Commission Exp i res : 
fOTARY PUB U P 

STATE OF California ) 

COUNTY OF San Diego ) 
) ss, 

8 E T T E M U M F O R D , Notary P M l c i n a n d 

f o , t h . County of San D i e C o , . ; . o C . r n i a 

'••y t-mmlsslon Expires March 10, : 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s _______ day 

of May 196^, by Rebecca L. Crawford 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires 
NOTARY PUBL^ 

STATE OF 

T 3 M U M F O R D , Notary P . ' - c in and 

(•r \>- i -cunty of San Diego, State c 

A\« C-vmrr. ss on Expires March 10, 1 , 0 . ) 

COUNTY OF 
") ss. 
.) 

of 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s 

, 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

day 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th i s day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, __________________________________________________ 
My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEX ICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ra t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: /A r l 

TRACT(S) 

2A - 28 - 2C 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF /<.U<.J..c~ Lu-u^ ) 
~ ) ss. 

COUNTY 0T,Q/LH J>U.fro ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this ^ f day 

of , 1962, by cJ^G/bJ' /^-^e-/^t.iya /,// ^-j^^u^O--^0 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: "y^Vt ' ILS — ^ ^ - A ' ^ K - — 
, _ _ , , NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

a nd his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 
My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. 4 SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) /§i/^A /LIAJL^AA-I/I 

2A - 2B - 2C 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) 

;NTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF ) 

COUNTY OF 
) ss. 
.) 

of 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 99 day 

___ > 

My Commission Expires: 

STATE OF _ 

COUNTY OF 

NOTARY PUBLIC CAROL c. CROSS 

NOTARY !'! ' , ' . ! .! ; : :n «r.i f. r rhu County Of 

Los Aiifctiics. is-.ute of California. 

) S S . 

.) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 

of , I 962, by 

day 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , l 962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, . 
My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ra t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 
Trustee fo^ James/Harvey Yates 

2A - 2B - 2C - a n d Samuel Mitchfell Yates 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 



State of New Mexico ) 
) ss 

County of Eddy ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me 

this 24th day of May, 1963, by Harvey E. Yates, Trustee for 

James Harvey Yates and Samuel Mitche/11 Yptes. 

c -22 
My Commission Expires: NcTtary Public". 



CONSENT TC AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. 4 SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17; 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are fa m i l i a r with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of the i r said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
i d e n t i f i e d by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

:N WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set f o r t h in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: , , , 

/ / / / , ] / / 
TRACT(S) ( i . / ..A •' , 

2A - 2B - 2C Wil l iam P. Dooley, dealing in/ 
his separate property / 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse s i de . 



STATE OF New Mex ico ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF Eddy ) 

The foregoing Instrument was acknowledged before me th i s 2 5 t h day 

of May , 1963, by Wil l iam P. Dooley 

and his w i fe , / 
My Commission Expires: /, t /( Uf 

, y / "NOTARY PUBLIC 
12/15/63 / / 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing Instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962 by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ____) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ra t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments, 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

2A - 28 - 2C 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

Zeola Masteii&r/tjmith 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF Iowa ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF Tama ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 28th day 

of May , 196_, by Ray Smith 
and his wife, Zeola Masteller Smith 

My Commission Expires: , , ,^ j t i ^ f_ ̂  •, 
~ N O T A R Y PUBL 1C 

July 4. 1963 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, • 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and rat i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) Jfl- 2J$- J(Ls AC - t { < / ( 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

Russell Rogers', Executor of 
the Estates of Charles Rogers 
and Jennie Rogers, Deceased. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledaments. see reverse s i d e . 



STATE OF New Mexico ) 
) s s . 

COUNTY OF Eddy ) 

The foregoing Instrument was acknowledged before me. this day 

of ^ , by Russell Rogers, Executor of the Estates 

of Charles Rogers and Jennie Rogers, Deceased. 

My Conwtilssion Expires: /,-
NOTARY PUBLIC 

m wmssim _____ wpsm 
STATE OF ) 

) ss. 
COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by___ 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE 0F___ ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962 by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: ___________________ 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of . , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: _______________________________________ 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



« 

CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said' unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ra t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

74 -7/3 - J 3 A -13/3 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) JA-20~2e, 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF NEW MEXICO ) 
) ss 

COUNTY OF EDDY ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me 

this _ _ _ _ f f day of May, 1962, by Jack W. McCaw and Mary Ann 

McCaw, his wife, and Florence M. Dooley, Executrix of the 

Estate of William Dooley, Deceased- -nd Individually. 

My Commission expires: 
Notary Public. 

STATE OF TEXAS ) 
) ss. 

County o 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me 

this /cP day of May, 1962, by Vergil 0. Hopp and Leota 

M. Hopp, his wife. 

My Commission Expires Notary Public 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION CF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. 4 SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, !9°2, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit nB!', do hereby 
commit a l l of their said "interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ratify a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(s) Jfl- K<H~*-*^t S$%

 yJC7a.£L<s' 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) Jrf. Jt£. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

J___v__2_0 - 3—yjL*^~> 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE CF New Mex ico ) 
) ss. 

CCL'NTY OF Eddy ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s 2 0 t h day 

of May , 1963, by Robert B . Gates 

and his wi fe, j j i i l t i l l & l t i i Ngda 3. Gates . 

My Commission Expires: J1'-'--, f/t - /L I 
®Y rX5!BBlSSIQK EXFWE& ^ / / ^ NOTARY PUSL ! C 

STATE OF New Mex ico ) 
) ss, 

COUNTY CF Eddy ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th i s 2 0 t h day 

of May 19^3, by John W. Gates 

and his wife, _fean M. Gates 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

iAY COMMISSION SXEIBSS. J_j[i_ f̂i_ 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY CF ______) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of 1962 by 

and his wife, •_ 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE QF ) 
) s s. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s day 

of 1962, by. • 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE 0F_ 

COUNTY CF 
) ss. 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th i s day 

of 1962, by 

and his w i f e _ 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TQ AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNJT 

E3DY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera-
t i . n cf the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are fa m i l i a r with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
cr minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of the i r said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the orig i n a l of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
i d e n t i f i e d by reference to the tr a c t number as shown on Exhibit l!B:! 

attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, thi s instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set f o r t h in th e i r respective acknowledgments. 

:N~EP.EST COMMITTED: 

T R A 0 T (S) _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) f/?- <2d- JCLS 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

'NTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

B. A. Bowers, a s i n g l e man 

B. A. Bowers, sole h e i r of 

or acknowledgmentSj see reverse s i de . 



STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE CF _J 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

cf , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962 by 

and his wife. 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF T\T~AT W Y T n n ) 
) ss . 

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO ) 

The fo rego ing instrument was acknowledged before me this_ 

of t ) e e e b&As t 1962, by B . A . BOWERSn . 

My Commission Expires: --£> .<xtC ^ ^ ^ ^ ^ L l Lte<jj~ 

& - 2L - & J " " / ^ A R Y PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wi fe, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION CF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the developmsnt and opera­
tion cf the West Lcco H i l l s Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are f a m i l i a r with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit r ' B u

} do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the orig i n a l of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
i d e n t i f i e d by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "Bn 

attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set f o r t h in t h e i r respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) J/?. A ? £ A L 

Jt£- JCs 

INTEREST COMMITTEE 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

f-'or acknowledaments„ see reverse side. 



STATE Cr HWT MjCglwi ) 

CC.'NTY OF 
) ss. 

The. foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this X6%h day 

or Sftgr , >9§, by B« C. Ortjr. d ~ l l _ 1_ l_i „ 1 . 

My Commission Expires: 

ig-e-&> 

STATE OF - C T M_ i«Q 

COUNTY CF Mir 

NOTARY PUSLIC 

') ss. 
J 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 16tttday 
63 

. '9J-, by___ 
and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 

12-8-66 

STATE CF 

OTARY PUBLIC 

COUMTY CF 
") ss. 
J 

of 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this_ 

, 1962 by 

_day 

and hi.s wife. 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF 

COUNTY OF 
;s. 

of 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th:s_ 

, :962; by, 

day 

My Commission Expires; 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE Or 

COUNTY CF 
j ss. 

J 

of 

Ths foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this_ 

, 1962, by 

_day 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TC AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION CF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. h Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are f a m i l i a r with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of the i r said interests to ths above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the orig i n a l of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
i d e n t i f i e d by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set f o r t h in the i r respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

3. 6, 13-A, 13-B 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

___ 

TRACT(S) 

3, 6, 13-A, 13-B 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

3. 13-A, 13-B 

Ruble C r o s b y B e l l , a m a r r i e d w o m a n , d e a l l n f l 

herein In her sole end separate estate. 

INTEREST COMMiTTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



) s s . 
COUNTY OF _ j 

•qplhe foregoing ln§t rumen tSvfH-SHL-wl edged before me th is day 

of ___pOP__| by 

and his wife, __________^^ 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF *m *9*Lm . ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF s*ir ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this fWt\ day 
J 

of : *r i9&a by mx ̂  mu 
and his wife, 

My Commission Expires NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF Louisiana ) 
PARISH ) s s' 
m m OF Orleans ) 

The foregoing Instrument was acknowledged before me this____day 

. ,3 
of May } I96X by Bryan Bell 

and his wife, Rubitj; C. Bell 

My Comm i s s i on Exp i r es: : = A ^ t t ' i / ^^ o—<̂ - i "*W^<_--z^ 
[ y [ ^ NOTARY PUBLIC > 

STATE 0F__ ) 
: ) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of _, 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: ___________________ 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF j T -r • Q 

SS. 

COUNTY OF i;_L ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this______day 

June 1 ^63 mtto u.. _'<* ye Sunders of _, 1962, by_ 

and his.Mile., .isr h-sbr-rid, C. J . 'renders 

My Commission Exp i res : 
. 5, FORD, Notary Public in end for Da'las County, Texas 

Mj Commission Bxpires June 1,1965 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17. 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ra t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF '//kvxunA ) 

COUNTY OF QdsjLari^ ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this °< ̂  day 

of 

and his wife, 

1962? by 

My Commission Expires: _ _ _ _ 
NOTARY" PUBLIC 

STATE OF U. > .) 

) ss. 
COUNTY OF C J^cA ) 

The foregoing ing^j^nent was acknowledge^ before me this {Iff day 

of 

and his wife, Q . ^\ 

My Commission E x p i r e s : 
NOTARY ZfUBLiC 

STATE OF 

COUNTY OF 

Tl 

o f 

.) 
) ss, 

.) 4tH 

i nst^B—int wa$t*c re me t h i s day 

and h is w i f e , 

My Com|fl fc«f/§aExpires: 
NOTARY RŶ  ̂ U C 

STATE OF _ 

COUNTY OF 
) ss. 

J mum n. 
t f l l M i t was acknowledged before me t h i s day 

of , f5S2,i by 

My Commission Expires: 
/ J NOTARY PUJ 

STATE OF _ 

COUNTY OF 
) ss. 

J 
The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 

of , 1962, by 

day 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEX ICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hi 11s Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ra t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties^ 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) S 

ATTEST: ^es-tdet_-

Secretary 

INTEREST COMMITTED; 

TRACT (S) 
Company 

ATTEST: By 
Pres ident 

Secretary 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 
Company 

ATTEST: By 
Pres ident 

Secretary 

For acknowledaments. see reverse side. 



STATE OF 
") s s . 

CC . V / WY Or M i i t — i ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th is t f day 

by 1. %m lyt»»«M» , 
Aft* «&f« 

IK-Tffftm Aaa*. umm Mmm 

MtMM\%MMMMMMWUUUMMTMMKmMt 

My Comr.i ss ion Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE Cr 

COVNTY CF 

.) 

) ss. 
.) 

cr 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 

. 1962, by 

day 

President of 

My Commission Expires: 

corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

"he foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of . 1962, by 

President of 
a corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 

My Comm tss ion Exp i res: 

. NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. 4 SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or :-;-.} hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the. development and opera­
t i o n of the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated i n Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement i s 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are f a m i l i a r with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests i n the lands 
or minerals embraced i n said unit area, as shown, on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of t h e i r said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the o r i g i n a l of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
i d e n t i f i e d by reference to the t r a c t number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, th i s instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set f o r t h i n t h e i r respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT ( S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT ( S) 



STATE OF M»W MtSiCO ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF Bddy ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th i s ft^fth day 

of Hiy , 1963, by Julia BridLnard. 
j__S_B_*_U__(^p^_?_^_______t 

My Commission Expires: 

0€t. $, 1966 V ^ ^ ~ y ' NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me t h i s day 

of , 1963, by 

and his wi f e , , 

My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged bef-re me t h i s day 

of , 1963, by 

and his wi f e , 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s day 

of , 1963, by 

My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th i s day 

of ,1963, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. 4 SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
t i o n of the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated i n Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement i s 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are f a m i l i a r with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests i n the lands 
or minerals embraced i n said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of t h e i r said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the o r i g i n a l of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
i d e n t i f i e d by reference to the t r a c t number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, th i s instrument i s executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set f o r t h i n t h e i r respective, acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(s) 12.3 WI oa »S f 8-A. 
6-B. 6~C, a-D & 8-E; .25 ORI 
on i - C o l } -S OftI on -UP JL &-»E 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

sistant Secretary 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (s) 4.16667 WI oo #20 s 
lasaee of r_cord on #5 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 



STATE OF MEXICO ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF EDDY ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this__________day 

of May , 1963, by CLYDE GUY, President of CLYDE GUY & SOUS, 
IHC., a mm Mexico corporation, on behalf of aaid corporation. 

My Commission Expires: s 

. ^ y / A '*'<-
( J J?A<J Z /46<Z / 1 NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ypfrica ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF EPDY ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me t h i s , O day 

of May , 1963, by GLYDE GUY 

and his wife, MABY JO GUY. 

My Commission Expires: (P^/77^„ T^V ^' J_'•> 

~, . NOTARY PUBLIC 

y//0A ir 
STATE OF ) 

) ss. 
COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me t h i s day 

of , 1963, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th i s day 

of , 1963, by 

My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th i s day 

of ,1963, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are f a m i l i a r with the terms and conditions thereof. 

2TTEST: 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of the i r said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the o r i g i n a l of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
i d e n t i f i e d by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set f o r t h in t h e i r respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) £ r-fij g-B. f-c-hf-e-^ %j>,f-e, RRARIDGE CORPORATION 

VICE PRESIDENT 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

THE STATE OF TEXAS ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF STEPHENS ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s 8th 
day of May, 1963, by R. L. ELLIOTT, Vice President of GRARIDGE CORPORATION, 
a Texas corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing Instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by ; 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962 by 

and his wife, i 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wi fe. 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. 4 SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more.) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
t i o n of the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated i n Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement i s 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are fa m i l i a r with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests i n the lands 
or minerals embraced i n said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of t h e i r said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the o r i g i n a l of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
i d e n t i f i e d by reference to the t r a c t number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, t h i s instrument i s executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set f o r t h i n t h e i r respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) <5" <?'ft fr-fi P-C 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

CL rt. 

IY 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 



STATE OF ___) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me t h i s day 

of , 1963, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me t h i s day 

of , 1963, by 

and his wife, . 

My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me t h i s day 

of , 1963, by 

and his wi f e , 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF tyhsJ. ) 
r> ) ss. 

COUNTY OF ft ' ,, ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this ^7%' day 

of is/t ':L£S< i ^ » 1963, by y^-t -tc - jJy ^*^<i~<?--^L 

My Commission Expires: ^ , 

r-i . l i • ' ' ^ —r-
h t ^ 4 4 X T 4 i / 4 U - NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s day 

of ,1963, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW-ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are fa m i l i a r with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of the i r said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the orig i n a l of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
i d e n t i f i e d by reference to the tr a c t number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set f o r t h in the i r respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) f*tO 

d/b/a Nearburg & Ingram, a partnership 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF NEW MEXICO ) 

COUNTY OF C H A VES ) 

The fo rego ing Instrument was acknowledged before me t h i s 26th day 
1963 

of February f pgQQC, by Eugene E. Nearburg and Tom L. Ingram, 

OfldoJxteoWtktef p a r t n e r s , on beha l f ^o f Nearburg & Ingram, a p a r t n e r s h i p . 

My Commission Expires: _ ^ _ _ ^ ^ I Z _ _ _ ^ ^ _ ^ _ _ _ Z Z _ 
Deloris'Taylor ROTARY PUBLIC 

February 2, 1965 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by j 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962 by 

and his wife. 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by, 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION CF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UN!T 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera-
t i cf the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ratify a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit i;Bi; 

attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

'9 êd 
sN WETNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under-

as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 
5-10A-10B-10C-10D-11A-11B-
17A-17B 

0/ 

Ethel Windier Watson 

INTEREST CCMMiTTED: 

TP.ACT(S) 
5-10A-10B-10C-10D-11A-11B-
17A-17B 

!NTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

NTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

•'cr acknowledgments, zee reverse side. 



STATE OF fiJ^Ajiy^^J 

COUNTY OF ^A^Co--^^ ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this / day 

of $bb<JsvydU^^ 1962, by X ^ J L L J - ^ I ^ ^iS^t^cJ^JL^ 

and h i s w i f e , ^ V J i y ^ ^ i ^ b ^ l O / X ^ & f r n ^ J J ^ ^ c J k j j ^ . 

My Commission Expires: j^Ci JJJ-A svnA<^ Y K ! ^ 0 ^ 
«w- , r , _ NOTARY PUBLIC 

•3* Hi 2 
STATE OF ) 

) ss. 
COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument wis acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF _ ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962 by 

and his wife, ~ 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ^JzjllJki^u^ 

COUNTY OF ^AjJb**-^ ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s day 

of AUss>^jU^ . 1962, bv YytkA I^LS^LA^ Upat^n, 
My Commission Expires: jj/^hijL^ ^fM^fS^^ 

, . , ̂  NOTARfY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of . 1962, by 

and his wi fe, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit all of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) _________ 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF TEXAS ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF EL PASO ) 

this 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me 

^ day of ~~ j / 7 f & 4 f 1963, by Effie M. Day. 

My Commission Expires: 
6. t. ROLLER, Notary Public 

In and tor Fl Paso County, Texas 
My aainniijjiLii cAuiig;> Juim l, liflj 

Notary Public. 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and rati f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) BASSETT-BIRNEY OIL CORP QR AT TON 
Company 

ATTEST: Byj 
Pres ident 

Secretary 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 6-7A-7B-11A-11B 
13A-13B-16-38-40 

ATTEST: 

^ ^ ^ > Z ^ f Secretary 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 
Company 

ATTEST: Byj 
Pres ident 

Secretary 

YATES PETROLEUM CORPORATION 

For acknowledgments, see reverse s i d e . 



STATE OF 
"1 ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by ; 

President of Bassett-Mrney Oil Corporation s 

a • c o r p o r a t i o n , on beha l f o f sa id c o r p o r a t i o n . 

My Commission Exp i res : 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF New M e x i c o ) 
) ss . 

COUNTY OF E d d y ) 

The fo rego ing instrument was acknowledged before me t h i s 2 5 t h day 

of A p r i l f i q6_ , by S. P. Y a t e s , 

President of Yates Petroleum Corporation i 

a New M e x i c o c o r p o r a t i o n , ©n behal f o f sa id c o r p o r a t i o n . 

I > , I ••' / - ' > / My Commission Expires: .. /. / e- /•: - *L / 'U T\<-^ „ —, 
w r > _ _ - l W _t_r,r„ , / " NOTARY PUBLIC 
3d* lOiVBiBSSlOS EXPIRES 1211S&& ^ / 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY CF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by - - , 

a corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hil1s Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17» 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and rat i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 9, M , IOC. CCtreiHBHT&L OIL CCH_AHY 

UA, IlB, 39, 41 tat 42 

ifttlBBt Secretary 

INTEREST COMMITTED; 

TRACT(S) 
Company 

ATTEST: By 
Pres ident 

Secretary 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) 
Company 

ATTEST: v ' By 
% President 

Secretary 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by ; 

President of 

My Commission Expires: 

corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE CF 

COUNTY OF 
) ss. 
.) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 

of , 1962, by 

day 

President of 

My Commission Expires: 

corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF _ 

COUNTY OF 
) ss, 
J 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 

of , 1962, by 

day 

Pres ident o f 

My Commission Exp i res : 

STATE OT TEXAS | 

COUNTY CT TARRANT I 

Tb* foregoing 
t h i s o 7 ^ day ef 

corporat ion, on behalf of said corporat ion. 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

Attorney in Fact ofeoff 
tion, on behalf of said 

waa acknowledged before ae 
, 1963, by ROY M. MAYS 

on. CCM-ANY, a Delaware corpora-

My Coanission expirest 
6-1-65 

Notary Public 
Tarrant county, Texas 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said'unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ra t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S)_ 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

yC/s-^/J i f ^ ^ j qUs^s^ 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF CALIFORNIA ) 

C .A ^ 8 8 

County ofDAtJ KlfiTco ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me 

this / 7 ̂  day of May, 1963, by R. F. Travis, Jr., 

and his wife ° [ S L ^ C . A ^ V H ^ ^ < 7 ^ A ^ U ^ _ V . 

My Commission Expires: / / Notary Public. 

MY COMMISSION EXPIHM ( _ ^ / TTktA A tt~HO R P i e T E j C - T 
OCTOBEB IS. ISM ^ ' A 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. 4 SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: ^ 

TRACT(S) ^^JU^dUj^ fZL QjirtA, 

INTEREST COMMITTED: ^ , , / 

TRACT(S) | 2 / / / 1 J- .:~// < , f / / <'( 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledaments. see reverse side. 



STATE OF New fevim ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF Lea ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s 10th d a y 

Q f December ^ 1962, by Gordon M. Cone 
estate. 

and his wife, K a thleen Cone; and Mrs. Lula Cone, dealing i n her separate 

My Commission Expires: "Xl/f/O^v S L _ g ^ l - — r X — 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962 by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: _____________________________ 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are fa m i l i a r with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of th e i r said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent" thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the orig i n a l of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
i d e n t i f i e d by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set f o r t h in the i r respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE QF NEW MEXICO ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF EDDY ) 

The fo rego ing inst rument was acknowledged before me t h i s 4 t h day 

of June , 1962, by CHARLES R. EMMONS 

and his wife. VERNICE EMMONS, 

My Commission Expires: 

MSEommsK^Emim 12/13.-e .» 

STATE OF NEW MEXICO ) 
) ss . 

COUNTY OF EDDY ) 

The fo rego ing inst rument was acknowledged before me t h i s 4 t h day 

of Jane , 196§, by Charles R . Emmons, At torney- in-Fact 
mdo^xgrirfxx for MARVIN EMMONf. on behalf of s a i d Marvin^Emmons, 

My Commission Expires: \>JZ^>/
/£^-

NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF NEW MEXICO ) 
) ss, 

COUNTY CF______ ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 4th day 

of June |g63 by EARL EMMONS 

and his wife, NORMA FAY EMMONS. 

My Commission Expires: 
~ZT_ NOTARY PUBLIC 

MX £QMMlSSLC£t _X£USES 12 

STAT E " OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, | 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. 4 SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY,, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion cf the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dateG September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and rati f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit nB" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) l9fc»W-|a_-._ 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) f j _ 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S)_ 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF T E X A S ) 
! ; . . > . - . . ) S S . 

COUNTY OF D A L L A S ) 

The foregoing instrument wis acknowledged before me th is 6th d a y 

of December 1962, by J . Cleo Thompson , SrT 

and h i t w f e f * * Chr i s t ine Chandler Tliarnpkriri ! C ' - * O S L . 
My Commission ExpTres?"*"*"' f" " '/£&l£^-> A^~~^C 

NOTARY PUBLIC 
June 1, 1963 

STAT-^
 1 • • ) ©all** C«tu*y, tmmm 

) ss. ' 
COUNTY CF ) 

The foregoing instrument wis acknowledged before me this day 

Of , 1962, by 

and his wife, [ 

My Commission Expires: ' 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF _ ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

Of 1962 by 

and his wife, . . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by_̂  . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. 4 SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) ^^Ll,.^ >yi.^^f, Ja^J/^^-' 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by ; 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF I — M m — ) 

COUNTY OF ___M_____i___) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this ~BK day 

°f ^—> I f f i , iXXI? by fhmlmm, Uller !!•_••••» A—limg *» - » — I * —< 

arJ-UUtlLUB-BSt 

My Commission Expires: ' / A ^ ^ L ^ / / ^ S / ^ W ^ ^ 
X NOTARY PUBLIC 

lt-ft-64 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, . 
My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. 4 SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and rati f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the. original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are furthe 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

lqA-iqB-iqC-20 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S)/^"'^Z/y^ 

nr> or> f t A 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF m m ) 
) . 

COUNTY OF PAIAA» ) 

The foregoing Instrument wis acknowledged before me. this day 

of BK3HW&_ft , 1962, by_ 

nd his wife, mmm wm% mixtion a 

My Commission Expires: 

STATE OF _____ ) 
) s s . 

COUNTY OF LUBBOCK ) 

The foregoing Instrument was acknowledged before me th1s ftOth day 

o f FEBRUARY f b v y . WILLIA1B 

and his wife, HAfgB CORE m&XU$ 

My Commission Expires: y^^^irt^u 
Q NOTARY PUBLIC 

6*41 
STATE OF ) 

) ss. 
COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of 1962 by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: • 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
" ) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by, . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF . J 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: _________________________________ 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said' unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit all of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ratify all of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) /V Ta^ttX &. /&a^0L*cdc 
CCB 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 



STATE OF TEXAS ) 

County of 

The Foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 

( O '1>- day of May, 1963 by Clint C. Ballard, and his wife 

My Commission Expires: Notary Public 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO, k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or inore) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B1*, do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and rat i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

FAIR OIL COWANY INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) - — — 
IT- Aj IT^I^MU Company 

— — * ' 3» 3*J » y / , S * 
ATTEST: s By: S JrtAA^JLA- fJa.^T' 

~ 7 P r e s i d e n t 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) ^ 

W&m - Lal_l COEP. 

Secretary 

Company _ / 7 

ATTEST: 

Secretary 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S). 

• ATTE4JL: 

TEXAS GOLF PIOBOCXNG 00. 

Company 

By: 
groc4 

Attorney-in-Fact 

-0"-.c I'LL. Lary 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF TEXAS ^ 

COUNTY OF HARRIS j 

, The fo rego ing instrument was acknowledged be fo re me t h i s day 

o f ? ^ < ^ u t 4 t < & / ^ 1962-, by Wm. J.„ C r a i g , J r . , 

Attorney - io - Fact Pwuw-BTrt of f EilS gtl-g EBOnttCrcg (MBiSl 

a Z ^ / ' A y ^ . y ^ j j c ^ A c o r p o r a t i o n , on behal f o f sa id c o r p o r a t i o n . 

My Gommission Expires: / ^'c^-^Z', L^^^/L£^SC-^ 
/ , ^ / M A R Y H O I ^ Y PUBLIC 

^ - £ < v ' i / y / / / v S ^ J Notary PubRc ir nd for Harris County, Texas 
My Commission Expires June 

STATE CF t<«— _ ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF Smith ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 3~4 day 

of 1962, by J — — W. f a i r , 

President of F«le 9U^ 
corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 

I 

My Commission Expires: 
W t r r r I t l U i n NOTARY PUBLIC 

6-1-62 

STATE 0 F ^ _ ) s ^ 

COUNTY CF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 3^3 day 

of , 1962, by , 

^corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 

My Commission Expires: ^ / c ^ ^ -y\~*U/ S&&-?-~ 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

• X W m WBUtC r>T AI© FOR SMITH OOOTO, 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: A 

TRACT(S) 716,1ft < ^ ^ ^ 

$J?a>r-^* - G^^lxJi 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this y> I — day 

of ^T^fl-M 196?, by _ 

) s s -
COUNTY OF Y, 0 ) 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: ^v^-^g^ (~ - (fj^j^Try^S-
. / NOTARY PUBLIC 

/^,S"/A /!?A 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: ______________________________ 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by • 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. 4 SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the Same 
and are fa m i l i a r with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of the i r said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment: and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the orig i n a l of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
i d e n t i f i e d by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set f o r t h in the i r respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 
Loco H i l l s Pressure 

TRACT(S) Maintenance Association. Inc. 
Company 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 
Company 

ATTEST: B_j 
Pres i dent 

Secretary 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 
Company 

ATTEST: B_j 
President 

Secretary 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF MAW M,,H ) 
) SS. 

COUNTY OF Rddy ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

o f May , by b S. P. Yflt.ffS > 

President of Loco H i l l s Pra .aura Main.ananoa Aaaoa-a t l en , ' Inc . 

a M » _ M » - l - - . co rpo ra t i on 1 , on beha l f o f sa id c o r p o r a t i o n . 

My Commission Expires: j j ,. /<' t j ji( ' A,^-
, 7 NOTARY PUBLIC 

netcmnhftr 15, 1963 )S/ 

STATE OF __) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by , 

President of , 

a corporation, ©n behalf of said corporation. 

My'Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY CF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by__ j 

a corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEX I CO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this 
signed as of the dates set forth 

instrument is executed by the under-
in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) CHUPRESS ROYALTY CQMPAW 
Company 

ATTEST: Pres ident 

Secretary 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 
Company 

ATTEST: By. 
Pres ident 

Secretary 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 
Company 

ATTEST: By. 
Pres ident 

Secretary 

For acknowledaments. see reverse side. 



S" A^ OF MISSOURI ) 
) ss. 

"-NT? OF ______ ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of iw_mh„- 1962, by P»_l ChMoraM , 

President of Chl 1 drama ftoy|tV ffgfnCifY : 

a flal<*firn corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 

My Commission Expires: Sef^-- ^_V_*«~- J^^^.^^J 
NOTARY PUBLTC/ 

April Ih, 

STATE CF ) 
) ss. 

Cv 'V.7 CF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

cf , 1962, by , , 

President of , 

a corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 
My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by , 

President of , 

a corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 
My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, .NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion cf the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S)|__ 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

!NTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TPACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE O F _ _ _ f f _ f f ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument wa| acknowledged before me this 3 day 

of Jmtmmry , i96_f by J> Cl— thmmomm̂  Jr. 
and his wife. B l W t t y K—-t» ttf»—a . 

My Commission Expires; ^AacL^ <^j>r^^^Sc/ 
6.1-63 ' N O T ^ B L . C 

STATE OF New Mexico ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF Dona Ana ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of February 19624 by ' £ > F l i a t 

and his wife, &*in* *. Flint 

My Commission Expires: 

January 12, 1966 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962 by 

and his wife, ; . 

My Commission Expires: __________________ 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by__ . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
~ ) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by, 

and his wife, . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. 4 SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are fa m i l i a r with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the o r i g i n a l of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
i d e n t i f i e d by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set fo r t h in the i r respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) I t A 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF TKXJB ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF PAUUUS ) 

The foregoing Instrument was acknowledged before me this h day 

of Dwabwr 1962, by J« CO80 YHOtftQi, Jft. 

and his wife, DOBflBOC B n t t g tjC-tPfCal 

My Commission Expires: 

STATE OF Texas ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF Ector ) 

The foregoing Instrument was acknowledged before me this — i t h _ a y 

of December 1962, by m J. VL Peer-

and his wife, Bernica Peery 

My Commission Expires: 7 2 "XL-/* (w--n _ w-.i-l 
^ / NOTARY PUBLIC" 

June 1, 1963 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument Was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962 by 

and his wife. 

My Commission Expires: __________________ 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wi fe, 

My Commission Expires: ____________________________ 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. 4 SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are fa m i l i a r with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the orig i n a l of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
i d e n t i f i e d by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set f o r t h in the i r respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF TEXAS ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY n c ftALlJLf \ 

The foregoing Instrument was acknowledged before me th i s day 

of MBCBMB-R 1962, by J . CUEO IgQMPBfl-lt JR. 

and his wife. SC-WPg SBBB, WtKmCM 

My Commission Expires: jr-^<^g^g-g^ 
NOTARY PUBTIC 

6-1-63 
STATE OF _ J _ i ~ ^ i t-><><s ) 

COUNT 

The foregoing instrument jwas acknowledged before me th i s 7 T H day 

Of >T)trC £ ^7 Jcr-C t 1962, \>y j / j f l (Af ' 7 A ? o i T T> / ? / V / ^ c ^ c < £ 

a_t-t3h^agsetfe, it/<5"~?.e ^ -T ^ ^ / g r e t ) A 

My Commission Expires: V. /^Cc^r*^^ A A^-t-A^^ -t^<-y^ 
i A , NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962 by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing Instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of • , 1962, by 

and his wi fe, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are f a m i l i a r with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the o r i g i n a l of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
i d e n t i f i e d by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set f o r t h in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

L Gi ja com 

by» Sam L e t t , a 

HIP 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

y / pL*zz*^y 
byt Thomas Gayf a partpfcr 

>ui PTC .gyu/^i 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

Mrs. Thomas Gay ^ " 

bvt Hareld M. M i l l a r , a partner 

Mrs. Harold M. Miller 

m-i t i - i te - i t 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF Texas 

COUNTY OF Dallas 
) ss. 
) 

The foregoing Instrument Was acknowledged before me. this 5th day 

of Dacamber , 1962, by Saw Utj 

and his wife,_ Mrs, San Latt 

My Commission Expires: 

June 1. 1963 
NOTARY PUBtIC 

STATE OF ______ 

COUNTY OF Dallas 
) ss. 
J 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 5th day 

of De-embar f 1962, by Thoaas Gay 

and his wife,_ Mrs. Th**** Q*y 

My Commission Expires: 

Jynt 1, 1963 

STATE OF T..aa 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

) 

) ss. 
COUNTY OF Dallas ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 5th day 

of December ; , 1962 by Rareld M. M I I I T 

and his wife,_ Mrs. Harald M. Sil l e r 

My Commission Expires: 

Juna 1, 1963 

STATE OF 

_? NOTARY PUBLIC 

COUNTY OF 
') ss. 
_ ) • 

of 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this_ 

' 1962, by, 

day 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and rati f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) 
Company 

ATTEST: B_j 
President 

Secretary 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) 
Company 

ATTEST: B__ 
President 

Secretary 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF t H ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this M i l day 
-3 

of mdLMy 196*, by O a * * . 

President of ttlilitllM> f • mWIMfM, WBtm Wm%* 

corporation, ' -on behalf of said corporat ion. 

My Commission Expi res : 
_̂  ,40T/SRV NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by , 

President of 

a corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY CF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by_ , 

a corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. h SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ratify a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 
Company 

ATTEST: B_j 
Pres ident 

Secretary 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) . 
Company 

ATTEST: B__ 
Pres i dent 

Secretary 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF 

COUNTY OF j^Ax> ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this /'I day 

of l i \ ^ J ^ 1962, by A. 6. Miller . 

Vies President of De^hi-Taylcr 0 1 1 C o rPoration j 

a ^{iL^aA*-*^ corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 

My Commission Expires: EuXU (XK/JL' 

^ NOTARY PUBLIC 
fiOTH -;ro Y i :,c.,..,, 

STATE OF ) M y C o m m i s s i o 1 1 ExP^es June 1, 1 9 6 3 

) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument wis acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by___ . 

President of :" , 

a corporation, en behalf of said corporation. 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument wis acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by__̂  j 

a corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION CF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the' Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and rati f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

7 

INTEREST COMMITTED: .--"/ 

TRACT (S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S)*il/ 3. 
George L. Reese, . 

INTEREST COMMITTED; 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(5) 

•cr acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE CF _____ ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF B-.^K ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 3 day 

of Deceober , 1962, ky ' Tfimr W. Fair 

and his wife, Banc- _baal Fair 
My Commission Expires: lS?~te i^/ oP~- C^^t^x ^ 

Mary F.^teia*- NOTARY PUBLIC 
6» l -63 

STATE OF H < , Mp^jpo ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF - f r _ y g ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this f̂s*-fo day 

°f-Om*i*»b** > ̂ > bv Gejo. in m m , J». 

and his wife, Lila tfraaa ^ 

My Commission Expires: f J ^ ^ > . 
___-

11-21-66 OUr«oc« G. Blair " N 0 T A R Y P U B L I C 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY CF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962 by 

and his wi fe. 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
• ) Ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by__ 

My Commission Expires: _________________ 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY CF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt cf a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera™ 
t i :r. cf the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
Situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 19^2, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are f a m i l i a r with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule cf 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit nB i !, do hereby 
commit a l l of the i r said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the. orig i n a l of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
i d e n t i f i e d by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit ̂ !B:: 

attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set f o r t h in t h e i r respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRfiOT(S) 11*43 /P^/^yU^Ce^2i_^ 

. ALy^h^f^ *. ___k__£_Z_L__: 

3 NTEREST COMMITTED: 

T^/;T^> 43 Juut^-Ji-- </! JjXM-^nAjL^ 
Leona L. Stagner 

INT-REST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

NTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED 

•'cr acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF ****** ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY QF *-0.t- ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s $tk day 

of Powrtur _, 1962, by »Ut— 1. fair 

and his wife, tMBmtm* 

My Commission Expires: y\y^kpA^/C^yS^ 
Mty >• f*.MB NOTARY PUBLIC 

6"1*»3 

STATE CF New Mexico ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF E d d y ) 

The fo rego ing inst rument was acknowledged before me t h i s 12 day 

of DftfiftmhftT' , 1962, by Leona L . Stagner. widow & single 

arafdfctgaafc&qc woman 

My Commission Expires: ^ T ^ ^ ^ ^ ^ ^ ^ i ^ ^ 
/ / NOTARY PUBLIC 

6-8-64 K — 

STATE CF __) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962 by , 

and his wife„ •3. 

My Commission Expires: ______________________ 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY CF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 
V-

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me thi s day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERAT!ON CF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. h SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN bY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or r.ore) hereby acknowledge 
receipt cf a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera-
t i . n cf the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 19&2, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
arc are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
cr minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "BM, do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and rati f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement cr a counterpart thereof. The 
Interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit i!B:: 

attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

•N WiTNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TP AZT (S) __________ 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

H u l l fli -•jUBBtti 

l'!"'i:R!IST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) ________ 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT!S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

! P. A C T (S) 

Alt*, MM *«ynoId_ ijpme , / 

•'or acknowledgments, see reverse side, 



STATE OF T_,_. ) 
) ss. 

COL'NTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th is 4th. day 

of mmammmt , 1962, K " M f j - H l i BiTT 

and h i s w i f e , •__-» M . te-

My Commission Expires: 
Mary f . M b « NOTARY PUBLIC 

_______ 

STATE CF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF Cal i fornia ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY QF L o a Ang«2.»)» ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this ^ day 

of Maroh. 1061 . § m by WlUlin F . Byrna 

and h i s w i f e , A l t a Ma a R a y n o l d a B p » » « ^ - ) 

My Commission Expires: ^ ̂ ? jt^-yMA/ ^/°-^-*r& 
Wy -Commission Expires June £ l t 1963 ELEANOR K A R C H M E R N 0 T ^ R Y E f lg -K 

NOTARY PURl <r- :'C . 
la.nd lor Ik, Cowl, ol i „ * , „ . „ , , . w , , , c „ . , . - ' 

STATE OF ) C a M u r n " . 
... . . .;) s _ . . 

COUNTY 0F__ ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of . 1962, by . . 

My Commission Expires: ______________________________________ 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION CF W.E 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY,NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or rr.ore) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion cf the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are fa m i l i a r with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of the i r said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the o r i g i n a l of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
i d e n t i f i e d by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit nB : : 

attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, thi s instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set f o r t h in the i r respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) J _ 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

NTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

•or acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE CF Texas ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF Smith ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 3rd day 

of December, 1962 XDgBQ̂  by Sam Bright 

and his wife, Mary Bright 

My Commission Expires: S y~1>%. 
Mary F. Ne^on NOTARY PUBLIC 

6-1-63 

STATE OF Iowa ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY CF Grundy ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 1_j day 

of December , 1962, by n Lyle C» Hawn 

and his wife, Florence 0. Hawn ^ 

My Commission Expires: Y/Ji ^^yx^J ^ ^'-K/u? <-^7 
• V NOTARY PUBLIC 

July 3. 1963 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY CF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962 by 

and his wi fe. 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF _ _ _ _ _ ) 
• ) ss. 

COUNTY OF J 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of . 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY CF ___) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFSCATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion cf the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17; 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are f a m i l i a r with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of the i r said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the o r i g i n a l of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
i d e n t i f i e d by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IH WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set f o r t h in t h e i r respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S)_2__ iHlJlA 
Van S. Welch " 

(NTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

f-'i-ir arknowledamentSo see reverse side. 



STATE OF^MIW MWL^O ) 

COUNTY OF I X I i . ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th i s 3 day 

of H a ^ by V ouu ^ • \ A i l ^ U 

• A * 4 ^ * * * * * * * _ _ ___ • 

My Commission Expires: 1^1JUUL>V. 1 ̂  OJ^AUM,^ 
w\ , , N0TARY\ PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962 by 

and his wife, . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: ____________________ 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 
and his wife, _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

My Commission Expires: _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION CF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. 4 SAND UN IT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or r.ore) hereby acknowledge 
receipt cf a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera-
t i . n :f the West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are f a m i l i a r with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
cr minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit ^B1", do hereby 
commit a l l of the i r said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the orig i n a l of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
Id e n t i f i e d by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit i:B:: 

attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

SN WITNESS WHEREOF, thi s instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set f o r t h in t h e i r respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TR fi.ZT (S) ___________ 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

I NT-REST COMMITTED: 

"R/iOT v 

'NTEREST COMMITTED: 

TPACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

or acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF I o w a ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF Grundy ) 

The fo rego ing inst rument was acknowledged before me t h i s 1 0 t h d a y 

of DECEMBER , 1962, by Cfrarlay RaynolA. 
and his wife, Myra B. Reynold, i . 

My Commission Expires: j f , , T ^ Z l ^ ; ' i f ! ~ ^ O ^ i S 
/NOTARY PUBLIC i „ f O P 

July 4 r l<?6^ Orundy County, Iowa 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF. ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF _ ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of 1962 by 

and his wife,, ' ' • • 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION CF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion cf the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit |;B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and rati f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement cr a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit MB" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For--*_cknowl edqments, see reverse side. 



STATE CF ) 
) ss. 

CC;:NTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

, 1962, by 

and hi s wife,_ 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE CF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY CF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962 by 

and ~hi s wife. 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

_XJWJSS

 U 

STATE OF W\\njl GJO ) 

COUNTY OF <\fL > 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me t h i s _ _ _ _ _ d a 7 

of U L M A A - J , 196?, by ' f ^ u ^ i ^ . V i c e P r e s i d e n t o f 
Bassett-y.rney O i l Corporation and ffin behaJL. ftf 0Q|LcLfeorPoration. 

My Commission Expires: VJUj^LJOJUC-S J(XLLAJU-
WflKTlwe p *Tn i f B e , „ NOTARY PUBLIC *0«STAi»CE PATEMAN, Rofary Pubffe, in and for El PJSO 

(talHifY, Tpm, My rnmmiiEion expires June 1, 1963 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th i s day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife A ^ _______ 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO, 4 SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL'MEN'BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and ra t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) 

ATTEST: 

Secretary 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 
Company 

ATTEST: By 
Pres ident 

Secretary 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 
Company 

ATTEST: By 
Pres ident 

Secretary 

vmrntvu E4XLUKC mmm 

For acknowledgments, see reverse s i d e . 



STATE OF OSLO**1** 

cat * 
CCL'WVY Or HDR_I 

) ss. 
.) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this ?tP day 

of mt , 196*, by i. m\ w*mm*Uw Jr., 

President of 

corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 

My Commission Expires: 

Wank 23, 1164 

STATE Ci 

cc:xr-f OF 
) s s . 

J 

cr 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 

. 1962, by 

day 

President of 

My Commission Exp i res : 

c o r p o r a t i o n , on behalf of said corporation. 

NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF . 

COUsVTY OF 

of 

) ss. 
.) 

fhe foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 

, 1962, by 

day 

President of 

My Commission Expires: 

corporation, on behalf of said corporation. 

NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY-,, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. k Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
cr minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit nB", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and rat i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "Bn 

attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

iNTEREST COMMSTTED: , / 

TRACT (S)____ A^S^^S. 
Batty 0, Bwtta Oliver H. "Smfth, Jr. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF T e x a s ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF H a r r i s ) 

The fo rego ing instrument was acknowledged before me t h i s 1 2 t h day 

o f December \<$f>2} by O l i v e r H . S m i t h , J r . 

My Commission Expires: A^j6i^eA-^J i V S / A ^ r 
/ N O T A R Y PUBLIC 

June 1 , 1965 H a r r i s County, Texas 

STATE OF ) 
) ss . 

COUNTY OF ) 

The fo rego ing inst rument was acknowledged before me t h i s day 

c f , 1962, by 

and h i s w i f e , 

My Commission Exp i res : 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss . 

COUNTY CF ) 

The fo rego ing instrument was acknowledged before me t h i s day 

of , 1962 by 

and h i s wi f e , 

My Commission Exp i res : 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss . 

COUNTY CF ) 

The fo rego ing inst rument was acknowledged before me t h i s day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 



CONSENT TO AND RATIFICATION OF UNIT AGREEMENT 
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 
WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. k SAND UNIT 

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That the undersigned, (whether one or more) hereby acknowledge 
receipt of a copy of the Unit Agreement for the development and opera­
tion of the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit embracing lands 
situated in Eddy County, New Mexico, and which said Unit Agreement is 
dated September 17, 1962, and acknowledge that they have read the same 
and are familiar with the terms and conditions thereof. 

The undersigned, being the owners of the interests in the lands 
or minerals embraced in said unit area, as shown on the Schedule of 
Ownership attached to said Unit Agreement as Exhibit "B", do hereby 
commit a l l of their said interests to the above referred to Unit Agree­
ment and do hereby consent thereto and r a t i f y a l l of the terms and 
provisions thereof, exactly the same as i f the undersigned had executed 
the original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart thereof. The 
interests committed by the undersigned to said Unit Agreement are further 
identified by reference to the tract number as shown on Exhibit "B" 
attached to said Unit Agreement as indicated opposite the signatures of 
the undersigned parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this instrument is executed by the under­
signed as of the dates set forth in their respective acknowledgments. 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) <4 £ £ JL Jt#*M A 

siwmM 
INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S)_____ L / f . / y 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT (S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

INTEREST COMMITTED: 

TRACT(S) 

For acknowledgments, see reverse side. 



STATE OF __) 
) ss . 

COUNTY OF vnmcM. ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this ' day 

of , ±5^T by 

and his wife, 

My Commission Expires: ' jf.. t<. t. iT.^zv / ^ • S / j - . 
£ ^ N̂ ARY- PUBL I C DOROTHY S. BELL 

STATE OF TgXAM ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF VmOtK ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me th i s ,A /•'. day 

of M4T , +56_7 by J . t t 

and his w i fe , 

My Commission Expires: ' ^X-lcc -t-^tCLAzs^/ S/<X f (. 
ROTARY PUBLI C poROTHY s B a , 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by . 

My Commission Expires: 
NOTARY PUBLIC 

STATE OF ) 
) ss. 

COUNTY OF ) 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day 

of , 1962, by 

and his wife, . 
My Commission Expires: 

NOTARY PUBLIC 



o 
o 

fD 
o 
c 
3 
— 73 
0) -

— s: 
o • 

•n 
cu 

m CD 
in n> 

|— o —I t— 
Ql 
O 
O 

cu 

73 
O 
c 
— 73 
W • 

O 

D) - f i £ 

01 01 CO 

- i o 
fD fD - < 
r t r t CL 

r t 
m (D 

CL 00 
fD • 

fD 
c <: 
O Oi 
CO , C TJ 
Ul (O J 

3 " (D 
QJ 3 
3 in 

—I O 
O 3 
CL 
CL 

CU O 
~ I 3 
r l - 3 

Ql 
C 
CL 
fD 

_ • CO 
CU 
-1 
< 
fD •>•< •< 
m Q) 

- < • r t 
CU fD 
ri- -< in cu 
fD CU O 

TT 
(D 

-< 

o "n -n 

c_ 3 3 ; CO 3 ~n o T J T J m m > CO 

o CU 01 • 0) fD 

—• 
• fD • i n X 3 (D 

3 - - I -s c 01 ro O r t fD CL 0) 
3 r t < T J CL r t 3 o fD O 01 o fD r t 

—• CD fD 3 " • 0) r t 

• 
- I — > 3 «< fD T l i n fD i n —• 

• -< r- ~ • o fD T l o O O 

-< m 0) • i n o CL — O - h 3 fD 

-< CU - r t r + 3 fD - h 
CU r t (D O C L r t r t 
r t to -< W 0) 3 o r t 3 " > fD i n cu o fD 3 fD (D 3 
i n r t T n 

— (D fD 
i n -< 

NO N> NO NO —-
U l vn u i u i O O U l o 

-n -n T | m > cn CD CD T J m T ; - 1 
cu -\ • —' i n 3 fD fD fD - 1 i n 0) 0> fD 

CO —i 
ro ro 
o — 1 i n 

CO O 
N J 1 T 

CO — . TJ 

z m NO c— r t 

m \ « o T J —. s . NO r t 1 O 
-p- U J i n L O 3 

Z <« o 
co —' 1 

-P- m 
Jp- --p-

h o > 
O 

— T 

• ro 
CT\ i n 

-p-

CO , r -
73 O I -

o O o 0 Q> ro 
zr 1 i < r t 0 ) 

ro —• o ro i n 
CL 1 -p- —' ro 
c U l N j r t CD 

—' UD NO < Ol z 
ro O N i n o 

VO —• • 
,—» o 

o 0> 

- -— 
> CD CD qo T l > r~ 
3 ro ro " I 3 ro 
CL 01 T ] 0) CL i n 
fD r t r t 0) 3 i n 
T - 1 —• T J ro 
i n — > T ro ro 
O o i n —• - i 
3 fD r t 3 o o 

o ro - h 

—• 
3 3 3 

• o > r t 73 

• i n ro 
r t o 
O o 
3 ~i 

C L 

NO U l 

-P- —' o 
o U l o 

fD 
in 

• O — 
O 3 

T l 3 O 
ro CL • 
Ol o 
r t 3 
3 " 
ro 
-s 
in 
r t 
O 
3 
fD 

01 
3 

• r t r t 

— ro ro 

ro r t O Q) 
r t Ol • r t 

3 Ol -

> 
in 

O 
3 

qo 

O 
- h O 

o c 
ro TJ r t 
O • -1 
ro — 
0) o x 
in • 

ro o 
C L - h 

X O 

ro ro 

Ol - i 01 r t T - l x 

3 cu -< o cu 
7T r t — in 

> — (D 73 C L 
in — 01 
r t 3 O — 
O - - h 3 

ro 

73 
O O 

• -< 
01 o s ; ~< TJ — 

in 
r t O 
3 " 3 

ro -

> 
3 
CL 
ro 
- i 
tn 
O 
3 

ro 
o 
ro 
cu 
in 
ro 
CL 

O r t TJ 
73 - I - < 3 -
01 r t ~< 
3 ro O 
CL - l O 
01 

NO — 

O T ; 73 O 
C • O — 
-s - < 0) 
r t CO 3 
— • O 
in 0) T I 

S 3 • 
2 - - h 
O — — T I 

CD CQ ro ro 
- 3 " — 0) 
O r t CL r t 
O 3 " 
3 ro 

- i 
in 
r t 
O 
3 
fD 

NO -p 

ON CTs 
O O 
O O 
O O 
O O 
O O 

NO NO 

( T i l O M M N N O O O O N ^ - U l O -p- CO 
0 - p - - P - - p - j ^ j r o o o o o o o u i u i o 
o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o 
o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o 
o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o 
o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o 

0 0 0 \ 4^-
O U l U l 
O O O 
O O O 
o o o 
o o o 
NO NO NO 

O — < - M C T > C T > — V J O O 
CN>CONO — — O N U J O 

u i — cr>vov_icri*joo 
N O N O N O C O C O O N U J O 
u i u i u i s j s i cr> uo o 
o o o u i v n v i w o 

ro 
s 
3 
O 
3 

O 

o 

0 0 
U l 
o 
V 
-p-
o 

uo 
N J 
N J 
N J 

01 
o 
r t 

> O 
3 < 
C L fD 

-1 
TJ - I 
ro — 
-1 D . 
o — 
fD 3 
3 CQ 
r t 

73 
O 

-< 
01 

o s; 
% o 
3 - I 
ro 7r 
—\ — 
in 3 

CQ 
01 
3 — 
CL 3 

r t 
TJ (D 
ro -i 
- i ro 
O in 
fD r t 
3 

] TJ o 
NO O " I C 
i O 3 
— CL • 
I 

ON 

o 

TJ TJ _ | 

3 oi ro -s 

CO 
o 
rr. 
m 
o 
cz 

—I —t 
> 
73 
m 
> 

o 
o 
o E

D
 zc 

r j 

-< r— 
r— 

O CO 

o m 
<_ £D X 
z T J 

-1 > 
-< -< CD 

« CD — c 
z 
m CT 

s: 0 0 

Z _ o 
rn 
X — •p-
o 
o co 

z 



z —; 
i o ~\ 
> • 0 ! 

n 
rt 

CO - 1 CT 
fD fD 

n 

—• 
(/! CO O 

NJ 1 T 
CO —» 

TD 
c o E: f t 

m \ T J —. 
— M 1 C 

- p - L O 3 
CO o 

c o m 1 

m N ^ rn 
\ 
•P" 

— > 
r o o 
o - i 

fD 

o •ft 

o 

CO , i~ T J CT r~ 
rt I o o 0) fD 
fD 

—• 
< r t QJ 

T J I o QJ fD 
-P- -P-

—• 
fD 

i n o 0 0 rt a 
O •p- < Ol Z 
Ol o 
—' co —• • 
ro O 

o C_ M 

c 01 fD 

—' 01 o O 
—• T 7 T —-fJJ fD 01 

3 

m o O 

• fD o 01 
0 i 1/1 

CO O S r t 

3 fD 

—• — r t CO —> 
zr 3 fD 

—• T 
r t 

zr CO 
3 

Ol 

—• 
3 r r 
C L _ r 

o o t 

CT> 0 0 S3 
CT\ co vn 
O N CO o 
O N 0 0 o 
N J vo O 

(D fD 
0 o 
3 — 
01 — 

_ 2 A r t 
01 

2 ^ 
OJ 
in 
r t 
fD 

C - 2 3 
• • n oi 

CT -1 
r n o O CQ 
c • 3 O 
tn Ql r t 

CD — 
-1 Q-
01 

O 
01 < 

2 m M |— 
fD —• fD fD 
— 01 — fD 

2 ZJ - N 00 
• fD ZJ • 

CD G~> £7) £7} 
" I I — — 
Ol 01 Ol — 
zr zr zr TJ 
01 QJ oi — 
3 3 3 ZJ 

5 J C 3 J O T I 
O O fD QJ —< 
cr zr cr < N : 

CD 
C 
fD 
tn 

Oi — 
zr ai 
Oi - i 
3 Q-

CD Zi 

00 

r t in 

— ZJ 
C L Zi 

CO 2 zc 2 T | o CT m r t CT T i <?' T j > r~ 
O Ol 01 01 fD — O i n T O 

—• 
CD T 3 CD 

zr ~5 - 1 c 01 CD O r t — • O o T l CD C L i n 
3 T J r t < CL r t ZI — 01 X — i - 1 r t 0 ! 3 i n 

• —• CD fD zr CD rt- fD fD —• 7C T J CD 

> ZI -< CD T | « < fD O ZI > —' CD CD 

-< r~ —\ • « - h o i n -* —• ~1 
01 -< m i n CT O CD i t 3 n O 

< r t 01 rt CD - h rt m o — - CD - h 
01 fD r t 2 O O zr X 2 3 3 
r t i n fD -< Oi ZI CD s: fD fD O > rt- T J 
fD i n 0) o CD 01 3 O • m CD 
i n r t 7T i n • C rt- O 

— CD CD CD 1 o O 
_ i n -< C L 3 T 

— CL 

N J 

ro ro ro ro —' ro v o vo vn 
U l U l u . vn O o O o O 

r- - t o z o < m f _ o rt T J CO o T J o > o 
Ol -t o 01 o a < CD zr O c CD o o <n 3 < i n rz 

• 
r t ZI < 01 ZI 0) ~. i n r t - 1 < o C L CD 

r t i n - r t — ZJ - i i n N CL 01 
rt-O — —. 01 — — • — O 

o 
CT 
o 
3 
Ql 

O 
CT 
O 
3 
01 

Ql 
in 
3 
CD 

01 CO 
• CT 

• o r - CD 
Ol • O o 

£75 r t - i CD 
01 CD O Ql 0) 

- i £ in 
01 - h CD 
S O CL 
- h — 
O C L 
- I 
C L 

CD 
CD 

01 
3 
CL 

CZ ZJ 
3 — 
C L n 
CD 0) 
- i CQ 

O 

CD 
tn 
r t 
01 
I 

CO 
01 
3 
7T 

Ol 
3 
CL 

-s 
rz 
in 

CD CD - t i 
CD — CD £7> 
— 3 — • 

in 
O O T J 
3 " CD O T J 

T CQ O 
3 CD CQ 

QJ 
3 
CL — 

O m 

zr -

CD 

CD 
- 1 

CT 01 

—• ro o o — o 

o N J N J N J L O v n 

o o o o o o o o o o — 
O O — O O . p - 0 0 0 0 0 — VO 
o o o r o r o — o o o o - p - r o v o 
ON ON -p- O o O N c o c o — v n LO 
V O V O — O O O O O N O O O O C T v O v o 
v n v n c J N v o L O N j v o v O N j o v o 

CD 

o 
CD 
01 
in 
CD 
C L 

M O O 
ON VO ON 
ON VO ON 
fJN VO fJN 
ON VO ON 
C7N LO N j 

ZT TJ 
CD O 

CQ 
m CD 
in - i 
r t in 
Ql v. 
rt 
CD m 
in X 

CD 
O O 
- h C 

Q) 00 
01 

2 - t 
DJ rt-
in o 

CD 

ro 
vn 
o 
o 
o 

> 
3 
C L 
CD 
- i 
in 
O 
3 

— o 
o — 
co ON 
LO ON 
VO ON 
VO NJ 

=s 
o 
3 

O 

o 

T J - j 
CD — 
" i C L 
O — 
CD 3 
3 IQ 
t 

T J 

o s : 
S. O 
3 - I 
CD TT 
-S — 
in 3 

CQ 
0' 
3 — 
C L 3 

TJ oi 
CD "\ 
- \ CD 
O t l 
ID r t 
3 
f t 



> 
I 

O 

o 

zs 
c 
ro 
CL 

—' —• —• 
ro — 

-P- ON vn N J -P- ro O N vn N J ro oo ro 
M L O -P- o ro —' L O LO o vn — N J 
V n N J o o vn ro N J — o vn vn vn 
O L n O N o o vn vn ro o O O N o 

o o vo o o o o vn o o L O o 
O O o o o o o o o o o o 

, — ^ s N. — s — ^ s , ,—̂  — — ^ s — v s — ^ ^ - N 

ro ro ro ro ro ro ro ro ro ro ro ro 

—- ~—• 
~-—- -—* —- *—' 

*—*—-• -— -—- •—* 

00 o — vo ON ON ro 
vn ON vo -p- vn vn ON 
o oo o vo —• —• ON 
o ON vn o oo oo ON 
o ro oo vn o o ON 
o o o o o o ON 

ro vo 
vn LO 
o vo 
o vo 
o vo 

LO 
vo 
LO 
LO 

ro 

r t 

> 
o 
CD 
W 

73 a r 
O CD CD 
< rt- 01 
ID CD in 
— CD 
rt- CD 
< Ol 2 

1/) O 

o -

> r~ 
ZI CD 
CL i n 

i n 
T J CD 
CD CD 
- 1 
O O 
CD - h 
ZI 
r t 7 3 

CD 
O 
O 
T 
C L 

o -n —i 7 3 CT CT m _ O m m . T l T j CD 7 3 CD T | O > CD CD 2 zc —I oo o CT o CD o CO zc —! ZC zc > O 

—• o zr • o O i n T i n CD i n X ZI —- CD • CD —* - h 3 CD CD 0) 01 CD CD c CD -n O 0) 01 - i Ql Ql 3 < CD c CD s s r t o 0 i 

—• 
O i t CD C L o T —• CD O Q) 0) - I - I X T - I O -5 3 — c T T C L CD 

ZI ZI 01 ZI — —- CD 01 O —• - I O r t 7 3 r t rt r t —• r t rt- - < o 01 r t I t CD 7 N > CL c < i n < < T 
CL 7 3 • o 01 i t i n CD —* Ol r t c < CD • - t i t zr 

—• 
- J T —- i n —. Ql Ql CD CD CD r t CD CD T J - 1 

T | CD - CD ZJ CD —• 

—• 
01 i n CD I t —. ZI rz > CD CD 

—• 
—. 

—• 
7 3 C L zc i n i n i t —* 

—• 
^ CD N i -< CD —, 

r t •n O CL i n C L 3 CD -s CL o o CL 3 > i n ~! 0) O o 01 7 3 CD zr CD — I CD T C L 

— CD CD T J C L O —« c CD o CD i n r t m T CD CD —• o O 2 CL CD O —. 2 -< m m o —. 
m O 01 2 O i n o T J X 01 3 r t o i n -< 3 -< 2 O - I s Ql —. Ql - h CD 3 
CD ZI - i i n 01 - h — • —' 2 CL s: O 3 CT r t CD 01 c CD —. CD r t r t O 3 I Q 
CD T l CD ~\ zr •e O • o 3 CD 01 m •< T J —* 1 —I 3 -1 s: O CD T -< -< i t 

rt 01 C L I O T J CD CT 3 - h - < 3 O I t X O r t T J O CD i n zr i n Ql 01 7 3 

zr — Ql Ol 3 O CT CD CD CD CD > > 7 3 —I N t zr o *> —• CD C_ rt i t O 
CD T •< t z O rt 01 O O CU O 3 3 Ol I t •< 3 C_ — i — Ol Ql CD CD -< 

—• 
CD CD i n —- CT zr ZI O N: i n O cr CL CL 3 CD o CO — 

—• 
3 3 i n i n 0) 

i n r t r t CD O (D C L —' C L CD - h r t CD CD C L —\ O O 0) C L CD 

—• 
r t r t -< o CD C L —I 01 • CD 

—• 
3 i n i t 

O m CD 

—• 
01 -< T J — i n i n —> O CD i n Ol N: 

3 —- CD i n •* X O O 

—• 
O rt 

CD 

der CD 
o 

3 3 

e
rs 

H
e

i 

3 

e
s 

z —1 o -
• QJ 

o 

CT 
CD 
in 
O 

O C 
2 O 
3 - I 
CD 7T 
T — 
in 3 

CQ 
Ql 
3 — 
C L 3 

i t 
TJ (D 

—' —1 TJ O 
ro o T c 
i O 3 

— CL • 

ON 
o 



ro ?~ ro 
CD ... 1 

> 3 

o 1 

co „ I c o 
CD 1 " Q_ o O —' CD 3 

co i n r l -

—— 1 * OO co CD 3 

• • 
i n c 
r t CD 

z 7 3 —• C L 

s: 0 3 
- N CJ 

-p- o r t 
1 CD 

z rn CL 

Vn 
-p- N3 

-p-
o 

o 
o 

o 
vo 
vn 

cr 

O -! 
• 01 

[C3 
ICD 
lin 
[O 

Is 
is 

CO — j — 7 3 O r-
r t 1 o CD O 01 CT 
CD — 1 

—• 
r t Ql 

T J ! O i n CD in 
-P- -P- —. CD 

i n O CO - h r t C3 
O -p- O < 0) z 
0) i n O 

—> oo CD c O 
3 
C L 

— 
CO —I > r~ 
QJ 3 CD 
3 CD C L in 
CD O- in 

T J CD 
0) CD CD 
in O -n O O 
H 0) CD - h 
-s r t 3 
01 — r t 73 
o o CD 
rt 3 O 

O 
ro —• T 
1 3 C L 

> 

o o o o o — 
-p - 0 0 0 0 O — LO 
— oo oo -p- ro vo 
cr* oo oo —' vn LO 
ON 0 0 O0 ON O OJ 
• s J V D V D s l O LO 

ro o o 
ON VO ON 
ON VO ON 
ON VO ON 
ON VO ON 
ON VO NJ 

ro 
vn 
o 
o 
o 

— o o — 
oo ON 
VO ON 
VO ON 
LO N j 

CO 
0! 
3 
CD 
Qi 
in 

Ql 
O 

ro 
i 
> 

ON 

CO 
vn 

co 
m 

r -
7 3 c_ 7 3 CT CT H c O z o < m e_ o r t 7 3 CD o 7 3 o t _ CO 2 zr. O 

CD O o CD Ql CD 3 o Ql o —• < CD zr O C CD o O in CO O Ol CJ r t 
CD CT 3 " cr < i n CL r t 3 < 01 3 Ql —1 i n r t - I o CD zr - I T r t 

CD 3 CD —• T l r t CD _ r t —• 3 " I t n N C L Ql O 3 T J r t < O 
CD ~l o CL 

—• 
01 T o —» —• Ol _ —. —' o CD —. CD o T r t • —. CD 

r t c 

ca CD 
yn 

rne r t 
- h * 

ne 3 CD 

es - h , 6u
 

> O > -< 
3 -< 2 

17) CD • 3 3 r r o CD 3 O o 73 r t 01 CD 3 01 < m 
—• o i— r t CD r r Ql r i ­ 3 " CD O 7 3 rr 7 3 Ql r t Ql • < 
—' Oi o —• 3 al 01 "1 CQ o CD o 2 - i > N J 01 CD r t Ql 

T J O r t - I CT o r— o 7 T —' 3 3 CD CQ CQ Oi r t 3 r t in CD -< t r 

—• Ql CD o 01 CD - h Ql 01 CL —* - I CD m CD l / i O CL CD i n 0) CQ 
3 r t i n T s. O i n CQ Ql —' O i n - I in T r t 3 CD —i in r t 3 " 

CD QJ - t l CD r t o 3 —' CD rr •* in r t in CD - I 1 CD 01 
in 

- h 

or 
a

s s: ** 
C L - 1 

D
e Ql 

a
t __ 

S
O

 0 0 — in 3 

O CL CD —1 —i —1 3 o 3 CD m CD 3 I 
- i CL — 

• 
~i T o CD C L in X T CO 

CL 

am
 

I 
and 

u
s

te
e

 
ust in 

a
s
e

d
 

of 

e
cu

- 7 3 
1 

OO 

o o 
rr 3 
in T J 

O 

co 
r t 

—. CD 
O TJ 
CL zr 
C L CD 

3 
in 

01 
O 
7T 
CD 
-< 

r - qo T l T l m > o 
0) - I ~i i n 3 < CT T I Ql Ql r t CL CD 
o 0) 3 3 Qi -s 
T —• T T T T r t T J 
Ql —1 —1 —- CD CD —. s. —• —. " I C L 

r— 3 3 O n —. c —. - ~ - h CD 3 

o 3 3 CQ 
Oi o > CT s: i t 
tn i n CD 7 3 

r t O - i O 
O CD r t -< 3 

a
s
e

d
 

a
l 

ty 

o o o o r o r o r o r o v o r o vn 
ONONONONVnvnvn —LO -p- -p-
r o r o r o r o v n v n v n r o o o o o 
v n v n v n v n o o o v n N j O N ON 
o o o o o o o o v n r o vo 
o o o o o o o o o o o 

i N j r o r o r o r o r o r o r o r o r o ro 

ON 
oo 
ON 



ro 
i 

o 
o 

3 
C 
CD 

• fl) 
I O 

CT 
CD 
ul 

n 

XJ CT 1— 
CD CD 

•< 
r t JJ 

0) CD Ul 

—• 
CD 

CD 
Ol •z. Ul o 
O 

> i 
CD 

C L u> 
Ul 

TJ CD 
CD CD 
- 1 

n O 
- t i 

3 
. -1- 7 3 

CD 

n 
o 
- i 
CL 

s: o m m — -n 7 3 C3 2 I E —1 C3 o CT O CO o CO zr H re rc C t— M <— O O C_ 7 3 3 3 CT c 3 m M > o 
—• o cn X 3 —J re 0) 01 CD CD c CD - h • o SJ 01 — su o i ^ —• as CD TD fD n Ql 0 ! o CD 

—• 
CD 3 < 

—< o r t CD CL o -s 1 - I X - 1 - 1 O ~l 3 c -i 

—• 
o O o n CT ~l < zr — 0 l CD 

—1 —' 01 O —• -\ 7 3 r t o a i r t r t CD 7 N > a. c < i n < < —• 1 7 T 3 — m rr. o o cc 3 _. £ T 

—• 
CD r t c < CD i n —* Ql Q> • CD CD CD r t CD CD 0J CD OJ 01 — rr 3 o CL 3 T J - t 

Ol •< CD r t — 3 > 7 3 C L =C Ul i n r t —' 

—• 
•< CD -< 3 3 

01 — 
i n 01 r t CD 3 'D 

3 •* CL n > Ul 0) 7 3 CD 3 " CO —» CD m O O 3 — 3 r t — i -v CL 
O — c CD t/1 r t —« o O CL CD o 3 —J m m CD o LJ . 01 01 - I CL CO - I —* o C J ZTl n 

TJ o - h X 01 I-t O 3 ~< 3 o —% £ QJ —• 01 - h 0) i n 3 3 o a i c Ol y -5 CD 3 
CD — :r O 3 CD fli c OT —« CD r t r t O CO O £ »"t 3 3 CL CD ~< N zr 01 Cl Ol 01 :n CQ 
O s: o 

—• 
3 -< -o —1 - s 3 - 1 O CD - i -< -< 3 CD 01 - 1 01 01 - 1 zr zr _> r + 

o CD 3 - i i ^ : O r-i* T J o CD Ul zr m 0 ! 0 l —• Ul CD cr. 3 3 C L 0 l 01 01 7 3 

o Oi 7 3 - i zr o -* —- CD 

<•_. 
r t r t r t CO — r t CL c 3 3 3 3 

o Ul r t 01 o Cl r t •< 3 r _ 

—• —• 
01 0 i CD CD zr 3 CD CD CD CD 2 2 •< 

—' CD 3 " 3 o 3 CD O CO —« —' 3 3 Ul i n - i Ul O O Ol 
CD Q - CD C L 

—• 
C L —I O O Cl CL CD s . r t , r t CT C J 

-< 01 
CD Oi CO 

—• 
3 -< Ul zr CO CD o o tti r t 

01 —* o CD m Ol 3 3 3 i n 
01 

w
e

rs
 

CD" 

on 

te
s 

a
n

d r t 

a
id 

a
id 

ne 

ro <j\ 
— LU 
ro N I 
KTI LTl 
o o 
o o 

ro ro 

NJ VJT O —• 00 CT> CT\ ro 
' J i C O O A N O J?- v_n vri ON 
vn Ln co o LO —• —1

 ON 
o i c o \ vn o OO CO ON 
o -p- r-- CO vn —• — ON 
O O O O O O O O N 

ro oo 
u i LO 
O LO 
O LO 
O LO 

— o o — — r o o o — o o o o o o 
L O O N oo ro r o ON - — o o o o o — o o 
O J O N oo vn vn ON ON ON oo o o o o r o r o 
OJ ON CO O O ON ON ON OJ ON O N O N - p - O O 
W ON C O O O ONONONLOLO vi) VO — 00 00 
w s i U ) O O N I N J N J U I U I v n v n o N V o o o 

ro ro 

Q 

3 -s 
7T 

r4 
.n 3 

I CQ 
',111 

i i rT 
1 ,-t 
TJ CD 
CD - . 

CD 
O Ul 
CD r t 
3 
r i -

I 
— H TJ O 

|ro o - c 
1 i O 3 
— CL • 
! 

lON 
O 

„ T J T J 
3 01 CD 

3 

! . T 



ro 
i 

CD 

O 
O 
3 

rz 
fD 
CL 

Z . —) 
O - i 
• CJ 

o 

o 
fD 
Ul 
o 

> 
n 
(D 

33 a r 

o a> n> 
< r t Q> 
Q) fD in 
— fD 
r t CD 
< 0) z 

ui O 

n -

> r— 
ZJ fD 
o. Ul 

Ul 
T J fD 
CO <D 
- I 

n O 
fD - h 
ZI 
r t T J 

fD 
n 
o 
~i 
C L 

T j m CO 2 3 : r— -1 2 r- T l 
- J Ul o • Ql Ql O O Ql Ql Ql 
Q> r t zr ~i _ l rz 3 C O —. ZJ 01 3 T J r t < —• C L O 
A - r t —• CD in T J CD T <• 

—• 
fD > 3 ~< Ql 

—• -< o |— ZJ O Ql -< m CO r - D 
- r i -< rt Ql r t tz n 

Ql CD r t -H CD 2 n 
o s: r t Ul CD 

•< 
O T3 01 Ql 

fD —• fD Ul Ql Q. zr o Ul 
O Ul r t C L CD 
fD r t — CD 3 CD 
Ol — Ul Ul 
in 
fD 

T | o o T l -1 ZO > O 
T r t —' O 3" • — in 3 < QJ r t CD c CD O Ql C L CD 
3 O 3 3 3 cr -1 
T T C L T J • Ul CD T J T 

—1 2 T l Ql —• — CD —. 
—• r t T | C L ~i C L 
3 

—• 
s ; oi CD T J o — • 

•* < T l O i n o CD 3 
Ql CD 3 - i —' 3 CQ 

> C QJ T l Z T r t 
Ul CQ r t Ql CD T J 
r t zr 3 " —• 3 O 
O 01 CD -1 c ~< 3 3 -i 

Ul 
Ul Ql 

to
 

r t 

3 

ro 

—• —• 
— — — ON ro 

V O o o o o ro ro ro vo ro ro -c-vo v o jp-

—• 
ON ON ON CT» Vn v n —* N J v o vn ro vn — ro 

o ro ro ro ro vn vn ro o vn vn vn ON o vn 
VQ vn vn vn vn o o vn ON V O o o ro vo o 
L O o o o o o o o vo — o o vn -P- o 
o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o 
— ^ — j — ,—. s ^ ,—̂  ..—_ s — s ^ ^ 

' • 
ro ro ro ro ro ro ro ro ro ro ro ro ro ro ro 

—' 
o s: 
s o 
3 -1 
CD 7T 
- l —• 
Ul 3 

CQ 
QJ 
3 — 
Q. 3 

r t 
T J (D 
CD -1 
- CD 
Cl Ul 
CD r t 
3 

— - i TJ o 
ro o -i rz 
i O 3 

— a. • 
i 

ON 
o 

T J T J —J 
3 Q) CD T 

-1 T 0) 
c rt n n 
3 • CD r t 
— 3 
r t rt 



3 
o 

c 
CL 
fD 

CD 
u i 
r t 

3 
QJ 
r t 
CD 
Q_ 

CT> 
U l 

vn 
u i 
o 
cr 
0) 

- h 
O 

rr 
3 
CL 

CD 
CL 

O 
n 
Ol 

o 
3 

m 
~v 
-p-

co 

CO 
CD 
O 

0 0 
i 

CO 

L O 

CO 
CD 
n 

-p-
i 

> 

CO 
I 

CO 

M 

O 

|S3 
- P - L O 

! 
m 

CT 
CD 
n 
CD 
01 
i n 
CD 
C L 

3 

CT 
O 
O 

CT 
l O 

O 

" CD 
-< 

CD m 
X 
CD 
O 

cr 
r t 

T , CT 

— C 
O CQ 
- 1 CQ 
CD 01 
3 3 
O 
CD 

O 
O 

O 
O 

o 

o 
o 
o 

CO 
00 
o 

o 
3 
CD 

CO —i co H 
CD i CD I 

n oo 
O 

co 
> i —' i 

N> CO 

z 
00 CO 

Z 7 3 
I \ 

N J 

Z CO 

m sr. 
7 3 
1 

N > ro \ v L O 

VD CO -P- -P- O 

z 1 m 1 

sC m -v. 
-P-

o
f m 

-p-

-P- 0 0 

o o 
o o 
o o 

CO 

—• !— 
CO V O r-

o — o O 1 o 
ZT 1 1 zr — i 
CD — o CD 1 o 
C L i vn CL vn vn 
C O N o c. vo o 
—1 — -P- -P-
CD N> CD ro 

V O V O 
Z. z , . CT cr o 01 
= ' ' : 

3 O CO 2 nr — 
01 — • g_ 01 0 l 
- I Ol - I - s 

- < Q - 3 r t < r— 
-< fl — CD 

CT i n > 3 ~ < 

O -< » 0 0 
- 1 CT 01 -< m - I 

o — r t -< 0) • —. 
r t X CD 01 r t 3 
3 " O i n r t CD •< i n 
CD 3 CD i n Oi O 
01 i n r t 3 

— CD 
— i n 

vo > 
V O N J N J V O N J —' 
N J L D L 0 V n L O 
L O — —• 0 0 — 
O u i u i vn vn 

CO c o Ti -o m CO o m 7 3 
CD 01 01 01 Ol — c Q_ 

—• 
C 

— —' c <̂ r t • < CD o CT 

—* —' 3 CD r t i n Ul • N —• 
-< C L CD CD CO CT 01 CD 

CD z. - 1 01 o o-
CO - i i n CO c - h CD o 
01 i n O 01 3 — r t 

s: c 01 3 c CL —m CO 3 " 

—- 3 3 3 CD —. r t C33 

—1 C L C L CL ~! 01 E; CD 

—* CD CD Ul 3 —' i n - I O ~! —- — i n i n CD CD o 
- I 3 " 

-1 c_ Ol Ol 

O zr s: 3 

—1 01 CD 
CD 3 
i n 

0 0 O N CO O v O N V O V O 

CD 
T J 

Ul 

n 
01 

M 
O 

O 
O 

I o 

I o 
-p- -p-
o oo 

-p-
ON 
oo 

CO 
0) 
3 
CD 

01 
Ul 

- I 
01 

o 

N> 

> 

CO 
0 l 
3 
CD 

01 
i n 

01 

n 

N J 
I 

0 0 

S J M X I 
vn u i u i 
o o o 

ro 
u i 
o 

N> vo 
vn N J 
o u i 

vo 
N J 
vn 

CT m m CT 2 CD 2 -< > rn 
CD i n X —' C 01 —' Ol a i 3 

n r t CD o CQ -s OS r t 3 
CD 01 o — CQ ~C CL r t CD QJ r-
01 r t sz CD 01 -< —• i n 
i n CD r t 3 3 CT Ul 3 2 
CD n O oo 01 CO 
CL O —. CD - 1 CT -< - i CD 

- t t X O —• 01 O —. r t X r t Ul 0 3 3 

s; o • zr o CD Ul 

3 - t l CD 3 Ul —• O 
CT OJ 3 3 

r + o — i n 
CT zr o — O 01 

O CD — — - 3 3 

O CD CL 

•< 
CD >• 
-< 

, . L O L O > 
vn —1 vo —' —' 
o co N J O N O N 

o oo V O v l O N 

CO 
Ql 
3 
CD 

Qi 
i n 

H 
QJ 

n 

ro 
i 
> 

ON 
vn 
vn 
vn 
o 

N J 
ro 
ro 
co 

-P-
ro 

N J 
ON 
o 

o 
3 
I 

T J 
01 

vn 
N J 
-P-
ro 

T J 
Ql 

3 
CQ 

z —t 
0 " I 

Ql 

n 
rt 

CT 
CD 
Ul 

n 
- i 

TJ 
r t 

O 
3 

> 
n 
-J 
CD 
i n 

7 3 O r -

O Ol CD 

< r t Ql 
Ql CD U) 

—• CD 
r t CO 

< Qi Z 
Ul o 
n -

> r-
3 CD 
C L Ul 

Ul 
T J CD 
CD CD 

o O 
CD - h 
3 
r t 7 3 

CD 

n 
o 
- I 
CL 

> o 
3 < CL CD 

- I 
T J - J 

CD 

—• 
- 1 CL 
O —• 
CD 3 
3 CQ 
r t 

7 3 

O 
~< 
QJ 

r t 

-< 

o s: 
S o 
3 -\ CD 
- 1 — Ul 

CQ 
0) 
3 — 
CL 3 

r t 

-o CD 
CD - 1 

-• 
CD 

n Ul 
CD r t 
3 
r t 

—i T J O 
N J O - I c 
1 o 3 
—' C L 

O N 

o 

_ T J T J —i 
3 Ql CD - i 

- 1 T OJ 

cr r t n o 
3 CD r t 

—fl 
3 

r t r t 



ON 

CO - . 
CD i 

n — i 

oo 
1 

N5 CO 

CO 73 
m 1 

\ ro 
•P- vo 

m 

ON 
O 

O 
o 

CO V O P " 
rt- i o 
CD — 1 

T J 1 o 

.p- vn 
Ol O vn 
o vo 
OJ NJ 

—• 
-P-

CD 

< C T 2 C T C T o m r t O T I C 
Ql C Ql — C D O O i - l O — O 

CO 2 ZC 
OJ Q> 

r t C Q - t Q i n O r t — O O ZT - i - i 
CD IQ • < O-CD —'QJ X — -1 3 T i rt < 
Ul 01 - < 01 ( t r t CDCD - — C D 

3 C T U i u l » < C D O - < 3 > 3 ~< 
O CD TJ 

CD 

o 
O 

3 

o • -c 
O C L O CD OJ - < m 

O — • - h r t - m - < r t 0) • 
rt X T X 2 l i H rt 
3 " O ST. CD CD • rt ui CD - < 
CD 3 3 O CD ui 0) 
QJ C Ul rt 

I — CD 
— ui 

— I 

o — ' — I —' L O 

o vn — vo vn L O L O v n L O 

o 0 0 CO o V O V O O N v o 

o v o CO o vn vn ro vn 
o o o o o N l S l S I S l 

o o o o o vn vn vn vn 

-< co T J m co z 
Ql Ql Ql — C CD 
r t — rt - < CD — 
CD — rt- Ul — 
Ul ~< CD CD CO 

m 

CD 

TJ O 
<z - i cr o 
—. ui 
CD cr 

o m 
C L — 
3 — 
• N 

- i 01 zc o cr 
00 CO Ul CO c 2 O T l CD 
T 01 O Ol 3 — rt 

o c 3 c C L X. CO zr 
r t 3 3 CD O CO i t 

zr CL CL - 1 

—• 
Qi CD Ql sr, CD CD CD 01 

—• 
-< — 3 

T - 1 - J Ul —i 

Ul Ul Ul 

G
r 

ey 

C
h 

, — N . -1 Ql Ql 
L O O 3 " s: 3 le

s 

am
 

e
y, 

vn 

CO « { 
CD i 

o —-oo 
o CO 

m T J 
1 

s , 
NO 

ro 
vo 

z i 

m 

-p- z 
i o CO 

CO H C J 
CD i CD 
O —* Ul 

• 0 0 n 
—* 1 - i 

ro CO — 
* TJ 

rt 
CO 73 —• 
\ 1 O 
ro ro 3 

vo 
CO i 

sr m 

0 0 
o 
o 
o 

oo 
o 

o 
o 

CO — r— CO — |— 73 CT r~ 
rt ro o o — O O 01 CD 
CD i i 3 " 1 1 < rt Ql 

T J ro o CD — o 01 CD Ul 

oo vn C L i v n —< CD 
Ul i - P - C ON o rt CD 

n LO ro —- — -P-

•< 
Qi Z 

Ql CO v n CD ro Ul o — i L O vo —• CD 
CT cr n 

—S z m o o 
O CD C - i — 
3 0) CQ 01 - < 

~t CD -1 CL 
I— c r 3 — CD 
• c CD C L 

-i CQ ers 
— CQ m CD c 
3 • - < 

CQ vn o 
T V - - 0 

Qi =fe 1 
3 TJ 

vn 

o 
o 

Ln vn 
O O 

ro ro 
vn vn 

o o o 
o o o 

CO > r-
c Ql 3 CD 

—' 3 CL Ul 

—• 
CD U) 

Ql T J CD 
01 CD CD 

0 0 Ul T 
-I o O 
Ql —i CD - h 

—• 
- i 3 

3 Ql rt 73 
01 n CD 
T rt O 
CL O 

v -P- - 1 
ON 1 CL 

—̂ > N J 

m T; CO > o 
rt CD 01 3 < 

zr 3 3 C L CD 
CD CD CD - s 

—- —' T J -5 

O Qi CD — 
3 Ul - I C L 

—• n — 3 CO —t CD 3 
C L O - I 3 CQ 
Ul CD QJ rt 

O Ui n 73 
T n rt O 

zr -< s: CD -p- Ql 
0) 1 —• rt > rt 
Ul -< O 

VO — — 
v j vn vn 
00 ON ON 
N J M M 
vn vn vn 
o o o 

— j r - j > ro ro 
vn ON CJN VO LO 
ON oo co -P~ -P" 
r o N J NJ LO LO 
vn vn vn N J N J 
o o o vn vn 

N J ro 
vn vn 

- < C _ C O X C T S i ; 0 CTTJ020 
Ql O • Q I C D 3 - I - . O — C O i — 

- I O • O O CQ - I Ql 
rt — - I CQ - < CD 3 

Ul 
> -< 

TJ • " < 
CD QJ 
rt - < rt-
• Ql CD 

I t ui 
O CD 

TJ < CD 
CD Ql CT ZT CD CD Ol 

CD - < 

m CL —• m 
CD oi rn 
-< 

-< 
01 O ui i t 
CD 
Ul 

O vn L O L O LO vn 

i t x 
Qi CD 
i t n 
CD C 

CL 

CT Ol 
O 
" I CT 
O — 
rt X 
zr o 
CD 3 
01 

-< 
01 

0 0 VO VO VO O 
LO vn vn vn o 
O N J N J N J o 
o vn vn vn o 

oo 
oo 
o 
o 

— LO 
vo vn 
N J O N 
vo ro 
o N J 
o vn 

vo 
ON 
vo 

o 
J > 
ON 

o 
ON 
VD 
-p-

c 
7 N 
01 
r t 
CD 

CTJ 
CO 

— o 
? s 

QJ T 
-1 CD 
C L - < 

CO C l o 
0 — - i 
3 - < OJ 
01 CL -1 
- CD — 

C L 
— CDCQ 
3 CZ CD 
o -<; 

o 
N*l O 

ON 

o 
o 

. ro — — 
vn ro ro 
o vn vn 
o o o 

vn 
o 

o 
o 

co 
Ql 
3 
CD 

OJ 
oi 

T 
Ql 
O 

-P-

> 

— z —. —i TJ O 
N J o ro o - I c 
VD 3 i O 3 
- 1 

—• 
Q . 

TJ i . vn Ql ON 
-P- T O 

I t 

— o T J T J - f 
3 Ol CD - j 

vo X ) T 01 
N J Ql CZ I t o o CO r t 3 • CD rt 
CO —. —• 3 

3 r t i t 
CQ 





CO CO 
I 

CT 

CO 
I 

CO —i 
CD 
n 

—•• 
• CO 

vn CO 

CO 7 3 

s: 
- v . 

1 
N J 

-P- vo 
I 

•p-o 

o 
3 
I 

TJ 
cu 
- I 

TJ 
CU 

3 
CQ 

CO H 
CD I 
O —• 

CO 

vn CO 

z 7 3 
1 

N J 

o 

CO —1 
CD i 

n —< 
• CO 

vn CO 

* 
CO 7 3 
m 1 

s . N J 
-p- VO 

I 
m 

-P-
o 

Jp- vo 

sr. 
-p-

-p-
o 

1 
CO 

o 

CO —i 
CD 1 
o —' 
* CO 

vn CO 

CO 7 3 

s: 1 

ro 
-P~ vo 

I 

-p-
o 

3 
o 

vn vn vn 
o o o 

ro 
ro 

vo 
o 

ro 
vn 
ro 
vn 

3 
o 

ro 
vn 

o 
o 

o 
3 
I 

TJ 
01 

TJ 
Ql 

3 
CQ 

O 
3 
I 

TJ 
0l 

TJ 
CU 

3 
CQ 

00 z 
1 o CTJ 

CO —1 CT 
CD CD 
O —' i n 

CO o 
—- 1 - i 
vn CO —. 

TJ 
r t 

z 7 3 

—• 
1 o 

ro ro 3 
vo 

z i 

-e 
v ^ 

m 

-p-

oo 
o 
» CD 

O o O O o i n 
o o o o o 

co vn r- co vn r- co vn r— co vn 1— CO vn r -

7 3 C3 r~ 
r t 1 o r t 1 o r t 1 o r t 1 o r t i o O 01 CD 
CD — 1 CD — 1 CD — 1 CD — i CD 

—• 
i < r t Ol 

T J O o T J O o T J O o T J O o T J o o D CD i n 
1 vn 1 v n 1 vn 1 vn i vn — i CD 

in vo O N in vo CA in vo O N in vo O N i n vo O N r t CO 
n vo o o vo o n vo o n vo o O VO o < Ql z 
cu 

—• 
Ol —* QJ —• Ql —* Qi 0") o 

—• 
-P- —' -P-

—• 
-P-

—• 
-P- —> -P- • 

CD CD CD CD CD O 

co co co co co > I " 
QJ 01 Qi Ql Ql 3 CD 
3 3 3 3 3 CL i n 
CD CD CD CD CD i n 

T J CD 
01 01 Ql Ql 01 CD CD 
in i n i n i n i n T 

O O 
—1 H H —1 H CD - t i 
- i -s -s T 3 
0) Ql Ql 01 Ql r t 7 3 
o O n o O CD 
r t r t r t r t r t O 

O 
CO 00 00 CO 0 0 "1 
1 1 1 1 1 CL 

> > > > > 

CO O O c_ z o C CO > O 
01 

—' —• 
C o —- — Ql 3 < 

3 CD -< —• 3 •< CD 3 CL CD 
CD 3 C L —• CD C L 3 CD T 

CD Ql CD T J - 1 
Ol T l T | Ql CD — 
i n • CD CO o i n - i CL 

C -J c O — 
- i - n - < 01 T | H CD 3 

-| CD —• CD — i 3 CQ 
Ol Ol Co 3 Ql Ql r t 
O r t 01 r t O 7 3 
r t 3 " CO - 1 CO 3 " r t o 

CD O CL o CD -< 
0 0 - 1 3 3 - t oo 
1 i n i n —̂ i n i n i 

—• 
CT r t <• O N r t > r t 

o ' o 
3 — — 3 

CO CO CO CO CO o s ; 
Ql Ql 01 Ql Cl S o 
3 3 3 3 3 3 - t 
CD CD CD CD CD CD T T 

-s — 
Ql Ql Ql 01 Ql tn 3 
i n i n i n i n i n CQ 

0) 
—1 —i —i H - 1 3 — 
- 1 T - i T C L 3 
QJ 01 01 Ql Ql r t 
o o o O O T J fD 
r t r t r t r t r t CD - l 

T CD 
00 
1 

00 
1 

00 
1 

0 0 
1 

OO 
1 

O i n 
CD r t 

> > > > > 

n
 t
 

n
 L

 

ro 

vo 

ON 



—> —. —: —> vo z 
o o o o o 
1 

o o C3 > 

CO —1 CO H CO _ si CO —i CO —i CT 
fD fD fD 1 fD i fD 1 fD 
O —' n 

•—• 
O —- O —» O —1 CO 

• 0 0 • co co co co n V O f oo i O J i O J i O J i 

> • CO > • CO o a CO a a CO • • CO —. 
* .. TJ 

z z Z CO z CO CO CO r t 
7 3 *r 7 3 \ v . m 7 3 sr. \ 7 3 7 3 —. ro 1 I N N S I \ ro 1 ro 1 O 
ro -p- ro -P- ro -P- ro ro 3 

z vo vo co z vo z vo CO vo 
sr. i z i m m z ! sr i m i 

s . m rn rn s , ~s m n m x . m 
-p- \ -P- Jp- \ -p- J p -

•P- » -P" 
ro ro > 

CO -P- o -P- CO n 
o o o o o ~i 

• • • fD 

o o o o o 01 

o o o o o 

fD 
T J 

i n 
O 
Ql 

CO — ' I 
ro o 
i i 

ro o 
00 vn 
1 CO 

vo jr-
oo oo 

— o 
CD 

CO 
03 
3 
fD 

fil 

Ql 
n 

o 
i 

> 

co — r~ 
r t ro n 
CD I I 

T J ro o 
00 vn 
1 oo 

vo _pr 
0 0 CO 

o 

co 
Q> 
3 
fD 

Ql 
Ul 

GJ 
O 

o 
I 

CO 
f t 
CD 

T J 

U) 
O 
Qi 

N i O 
I I 

ro o 
co vn 
i co 

O J J Z -

0 0 CO 

o 

CD 
T J 

Ul 

n 
Qi 

o CO 
o • 

co —• r™ 
ro o 
i i 

ro o 
Co vn 
i 0 0 

oo _p-
oo oo 

o 

co 

T J 
o — 
o zs 
• CD 

3 
vn r t 

03 CD 
t n 

co —• r™ 
r t ro o 
CD I I 

T J VO O 
— vn 

u i i 0 0 

0 vo — 
01 oo ro 
— vn 
CD 

O O CO 
- . O • 
— 3 

i - t T J 
O — 
O 3 
• CD 

^—- 3 
U l r t r t 
- — Ql CD 

— Ul 

-< 
Ql 

o vn 

o 
o 

o 
o 

vn 
o 

o 
o 

o 
o 

vn 
o 

o 
o 

vn 
o 

o 
o 

CO CO CO m T j c_ 7 3 7 3 •< o m > o 
Ql QJ Ql r t CD o o • Ql — rz 3 < 
3 3 3 3 " 3 Ul zr r t CD Q . C L CD 
CD CD CD CD CD CD 

T J 
3 T j T | CD 3 

Ul 

o
r 

- i 
T J - ! 

01 01 O o 3 " i— T | Ql CD — 
U) i n Ul c 3 —• c —i —1 CO • - I C L 

—• 3 n -I T -! zc O — 
- i H —i 3 CO CD Qi Ql Ql O T i CD 3 

- I - i t J - o Ol < < r t fD 3 CQ 

a Qi Ul CD CT — —. 3 " Ql zc r t 

o o n O Ul Ol 01 fD r t CD 7 3 
r t r t r t ~ i 

c
h

 ZC 
- 1 Z T 
Ul CD ! O -< 

—' 

—• 
—' sr CD Ql CO c_ .—> - 1 3 01 

o 
1 

o 
1 

O 

a
t s. —\ -i O J Ol 

r t 

a
n
 r t 

> > > 

s
o
 

e
y
 

o
n
i 

•vi ro 
vn vn 
o o 
o o 

ro o ro oo ro vn ro 
ON oo vn OJ ON oo ON 
ON oo o OJ ON OJ ON 
O N 0 0 O O J O N O J O N 
V I V O O W M W M 

CO CO c_ 2 ZC CO CO <_ 2 ZC CO o sr 
01 0) O 03 01 - O 0 ! 0) £ O 
3 3 r r - 1 T zr - 1 T 3 " I 
CD CD 3 r t 

v
e

 

T J T J 3 r t 

ve
 

T J CD 7T -\ — 
Ol 01 > 3 > 3 -< Ol 3 
Ul Ol •< -< -< CQ 

-<! 01 Ql •< m 01 01 

—I -< ii) » r r f - t -< Ql rt 3 — 
-s - 1 Ol rt CD CD Ql r t CD C L 3 
01 D r t CD -< Ul i n r t CD -< Ol r t 

o O CD Ul Ol CD Ul Ol T J CD 
r i - r t Ol 

te
 

Ul _ 

te
 

CD 
-s CD 

—t —• i n —. Ul O 0) 
O 
I 

O 
! 

CD r t 
3 

> CO r t 

O —' —'ON > 
o LO vn vn vn — 

o — ON ON ON 
o ro ro ro ro 

O — — ON 
o vo vn vn vn 
o —1

 ON ON ON 
o ro ro ro ro 



—< V o U J ro — 
CD > cu 

CO —J co co ~J CO - ] 
CD 1 CD i CD i ' CD 
O — n o —» n —' oo oo co oo 
— i —* vo i 

—• 
s 

ro CO ro • * CO 

—• 
CO 

• * * * » 0 

CO z 
Z CO 7 J CO z 7 3 m \ 7 3 CO 7 3 

sc sc 1 m m 1 \ , ro 1 SC 1 

ro N. \ ro -P- ro \ ro 
-P- JI- VO vo co vo -P- vo 

i ! co m s i 
CO Z m rn m \ rn m 
sc sc s£ \ -P-

-P--
-P- -p- -p-

f o 

•—> •—* 
00 o t o ON 
o o o o 
o o o o 
o o o o 

CO V O r- co vo co vn !— c o , r~ CO 
O ! o n s o r t i o rt ro o r r 

zr — i zr — E CD — 1 CD i i CD 
CD 1 o CD ! o T J O o T J ro o T J 
Q - U l ON Q_ vn ON I vn co vn 
c vo o c: vo o 01 U J vo l/> i CO W 

—1 VO —< vo o vo vo o vo -p- n CD o CD o U l Ol 00 00 
-p- -p-

—• 
-P- —> —' 

—• 
Z Z CD CD CD 

> 

CO 
CD 
o co 

i 
CO 

v ro 
-p- vo 

ON 
o 
o 
o 

ro o 
co vn 
I oo 

uo jr-
oo oo 

CO 
01 
3 
CD 

0 -C O 2 1T> CT m r t 13 T i t . U l 2 

I 

> 

O Ol C 01 — O in 
-I rt CQ I Ql O rt — O O ZT 

TJ CD CQ N^ CL —• ul X —• "i zs 
O m O l • < CO rt CDCD 

Z J C T I / I N < C D O - < Z J > 

Qj 111 

TJ r t < 
• — CD 

ZJ ~< 

o 
o vn — VD vn 

o CO 00 N J o 

o L O 00 V D O 

o o o O O 
o o o o o 

UJ 
VA: U J v n u o 

V0 VD ON v o 
v n v n r o v n 
S i S I —! N J 

u i u i vn u i 

O 
1 
Q. 
O 
zs 

co 
0! 

o o o -< 
— o o oi 
— zs 

r t TJ 
O — O 
O ZJ 

CD 
in 

i n Oi TJ O %. - h o 

•< 
i n CD 01 

rt CD - i o o CD 01 

•< 
m 2 s — s ZS rt 

—! —« r t o — f l CT - h rt m r t Ol - I U l rt —> T O T rt X CD zr X s. CJ CD f t - s —' 01 O 
fli ZS o zr o O sc CD CD rt i n CD 

•< 
o 0) —• 

o —' CD zs CD 3 n CD i n Cl O n 
rt 

eu QJ 

a
s c 

i 
i n r r 

CD 

ne 

rt 

—• 3 CD — i n —> uo CL —* 
o 
o 

o 
o 

U l 
o 
o 
o 

TJ 
CD 
rt 
~% 
O 

CD 
cz 
3 

U l 
o 
o 
o 

CO z CO -11 T J m CO 73 SC 5 0 zr. r- co < m 2 T I 
01 0! CD 0! Q) QJ —* c c • d. —' LS rz Ol Ql rt 01 CD 
3 r t 

—• 
—* V r t N t CD c zs _ f l rt' —> 3 r t zr -5 ZJ 

CD CD 

—• 
— CD r t i n — o fl M r t rz CD CD CD rt CD 

i n CD CD CO CD - 1 Ql —> i n 

—• 
zr 

—• 
Oi ZC ~i 0 ! c o CT CD o Ol Ql o i n CO CO Z i n CO c O 0 ! - h CD o i n CO s: ZJ 

- 1 0 ' • O 0) zs • cr r t O zs sc - i O SC rz ZJ c CD­ •< CO zr o CD —i o ZJ Ql CO 
- i rt —• ZJ CO zs CD C3 rl- ZJ -! rt CL rt o 01 zr 

—• 
Q_ 0' C L -s CD — Ol 3C CD 01 zr i n i n CD 

o CD 

—• 
CD rz CD i n —> — zs n CD O O i n 

rt T i n - 1 zs -s 

—• _. —• 
SC r t -s -s zs n 

i n i n o. i n o CD i n zr 
—' — CD —i -< Z5° — I — —̂̂  SC CO CD 
UO uo —i - I CJ CJ 

—• —• 
L O QJ o 

1 O i n zr zs —» | —̂' rt CD 01 

> —« CJ CD Ql > i n i n ZJ 
CD 3 •< 3 O o CL 
i n i n ZS zr 

CD 

— — L O ro ON 

VD 0 0 O N 0 0 O N ON VO VD o o ro N J ro 
X J N J N J N J ro ro V O L O O o U l U l U l 

oo vn u i u i u i vn N J N . j o o o 
N J o o o o o vn vn 
U l o o o o o o o 

co o - < o 3 0 c z m 
oi o QJ rz Qi — o in 
3 ~\ r t CQ -f Ql O r t 
CD TJ CD CQ N ; C L —• Ol 

O in 0) ~< CD rt 
Qi - i ZJ CZ> in N : CD 
in Qi T J o 

r t CD - s o O 
—) — rt O — C3 - t l 
- i O -s r t X CD 
Ql ZJ O T O n C 
O — CD ZJ CD 3 
rt CD 01 ftl • 

C in 
— 3 CD 
UO Q-

> 

m T | CO 3 ZC C J 
X o i l l Ql o 
CD o z r 1 " 1 
O - I zs < a. 
C CD —« CD o r t ZJ > ZJ -< ZJ 

-* n • -c 
—• CD 01 — m 3 
X —̂  r t 01 • 3 C' CD r-t-

o i t i n CD o - t l CD i n Q> o 
C J i n r t 13 

r t o —. CD CD 
zr o i n 
CD ... CD 

CO O -< c_ 3 ZC CO 
01 o 01 o 01 01 

3 -5 rt z r -s ~! CD T J CD zs r t < T J 
O i n 

—• 
CD 

QJ - i > Zi 
i n Ol T J -C 

rt CD -< m Ql 

-1 —« r t 

•< 
Ql r t 

- I O - J Ql rt CD 
01 Zi O rt CD -< i n 

o 

—• 
CD i n Ql 

r t 

na
 

i n _ 

te 

—• 
3 

•— 
i n 

I 

> 

—. 
o —• —. —• uo 
o vn —' vo vn L O L O vn uo 

o oo 00 N J o VD v D ON V D 

o L O oo vo o U l vn ro vn 
o o o o o NJ j N J N J 

o o o o o vn vn * J1 U l 
i f " 

o U l 

o 
o 
o 

LO U l U l U l 

— ON ON ON 
ro ro ro ro 
u i u i u i u i 

z -P- ro z uo 
o vn O N o U l 
ZJ V O U l ZJ —1 

T J vn ro T J op­
01 N J CO Qi 
-s = s ! ~% en rt rt 

O U l ro O vo 

T J o VD T J oo 
Ql ON ro Ql N J 
rt N J vn rt vn 
—• N J U J —• o 
ZS ZS 

I Q CQ 

z H 
o - t 

Ql 

o 
rt 

CT 
CD 
i n 
O 
-i 

TJ 
rt 

o' 
ZS 

> 
o 
T 
CD 
i n 

7 3 CT r-
O Ql CD 

< rt Ql 
Ql CD i n 

—< CD 
rt CO 

< Ql Z 
i n o 
O 

> r~ 
ZJ CD 
CL i n 

i n 
T J CD 
CD CD 

O O 
CD -T l 
ZJ 
rt 7 3 

CD 
n 
o -5 
Q -

> o 
ZJ < CL CD 
T J - 1 
CD —. -5 CL 

o — • CD ZJ 
ZS CQ 
rt 

7 3 
O 

QJ 
— 1 

rt 

o sc 
s o zs - 1 
CD 7T 
- 1 —• i n ZJ 

CQ 
QJ 
ZS 
C L Z3 

rt 
T J CD 
CD - i 
T CD 

n i n 

CD r t 
zs 
rt 

—t T J O 
ro o - I rz 
i o 3 
—- C L 

ON 

o 
_ T J T J - I 
ZJ 01 CD -s 

~i —s 01 
CZ r t O o 
ZJ CD rt 

—. ZS 
rt rt 



rr 
w 

fD 
- i 

in 

Ul 
c 
c r 

IQ 

O 

CD 

fD 
T 
fD 
in 

co 
fD 
O 

ON 

CO 
I 

CO 

73 
I 

N> 
VD 

I 

vn 

CO H 
(D I 

o 

—• 
> 00 
——» 1 

CO 

m 
\ 

7 3 
f x ) 1 

NS 
Z VD 
sc I 

m 
-p-

o 00 00 
rt o o 
rt o o 
o o o 

r j co vn r— CO vn r-
CL O 1 o O 1 o 

r r — 1 r r — ' 1 
O" CD 1 o CD 1 o 
(D CL vn O N CL vn ON 
Ol C VO o rr VD O 
-. 

—• 
vo —' VD 

i n CD o 
ON 

CD o 
vn 

01 — r —., 

—• 
CT CT cr 

—' - *—' 
o 
- h o -< - < 2 CT 2 CD 

o 0) 01 01 c 0) — 
rt - 1 r t r t - l CQ -% 01 

r r T J CD CD r t CQ • < C L 

fD o i n i n — 01 -< -s n n CT i n 

-< Ol TJ CO O 
Ol rt fD -! -< " I CT 
r t —• r t O Oi o — 
fD O * i n r t r t X 
i n n • CD 

. — N i n 
r r o 
CD ZS 

CO vo 01 
- i —' O — r t — zr —1 

fD > O L O L O — IN) 
1 

—• 
o W W N o 

i n — i • • _ o LO L O vn 00 
o vo vo o vo 

O o Jr vo o vo 
< 

Jr vo o 
fD 
-J 
- I 

•< 
z 

—. 01 o CL r t zs 
— • CD CD 

CO 

o 
rt 
z r 
fD 

O 
O 

0 0 

CO 

73 
I 

. t o 
co|vo 
rn 
\ 
J r m 

co 
o 

o 
o 

CO LO I— 
o i o 
r r — i 
fD i o 
C L v n O N 
c v o o 
— vo 
fD O 

vn 
o w 

- < 2 CT 2 O 
01 01 C 01 — 
rt H Q i O 
CD rt IQ - < C L 
in — • Oi •< 

rs ZJ 
CO 

•< 
O 01 
in r t 
• CD 

»—* in 
LO 

CT in 
O 
-1 CT 

o — 
rt X 
rr O 
CD zs 
QJ 

O LO LO IN) 

LO L O v n 
VO VO O 
Jr- vo o 

o 

oo 
LO 
v o 

CT SC sC —I o z 
CD — — - i 
0 — — c 
CD — — in 
01 - . 
in Qi Oi fD 

3 ZJ fD 

o -< 
Ql O Ql 
rt ZS rt 

fD 
in O 

CD 
CL 

CT c zr 
• —| zs — 

CD CL O 
T | in CD Oi 

CQ 

ZJ 
03 CD CO 
01 ZJ - i 
ZI rt O 
Tv- Ol rt 

ZS 
ZS 

01 
3 
fD 01 

QJ CD 
ZJ — "I 
o_ — ' i n 

- i — CT 
-i zs ^ 
C O 
in —. 
r t w 

CO zc 
QJ Ql 
3 - i 
rz < 
CD CD 

2 - < 
— OJ 
rt r t O 
O fD 
z r in 
fD 
— 01 
— zs 

C L 
-< 
01 
rt 
fD 
U) 

—i ZC 
- I 01 
C "J 
in < 
r t fD 
CD 
CD 

m 

I - O 
Ql — 
CT CD 
0 ZS 
T 
01 -TJ 

Ql 

Ql CD 
3 m 
CD -
in 

rz ~n 
O CD 
Ql Ol 
in r t 

zr 
fD 

CT O 
CD - h 
O 
CD 7 N 
QJ 0) 
in rt 
CD r r 
C L CD 

CO o 

> zs 

CO o 

o • 
CD 

zs 
CD 

CO 
Ql 

O 
n 
CD 

CO 
O 
£ 
CD 

Q; 
CO - i 
O C L 

rc 
CD 

o 
o 
o 
o 

o vn 
o o 
o o 
o o 

— LO 

o ON ro 
o ro vn 
o vn o 
o o o 

ro 
vn 
o 

o 
o 

Z H 
O - I 
• QJ 

O 

CT 
CD 
m 
O 

73 CT I 
O Ql CD 
< r t 01 
AJ CD in 
— CD 
rt CO 
< Ql Z 

ui O 

> l -
rs CD 
C L in 

in 
T3 CD 
CD CD 

O 
- h 

73 
CD 
O 
O 

73 CO n 2 m o 2 r - < o 

•< 
CT CT o SC 

O zr -5 01 01 zr QJ 01 CD o 01 _ e £ O 
cr OJ 01 -s 01 - I sz - 1 -s rt X X zs —J 
CD zs zs -< —' - s < -s CQ T J fD o o CD 7 T 

—\ zs o —< 

—• 
Ql —• o Ul zs zs -1 —• 

r t o CD m m CD ZS —< - 1 Ul ZS 
ZJ Ul 3 Ul m 01 T J qo qvi CQ 

m 3 rn o rt fD Ql 
3 m m 2 O m 3 —> rt 

•< 
ZI — 

3 3 —• zs 3 3 z o ~\ 01 Ql CL ZS 
O 3 

—• 
i n 3 O Ql zc zs O rt r t rt 

ZS o z — O zs 1 — • o —' CD CD T J CD 
Ul zs CD CD zs Ul Ql T J fD i n Ul CD -< 

Ul rt - I Ul -s T J C -s CD 

zr 3 o O O i n 
CD a —> fD rt 
-s ' 

—• 
ZI 

—1 rt 

—• 
o o 

zs o c 
, CO > > 

O o 

—• —• 
— I 

ro ro ro ro ro ro ro ro o o 
v n v n v n v n v n v n v n v n o o 

ro ro ro — —i 
ro ro ON ro o 
ro vn —' 
vn V VO i 

o O N N J ON 

vo CO ON O 

ro ro ro _ "TJ 

• ZS QJ 
-P- Jr- oo -s 

vn oo oo CZ rt 
L O O N 00 ZS • 

vn ro co — 

o 
< 
CD 
-s 

ZS 
ID 

73 
O •< 
0> 

TJ o 
-1 c 
O 3 
CL • 

TJ —i 
CD -S 
- I 01 
O O 
CD rt 
ZS 



CO 

CO H 
CD l 

n 

—• 
• co 
o CO 

CO 73 

sr 
v 

1 
t o 

j r - LO 

Jr-
o 

o 
o 

co — i— 
n ro o 
ZT I I 
ft) —• o 
C L I ON 

— vo vn 
fD O 

o 

zc o 
fD 

00 ZS 

CQ (D 
IT" OJ 

fD 
-1 
in 

o 
zs 
fD 

ON — 
CO o 
VO o 
LO O 
LO O 

vn 
LO 

vn 
ro 
ro 

vn 
vo 
o 
ro 

v l 

CO 

CO H 
CD i 
O —• 

oo 
O CO 

CO 73 
m I 

r o 
j r - vo 

i 

o 

o 
o 

co —• r— 
r r M O 
fD I I 

T J ro o 
CO ON 

co i ro 
n vo o 
0) CO V I 
— ro 
CD 

o CO 
OJ 
3 

zc CD 

QJ 
73 l/l 
OJ 
ZS —i 
Q. s 
CD Q> 

—• 
n 
r r 

, 
V I 

> > 

CO 
Ql 
3 
CD 

Ql 
l/l 

Ql 
O 

v l 
I 
> 

O 
ZS 
I 

T3 
Ql 

TJ 
Ql 

ZS 
IQ 

V 
I 

> 

CO 
CD 

o 

oo z z 
sr v m 

ro 
Jr-

co 
co m 

Co 
i 

CO 

CD 
TJ 

in 
O 
Ql 

73 
I 

ro 
-C-lvo 

! 
m 

ro 
oo 
o 

o 
o 

ro o • i 
ro o 
00 ON 
1 ro 

vo o 
oo V I 

ro 

—i T | T i 
T Ql Ql 
C — — 
in -s - j 
i-t 

zz. o 

<r> 
o 

z o 

vn vn 
O o 
O o 
o o 

r n T j 

rj- zs 
CD CD 

o 
s: zs 
ZS CO 
C L O 
in CD 
O in 
-I o 

zr 
sr CD 
0? 
rt 
in 
O 
ZS 

v i ro 
vn vn 
o o 
o o 

o |vn vn 
o o 

o o 
o o 

vn 
ro 
ON 

oo 
vo 
co 

vn 

co 

> 2 r -
CO T l T l o sr 

in 01 o OJ 01 Ql £ o 
in —• o 3 — s . zs - t 
O r j o CD -J T CD 7T 
O r t T —• 

— CD re Ql Z O in zs 
0) ZS —• in IQ 
r t 01 —> —• Ql 

—• zs —> —i qo n — 
O o cn - i o Q- n 
ZS CD Ol z o r t 

TJ o • 3 TJ (D 
- i r t TJ CD -1 
CD - ] Ql -1 CD 
in —' -i ZS O in 
in V I C V CD r t 
c I in ZS 

-. > r t r t 
CD 



* 

v . . 
CT 
V . 
0) 

CD 
01 
- I 
CT 
c 
- 1 

t o 

3 
CQ 
- I 
Ol 
3 

r o 
O VO 

I 

<n 

VO 

CD 

CO 
CD 
o oo 

I 
CO 

CO 
CD 

o 

73 
I 

N> 
jr- vo 

I 

-p-
o 

m 

oo 
i 

CO 

73 
I 

N> 
-p- vo 

I 
m 

o 

CO H 
CD 
O —< 
• 0 0 
VO 1 

• • CO 

Z 
m 
N 

73 
N, 
-P- ro 

VO 
1 

m 

—. z 
VO o 
> 

CO o 
CD CD 
O —> tn 

0 0 o 
VD 1 ~\ 
• • CO —• TJ 
CO r t 
sc. 73 —. 
•v. 1 o Jp- ro 3 

VD 
co I 
m m 
\ 
-P-

ON 
o 

Jp-
o 

O o o O 

01 
O o o O 

TJ co vn z CO vn z co vn z co vn z 
0) r t 1 r t i 2 r t I 2 r t 1 2 
-1 CD — l CD 

—• 
l CD — 1 CD — 

r t TJ O O TJ o o TJ O O TJ O o 
3 1 N J 1 ro i r o 1 ro 
CD tn u o Jp" in v o j p - in v o _p- in VO -P-

o VO N) O vo ro O VO r o O VO ro 
tn 0) CO 0) ON 01 ON 0) ON 
r r —— . — CD CD CD CD 

o 
o 
o 
o 
o 

—i Z m o T l O O CO c_ 
O CD c - i CD 

—• 
— - I 

3 Cu IQ 01 01 CD •< . ~t CD -1 r t 3 CL o 
r- cr r> —• r r CD —-• c CD Q- CD T l CD 

CQ T » £75 O 
— CQ m CD in C 
n .—s • r t HI 

un vn O O r r 
- i — O 3 o oi -1 CD 3 
3 TJ TJ 

• in 
o 3 

, — vn 
-p- -p- 0 0 ON ON o 

. _ VO ON ON o 
ON ON VO ON ON o 
ON ON VO ON ON o 
ON ON VO ON ON o 
NJ N J VO N J N J o 

o 
3 
CD 

7s CD O 
Ql - I — 
r t 01 N t 
CD - I Q -

— CD 
CD Q -
• CQ CD 

CD C 
I - • < 
O O 

S O 
~ l —\ 
CD T J 
~< • 

o c_ 
— c 
CD — 
3 — 

Ql 
T l 
• CO 

T 
T | QJ 
CD — 
QJ 3 
r t Ql 
3 1 
CD Q. 
- I 
in ,—^ 
r t ON 
O ' 
3 
CD 

• o o 
2 — — 
• CD CD 

O O 
O 
0 —I —. 
3 T T 

TJ O O 
01 3 3 
3 TJ TJ 

•«< in tn 
O O 

. - N 3 3 
J N . " „ 

C_ CO 
-s —. 

o 
o 

o 
o 
o 
o 
o 

j r - C i N J r - i j N c j o o N O N O N 

—' ON —' ON VO ON ON ON 
ON ON ON ON VO ON ON ON 
ON ON ON ON \ j j ON ON ON 
ON ON ON ON VO ON ON N J 
NJ ON N j O N J T - V O V J O _p-

o o 
N J 

O 
vn 
0 0 

vo 
ON 
o 
o 

o CT —i ro 
o CD -5 Ol 
-s — rr — 

TJ T in — 
O — r t Ql 

- I 
C j -

r t CU — 
— •< 3 
O — O 
3 O • 

T 
CU 

vn — 
Jp-
ON 
0 0 

N J 
vn 
o 
o 

vn 
o 
o 
o 
o 
o 
o 

o 
3 
I 

TJ 
Ql 

TJ 
Ql 

3 
CQ 

O C T —I CO 
O CD - t Ql 
- I — C — 

T in — 

i i r L C H £ n o f -

T J 

o 03 
T 
Q . 

r t 01 — 

— " < 3 

o — o 

0) 

s 
CD T 
• CD 

3 
O 

—i TJ 

3 O • CD 
CO T CO 

T i TJ SC 
CD o CD 
3 —• 3 —' O ' O 
CD CD — ~t T 

am
s 

01 CD Ql CD 
r t - < CD 
in H 1 
O - i O • < 
3 C T 

T • O 
CD 3 

sc — m TJ 
3 • Qi 
01 3 

T| •< 

— - 1 — 3 

CD 
-s 

CO 
01 
3 
CD-
CD 
-1 
in 

CL CU 
- l 
CD CO 
in - j 
in Qi 

73 3 
O Ql 

< - i 

Ql Q_ 

r t ON 

ro ro 
-P-
0N 
0 0 

N J 
vn 
o 
o 

vn 
o 
o 
o 
o 
o 
o 

N J O L O — oN-p-ONro o 
v n c o N j o r o v o r o N j oo 
o ro u i I D i n s i u i i*i ro 
o o o u o o v n o j r - o 
O V O O N J O O O U J LO 
O O O U I O O O N J ro 
o o o o o o o v n vn 

O LO LO LO 
O LO LO LO 

ro 
vo 
vn 
NJ 
oo 
j p -

ro 
ON 
ON 

O 
O 
O 
O 
O 

UO LO LO 
LO U0 LO 
LO LO LO 
LO LO LO 
LO LO JT-

00 
00 

vo 
ON 

VO 
NJ 
U l 

oo 

CO CO CO c_ > r~ 
01 01 - t • 3 CD 
3 3 C L in 
CD CD o in 

TJ CD 
01 01 CD CD CD 
l/i tn O 

rc
 O 

—i H H CD - h 
~i T T 3 
03 Ql O r t 73 
O O 3 CD 
r t r t 

s
d
 C

O
 

—— —-* o T 
VO VD 

1 
3 CO­

CO CO i— <— c_ O se 
01 Ql s O 
3 3 o 3 -5 
CD CD • o o CD 7T 

2 T 
Ql 01 • CD CD in 3 
l/l in O O 

O Ol 
co 

- 1 H O H — ) 3 __ -s T 3 T T CL 3 
01 0i TJ O O r t 
o o Oi 3 3 TJ CD 
r t r t 3 TJ TJ CD -\ • < in in T CD 

—1 —1 O O o in 
VO VO ^ - N 3 3 CD r t 

1 1 1*— S» Ml 3 

> > 
1*— S» Ml 

r i ­



I 
CO 

CO 
CD 
n 

co 

z w ^ r 
m m co O 

co 
i 

CO 

73 
I 

V O 
O -P- J?" V . 

JP- N> 
CO Z 
s: c z 
\ ^ s: 
JP- -P - - -

- — 
00 

o 
N J 

C O V f l z 
n i 2 
z r — i 
CD I O 
C L CT\ N J 
C O v n 
— O N 
CD — 

-P" 

N> z —i 
—1 o T 
1 Ql 

> n 
r t 

CD —i CJ 
CD i CD 

o —1 Ul 
0 0 n 

—• 
1 - i 

0 0 CO —• • • TJ 
r t 

, , [-• 73 —. z 0 1 o 
•e r t L O 3 

O 

•p- —' 1 

rn 
z 

-p- > 
N j o 
0 0 

CD 
o Ul 
N J 

co vo z 73 C J I 
o 1 2 O OJ CD 
zr —' i r t 0) 
CD I o OJ CD Ul 
CL. ON NJ — 1 CD 
tz o vn r t CTJ 

—1 O N < 01 Z 
CD —• Ul o -P- — I O -

CO CO 2 ZC 2 T | o C J -n m r t O > CO U J QJ - r j > I -

Ol o 01 01 01 CD —' CD — U) T — 3 CD CD 
QJ 

- j ZJ CD 
3 zr - I -s c 0) CD n CD r t 

—• 
G . Ql - J T j 0) CL. Ul 

CD T J zs r t < CL i- t ZS CD f l ­ Ol X — CD r t r t Ql ZJ Ul 
— CD CD zr 01 i t r t QJ - 1 -. —. TT T J CD 

01 > zs •< CD Ul CD CD O -s Ul —. > - 1 CD CD 
Ul -< \— - i CD - 1 T i - < O O Ul *• —. - t 

Ol ~< m Ul CL o zs CD r t ZS O O 
- 1 r t 

•< 
01 • r t - t l r t m O CD - t i 

CD 01 r t 2 O zr x ZJ : 3 
01 Ul r t CD - < CD ZS T J CD CD > o > , - t 73 

o CD Ul OJ O CD r> ZJ Ul CD 
r t Ul r t 

— CD 

ke 

O 
rz 
E 

1 , - t 

o 

C
O

 

NO — Ul zs T 

—' — C L 
I 

> 

CO 
Ql 
3 
CD 

Ql 
Ul 

Ol 
O 

I 

> 

CO 
Ql 
3 
CD 

0) 
u i 

Ql 
O 

ro 

> 

o 
ZJ 

XJ 
01 

r t 

O 

X 
01 

ZJ 

N J N J NO N J — 1 N J L O 

vn vn vn vn c o o 

N J 
L O v n 

o o 

T I m 
T Ul 
Ql r t 
ZJ 01 
7 T r t 
— CD 

zs o 

CJ s : 
CD — 
O " I 
CD r t 
Ol 
Ul 
CD 
C L 

c o 2 
• OJ 

- J 
T J r t 

ZS 
-< 
Ql - < 
r t Ol 
CD r t 
Ul CD 

Ul 

ZC o 
Ql r t 
- » r t 
< O 
CD 

-< 2 

01 
-< c 
OJ CQ 

r~ - 1 2 |— T j T I c O T J 73 73 CO C J T J o > CO 2 re -i CO o > O 
O O Ql Ol Ol -. o —• o zr CD CD - h 3 CD Qi Ql CD CD c 3 < c 3 C C J —• 01 zr CD c CD -s o O CD —> ~l X ~̂  ~i C L CD 

—• CL o —s zs ZJ ZS ZJ jC 73 r t CD O r t — r t v o 01 r t r t —t 
U) T J CD - I 7T CL 73 01 zr —' -s —• cn — T J ~\ • Ql —1 > T l 01 » > Ul CD 

—• 
_. 73 Q_ ZC in CD 

o T~ —. —• I t T j > Ul CD T l Ol O Oi 73 - - 1 CL 
CO r- ZS ZJ —. 01 Ul r t CL 

—• 
m T CD —. o O 2 O — r t c o 

•< 
-n o — I t O CD Ul ~< 3 -< 2 O CD 3 

—i CD 2 o 01 CD ZJ -s O ZJ r t i t —« CD 0) rz CO 3 CQ 
O X Ql 01 > r t Q) T l 3 r t 01 m T J 

—• 
i —1 r r 

C L z r O Ul Ul CD r t Ql CD r t X o r t X o 73 
C L CD 7 T r t Ul zr o T CD CD > 73 -s zr O O 

ZS CD 0 CD - I o 3 Ql r t ~< 3 -< Ul -< ZS 

? J 

r
s

t
o

i 

of rz 
r t 
-s 

d
e

r
s

i 

n
d

a
l 

er 

C
o

. 

a
l 

t
y
 

3 
CD 

O — 
3 

N J 

V O 
N J 
co 
VO 

o 

ro 

— ON — N J L O 

O O O N J N J N J N J J r - J r -
V O V O V O Q N O N O N —• — ' CO 
L O L O L O N J N J N J C O O O 
N j N j N j V n v n v n N j L O Jp -
L n v n v n o o o v n j r - N j 

o j r - v o 
v o v o o o 
v o N J j r -
N J v n L O 
v n o o o 

L O N J O N ON 
N J O N V D v n 
CO N J — ON 
VO vn j r - NJ 
— o —' vn 

O —• L O ON O N 
N J L O V n N j N J 
—' CO ON 00 00 
vo ro co o o 
oo ro ro o o 

r o r o r o r o r o r o r o r o r o r o r o r o r o r o r o r o 

CD 

3 
O 
3 

vn 
VO 

VO 
ON 
ON 

N J T -5 Ol 
ON CZ r h o o 
L O 3 • CD r t 
V D 

r t 

n
t
 



ro o 

CO H CT 
CD fD 
o —> i n 

oo o 
v i i 

CO —• TJ 
CO r + 

rn 73 — 
\ 1 O 
J p - oo 3 

o 
co 1 

sc rn 

Jp-
o 

o 
o 

ON ON 
0 0 -

O N J 
ON ro 
ON-

1 vn 
N J 

O 
-h cr 

cr 

3 in 

Jp-
O 

fD 
CL 
fD 

Oj 

CL 
i n 

LO LO 
-P- -P-
L O N J 

ON N J 
ON O 0 

T J 
O QJ 

T J C 1 
01 3 r + 

C — 
— O 

- . Ol — 
O r t T J 
_ . - . Qj 
TJ < r t 
QJ fD — 

— T J CQ 
O -! - • 

O 
CL LO 
CZ LO 
O 00 
r t • 
— o 
O N j 
zs 

Ql 
I O 

- I 
T l (D 
fD i n 
O . 
(D ZJ 
- i O 
Qi ZJ 

T J 
r - QJ 
Qi - i 
ZJ r t 
CL — 

in o 
TJ 
Ql 

ZJ 
CQ 

CO L O 
O I 
zr — 
fD 
O-
c. 

fD 

I o 
ON ro 
o vn 

ON 
ro 
oo 

o 
o 

- i i n 
Ql r t 
ZJ Ql 
T T r t 
— (D 

zs' O 

CT 
fD 
O 
fD 
Ql 
i n 
fD 
CL 

c o 2 z n o r — — I 2 r -
Ql 
T 

T J r t 

ZJ 
-c 
Ql - < 
r t 01 
(D r t 
i n (D 

i n 

< O 
(D 

-< 2 

O O QJ QJ 
c 3 c CT 

CL O 
in T J fD s 

oi 
o 

CO 

01 
•< rz 
01 CQ 
r t zr 
fD QJ 
in zs 

H CD 2 O 
O T J 01 01 

CL z r o m 
CL CD 7T 

Zi CD 
in v 

T l C_ 
T O 
QJ z r 
ZJ ZJ 

r > 

3 
- -< 

Ql 
> r t 
i n CD 
r t i n 
O 
ZS 

T I H T J m co 
O — 

rz 
zs 
CL 73 
Ol 

CD C L 
CD 

T l 
Ol 

o 
zs 

CD 
T 
i n 
r t 
O 
ZS 
fD 

o 
CD 
O 

Ol 01 
•< 

CD CQ CD 
01 Ql r t 
i n - l r t 
CD CD CD 
CL r t 

T l £J) T J 
• fD • 

s 
O r t 7 3 

s • 
C 

O CL > 
O CD in 
ZS rt 
CL SC O 
O • zs 
zs 

CO 
O 
-< 
CL 

o 
CD 
O 
CD 
Ol 
in 
fD 
CL 

O > CO 
- t i zs fD 

O 0) 
r t — r t 
Z T — " I 
CD 

Ql O 
m -s CD 
i n ~ < 
r t — 
Ql m • 
r t X 
CD CD > 

O ZS 
O CZ C L 

- h r t CD 
- 1 T 
— i n 
X O 

•zs 

us 2 
CD Qi 
01 - I 
r t N : 

— 73 
Cl Ql 
CD — 

ZS 
— CD 
• N; 

> 73 
ZS 01 
Q- ZS 
CD CL 
—S 01 
i n — 
O — 
ZJ 

X H CTJ o 
Ql CD CD C 

X 
Ql 
i n 

O Ql r t r r 

73 • 
O O 3 
• N; 2 o 

oi c cc 
T J — - l - 1 
O r t T J O 
-i •< ZT O 
r t - < 3 
CD O 
T O 

Ln 
.OO 
Ln 
LO 
oo 

ro 

— — — — oo — — — 
o o o ro ro ro ro o oo O op - O N vn N J 
L O L O V O O N O N O N — t o OO VO oo vn oo vn 
O J o o O J ro ro ro co Co vn oo N J ON vn o 
N J N J N J vn vn vn N J — v o N J vn ro vo O 
vn vn vn o o o vn oo JZ- vn o vn Jr- o 

ro ro ro ro ro ro ro ro ro ro ro ro ro ro 

— ro — 

vn NJ ro oo vo 
JZ- vn ON vo ON 
ON o ro oo co 
co o vn jr- NJ 
Co o o Jp- vn 

oo o — OJ ON ON 
si NJ vo vn NJ NJ 
vn — oo ON NJ NJ 
o oo ro co vo vo 
o vn JZ- JZ- VD vo 

ro ro ro ro ro ro 

3 
O 
3 

O 
O 

oo 
vn 
CO 

2= -i 

CO c_ 2 zc 2 > CO T | o T l C J T l m r t O > CO T | CO > r— 
« O Ol 01 Ql 3 CD CD —' • fD —• i n - 1 —• 3 CD - i CD 3 fD 

zr t T C C L QJ OJ fD O CD r t —. 

—• 
C L QJ T j 01 - i CL i n 

T J 3 r t < CL CD r t r t 3 O fD r t Oi X —1 CD r t Ql 3 r t i n 

• —• CD CD T - I zr • 01 r t r t 01 —I -s —« 7 T T J CD 

> 3 i n —• CD T ) i n CD fD o s i n —. -s > CD CD 

-< r - O O - 1 o fD s - r > - < O n —. i n -s 
Ol -< m 3 CD i n O C L O 3 CD 3 r t o O 
r t -< Ql • r t 3 - h r t m O CD - h 
fD 01 r t 2 — o C L 3 " X 3 3 
i n r t CD -< Ql - 3 O T J CD CD > • n > r t 73 

CD i n 01 O CD 3 O 3 i n CD 
i n r t 7 T £Z 1 r t O 

— CD CD O 1 O O 

— i n -< 3 s 

— C L 

vn ro 
ro ro ro ro —' JP" ro ro vo o 

—• 
vn vn vn vn O O o vn o o vn 

73 CT r~ 
O QJ CD 
< r t Ql 
f i) CD i n 
— CD 
r r CO 
< CJ 2 

i n o 

n -

> o 
3 < 
CL fD 

- 1 
T J - i 
fD — 
- I CL 
O — 
CD 3 
3 CQ 
r t 

73 
O 

o sc 
S o 
3 -
CD TT 
-s —• 
i n 3 

CQ 
a i 
3 — 
Q - 3 

r t 
T J CD 
CD - ! 
-S CD 
O m 
CD r t 
ZS 
r t 

— — | T J O 
ro o - i rz 
i O 3 

— CL • 

O N 

o 



ro 
VD 

CO 
CD 

n — 
0 0 

ro 1 
CO 

m 
7 3 

ro I 

ro 
CO V O 

i 

m 
-p-

oo 
o 

o 
o 

I O ro ro ro ro ro Z 
0 0 v i O N vn j p - vo o 

CO H CO H CO H CO H CO -\ CO H CO 
CD I CD I CD i CD I CD i CD 

H 
r t CD 

O —1 o —1 O —• O 

—• 
n —> O —. QJ u i 

CO • CO co oo X l 
O 

N J r t n 
—• 1 —' 1 —1 i —1 i LO 1 vo 1 CD - i 
o CO ' • CO CO CO ON CO ON CO 

CD 

* * *. O TJ 

z CO z - h r r 

z 7 3 sr 7 3 m 7 3 m 7 3 CO 7 3 CO 7 3 

m 1 V . 1 1 1 sr I rr. 1 z o 
v . ro J p - ro Jp- ro J p - ro ro X . ro CD ZJ 
-IP- vo vo V D vo j p - V D J p - V D £ 

j co i co i co [ 1 a CO rn sr m sr m sr m co m co m 
sr *--N_ sr sr CD 
\ 
-P-

J p - -p- •p- X , X \ 
-P- -p- •p- — N . 

-P- JP- J p - -P- -p- J p -
o 
o o 

o o o o o O 

• • 
• r - CD 

o o o o o o Ql 01 

o o o o o o 

ro ro i 
M | - i vn 
JrS — vn 

0 ro 
1 -P-

V O ! 
vn ro 

Jp-

ro ro i 
M | - I vn 
5v — vn 

0 ro 
1 -P-

V O ! 
vn ro 

-p-

ro ro i 
M | - i vn 
33 — vn 

0 ro 
1 -P-

V O I 
vn —• 

vo 

o CO o CO 0 3 7 N CO CO 

— Ql —• Ql o 01 O • 
—• O) — OJ £ r t —' O) OJ CD ZT CD > 
o CD o CD -1 CD 

o r t o r r O) " I ZC 
- 1 r t - I r r —- CD CO 

T J T J I CT ZS —• o 
• CO • CTJ CD CD -J £ 

—. — . O CD 
CD c_ o 

ZS ZS 0 ) - h m 
CD CD Ol 

>• 
x ; X CD 

C L 

> > > 
—1 — i 

z Z Z 

o O o 
ZJ ZJ ZJ 
CD CD CD 

ro o i 
M | - i vn 
?i-S — o 

O 00 
i -p-

L O I 
vn — 

ro 
CO 

<Z 
Ql 
ZJ 

ro o 
M | - ! 

CD 

O 

CO 
i 

vn 
o 

0 oo 
1 P-

V O I 
vn N J 

ON 

co za 
Qi • 
3 

sr 
CO • 
-! 
—. T; 

CQ QJ 
ZT — 
r t - I 

— CO 
ro N J 

o vn vn 

co 3 c_ zc 
• oi o Qi 

-t ZT -1 
TJ r t ZS < 
• — CD 

ZJ >~< 
-< Ql 
r t 
CD 

m 

Ol CD 
-< 
QJ 
r t < 

01 CD 0) 
O) r t 

— CD 
— 01 

CL 
Ol 

— N J CO 
ro i i 

M | - — ro 
^ o o 

i ro 
L O L O 
L O | 

00 

7 3 " I l 
• Ql 

— L O CO 
ro i i 

5 N o N J 
S N J 

L O OO 
L O I 

ro 
o 

o 
T j _ . 
Ql — 

-S O 

o 

L O O N 
L O N J 

O O 

o 

o 

z 7 3 T l 2 o —i 
o o zr o CD 
ZJ rz CD X 
CD sr zs Ql 

CL 7 3 Ol 
01 

T j r t £7? 
Q) —. sr rz 
—- o 

—• 
zs - t i 

m 
Ql T J 

—• - J 

o 
CL 

o 
zs 
CD 

H 
-5, 
OJ 
n 

33 o r 
O OJ CD 
< r t Ql 
•jj CD oi 
— CD 
r t CO 
< 01 Z 

01 O 

> r~ 
ZJ CD 
C L Ol 

01 
T J CD 
CD CD 
T 

n O 
CD - t i 
ZJ 
r t 7 3 

CD 

n 
o - I 
CL 

> o 
zs < 
C L CD 

- I 
T J -s 
CD —• —1 CL 
O —* CD ZS 
ZJ U2 
r t 

7 3 
O 

-< Ql 

—* rt 

•< 
— ro 

— — — — ro vn ON 

o o o o vn o ro 
o o vn 
o o o 

o CO o CO <_ ZC CO < cn 7 3 7 3 T J o CO CO S7> sr c_ 7 3 o sr 
— • 01 —• 01 CD 01 0) Ql o - I rz c —. a i £ O 

—• 
Ol — Ol —- zs 3 —. - s —> - i U l n — 3 zs -s Ol Ol CO > sr sr "1 T J CQ CD zr r t CD sr CD T T 

o CD o CD o • CO CO o zr ZS sr Ql O Ol —I — 

o r t o r t £ o - i O -J r t T ZS 01 zs 
- i r t —i r t CD - t l CO — T l T j — Ql sr Cu sr T j I Q 

T J 1 T J 1 -, o sr ua Ql 01 — i r t > ZC 01 Ql 
CO CO Ol 7V £ CD zr —. — • —• "5 r- ZS — 

—• —" ~ 01 CD —* r t T -s o o r - sr ZJ T ) - 1 C L ZJ 
T —i r t —s O o ZJ Ql o T l Ql r t 
ZI ZJ CT ZT Ol zr 7 3 — 7 3 01 —. T J fl> 
CD CD CD CD C 

—• 
CL 01 —> T CD - i 

x . N C O T CD —. ~< - I CD 
CD 

— • 
CO Ql O Ol 

0) ZJ O 3 CD r t 
Ol CD —— Ol 
CD CD r t 
C L 

. 1 . 
> > > > o 

—• 
0 0 o L O O N o JP- — i , —> ro 

—' —' 

—• —• 
o ro N J o L O ON o o vn vn O o O O 

—> —• —- — i • o vn vn o L O O N o o O O o o O O 

o L O O N 

o L O ON 

o L O O N 

o L O N J 

ro —• — —1 —. —. —• —i 

—• 
—' L O -p- ro N J ro ro o 

oo co o O N L O oo ro i 

** N » 

—• 
vo JP- N J -P- V D N J j p - i 

co JP" o oo ro co N J ON 

vn ON O O Jp- O o 

Jp-
o 
co 

L O 
O 
O N 

JP-
-Pj 

ro 

ON 

vn 
ro 

L O 
O N 
O N 

vn 

co 
ON 
oo 
N J 

L O 
vn 
o 
vn 

-s rz 
O 3 
Q . • 

— TJ TJ —4 
ZJ QJ CD - I 

-s - 1 Ql 
CZ r t O O 
ZI • CD r t 
— ZS 
rt rt 



LO 
Jp-

oo 
oo 

c o - i CO H 
fD 1 fD i 
O 

oo n oo 
ro 1 

CO 
N J j 

CO 

CO ZZL 

sc 73 m 73 
1 s . 1 

-p- ho 
V D 

-P- N J 
U J 

z i z a 
s: m sc m s: m 

x. 
J p - j p -

-p-
o 

o 
o 

— ON C 3 
N J I I 

ro;— — ON 
I N J 

oo o 

ON i 

VO 

o 
3 
fD 

O 
CO 

on 
ON 
vo 

vo 
X l 
N J 

O J 
N J 
I 

O 

CO —i 
fD 1 

n —1 

C O 
N J 1 

CO 

z 
C 73 
x ^ 

J p - N> 
V O 

| SC m 

oo 
N J 
I 

0 3 

oo 
N J 
I 
> 

CO _ J CO —f 
fD 1' fD i 

o —* n —> oo 
g 

oo 
CO — CO 

-
zz. 73 z 73 

sc 1 m 1 
" X N J N J 
-P" VO 

g 
- p - V O 

co m c o r r ; 

• 

CO -1 
fD i 

n —1 

oo 
N J i 

CO 

CO 

sc 73 

JP- N J 
V O 

co 1 

SC m 

oo z 
O o 

CO —i o 
(D i fD 

o —« in 
0 0 O 

—• 
1 -I 

—> CO —• TJ 
i t 

CO 73 — a 

X . 1 o 
N J N J ZZS 

V O 
CO 1 

m m 

Jp-
o 
o 
o 

— OO 0 3 
N J I I 

Mr; — ON 
5x O O 

I vn 
oo co 
ON I 

NJ 

o 
o 

—• OO CO 
N ) I I 

t o ! - — O N 
5 « o o 

i vn 
oo co 
ON I 

VO 

Ti —I 73 

C zr • 
SZ fD 
3 S C 
CL 73 • 
01 • 
r t T | 
— SC Ol 
o • — 
3 s 

T l 
0) 

N J 
vn 

N J 

vn 

o o ON 
O J ON 

O J ON 
OO ON 
O J ON 
OO ON 
O J X J 

OO 

o 

-p-

-p-
oo 
vn 

-p-
o 

o 
o 

—• oo ro 
N J 1 I 
Mr* — ON 
5-2 o o 

i vn 
O J oo 
ON 

VO 

•p-
o 
o 
o 

— ' O J CO 
N J I I 

M i - — ON 

0 o 
1 vn 

O J oo 
ON I 

vo 

-p-
o 

o 
o 

— — CO 

N ) N J I 
N|- i vn 
Sx — vn 

O N J 
I - P -

0 0 I 
vn ro 

ON 

oo 
o 

o 
o 

' cu 
NJ N J I 

M|- i vn 
5-S — vn 

O N J 
I J T 

O J I 
vn NJ 

vn 

O 
3 
(D 

O 
3 
(D 

O 
3 
fD 

O CO 73 T | O CO O CO O CO 
— Ol * 01 _ . 01 — 01 - . Ql 
—• <n —• — in — in — 1 in 

in sc -1 in in tn 
O fD O (D o fD O fD 
O r t o O r t O r t O r r 
-S r t T l — T r t T r t -1 r t 

T J 1 01 — T J : T J ( T J 1 
• CO —• CO • CO • CO 

—• o —• —• — a 

1 o T S "I 
3 - 3 3 3 
fD fD fD fD 

X X " X X 

, N J 

- p - 0 0 j r - O J O J 0 0 O N J V O x j X I 
vn NJ v n ON ON x j X I O ON O O 
vn ro vn x j x j vn o o V n V D — — 
XI vo x j — — o 00 o — vo vo 
ro NJ O J V D V O o L O x j ON ON ON 

^ . , ^ ^ — ^ — V — , 

N J 
v—' 

T l zz. 
QJ fD 

—« s -i 3 
O 

o 3 

—• r t 

O 

o —-O —' 
o 
o 

o 
3 
I 

T J 
Ql 

T J 
Qi 

ZZS 
CO 

O 
3 
1 

T J 
QJ 
1 

T J 
Ql 
r t 

3 
CQ 

oo 
4-~ 

co 
Jp-

VD 
ro 
oo 
O J 

-p-
ON 

vn 
vn 
oo 

vn 
vo 
oo 

O 
3 
1 

T J 
Ql 

T J 
Ql 

3 
CQ 

3 3 c r 
O QJ fD 
x r r Qi 
Qi fD in 
— fD 
r t CO 
< 0) Z 

in O 

O CO 73 T j O CO O CO C CO T l <?J T J > r— 
_ . Ql • Ql - . Q) - . Ql _ . 0) 0! 

<?J 
T 3 fD 

— in —• —• in —• in — in —• T l Ol C L in 
in s : - t in in in S Qi 3 in 

o fD O (D o fD o (D —. 7 T T J fD 
O r t o O r t O r t O r r O ~s —• fD CD 
-1 r t T l - . - l r t - \ r t — r t —« —. ~i 

T J 1 01 — T J I T J I T J 1 

—• 
3 O O 

CO —• • CO • CO — fD - h 

—• - i o — B —• —• o 3 3 
O s T o o > r t 73 

ZS • ZZS ZZS 3 • in fD 
fD (D fD fD r t O 

x : x t ~< x t O O 
3 T 

Q_ 

> o O J ON > > > > > 
—1 o O 0 X J —' —' —* —' —1 

o o o 

O CO > T l CO CO T j T l 2 ZC H CO o > o 
3 - X —' —' Ql fD Qi T Qi 01 fD fD c 3 < Ql - t r t o 3 O —. Ql - I T X -i - s C L fD 
-1 3 Ol s - J 3 x : o 01 r t r t s 
— fD fD CO 7T ' in —* T J s 
(D 3 T > 73 C L ZC in CD a 

X 01 O —. — Ql 73 - I C L 

fD fD CQ 3 ZS — f -J C O — a 

73 zr r~ O ZJ X 3 O CD 3 
(D 73 O r t Qi • fD 01 C CO 3 I Q 

X " fD x t > X " T J —' -I ~s i t 
3 x t cr in o r t T J o 73 

o 3 ZC O r t 73 T x: zr O O 
—• o Qi C o Ql r t X " 3 X 
C L —' £ T 3 3 fD o Ql 
in C L 3 3 C L -1 o —• in Ql • r t 

. X t 



VO 
VD 

OJ 
CO 

OJ OJ 
ON 

o o 

CO H 
— fD I 
3 O 

—• 
r t co 
fD OO i 
s 

• • 
CO 

fD -t n CO 
r t - m 73 

— N 

•P- N J 
i n VO 

i n m 
C 

cr 
i . 
fD 

—• 
O C A 
r t O 

r t O 
0 O 

CD 
ZS —• —- CO 
CL. NO 1 1 

M|-

• 
O N 

cr X 9 
O N ' 0 0 

fD | J p -
QJ OO O N 

X j 
in 

QJ 

O 
- h 

Ql 
r t 
fD 
tn 

CO 
-. 
O 
r t 

zr 
fD 

o 
< 
fD 

fD 
in 

O <"> 
— O 
•— ZS 

r t 
O — 
O 3 
• fD 
,—. 3 
v n r t 
— 0) 

CO - i 
fD 1 

o —1 

CO 
ro 1 

• • CO 

z 
m 73 

" X , 
-p- ro 

vo 
m 

_ 
ON 

o 
o 
o 

, CO 

ro i 
i O N 

—• CO 

o —' 
OO 1 
O N —' o 

o -< 
o 01 

~\ r t 
T J fD 
O i n 
- i 
03 T J 
r t CD 

—. r t 
O 
3 

> 

m 
x . 
Jp-

CO 
I 

CO 

73 
I 

r o 
VD 

co 
rn 

sc. 
Jp-

co ! 
CO 

r o 
|vo 

1 
m 

-P-

0 0 

o 
o 
o 

— 0 0 CO 
r o i i 

M-,T — ON 
3 N O ON 

I OO 
OO — 
ON I 

r o 
Jp-

73 
Ql 

o 
T | - . 
Ql — 
~l O 

o 

OJ ON 
OJ X I 

o o 

Jp-o 

o 
o 

—' ON CO 
r o i i 

M | - — ON 
Sx o vn 

I x l 
OJ o 
ON I 

r o 

vn 

73 T j 
• Ol 

3C T ' 

o 
TJ _ . 
0) — 

- l o 

o 

O |OJ ON 
o J O J x j 

c ' o o 

co 
o 
o 
o 

—1 ON CO 
r o i s 

M l - — ON 
ft O U 1 

I X I 
o o o 
ON I 

r o 
OJ 

Til 
T 

TJ Ql 
Qi ZS 
— TT 

ZS 
O > 

in 
r t 
O 
rj 

r t —. ro > ro —> vn vn o 
• O vn ro vn ro 

O NO O J x j x j J p - j r - V O 
O o vn o vn X i O O N O O O N f J N O J 

o o o v n v D — — c o c o x i 
Co o — ' w w s i — i v n 
oo x t ON ON ON vn vn o 

z -4 
O - I 

01 
o 

CO —i CT 
i fD 

o —* i n 

oo o 
—1 0 S 

—> CO — • TJ 
r t 

CO 7 3 
1 O 

ro ro 
vo 

ZS 

z ! m m 

o 
o 

o 
o 

— co 
o o 

r o r o r o 
v n v n v n 

r o r o r o r o r o o o 
v n v n v n v n v n o o 

o o 
v n 
o o 

VD vn 

CO 
VD 
00 
o 

> 
n 
T 
(D 
in 

73 CT i— 
O Ql CD 
< r t Ql 
Ql CD in 

CD 
r t CO 
< QJ Z 

in O 

> r -
ZS CD 
o_ in 

m 
TJ fD 
CD fD 
T 
o o 
CD - t i 
ZJ 

73 
fD 
O 
O 
T 
CL 

- i Z 
OJ 

-n H 73 T J —A 73 2 zc —4 co o 7 3 CO i fn T ( > o 
—• o OJ o zr o •zr « Ql U) CD CD c • CD ~! zs < 
C L ZJ r t sz CD £Z CD - I -. >• -i - i —i T l Ql CL CD 

—• CD CD zs ZJ x t O Oi r t r t 01 3 - s 
ZJ i n C L T J C L 73 —• i n 

—• 
—• TT T J - i 

CQ Ql Ql 73 C L ZC i n > s —' fD — 
CO r t T ( r t T J 01 73 • T J i n —• - l C L 

- 1 -v —• s: Ql — 01 —• O O 3 Qi r t ZS O — 
O O o — o O — B ZJ • x - 3 O — O — fD ZS 

X " r t ZJ - I ZJ -I CD 01 c CO T ZJ ZJ ZS CQ 
01 zr T l T l X " T J — 1 - s - s o > r t 

—' CD Ql 01 O r t T 3 O • i n 73 
r t -. —• —u 

73 —i x t z r O r t O 
x t i n S 

a
n r r X 

CD O 
3 

on •< 
23 

. o o C L - 1 O —* ZJ —' Q) r t 
r t —• x t 
fD —• 

CT 73 CO z T l 3 m o 3 r~ < o -< 73 T J 73 -T l z o SC 
o O zr CD -I Ql Ql zr Ql OJ CD O Qi Ql Ql CD s o 
3 CT Ol r t 03 T T Ql - 1 C - t - s r t — • —• s 3 I 
3 CD 3 zr ZS X t —1 - 1 < - I CQ T 3 CD s: —1 c 3 CD 7 T 
fD s 3 CD o —' —• QJ — O i n o -s — 

—— r t O - l CD m m fD 3 —• - l O o 3 m 3 

—- 3 —* i n 3 i n m oi T J T l —• T J r t CQ 

m —• 3 m . O r t CD 01 —' 01 —' 01 
CT 3 m 3 m 3 o m 3 . —. r t 

—• 
—- o 3 — 

- I 3 3 — • 3 3 3 z o • o —I o C L 3 

—' O 3 ' i n 3 O 01 ZC 3 o o —' r t 
CQ 

ns 

ons 

le
r 

ons 

3 
i n 

1— o 
01 T J 
- 1 T J 

O
V

J 

T J fD 
CD " i 
- i CD 

O O i n 

o fD r + 
3 
r t 

—. . 
o o o O N o oo ON > 
o O J ON o L O O N 

—• 
o O J O N o L O O N 

o o o O N o L O O N 

o o o O N o L O O N 

o o o O N o OO O N 

o o o X I o o o X l 
ro —• —S T J O 

L A ) 

—• 
—' ro ro o T CZ 

X J vn —' o ! o 3 
O N X J ro 

—• 
CL 

*» vn 1 
X I O N ro x j O N 

—' o V O J p - O 

o Jp- ro 
J p - _. _. ro T J T J —1 
• • 3 OJ CD - i 

—' x j ro Jp- - 1 - t Qi 

vn V O O J o o CZ r t o O 

-P- X I CO r o 3 • CD r t 

o V O ro o o — 3 



' l -P- P- j p - z 
N> —« o o H . • 

z r 

w 
CO H CO CO H CT 

—• fD I CD i CD l CD 
3 n —• o —» O 

—• 
in 

rt CO CO CO o 
ro 

—• 
1 t o 1 

—• 
1 

-\ o CO CO • * CO —. 
fD - cs 
i n z CO rt 
rt- CO 7 3 s: 73 -C 73 —. 

m 1 1 " x 1 o 
—• x_ I O -p- ro Jp- ro 3 
i n -P- VD VD VD 

1 co i co i 
i n co m •c rn E: rn 
rz 
cr -p- JP-

i — . -p-
fD > 
O Jp- Jp- Jp- n 
r i ­ o O o - i 

• CD 
c h o o o in 
O o o o 

QJ 
3 
CL 

CT 
CD 
Ql 
- I 
in 

01 

-< 
Q> 
rt 
CD 
in 

co 
-s 
O 
rt 
3 " 
CD 
-1 
in 

O < 
CD 

3 
CQ 

O -< 
01 

3 
rt 
CD 

CD 
in 

—I 
O 

ro 
ro 
co 
rt 
Ql 
rt 
CD 

O 

I 

vo ro — — 
o - - -
• v i — ro 
M P r o oo 
VD S l O O 
vn - • . 
x l -p - o 
5x ro o 

vn 
Ql 

CT O 
CT -s 
— CD 
in in 

O 
TJ C 
QJ 3 
- i c 
rt — 
_ . OJ 

T3 
oi ro 

Jp-

ro < 
01 CD 

n ro 
- 5x 

T3 
Ql O 

3 CZ 
CQ 3 

CA > 
O - I 
• CD 
O 01 
O 

01 
r> 

CO CD 
rt in 
Ql 
rt 3 
CD O 

3 
r - i 
0) XJ 
3 QJ 
C L - I 
in r t 

o 

TJ 
01 

3 
CQ 

— X I 
r o i i 

M | - —1 V I 
5 ^ - CA 

I x l 
LO X J 
CO 

O 
o 
3 

CO — 

o 
o 

X J CO 
r o i i 

M | - — X J 
5^2 —' CA 

I x l 
LO x l 
CO 

O O 

— o 
—• 3 

rt 
O — 
O 3 
• CD 

-—- 3 
v n <-t-

- 01 

o 
3 
CD 

O 
3 
CD 

o CT 

o O 
3 3 
3 3 
CD CD 

—• 
—• 

—' —' 
<Z3 CT 

~\ - t 

CQ CQ 

O O 
O O 

> > 

VO 
— 

—' vo 

vn O 
-P- —* 
vo V O 

— — 
o ro 
o -P-
VD CA 
L n ro 

— ON CO 
r o i i 

M | - — X J 
s-e o o 

I x j 
vo ro 
X I I 

vn 

O - < 3 
O Ql QJ 
-1 rt - j 

TJ CD rt 
in — 

3 
TJ 
CD - < 
rt OJ 

O 
o 

vn 
O 

CD 
in 

vn 
o 

-< > O 
OJ 3 < rt C L CD 
CD - l 
in TJ 1. 

CD — CO ~\ O-
-s a —• o CD 3 
in 3 CQ 

rt 
73 

L O O 
—̂' X " 

01 

rt 
X ' 

ON 
ON 
CA 
x j 

-< . K m 3 o ST. 
Ql i n 01 s o rt n rt rt -s 3 - i 
CD -> ZT Ql rt CD 7T 
in CD rt —• - I — CT "1 CD 3 in rs 
TJ CD in CO 
CD O TJ O -< Ol 
rt CD O - t i 01 3 — 01 O rt C L -j 

in 3 > CD rt 
O CD 3 in TJ CD 

o CL T l 3 CD -s 
~S 01 — T CD 

TJ Ql — o in 
3 — CD rt 
7T 3 
1 rt 

L O L O L O 
L O L O L O 

L O L O L O 
L O L O L O 
L O L O L O 
L O L O L O 

-P- L O L O 

, , —i 
L O ro O 
o i 

~ ON 
CO CA 
ro o 

, TJ 
3 Ql 

-P- -s 
-P- CZ rt —• 3 
o — 



JP-
vo 

_. — CO CO 

-P- o o 
ON co 
LO - 0) 0) 
s i vn n o 
O N 

V O - ! s 
O N vo n> CD 

i n i n 

o cr 
- f t cr TJ 

— 01 —> CZ i n - i 
ZS r t vn 
—• —• o 
r t o o 

c — 
53 

-o 3 T J 0 
01 C CD - f t 
- 1 — r t 
r t Ol - . CZ 

—• r t ZS zs 
O - . I Q —. —• < -• r t 
C l CD 
QJ O > r t T J 1 

—• - i 01 CD 
O o o Ol 
ZS O . - i 

CD 
in 

— zs 
0 O 
ZS zs 

I 
I TJ 

0) 
T l I 
CD r t 
CD — 

O 
r~ — 
01 TJ 
ZS Ol 
CL r t 
in —. 

zs 
I D 

CO H T J 
CD i OJ 
O 

—• 
r t 

co CD 

-P" i ZS 
CO r t 

m " 
ed 

s . T J 
N J 1 r~ 

N J cu 
CO 

m 
X . 

L O 

m 

nds 

Jp-

T l 
CO CD 

o CD 

o 
o 

> r~ CD C_ o C_ o r r zsz . ^ 
• CD CD T | 

O O • —. CD 

r~ ZS > T J • < CD zz CD 

• Ol • CD • '—" r - T 

o r— CO O • sr zr 
o o o ZSZ 01 CD 

zs zs T J r t - i 
CD CO CD CD CD i n T 

r t —» CD co o CD 
Ol i n i n 3 zs ZS 

I Q CD 
ZI y- r t 
CD C_ zr 
- 1 T 

— L O L O — 
vn 
o 
o 
o 
o 
o 
o 

o vn — o vn LO vo — 
vo oo vn LO co o o —I 
LO vn CJN vo vn ON ON — 
s l VO N) s l VO N> NJ CO 
v n L o v n v n L o i i n v n s j 
o s i o o s i o o v n 
o vn o o vn o o o 

T l 
OJ 

o 

o 
o 

o 
o 

CO CO CD TJ 
" I C C 

TJ 
O 

—• -J 
CQ CD 
zr zs 

ISI 

Ol 
r t 

O — 
zr r t 

s; OJ o 
• -s zs 

CL 
> 3 : 
-s r— • 

r- s : 3 • 
0) — O TJ 
TJ — — TJ 01 
C —. Q. 01 — 
CD — s - I 

01 
3 
in 

> r -

3 CD 
CL i n 

i n 
T J CD 
CD CD 
s 
o O 
CD - h 
3 
r t T J 

CD 
O 
O 
— i 

CL 

> o 
o 3 < 
3 C L CD 
CD -s 

TJ -1 
CD — 
- I C L 

O ~ 
CD 3 
3 I Q 
r t 

T J 

o 
s 

OJ 

r t 
s 

T J o s : 
£ O 
3 - I 

s: CD 7T 
—I —• 
i n 3 

T l CQ 
01 01 

—• 3 — 
C L 3 

r t 
T J CD 
CD - I 
- I CD 
O i n 
CD r t 
3 
r t 

o 
o 

Jp-
o vo 

vn vn vn vn vn vn 
o 
o 

o 
o 

o o 
o o 

o o o o 
o o o o 

Jp-
oo 

vn 
vo 
vo 

ON 
LO 
s l 

vo 

—' — I TJ r - j 
NJ O - l C 

I O 3 
— CL • 
I 

ON 
O 

TJ TJ —\ 
ZS 01 CD - I 

- ! - . 01 
r t o O 

3 • CD r t 
3 



T J 03 > Z T J c T J _. > -* m 
-s cr o O ,) Ol 3 CD 3 n -\ X 
O —* 3 T -1 —* 1 - i OJ zc O- Ui CO 1 CD r t rt O cr. CD o 
c • cu T> OJ —. CD 3 to r t CO 
o £3 CU -Q O > 3 —• in 
i-t o CD -1 CD —• r t r t O —I 

—• c r t T J CD -ft 

o 3 

—• 
CU OJ O > -3 c O rt -ft -1 r- CO 

— i 

—• 

—• 
CD CU — CU T J 3 0> 3 

r t cu CQ CL 1 

—> rt 
< —. O 
ro 3 o 

CQ 3 

3 
C 
CD 
Q. 

ON 

X J 

ro 
X I 
vn 
x l 

O 
o 

VO 
VD 
CO 

O 
V I 

ro 
VD 

VD 
ON 
ON 

X I 
Jp" 

VA) 
CO 

VO 
-p-
X I 

Jp-o 

m 
CT 
rn 
30 

> 

CT 
CO 

JP-
CO 

vn 
uo 
uo 
O 
o 

o 
o 

CO 

o 
o 
o 

vn 
o 

co 
o 
o 
o 

m 

CT 

co 

o 
VD — 
C J _ 
ON vn Jp-
CO CO VO 

X J o ON 
x i ON 

o 
uo 
O 
x l 

x l 
vo 

ON 
VO 



3 C 
(D - i 

n —' (D r r 
i n zr 
i n fD —1 
CU zr 
-i m fD 
-< i n 

r t -! 
—— Cu fD 
3 r t n 
in fD o r r T 
" I O CL 
C - t i i n 
3 
fD T l O 
3 -h 
r t fD 
in O- r t 

zr 
£ 03 fD 

- 1 

—• 
QJ CO 

—> — rr 3 — 1 

cr Ql fD 
to " i CU 

C L tz 

fD ZC 
a o r 

£ Qi 
£ CD 3 
_ . < C L 

r t CD 
3 " - i 2 

. Ol 
r t 3 
Z T r t Ql 
fD 3 " C Q 

— CD 
co tn 
c 
CD 
01 

3 
fD 

— 3 
3 r t 

r t r r fD 
- J - Ol X vn 
fD < fD 

•—' 
fD O 

T J c 
~t - t i r t > O c fD 3 
o r t CL 
CD C 01 

fD "! CT CQ 
C L CD -< - l 
in fD 

O r t fD 
£ T zr 3 
zr —• fD 
fD -! i n 3 
3 CD r t 

< T J 
r t fD Ol O 
3 " T T o fD i n r t 3 

—. — -< < —I O fD 
3 s -< 

—• Ol r r —-3 —s o 3 
r t • < un 
fD CL 
T —• O r t 

fD 3 fD 3 " 
in r t in fD 
r t fD 
tn s 3 O 

fD O T J 
cr in r t fD 
fD r t - i 
o i n zr Ol 
O OJ r t 

3 —• < — fD 3 fD Zi 
I d 

CD r t 01 
- t > 3 " 3 - i 
- t v tD -< —. fD I O 
O cr. TJ r r 
r t 3 - l r t 

—< 

—• 
fD i n 

< r t in 
tD — fD r t 

C fD QJ • N 3 o 
- i 3 fD r t 

o CD C L CL o 
- t l in — • fD 

r t O CO 3 T 

r~ - h rr r t r t 

Ol r r CT CD Ql 

3 01 r t in - l —• CL in zr r t fD 3 
fD QJ in 

2 3 3 r t CL 
Ol O CZ O fD 
3 s 3 fD —• TJ 
Ql —• in 3 r t 

CQ TJ r t zr 
fD Ol CD £ r t i n 

3 in C L —• zr -* CD in 

—• 
CD 

3 fD l /> —* £ 
r t C L r t cr 3 " 

Ql CQ 3 — r t r t —• —• o 
3 O fD < r t r r 

in fD —• CL c_ N — c c CD s fD zs 
fD . fD Q - o 

—• O — —' O Ql —* r-t- co c 
O o r t c CL 

c CO I Q fD cr fD 
-. -| —> 3 i n 
i n 01 o r t r t 

fD —. Ql 3 0) zr fD 
3 —. o 3 fD 
Ql r t O 

CO 

—• 
CD cr 

CL c O in 3 
-s fD — 
< O r t 

fD r t - i — 
-< o N 

CL r t fD 
o - I r t 3 " C L 

£ fD 3 " fD 
- h fD T ) 

o —> T J O 
- h fD cr T T 

O 3 o 3 
T l r t —• o Ql 
- I r t fD r t 

CD r t fD 

—• 
CL r r O C L O 

Ol T J i n 3 
CO r t fD 
- 1 - 1 - t i 
QJ r t CU - t i 

—. r r r t o o 
3 — O 3 -1 
01 in S 
T r t r t 
CL . CU zr r r 
> 3 3 fD — r t ca­ in 

tD in 
—i T r t Cu —• 
zr (D ZT —* 3 
fD in fD CD r t 

r t fD 
fD O r t T 
in _. O zr fD 
r t i n 3 tD i n 
Ol T J —1 r t 
r t O 01 fD « CD £ 3 0 

3 -< - h 3 " 
3 " fD 01 
01 CL £ i n 

in r r 
CT —• —1 TJ 

c r - < o zr -s 
tD r r fD tD 
fD T | < 3 S —• T 3 • fD i n 0) O 
O C L - i c 

T J r t i n 

o CO Ql — 

—• 
tn -5 -< n> -< fD Ql O in 
C L . ~1 c r 

3 £ fD 
01 Ql o zr fD 
3 "! - t l o 3 
C L CL 

T J 
Ql 
- 1 
r t 
3 
CD 
- I 
i n 
r r 

o 
o 
3 

T J 

o 
i n 
CD 
C L 

O 
- t i 

CO 
QJ 
3 

rr 
O 
3 
Ql 
in 

CD 
01 •< 
01 
3 
C L 

Z3Z 
01 

CO 3 ro 
•— CD r t —̂' CD fD 

T 

> fD cr 

—• 
i n T J 

T J r t o 01 3 
T in s. r t c r t 
3 T J —- 3 " 
CD -\ —• fD 
- I Ol 
i n cr r t 

r r CD CD 
—. - 1 

T J O 3 
S 

O 3 3 

o CD OJ 
3 CL r t 

T J —• o L»J o tn —* 3 
CD 
CL L O o ro - f l 
O 
- t i c r O 

-< CD 
3 Z -s 
Ql zz. r t 

fD Ql 

< S —. CD 3 3 

•< O 
3 T J 

m r t - 1 

o 
O CL 

-< —• c 
Ol 

—• 
n 

r t r t 
CD o —. t n O o 3 3 

TJ 
c_ 01 T J 
O 3 Ql 

r r 

•< 
•< 3 3 

Ql CD 

> in 3 
r t 

Ql i n 

•< 0) S T J 
r t O Ql 
fD T •< in 7? 01 

—. cr 
3 —-2 CQ (D 

Ol 

. - f i 
r t 3 -I 

—. r t O 
3 fD 3 

- 1 

< CD r t 
Ql i n —r 
r t r t —• fD i n 
i n Ql 

3 —1 

CL fD 
Ol 

—* i n 
S , fD 
L O >* ro 

Ol Ql 
3 c r 3 
CL -< CL 

co o O 
c r t 
T zr 

T J r t (D 
—• - 1 
i n 

-< 

—• 
Ol 2 fD 
r r O 01 
fD CO i n 
in - 1 fD 

O i n 
O ~ 3 

cr 
CD O 
r t r t 

zr 
Ql 

—" S. 

01 r t 
i n zr 

01 3 
3 

Ql 

o 3 

< CL 
fD 
T 
T —• — • r t 
C L zr 
— • o 
3 sz 

CQ r t 

T r t 

o zr 
-< fD 
0) 

—' cr 
r t 3 

•< —. r t 

3 > 
r r - l 
CD fD 
-\ Ql 
CD -in 
r t r t 

3 " 

i n 

2 — i CO 
01 fD fD 
T X - i 

- < Ql r t 
in 

TJ rn 
01 T J • 

— o 
3 -< 2 
tD Qi rr 

- < i 
r t T J 

T J •< r r 
Ql ~c 
3 o 
CL o 
Oi 3 
— T J 
— Ql 

3 

CD 
-1 

rr 
fD 

fD 
-s 
3 

3 
Ql 

O 
3 

o 
- f l 

r t 

rr 
fD 

T J 
-s 
O 
CL 

sz 
Cl 

O 
3 

T J 
Ql 
-< 
3 

O CD 2 
r r 3 Qi 
- I r t - 1 

r t - • < 

i n r t T J 

rr OJ 
2 fD — 
o 3 
CO —• fD 
T \ - < 
O L O 

o ro TJ 
3 3 Ql 

C L 3 
C L 

_ . 01 
3 — 

-CO-
ro 
o 

o 
o 
o 

o 
o 

o 
c 

CD 
T 
CD 
i n 

cr 
fD 

zn —l co 
01 fD fD 
- I X - 1 
O Ol r t 
— i n 
CL ZC 

TJ • 
O O 
• V 2 

QJ c 
T J — - i 
O r t T J 

- i < rr 
r t - < 
fD O 
- l o 

3 
T J 
Ql 
3 
-< 

rr 
fD O 

SZ — 

r t L O 
— ro 
m 3 

C L 

2 
O — 
CO 3 
T r t 
O CD 
O I 
3 CD 

i n 

3 
O 

o 
£ 
3 
fD 
Q_ 

in 

O - t i 
£ O 

f O L O L O 3 — — L O L O — 
j ? - o c o c o f D IJJ o oo J r J r -
• • • • CL o 
o o o o CA o o ro ro £ 
o-Sa-Ss-SS-Srt 5-Ss-Ss3s-S5-Sin 

3 " 
sz 
tn 

•< 

— rz —̂̂  3 fD —> O £ —' T 3 
CD 0 
Ql 3 
i n r t zr 
CD 
i n Ql i n 

i n 

O i n — -s —• 3 
CQ r t 

CL 3 fD 
fD CD ~\ n CL fD 
- i i n 
tD 01 r t 
01 3 
in — CD o i n 
i n < fD Qi 

-1 
"1 T J 

—i —• 0 
zr CL T 
CD —. r t 

3 — 

—• 
CQ o 

3 
L O —1 
ro o o 3 •< - f l 
CL Ql 

—- Ql 

— • r t 3 
3 -< r t o 
fD o < "1 - t l CD 
CD -| i n 

—• 
-1 

r r X . 

— • 
L O CL 

—• ro —. i n 3 3 
C L CQ 

i n 

rr O —i 
cr T i o i . •< fD —• 01 
O i - t 

—• 
r t i n r t 

O 3 — 
r t 3 

01 fD r t 
- 1 (D 

T J fD s 
- 1 in fD 
o r t in 
C L r t 
c —• O 3 O 
r t T 

— O — • o CD CQ 

zs - l —• r t 3 
O Ql Ql 

_I 3 , 
-< T J — 01 o Ql 

•< Ql in 
3 in in 
CD fD —• 3 in CQ 
r t ~ 3 

fD 
—. in fo­
3 Qi 

—. r t 
- f l CL O 
D 
< — • o 
O 3 c 
- I r t s 

CD r t 

o - I —. - t l CD in 
i n 

rn r t 2 
ru O 
s —. CO 

O 3 - 1 

—• 
n o CL - i o 
fD 3 

o Ql 
i n QJ 

— • 3 
T J 3 CL 
O CQ 
-I co 
r t o CD 
fD - 1 - i 

r t 
Q -

—. fD 3T 
3 O 

-1 
r t CD 2 
r r 01 C 
fD i n T 

—• 
T J 

O 3 r r 
-5 CQ -< 

CQ 01 cr 

—• in 

•< 
3 
Ql zz. zz 

—• 
CD fD 
£ £ 

Ql 3 3 
3 O O 
O 3 3 
SZ r t r t 

zs — r t i n O 

O — — 
3 
r t O 
fD o 
—1 3 
fD T J 
i n 01 
r t zs 

-< 



82FO&8 THE OIL £O£JS£llVATX0fi[ CQ**iJ*I4»SI0M 
Gif TSrlfi STAT3 OF »EW MEXICO 

III UKS WV.TTE9. Oi? TiTS KB&RZHG 
CALLSD BV TES OIL CO^ERVATIOii 
COMilSSIOH OF SSW KKXICO FOR 
TitJE PURPOSE OF COStSXDSRXSTOt 

CA»a Ko. 2471 
Order Wo. Jfc~21&6 

APPLICATION OF OIL CGMPABY 
FOR APPROVAL OF TH8 WEST LOCO HILLS 
SRAYXTUflG HO. 4 SAND UK IT AGRR&iniT/ 
EDDY CQSimf, SEW KKXICO. 

^ paima or TISB co>#tisigiô  
gy ?TO qoMy.i$9xcas» 

This cauao casna cm for hctarlag at 9 o'clock ft.m. on 
January 4, 1$&2, at Santo r>rw ico, before Daniel s . srutt-ar, 
E*a»ii*ar duly appointed by th-j Oi l Conservation Commission of Kaw 
?tetico, hereinafter r®fas:rad to the *Ccaar.i0sion, - .in accor£anca 
with Rui© 1214 of th© CoKrxirteion Rules and ambulations. 

ISSmt on thia. i / " Pay January, 15)62, tho Corrmleaicm, 
a <fuoiaan ixsing prosant, having cc;asidorod tha application, th* 
•vidoace adduced, and tha rfccoraendaticna of th<* acciminor. 
Denial S. flutter* and being £nl ly advieed in th© jareasiecrs. 

(1) That due publio notice- r«avlay boyn given aa roquir«d by 
law, tha Coraslaaiosi has j^risdi^tloj* of thia ei»u?« -and the subject 
setter thereof. 

(2) that tho ©poll ••:i%.t ry-^zms. o i l conjpany, «©€»ks approval 
of tho Waat Loco E i U U , :.- «cy 4 sand Unit Agreswoat covering 
5,320 acre*, IWWI or lesa. in T-.\ •"tupfi 17 and 13 scnfch, Rcn-goa 29 
and 30 Bast, KMPM, Bddy Cov:;ty, r :.v iKssxico. 

(3) That approval of t'fc& proposed w©yt LOX> B i l l s Graybarg 
So. 4 Unit Aejraetnsnt w i l l in principle toaid to protsote tha 
conservation of o i l and ga* txxvi tb© prvsvontioa of wa<ste. 

(1) That the West i/>.:u Li l l i s Grayburg Ho, 4 Csnd Unit 
Agrs.»ecvxant i s hereby approvori, . 

(2) That tho i'lcn ujilch t^s tsnit ema sis* 11 b* ojpor-
atft'l sha l l be eafcsacod in t'L.ri ior^ of a unit a ^ r ^ ^ n t for tha 
d^vslopraont and operation ©£ Wast.Loco a i l Is r£re.ybur$ Ko. 4 
SwAd unit Area and such ylan - i -a i l ba'joiQMa #t» ttia w«»t Loco H i l l * 
Grayburg Eo. 4 sand unit A g r o ^ ^ t pien. 

ILLEGIBLE 
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CASE Ho. 1472 
order *»„ a-2164 

(3) That tha vast Loco Hill* Grayburg BO. 4 Band Unit Agree-
want Plan is haraby approved In principle aa a proper conservation 
Reasuref provided, howevor, that notwithstanding any of tha provi-* 
a ions contained in aaid unit agreement, thl« approval shall not fee 
conaldered aa waiving or relinquishing, in any manner, any right, 
duty or obligation Which ia now, or may hereafter ba, vested la 
tha oil conservation Cotcrrdsoioa of New mxlao relative to the 
supervision end control of operations for the exploration and 
development of any lands committed to the West Loco Hills Ctay-
burg no. 4 sand Unit, or relative to the production of o i l and 

gas therefrom. 

(4) (a) That tbe unit area ahall bet 

mt mxxco vnxmipKh ffsigpxAJw 
T,9wqm 17, m j ^ n m 2* ^ 
lection 3<Jt e/2 m/4 

romwL is g<ŷTH, a* BAST 
section It w/2 and s/2 ss/4 
section 2i Ail 
lection 3t Ail 
section 4« s/2 sa/4 
Section S» £/2 
Section 10t A l l 
Section l i t A l l 
section 12t A i l 
section 13s £3/4 

Section 151 m/4, w/2 SK/4 and Jffi/4 KB/4 

ypwroaift ,10 soCTR̂  30_EAJX 
Section 71 W/2, W/2 SS/4 'and SB/4 33/4 
Section 181 m/4, W/2 JSS/4, S/2 SE/4 

and KS/4 SW/4 
comprising 5,320 acres mora or less. 

(b) That the unit ©ay ba enlargod or contracted aa 
provided ia said Plan; provided, howaver, that administrative 
approval for expansion or contraction of the unit area must also 
bo obtained frost the sccr<.rt*ry-Director of the Oil conservation 
Cotmixiaioa. 

(5) That the unit operator shall file with the Corrals aicn 
an executed original or executed counterpart of tha wast LOCO' 
Hills Grayburg Ko. 4 sand unit Agreement within 30 days aftor the 
effective date thereof. In tha event of «uboê u<ant joinder by any 
party or expansion of tho unit aroa, tho unit operator ehall file 
with the Collar ion within 30 days of such action counterparts of 
tbe unit agreement reflecting the subscription of thoae interests 
having joined or ratified. 

"-I-EGIBL 
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(6) That thia order shall becona effective upon the approv­
al of said unit agrswsracnt by tha Cocaaiasionar of Public L&nda for 
the State of New reacico and tho Director of tho United stotea ©eo-
logical Survey, and shall terminate ijgso fjicto upon tho tosratinatlon 
of said unit agreement. Tha last unit operator shall notify the 
Coeeaisslon immediately in writ lag of such termination, 

(7) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the 
entry of such further orders oa the conmisslon may doom necessary 

Dans at Santa re, Rev M&xico, on the day and year herein­
above designated. 

STATS OF KSW mXICQ 
OXh COMSSRVATIOH COMMISSION 

auttfia l>* KKCHEM, chairmen 

WALKS&, Member 

A . irv&'VB.R, J r . , h^mb r̂ & secretary 

S E A L 

ear/ 



BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION 
OP THE STATE OP HEW MEXICO 

IK THE MATTER OP THE HEARING 
CALLED BY THE OIL COHSESVATIOK 
COMMISSION OP NEW MEXICO FOR 
THE PURPOSE OP CONSIDERING: 

CASE RO. 2473 
Order Ko. R-2178 

APPLICATION OP NEV5MOET OIL COiJPAHY 
POR EXPANSION OP XTS LOCO HILLS 
WATERFLOOD PROJECT, EDDY COUNTY, 
NEW MEXICO. 

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION 

BY THE COMMISSION 

Thie cause cam© on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on 
January 4, 1962, at Santa ro, New Mexico, before Daniel S* Nutter, 
Examiner duly appointed by the o i l Conservation Commission of New 
Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "OKmnission, *' in accordance 
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations. 

NOW, on this ^ ^ day of January, 1962, the Cowraission, 
a quorum being present, having considered tho application, the 
evidence adduced, and the re commend at ion s of the Examiner, 
Daniel S. Sutter, and being fully advised in the premises, 

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by 
law, the Commission haa jurisdiction of this oauae and th© subject 
matter thereof. 

(2) That the applicant, newmont o i l Company, seeks permis­
sion to expand i t s Loco Hills Waterflood Project to include the 
West Loco Hills Grayburg Ko. 4 Sand Unit Area, comprising 5,320 
acres, more or less, in Townships 17 and IQ South, Ranges 29 and 
30 East, KMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, which unit was approved 
by Order No. R-2166. 

(3) That the applicant seeks permission to operato the 
expanded waterflood project as a "capacity" type flood unre­
stricted by the allowable provisions of Rule 701 E. 

(4) That in the interest of increasing ultimate recovery 
in the Loco Hills Pool, th© applicant should be authorized to 

PIffDSi 
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Order No. R-2178 

conduct waterflood operations in the West Loco Hills Grayburg 
Ko. 4 Sand Unit Area by the injection of water into the Loco 
Hills Sand} that the allowables to be assigned to wells in this 
project should be governed by tho provisions of Rule 701 E, 
except that a buffer son© should be established in which allow­
ables would be unrestricted. 

(5) That production from wells outside the buffer zone 
should be tanked separately from production from wells inside 
the buffer zone unless the applicant receives approval from the 
Commission for some othor satisfactory moans of determining pro* 
duction froa each of the two areas. 

(6) That for the purpose of determining the project area 
and computing the project allowable under Rule 701 E, any producing 
well in said project area lying outside tbe buffer zone should be 
entitled to receive credit for offsetting an injection well regard­
less of whether the injection well i s in the buffer zone or in the 
project area. 

XT IS THEREFORE .ORDERED« 

(1) That the applicant, Newmont Oil Company, i s hereby 
authorised to institute a waterflood in the Loco Hills Pool within 
the T?est Loco Hills Grayburg Ko. 4 Sand Unit Area located in Town­
ships 17 and 13 South, Ranges 29 and 30 East, NMPM, Eddy County, 
New Mexico, by the injection of water i n i t i a l l y into the following-
described wells* 

Ballard B Ko. 1 - SE/4 NK/4 Seation 1, Township 18 South, 
Range 29 East 

Dixon Yates Pederal Mo. 2 - SE/4 SE/4 Section 1, Township 
10 South, Range 29 East 

Hewmont Canfield No. 1-A - NW/4 NW/4 Section 7, Township 
18 South, Range 30 East 

(2) That the ultimate project area for eaid waterflood shall 
consist of a l l the acreage within the said Vest Loco Hills Grayburg 
No. 4 Sand Unit Area, except the following-described acreage which 
shall constitute a buffer aonet 

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST 
Section 36» S/2 SW/4 

ILLEGIBLE 
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TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST 
Section It W/2 and S/2 SE/4 
Section 12* N2/4 and N/2 NW/4 

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST 
Section 7i NW/4 

(3) That the wells located within the above-described buffer 
zone may be operated at unrestricted rates of production. 

(4) That a l l producing wells located within said waterflood 
project and outside the above-doscribed buffer zone shall be 
operated and produced in accordance with the allowable provisions 
of Rule 701 £ of the Commission Rules and Regulations. 

(5) That for the purpose of determining the project area 
and computing the project allowable under Rule 701 E, any producing 
well in said project area lying outside the buffer zone shall bo 
entitled to receive credit for offsetting an injection well regard­
less of whether the injection well i s in the buffer sone or in the 
project area. 

(6) That production from vails outside the buffer 2one shall 
be tanked separately froa production from wells inside the buffer 
gone unless the applicant receives approval from the Commission 
for some other satisfactory means of determining production from 
each of the two areas• 

(7) That jurisdiction of this cause i s retained for the 
entry of such further orders ns the Commission may deem necessary. 

DONE at Santa Pe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove 
designated. 

STATE OF NEW MEXICO 
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

EDWIN L. MECHEM, Chairman 

E. s. WALKER, Member 

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary 

S E A L 

i r / 
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BEFORE TES OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

IN THS MATTER OF TEE 8EA RING 
CALLED BY THE OIL CONS ERVATION 
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR 
THE PURPOSE OP CONSIDERING* 

CASE No. 2573 
Order No. R-2178-B 

APPLICATION OF NEtfMONT OIL'co?:p?..tTY 
FOR APPROVAL OF A DBVELOPK̂ ITT PLAN 
FOR THE LOCO HILLS tiATERPLQGD PROJ­
ECT, EDDY COUNTY, ME>f MEXICO. 

OVp^X OF COMMISSION 

BY THS COMMISSION! 

This cause came on for h i r i n g at 9 o'clock a.m. on June 7, 
1962, a t Santa Pe, New Mircico, before Daniel 3. Nutter, Examiner 
duly appointed by the O i l conservation Commission of New Mexico, 
hereinafter r e f e r r e d t o as the commission," i n accordance w i t h 
Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations. 

NOrf, on t h i a ///;•/ Cr,y of June, 1962, tho Conurdsoion, a 
quorum being present, having considered the application, the 
evidence adduced, and tho rccc -^ndations of the Examiner, 
Daniel S. Nutter, and being f u l l y advised i n tho premises, 

FINDSi 

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by 
law, the Commission haa J u r i s d i c t i o n of t h i s cause and the subject 
natter thereof. 

(2) That by Order Mo. u-2178, entered i n Case Uo. 2473 on 
January 30, 1962, the Commission authorised Newmont OilCompany 
to i n s t i t u t e a waterflood i n Oo Loco H i l l s Grayburg Ko. 4 Jand 
Unit Area i n Eddy county, New Mexico • Said order provided th a t 
Rule 701-B o f the Commission r.ulee and Regulations govornad the 
determination of the project araa and of the project allowable, 
and established a b u f f e r aone w i t h i n which wells could be produced 
at u n r e s t r i c t e d rates. 

(3) That the applicant seeks approval of a plan of develop­
ment f o r the Loco H i l l s waterflood Project, Eddy County, New Mexico, 
which would permit the conversion of wells t o water i n j e c t i o n by 
stages• 

(4) That an administrative procedure should bo established 
whereby wells may be converted t o i n j e c t i o n by atagas rathar than 
a f t e r experiencing substantial response to water i n j e c t i o n as 
required by Rule 701-E (5 ) . 

<5) That approval of the subject app l i c a t i o n w i l l not a l t a r 
the manner i n which allowable would be assigned t o the watarflood 
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project area under the zrovlaiona of Rule 701, and w i l l result i n 
certain operating convenience to the applicant. 

jCT IS TBEKSFORS OKDSRUPt 

(1) That an administrative procedure i s hereby established 
whereby the applicant, Kcw«r.ont O i l Company, may convert wells to 
injection by stages within i t ; , i,oco K i l l s sand Unit waterflood 
i-roject, Eddy County, Now Mexico. Five stages hereinafter desig­
nated and described are fcor-^by established within which wells may 
be converted to water injection: 

STAGS X 

January 1, 1963 
to June 30, 1963 

STAGS, I I 

July 1, 1963 
t o December 31, 1963 

STAGS I I I 

January 1, 1964 
to June 30, 1964 

E/2 of Section 2, N3/4 and N/2 SB/4 Of 
St::tier. 11, f r;d S/2 Nv//4 and tf/2 of Sec-
ti.i • 1."., Township la south, R; ncro 29 East, 
ar -i s. A, ni/2 SS/4, and SS/4 S3S/4 of Sec-
t i o i 7, Township 13 South, Range 30 East. 

w/2 of .-;-?-:fcioa 2, w/2 of section 11, and 
l."0/v!. <; •• .ection 13, Township 10 south, 
:'w-:--e ? »:at, N.*/4, w/2 F/i/4, NS/4 
a::;l iv";- m/A- ot section 10, Township 18 
i»Qx$ittt iv. -n̂ e 30 E.tst. 

IS/2 oi ...-uctlon 3, D/2 of section 10, and 
,,/2 ivj.../< of section 15, Township 18 South, 

STAGS IV 

July 1, 1964 
to December 31, 1964 

w/2 of section 3, w/2 of section 10, and 
K.v/4 of section 15, Township 18 south, 
Range 29 Bast. 

STAGS V 

Aftor January 1, 1965 S/2 sn/4 of Section 4 and E/2 of Section 
9, xotttahip 18 South, Range 29 East. 

(2) That application .cor administrative approval to convert 
wo 11a to injection within th»s -.">>ove~de3cribed stages shall be made 
i n the normal manner undor Halo 701-E (5), and shall include data 
concerning the casing ani cementing progr<«& i n the proposed injec­
t i o n well. A copy of said prvi.aicstion shall be fumislaed to the 
of f i c e of the state Sngincor. 

ILLEGIBLE 
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(3) That Jurisdiction of this causa Is retained for the 
entry of such further orders as the Cornsaission tasy deem necessary. 

DOES at Santa fe, Eew Mexico, on the day and year herein­
above designated. 

STATE OP HSW MEXICO 
OIL COJSSERVATXOa COKMISSIOST 

S 3 L . JKBCBBM, Chairman 

iALKEft, Metriber 

POJATBR, J r Member & secretary 

S E A L 

ear / 



CERTIFICATE OF APPROVAL 

BY COMMISSIONER OF PUBLIC LANDS, STATE OF NEW MEXICO 

WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBTJW3 HO, 4 SAVO OU¥ 

gray firewTi ******** 

There having been presented to the undersigned Commissioner of 
Public Lands of the State of New Mexico for examination, the attached 
Agreement for the development and operation of acreage which i s 
described w i t h i n the attached Agreement, dated frart'tafrBK' 171 1^62. 
which has been executed or is to be executed by par t i e s own i n g an d 
holding o i l and gas leases and royalty interests i n and under the 
property described, and upon examination of said Agreement, the Com­
missioner finds: 

(a) That such agreement w i l l tend to promote the 
conservation of o i l and gas and the better 
u t i l i z a t i o n of reservoir energy i n said area. 

(b) That under the proposed agreement the State 
of New Mexico w i l l receive i t s f a i r share of 
the recoverable o i l or gas i n place under i t s 
lands l n the area. 

(c) That each beneficiary I n s t i t u t i o n of the State 
of New Mexico w i l l receive i t s f a i r and equi­
table share of the recoverable o i l and gas 
under i t s lands w i t h i n the area. 

(d) That such agreement i s i n other respects for 
the best interests of the state, with respect 
to state lands. 

NOW, THEREFORE, by v i r t u e of the authority conferred upon me 
under Sections 7-11-39, 7-11-lj.O, 7-11-14-1, 7-11-14-7, 7 - l l - l | 8 , New Mexico 
Statutes Annotated 1953 Compilation, I , the undersigned, Commissioner 
of Public Lands of the State of New Mexico, for the purpose of more 
properly conserving the o i l and gas resources of the State, do hereby 
consent to and approve the said Agreement, and any leases embracing 
lands of the State of New Mexico w i t h i n the area shall be and the 
same are hereby amended to conform with the terms thereof, and shall 
remain i n f u l l force and effect according to the terms and conditions 
of said Agreement. This approval is subject to a l l of the provisions 
of the aforesaid statutes. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, thi s C e r t i f i c a t e of Approval i s executed, 
with seal a f f i x e d , t h i s Sth day of Juaa 19 63 . 

Commissioner of Public Lanov 
of the State of New Mexico 



Supplementary Data 

To 

Enlargement of Participating Area 

WEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. h SAND UNIT 
Eddy County, New Mexico„ 



TABLE 1 

NET PAY DETERMINATIONS FOR 
RECENTLY COMPLETED WELLS IN 

NON-PARTICIPATING AREA 

West Loco H i l l s Grayburg No. k Sand Un i t 

Basis f o r Determin ing 
Well No. Net Pay Net Pay, F t . 

4B-2 Core Ana l ys i s 4 .5 
1 1B-7 Core Ana lys i s 15.25 
11B-8 Core Ana lys i s 18.0 
11B-9 Core Ana l ys i s 16.0 
11B-10 Core Ana l ys i s 27.0 
13B-8 Core Ana lys i s 17-0 
13B-9 Core Ana l ys i s 26.0 
17B-6 Schlumberger Sonic Log 19.0 
19C-1 Analogy of Ca l i pe r Log 

w i t h O f f s e t Core Ana l ys i s 6.0 
21B-5 Schlumberger Sonic Log 2.5 
21B-6 Lane Wei Is A c o u s t i l o g 8.25 
30-1 Core Ana l ys i s 15.0 
30-2 Core Ana l ys i s 5.75 

CWS:ajg 
8-3-64 TABLE 1. 
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NET PAY DETERMINATION 

Dixon-Yates Saunders " B " No. 2 (4B-2) 
West Loco Hi l i s Unit 

Net Pay from Core 

1nterval Perm., md. Porosi ty , % Net Pay, Ft. 

2674-75' 1.6 14.2 0.5 
2675-76' 1.9 14.0 0.5 
2676-77' 2.1 14. 1 0.5 
2677-78' • 2.4 14.8 0.5 
2678-79' 2.4 14.0 0.5 
2679-80' 1.0 13.2 0.5 
2680-81 1 1.3 12.9 0.5 
2681-82' 1.1 13.6 0.5 
2682-83' 1.2 12.8 0.5 
2683-84' 0.5 11.3 0 
2684-85' 0.3 8.9 0 

Total Net Pay 4.5 

CWS/RRP:ajg 
7-10-64 



NET PAY DETERMINATION 

Yates Pe t r . Corp. B ra ina rd No. 7 (11B-7) 
West Loco H i l l s Un i t 

Net pay f rom Core 

1nterva1 Perm., md. Porosity. % Net Pay, 

2621-22' 0.4 - 7.9 0 
2622-23' 9.9 14.2 1 
2623-24' 63.0 17.9 1 
2624-25' 74.0 17.9 1 
2625-26' 64.0 18.0 1 
2626-27' 20.0 16.6 1 
2627-28' 19.0 15.0 1 
2628-29' 35.0 17.4 1 
2629-30' 30.0 16.7 1 
2630-31' 30.0 16.6 1 
2631-32' 15.0 15.3 1 
2632-33' 9.9 14.1 1 
2633-34' 4.8 13.7 0.75 
2634-35" 2.4 12.3 0.5 
2635-36' 0.7 10.0 0 
2636-37' 0.7 9.0 0 
2637-38' 0.9 10.3 0 
2638-39' 6.2 14.0 1 
2639-40' 3.2 13.2 0.75 
2640-41' 3.7 14.4 0.75 
2641-42' 1.0 11.6 0.5 
2642-43' 0.4 9.1 0 

T o t a l Net Pay 15.25' 

CWS:ajg 
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NET PAY DETERMINATION 

Yates Pe t r . Corp. B ra ina rd No. 8 (11B-8) 
West Loco H i l l s Un i t 

Net Pay f rom Core 

1nterva1 Perm., md. Porosity, % Net Pay, 

2649-50' 48.0 17.0 , 

2650-51' 90.0 19.5 1 
2651-52' 71.0 19.7 1 
2652-53' 49.0 18.8 1 
2653-54' 31.0 18.4 1 
2654-55' 37.0 19.2 1 
2655-56' 35.0 18.4 1 
2656-57' 24.0 16.8 1 
2657-58' 25.0 18.1 1 
2658-59' 23.0 17.0 1 
2659-60' 17.0 16.5 1 
2660-61' 9.9 16.2 1 
2661-62' 13.0 16.7 1 
2662-63' 8.3 15.8 1 
2663-64' 8.5 16.0 I 
2664-65' 1.1 11.4 0.5 
2665-66' 6.5 15.2 1.0 
2666-67' 5.2 14.9 1.0 
2667-68' 1.1 10.6 0.5 
2668-69' 0.2 9.1 0 
2669-70' 0.7 5.2 0 

T o t a l Net Pay 18.0 ' 

CWS:ajg 
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NET PAY DETERMINATION 

Yates Petr. Corp. Brainard No. 9 (11B-9) 
West Loco Hills Unit 

Net pay from Core 

1nterval Perm., md. Porosity. % Net Pay. 

2615-2616' 0.1 0.9 0 

2625-2626' 2.8 4.2 0 
2626-2627' 2.1 2.3 • 0 
2627-2628' 1.7 3.2 0 
2628-2629' 5.5 5.5 0 
2629-2630' 19.0 12.4 1 
2630-263l1 29.0 19.0 1 
2631-2632' 54.0 22.6 1 
2632-2633' 45.0 17.8 1 
2633-2634' 61.0 22.6 1 
2634-2635' 48.0 17.2 1 
2635-2636' 36.0 13.6 1 
2636-2637' 65.O 16.5 1 
2637-2638' 27.0 16.2 1 
2638-2639' 29.0 16.8 1 
2639-2640' 21.0 16.7 1 
2640-2641' 13.0 15.2 1 
2641-2642' 7.5 14.0 1 
2642-2643' 1.4 12.8 0.50 
2643-2644' 2.1 13.6 0.50 
2644-2645' 3.9 12.9 0.75 
2645-2646' 3.9 14.7 0.75 
2646-2647' 1.2 11.2 0.50 
2647-2648' 0.6 6.1 0 
2648-2649' 0.7 3.5 0 

T o t a l Net Pay 16.0' 

CWSiajg 
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NET PAY DETERMINATION 

Yates Petr. Corp. Brainard No. 10 (11B-10) 
West Loco Hills Unit 

Net pay from Core 

1nterva1 Perm., md. Porosity. % Net Pay. Ft. 

2622-2623' 2.8 2.7 0 

2626-2627' 1.6 2.9 0 
2627-2628' 1.5 9.6 0 
2628-2629' 13.0 13.3 1 
2629-2630' 16.0 13.6 1 
2630-263r 25.0 15.1 1 
2631-2632' 49.0 14.7 1 
2632-2633' 35.0 16.7 1 
2633-2634' 47.7 16.4 1 
2634-2635' 27.0 15.1 1 
2635-2636' 31.0 14.6 1 
2636-2637' 59.0 17.0 1 
2637-2638' 70.0 17.5 1 
2638-2639' 59.0 17.6 1 
2639-2640' 70.0 17.3 1 
2640-2641' 51.0 15.9 1 
2641-2642' 23.0 U.3 1 
2642-2643' 49.0 16.1 ] 
2643-2644' 31.0 15.9 1 
2644-2645' 37.0 15.7 1 
2645-2646* 23.0 15.2 1 
2646-2647' 20.0 15.4 1 
2647-2648' 12.0 14.2 1 
2648-2649' 14.0 13.6 1 
2649-2650' 13.0 13.4 1 
2650-2651' 9.02 12.1 1 
2651-2652' 12.0 12.2 1 
2652-2653' 7.8 14.2- 1 
2653-2654' 13.0 14.4 1 
2654-2655' 6.2 11.0 1 
2655-2656' 1.4 7.2 0 

2667-2668' 2.2 8.1 0 

Total Net Pay 27.0' 

CWS:aj g 
8-3-64 



NET PAY DETERMINATION 

Dixon-Yates Saunders No. 8A (13B-8) 
West Loco H i l l s Un i t 

Net pay f rom Core 

1nterva1 Perm., md. Porosity, % Net Pay. 

2649-50' 0.9 • 3. 1 0 
2650-51' 1.9 10.2 0.5 
2651-52' 6.4 13.4 1.0 
2652-53' 29.0 16.9 1.0 
2653-54' 13.0 14.8 , 1.0 
2654-55' 47.0 18.1 1.0 
2655-56' 28.0 17.3 1.0 
2656-57' 31.0 17.8 1.0 
2657-58' 39.0 18.4 1.0 
2658-59' 24.0 17.1 1.0 
2659-60' 23.0 17.2 1.0 
2660-61' 19.0 16.3 1.0 
2661-62' 22.0 17.1 1.0 
2662-63' 6.0 14.6 1.0 
2663-64' 4.3 14.1 0.75 
2664-65' 3.7 15.6 0.75 
2665-66' 6.1 15.6 1.0 
2666-67' 1.7 13.6 0.5 
2667-68' 1.0 10.3 0.5 
2668-69' 0.47 10.4 0 
2669-70' 0.87 12.2 0 
2670-71' 1.2 11.8 0.5 
2671-72' 1.0 13.2 0.5 

T o t a l Net Pay 17.0' 

CWS:ajg 
8-3-64 



NET PAY DETERMINATION 

Dixon-Yates Saunders " B " No. 9 0 3 B - 9 ) 
West Loco H i l l s Un i t 

Net pay f rom Core 

1nterva1 Perm., md. Porosity, % Net Pay. 

2672-73' 6.3 . 6.0 0 
2673-74' 30.0 15.2 1 
2674-75' 115.0 20.6 1 
2675-76' 77.0 19.1 1 
2676-77' 32.0 16.8 1 
2677-78' 31.0 16.2 1 
2678-79' 117.0 20.6 1 
2679-80' 104.0 20.0 1 
2680-81' 109.0 19.7 1 
2681-82' 13̂ .0 20.9 1 
2682-83' 81.0 19.4 1 
2683-84' 78.0 20.6 1 
2684-85' 64.0 19.1 1 
2685-86' 39.0 17.8 1 
2686-87' 36.0 17.4 1 
2687-88' 49.0 18.0 1 
2688-89' 28.0 17.6 1 
2689-90' 21.0 16.2 ] 

2690-91' 11.0 15.3 1 
2691-92' 20.0 16.2 1 
2692-93' 16.0 15.5 1 
2693-94' 8.5 14.9 1 
2694-95' 9.9 15.4 1 
2695-961 5.h 14.2 1 
2696-97' 1.9 13.7 0.5 
2697-98' 1.4 11.5 0.5 
2698-99' 6.0 12.4 1 
2699-2700' 1.9 11.5 0.5 
2700-01' 1.1 10.1"" 0.5 
2701-02" 1.0 9.9 0 
2702-03' 0.4 7.4 0 

T o t a l Net Pay 26 .0 ' 

CWSrajg 
8-3-64 
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NET PAY DETERMINATION 

Fair Oil Brainard No. 6 (17B-6) 
West Loco Hills Unit 

Net Pay from Porosity Log 

Interval Poros ity Net Pay, 

2575-76' 0.0 0 
2576-77' 11.8 0.5 
2577-78' 16.8 1.0 
2578-79' 19.0 1.0 
2579-80' 21.2 1.0 
2580-81' 22.8 1.0 
2581-82' 25.8 1.0 
2582-83' 21.2 1.0 
2583-84' 23.4 1.0 
2584-85' 23.4 1.0 
2585-86' 22.0 i.o 
2586-87' 22.7 1.0 
2587-88' 27.2 1.0 
2588-89' 25.3 1.0 
2589-90' 27.3 1.0 
2590-91' 21.8 1.0 
2591-92" 21.2 1.0 
2592-93' 22.8 1.0 
2593-94' 22.6 1.0 
2594-95' 16.8 1.0 
2595-96' 10.2 0 
2596-97' 13.2 0.5 
2597-98' 9.0 0 

Total Net Pay ' 19.0 

CWS/RRP:ajg 
7-10-64 



NET PAY DETERMINATION 

Newmont Oil Co. Canfield "B" No. 5 (21B-5) 
West Loco Hills Unit 

Net Pay from Porosity Log 

Interva1 Poros ity Net Pay. Ft. 

2770- 71' 9.9 0 
2771- 72' 10.2 0 
2772- 73' 10.2 0 
2773- 74' 9.9 0 
2774- 75' 9.5 0 
2775- 76' 10.7 0 
2776- 77' 11.6 0.5 
2777- 78' 11.6 0.5 
2778- 79' 9.2 0 
2779- 80' 7.6 0 

Total Net Pay 1.0 

Due to large gross interval of 29' and to 8' of sand with a 
porosity of about 10% or better, i t was agreed the net pay 
should be 2.5'. 

RRP:aj g 
7-10-64 



0 

NET PAY DETERMINATION 

Newmont Oil Co. Canfield "B" No. 6 (2?B-6) 
West Loco Hi 1 Is Unit 

Net Pay from Core and Porosity Log 

Loq Core Net Pay, F t . 
1nterva I Porosity, % Poros i ty , % Perm., md. Log Core Total 

2725-26' 11.6 0.5 0.5 
2726-27' 12.8 0.5 0.5 
2727-28' 13.2 0.5 0.5 
2728-29' 11.9 0.5 0.5 
2729-30' 13.1 0.5 0.5 
2730-31 1 11.6 0.5 0.5 
2731-32' 13.9 0.5 0.5 
2732-33' 12.2 0.5 0.5 
2733-34' 12.5 11.1 1.4 0.5 0.5 0.5 
2734-35' 13.2 11.9 6.0 0.5 1 0.50 
2735-36' 14.5 13.3 2.5 0.75 0.5 0.75 
2736-37' 13.2 14.0 2.1 0.5 0.5 0.5 
2737-38' 13-8 13-5 2.8 0.5 0.5 0.5 
2738-39' 13.7 11.1 1.0 0.5 0.5 0.5 
2739-40' 13.4 0.5 0.5 
2740-41 ' 11.6 0.5 0.5 
2741-42' 10.8 0 0 

Total Net Pay 

CWS/RRP:ajg 
7-10-64 



NET PAY DETERMINATION 

Newmont O i l Company S ta te No. 1 (30-1) 
West Loco H i l l s Un i t 

Net pay f rom Core 

1nterva1 Perm.. md. Porosity. %. Net Pay. 

2610-11' 0.6 5.7 0 
2611-12' 0.5 . 6.6 0 
2612-13' 2.4 10.4 0.5 
2613-14' 2.8 11.6 0.5 
2614-15' 1. 1 10.4 0.5 
2615-16' 8.2 12.1 1 
2616-17' 0.9 11.2 0 
2617-18' 27.0 16.3 1 
2618-19' 30.0 17.0 1 
2619-20' 25.0 11.4 1 
2620-21' 28.0 15.9 1 
2621-22' 37.0 16.5 1 
2622-23' 15.0 15.6 1 
2623-24' 25.0 15.8 1 
2624-25' 11.0 14.5 1 
2625-26' 2.8 12.4 0.5 
2626-27' 5.1 13.2 1 
2627-28' 86.0 12.2 1 
2628-29' 2.3 12.3 0.5 
2629-30' 38.0 10.6 1 
2630-31' 61.0 7.8 0 
2631-32' 0.3 7.5 0 
2632-33' 1.9 10.2 0.5 
2633-34' 0.5 9.̂  0 

To ta l Net Pay 15.0 ' 

CWS:ajg 
8-3-64 



NET PAY DETERMINATION 

Newmont O i l Company S t a t e No. 2 (30-2) 
West Loco H i l l s Un i t 

Net pay f rom Core 

1nterva1 Perm.. md. Porosity. % Net Pay, 

2609-10' 0.7 . 1.3 0 
2610-11' 0.5 1.7 0 
2611-12' 3.1 1.8 0 
2612-131 0.4 1.3 0 

2626-27' 0.1 1.4 ' 0 
2627-28' 0.1 1.4 0 
2628-29' 0.2 1.1 0 

2640-41' 0.2 2.0 0 
2641-42' 0.2 2.5 0 
2642-43' 0. 1 2.9 0 
2643-44' 0.2 5.4 0 
2644-45' 2.5 7.5 0 
2645-46' 11.0 12.3 1 
2646-4/' 8.0 13.4 1 
2647-48' 5.5 13.5 1 
2648-49' 7.3 13.6 1 
2649-50' 3.0 12.4 0.75 
2650-51' 1.9 H .4 0.50 
2651-52' 1.2 11.0 0.5 
2652-53' 0.5 10.0 0 
2653-54' 1.5 6.7 0 
2654-55' 0.5 5.8 0 
2655-56' 0.7 7.6 • 0 
2656-57' 0.3 4.2 0 
2657-58' 0.2 3.1 0 

T o t a l Net Pay . 5 .75 ' 

CWS:ajg 
8-3-64 
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EQUIPMENT DATA 
Gamma-Gamma General 

Run No. Run No. 
Toot Model No. 

Diameter 
" Dei'r AAcdel No. 

Hoist Truck No. Toot Model No. 
Diameter 

" Dei'r AAcdel No. 
Inst. Truck No. 

Toot Model No. 
Diameter 

" Dei'r AAcdel No. Tool Serial No. 
Type Location 

LOGGIN G DATA 
G e n e r a l Gamma Ray Gamma-Gamma 

Run < D e p t h s Speed 
Fr/MIn 

T.C. 
Sec. 
2 

Sens. 
Settings 

Zero 
Div. L or R 

API Units 
per Log Diy. 

T.C. 
Sec. 

Sens. 
Settings 

Zero.- Div. R. of 
Zero of Track II 

Standarc 
per Log No. j From To 

Speed 
Fr/MIn 

T.C. 
Sec. 
2 

Sens. 
Settings 

Zero 
Div. L or R 

API Units 
per Log Diy. 

T.C. 
Sec. 

Sens. 
Settings 

Zero.- Div. R. of 
Zero of Track II 

Standarc 
per Log 

i 1100 • 2684 30 

T.C. 
Sec. 
2 500 0 12 5 2 JU(T 23 R 30 

! 437 : MOO • 2 300 23 R 30 
; . 
1 ; 

! ' | - ----- -
1 1 

- ----- -

Remarks: 
GR'lBK 80 82 .5 ; 800 TAP; 
GG. BK. 5: F-400T~C-1320; 80/280; 

CALIPER GAMMA GAMMA DENSITY LOG 



GAMMA RAY BULK DENSITY 
API UNITS GRAMS/CC. 

5" \ L5_!_ 690 • 390 9 
, ! ! 1 Y , , , 1 , , 

/ / / / / / / / / / / / / / / - / / / / / / V / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / 

CALIPER I § I GAMMA GAMMA DENSITY LOG 
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T H I S H E A D I N G AND L O G C O N F O R M S TO * r . n E C O M M E N C E © S T A N D A R D P R A C T I C E * P - 3 t 

REMARKS 

Changes in Mud Type or Additional Samples Scale Changes 
Date Sample No. ! Type Log Depth Scale Up Hole Scale Down Hole 
Depth-Dril ler i 

Type Fluid in Hole ' 

1 
Dens ; Vise. ; 
pH Fiuid Loss j cc cc 
Source o i Sample Equipment Data 
Rm C Wees. Temp @ -F @ -F Run No. Tool Type Pad Type Tool Position Other 
Rmf Meas. Temp. @ ~F @ -F ONE SERIES 605 FREE 
Rmc CP Meas. Temp. @ 3 F @ 3 F 
Source Rmf ] Rmc j j 

Rm (J BHT ( @ -F 

Rmf G BHT @ F 
@ ? F 

@ F — 
— 

Rmc G BHT @ -fl @ F 
— 

DETECTOR TYPE D4_GJ_ SC I NT . T.C 2^0_&_0_.9 SEN. SETTING I000_X_-J 
DETECTOR LENGTH 4" LOG SPEED 3fl • SL £n • 7PDr» niv 1 — D r, 
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REMARKS. 

Changes in Mud Type or Additional Samples Scale Changes 

Date [ Sample No, Type Log Depth Scale Up Hole Scale Down Hole 
Depth—Driller 
Type Fluid in Hole 

Dens. Vise 
ph j Fluid Loss ml 
Source of Sample Equipment Data 
Rm @ M e o s . T e m p . @ @ °F 

T 
Run No. Tool Type Pad Type Tool Pos. Other 

Rmf @ M e a s . T e m p . @ @ 
Rm; @ M e a s . T e m p . @ °F @ 
Source : R m f 

@ BHT 
@ BHT @ 

^ F 
°F 

@ 
@ 

@ BHT @ °F @ 
C.D.:__ S.O.: 
Equip. Used: "CART. No. 

SPRING GUIDE & CALIPER 
B- 122 

PANEL No._ 
SONDE No. 

B- 11 
Js-JLL 

CALIBRATION: 

GAMMA RAY: 

_BACKGNO_ 
CPS. 

80 

SOURCE 
CPS. 

GALV. INCR. 
DIVISIONS 

SENS. TAP 

.560 82.5 
(FOR CAL.) 

800 

_SENS. TAP 
(RECORD) 

^00 

TIME RECORDING 
CONST. SPEED (FT./MIN.) 

2 / 1 3 0 / 6 7 
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REMARKS E rtUD MADE IT IMPOSSIBLE TO GET A GOOD LOG ABOVE 26^0 

•YPE = D4G1 SC. I NT . 
.ENGTr! = ̂ " 

SEN. SET 
7 ERG DIV 

NG -
L OP 0 

Chcjngo ' . In M u d Type cr A d d i t i o n a l Samp les 

D o ' 0 Samp le N o . 

D e p t h - D r l i i o r 

Typo F i - i d in Ho le 

Dens . Vise. 

pH • F lu id loss 

Source ot S a m p l e 

Rm Meas Temp. 

Rn-f , • M.ccis. Te :np . 

Ri- c . ' M e a s . T e m p . 

Source Rmf ] Rmc 

Srr, BHT 

Rmf 'V BHT 

P.-.-.r • SriT 

± CC 

_T.yj?jL.k?3 

Scale C h a n g e s 

Scale Up H o l e Scale D o w n Ho i 

I 

Rum N o . 

E q u i p m e n t D a t a 

T o o l T y p e [ Pod T y p e | T o o l Pos i t i on O t h e r 
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Gomma Roy ——* Equipment Data — - Neutron 
Run No. (ONE Run No . DHE 
Tool Model No;-; ILQ 2 Log Type ^l/NEUTRON 

D--. ...U..5/a!L. , Tool Mode! No. '+02 
Detect. Model No. IDH-G I Diam. 3 5 / 8 " 

TYPO ISC INT. Defect. Model No . D6M! 
Length [ ' V Type SCI NT. 

D l * ! . to N Soiirr... i f 3 • Length 

! Source Model No . S16D5 
General Serial No. 3352 

He's! Ti DC ' No. iP - ] 9 3 Spacing 1 8" 
inst. Tr0.'> No. 1? - I § 3 Type PU BE 

T ' ) 0 ! 5 f r i i ; ! ! N">. i Strength * 5 CURIES" 
Logging Data 

Gen eral Gamma Ray Neutron 
Run j _J>cpfhs j Speed 
N o . i From | To |F t . /M in . 

"l"t:FT Tfeo 0 "\~30~ 

T.C. 
Sec. 

Sens. 
Settings 

Zero 
Div. L or R 

API G R. Units 
Per Log Div. 

T.C. 
Sec. 

Sens. 
Settings 

Zero 
Div. L or R 

API N. Units' 
Per Log Div. 

Run j _J>cpfhs j Speed 
N o . i From | To |F t . /M in . 

"l"t:FT Tfeo 0 "\~30~ [2 ,0 5io x- i . 0 10 API/CD 1,0 38 X- > 3-L 600 LU/CD 
1 ! 2 - / 4 ISURF 

I ! 
o,9 510 X - i 0 10 API/CD 3"2 x-T 3-L 600 EU/CD 1 ! 2 - / 4 ISURF 

I ! 
S ! 

i 
i 

Remark*.- Reference l i terature: 
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T H I S H E A D I N G A N D L O G C O N F O R M S TO API RP 3 3 / P 

EQUIPMENT DATA 
Gamma Ray Neutron 

Run No. ONE Run No. ONE 
Tool Mode! No. GNT -G Log Type N G+N-N T 4ERM.. 

Diameter 
Det'r Mode! No. 

3 -7 /8 " Tool Model No. GNT -G Diameter 
Det'r Mode! No. SGD -F Diameter 3 7 /8" 

Type SCINT , Det'r Model No. NLD-C 
Length 

Dist. fo N. Source 
8" Type GM Length 

Dist. fo N. Source 94 Length 6" 
i Source Model No. NLS C 

General Serial No>-
Hoist Truck No. Spacing 2 2 . 5 
Inst. Truck No. 
Too! Serial No. 

Type PU BE Inst. Truck No. 
Too! Serial No. Strength 1 0 / / N SEC 
Location • 

LOGGING DATA 
G e n e r a l Gamma Ray Neutron 

Run ' D e p t h s j Speed 
No. ; From To ! F t /M in . 

T.C. 
Sec. 

Sens. 
Settings 

Zero 
Div. L or R 

API G.R. Units 
per Log Div. 

T.C. 
Sec. 

Sens. 
Settings 

Zero 
Div. L or R 

API N. ; 

per Log 

1 50 300 . 6'0 1 500 0 • 1 2 . 5 1 6 0 0 8L 400 
1 ! 800 2695, i 30 1 2 L500 0 1 2 . 5 2 600 8L 400 

1 '., j 
2 

! j ' 

i ; I 
! j ' 

i ; I 
j ' i 

I Reference Literature: 
GR. S AJ_ DATA: SENS 800..... T_£66 . 480/75 . 82 5 
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F O L D H E R E T H I S H E A D I N G AND L O G C O N F O R M S T O API RP 3 3 4> 

EQUIPMENT DATA 
Gamma ?ay Neutron 

\ Run No. Run No. ONF 
| Too! Model No. ONE Log Type N-G + N-N THERM. 
1 Diameter \ GNT-G Tool Model No. GNT-G 
; Det'r Model No. 
1 Type 

3 -7 /8 " Diameter 3 - 7 / 8 " ; Det'r Model No. 
1 Type SGD-F Det'r Model No. NLD-D 
i Length 
j Dist. to N. Source 

SC 1 NT Type GM i Length 
j Dist. to N. Source 6 " Length 8 " 
i Length 
j Dist. to N. Source 

9 1 " 103 I I Source Model No. NLS-C 
} General Serial No. - 150 
1 Hoist Truck No. 
j Inst. Truck No. 

2524 Spacing _ 1 9 . 5 & 31 5 " 1 Hoist Truck No. 
j Inst. Truck No. 2524 Type PUBE 
• T o o l S e r i a ! N o . 

i L o c a t i o n 

GNT-G Strength 1 0 / / N / S E C • T o o l S e r i a ! N o . 

i L o c a t i o n ARTES1 A 
LOGGING DATA 

G e n e r a l Gamma Ray N e u t r o n 
Sun ; D e p t h s Speed T.C. Sens. Zero API G.R. Units T.C. Sens. Zero API N. U 
No. : From • To F t /M in . Sec. Settings Div. L or R per Log Div. Sec. Settings Div. L or R per Log ! 

T j 'l"00 " ' " r "1350"""" " 60 1 500 0 1 2 . 5 1 400 4L 160 
: j 7 85 D • ' 26:2 30 ? 500 0 12 .5 ? 400 h: 1 6n 
: i 2 6 i 1 ! 7 . 'J . 30 2 500 0 1 2 . 5 2 5on 41 ?nn 

t 1 " 
! I 

Reference Literature: 
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F O L D HERE 

REMARKS. -B-PR17 HOI CDMPFNNATFn SONir i on 

Changes in Mud Type or Additional Samples Scale Changes 

Date Sample No. Type Log Depth Scale Up Hole Scale Down Hole 
Depth—Driller 
Type Fluid in Hole 

Dens. Vise. 
ph Fluid Loss ml 
Sourceof Sample ... Equipment Data 
Rm @ Meas. Temp. @ °F @ °F Run No. Tool Type Pad Type Tool Pos. Other 
Rmf @ Meas. Temp. @ °F . @ °F 
Rmc @ Meas. Temp. @ °F @ °F 
Source: Rmf R m c 

R m @ BHT @ °F @ °F 
Rmf @ BHT @ °F @ °F 
R m c @ BHT @ °F @ °F 
CD.: U i s - S.O. 1 / 2 " TAPE 
Equip. Used: CART. No. SLC-X3 

PANEL No. SLP - X 3 
SONDE No. SLS - Xb 

CALIBRATION: 

GAMMA RAY: 

BACKGND. 
CPS. 

___aB 

SOURCE 
CPS. 

GALV. I NCR. 
DIVISIONS 
8 2 . S 

SENS. TAP SENS. TAP 

800 

TIME RECORDING 
(FOR CAL.) (RECORD) CONST. SPEED (FT./MIN.) 

SOO 30 
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REMARKS 

PROFILE LOG 
The v o l u m e o f t he h o l e in cub i c fee t m a y be o b t a i n e d as f o l l o w s . 

1 . For a d e p t h sca le o f 1 " •- 1 0 0 ' 

M e a s u r e the a r e a u n d e r the cu rve in squa re inches a n d m u l t i p l y by 6 2 6 

2. For a d e p t h sca le o f 1 " 5 0 ' 

M e a s u r e the a r e a u n d e r t he cu rve in s q u a r e inches a n d m u l t i p l y by 3 1 3 

I 0 

ii i l l ! 

1 5 

l i 

DIAMETER OF HOLE IN INCHES 

I 1 I 1 I 1 I I I 1 I I 1 
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REMARKS. b On. c COMPENSATED SONIC 

j Changes in Mud Type or Additional Samples Scale Changes 
1 Date Sample No. Type Log Depth Scale Up Hole Scale Down Hole 
•\ Depth—Driller 
~; Type Fluid in Hole 

1 Dens. | Vise. | 
•1 ph i Fluid Loss | ml 

Source of Sample - Equipment Data 
> R m @ Meas. Temp. @ °F @ °F Run No. Tool Type Pad Type Tool Pos. Other 
; R_, <S Meas. Temp.l @ °F @ °F 
- R„ . @ Meas. Temp.l @ °F @ °F 
| Source: R n f j Rmj ! | 

; R„ @ BHT i <k °F @ °F 
* R„ f @6HT ! @ ° F @ °F 
j R„ e @BHT j @ °F @ °F 

Equip. Used-. CART. No. SLC-A 12 
PANEL No. SLP-A 13 
SONDE No.SLS-A 12 

CALIBRATION: 

GAMMA RAY: 

BACKGND. 
CPS. 

SOURCE 
CPS. 

432 

GALV. INCR. 

82. 5 

SENS. TAP 
DIVISIONS (FOR CAL.) 

~SorJ 

JSENS. TAP 
(RECORD) 

TIME 
CONST. 

RECORDING 

T7T 
SPEED (FT./MIN.) 

30/60 
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T H I S H E A D I N G A N D L O G C O N F O R M S TO API R E C O M M E N D E D S T A N D A R D PRACTICE R P - 3 1 

REMARKS 

C h a n g e , in M.ud T y p e or A d d i t i o n a l S a m p l e s Scale Changes 

Do te Sci- rp ie N o . — ^. 

1 
Type Log Depth Scale Up Hole Scale Down Hole 

D e p t b - D i i i i c r 

T y o c F1 ' j ' ci < n ri o i e 

* 
D e n ! """V.'sc. .......... 
pH Fluid Lo5i i cc cc 

Source c t i a i r p i e Equipment Data 

?.m "i .'.•.eas Tor -p 
"F 

@ F Run No.T Tool Type Pad Type Tool Position Other 

R-*l '• " e u ; . To't-.o F @ F 

. ...u ^... ^ ' ' e - < ^. F_ @ F 
I 

1 
S ; . r c e R.-T' c L . 

•' DMT 
:. F @ F 

:-l " •' ' H n T F @ F 1 
; ... - . H T 

rt> F F i 

DETECTOR TYPE NT. T.C._ 2 .0 c> _ 0 .9 SEN SETTING 1000 I 
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.REMARKS _ DETECTOR JYPE 
DETECTOR LENGTH 
TIME CONSTANT 

D4G1 SCiNT 
V" 
2.0 &. 0.9 

SENS. POSITION 
ZERO DIV. L OR R 
LOG SPEED 

1000-X1 
0 
30 & 60 

Changes in Mud Typ e or Addi t iona l Samples Scale Changes 
Date j Sample No. Type Log Depth Scale Up Hole Scale Down Hole 
Depth-Dril ler 

Type Fluid in Hole * 

* 
Dens, j Vise. 
pH | Fluid Loss cc cc 
Source of Sample ! Equipment Data 
3m @ Meas. Temp. @ -F @ : F Run No . Tool Type Pad Type Tool Position Other 
?mf @ Meas. Temp. @ C F @ C F ONE ..._6.05 Ml FREE _ 
Xmc © Meas. Temp. @ "F @ C F 

..._6.05 Ml 

Source Rmf [ Rmc _ _ . 1 

Rm @ EHT @ - F @ C F 
Rmf @ BUT @ f 

Rmc @ BHT @ F @ F 

G/R DEPTH ACOUSTILOG 
- r 1 n 1 ~ 
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HOLE SIZE - INCHES 

10 AP1/CD 

<->- + 
10 API 100 API 

Millivolts 

100 85 70 55 
Micro Seconds Per Foot 

SPECIFIC ACOUSTIC TIME 


